Investing for the long term

Scotia Mutual Funds Annual Report to Unitholders
December 31, 2006



Table of Contents



Global economic outlook

Financial Statements

Cash Equivalent Funds

- Scotia T-Bill Fund
- Scotia Premium T-Bill Fund
- Scotia Money Market Fund
- Scotia CanAm® U.S. \$ Money Market Fund 70 Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund

Income Funds

- Scotia Canadian Bond Index Fund
- Scotia Mortgage Income Fund
- 20 Scotia Canadian Income Fund
- 22 Scotia Cassels Canadian Bond Fund
- 24 Scotia Cassels Canadian Corporate Bond
- Scotia CanAm U.S. \$ Income Fund
- 28 Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund

Balanced Funds

- 30 Scotia Diversified Monthly Income Fund
- Scotia Canadian Balanced Fund
- Scotia Total Return Fund

Scotia Selected® Funds

- 47 Scotia Selected Income & Modest Growth Fund
- 48 Scotia Selected Balanced Income & Growth Fund
- Scotia Selected Conservative Growth Fund
- **50** Scotia Selected Aggressive Growth Fund

Scotia Partners Portfolios®

- 51 Scotia Partners Income & Modest Growth Portfolio
- 52 Scotia Partners Balanced Income & Growth Portfolio
- 53 Scotia Partners Conservative Growth Portfolio
- Scotia Partners Aggressive Growth Portfolio

Scotia VisionTM Funds

- 55 Scotia Vision Conservative 2010 Fund
- Scotia Vision Aggressive 2010 Fund
- 57 Scotia Vision Conservative 2015 Fund
- 58 Scotia Vision Aggressive 2015 Fund
- 59 Scotia Vision Conservative 2020 Fund
- 60 Scotia Vision Aggressive 2020 Fund
- 61 Scotia Vision Conservative 2030 Fund
- 62 Scotia Vision Aggressive 2030 Fund

Equity Funds

Canadian Equity Funds

- 63 Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund
- 67 Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund
- 75 Scotia Canadian Growth Fund
- 80 Scotia Cassels Canadian Equity Fund
- Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund
- **84** Scotia Resource Fund
- 86 Scotia Cassels North American Equity Fund

Foreign Equity Funds

- 88 Scotia American Stock Index Fund
- 93 Scotia American Growth Fund
- Scotia Cassels U.S. Equity Fund
- 99 Scotia CanAm Stock Index Fund
- 100 Scotia Nasdaq Index Fund
- 101 Scotia Young Investors® Fund
- 104 Scotia International Stock Index Fund
- 106 Scotia Global Growth Fund
- 110 Scotia Cassels International Equity Fund
- 114 Scotia European Growth Fund
- 117 Scotia Pacific Rim Growth Fund
- 119 Scotia Latin American Growth Fund

Capital International Series Funds

- 121 Capital U.S. Large Companies Fund
- 122 Capital U.S. Small Companies Fund
- **123** Capital International Large Companies
- 124 Capital Global Discovery Fund
- 125 Capital Global Small Companies Fund

126 Notes to Financial Statements

134 Auditor's Report

Global economic overview



Warren Jestin Senior Vice-President and Chief Economist Scotiabank

International growth is moderating and will probably fall below 2½% in Canada and the U.S. this year and slip to 2% or less in Europe and Japan. This relatively lacklustre performance contrasts with much more upbeat prospects for many emerging nations in Asia and Latin America. While activity may be a bit less frenetic, China should stay on a 9%-plus growth track, with India not far behind. Mexico will lead its NAFTA partners by a substantial margin.

Slower global growth, reduced price pressures in commodity and real estate markets, and intense competition in manufacturing and exportable services will dampen inflation, even with persistent labour shortages in some regions and industries. In this environment, both the Bank of Canada and the U.S. Federal Reserve will likely start nudging interest rates lower by next summer. Currency market prospects are a big wild card but, on balance, we anticipate renewed weakness in the U.S. dollar and a rebound in the Canadian currency by year-end.

United States

After three years of healthy economic performance, U.S. GDP growth should moderate, as continuing weakness in housing and manufacturing spills over to other sectors. Despite historically low mortgage rates, an easing in energy prices and rising wage gains, housing affordability remains stretched for many households following almost a decade of steadily appreciating home prices. In this environment, business investment will be one of the main areas of strength in the economy.

With growth moderating and inflation relatively subdued, the U.S. Federal Reserve will likely begin cutting interest rates, though reductions will be relatively modest unless the setback in the housing market deepens. The underlying

trend for the U.S. dollar is expected to be down, even if Washington's fiscal shortfall improves, because the trade deficit – the greenback's Achilles Heel – will probably stay stuck above US\$800 billion. Inducing global investors and foreign central banks to finance this massive shortfall will become increasingly difficult because many holders of overweight U.S. dollar positions have indicated that they want greater portfolio diversification.

Canada

The Canadian economy appears to have lost momentum in the closing months of 2006. Domestic demand and resource-related activity are quite buoyant, but the competitive pressure facing the nation's exportoriented manufacturing industries has not abated. Lower energy prices also have reduced export earnings.

The Bank of Canada is expected to respond by cautiously cutting interest rates in the months ahead, then will probably move to the sidelines in the absence of a sustained rebound in growth above 3% or a sudden ramping-up of inflation expectations. Overall, central bank policy appears to be in a period characterized by occasional fine-tuning rather than a sustained shift in either direction.

After briefly soaring above 90 cents(US), the Canadian dollar has recently underperformed many other currencies. The retreat of commodity prices from historic highs, delays in longer-term resource megaprojects, concerns about natural gas export availability and weaker manufacturing exports have clouded expectations about sustaining Canada's current account surplus, helping to pull the currency back to 85 cents(US). On balance, however, relatively sound domestic fundamentals and weak U.S. dollar underpinnings suggest that our currency will rebound later this year.

"Resource-related earnings should ensure that Canada keeps its bragging rights as the only major industrial nation with trade and fiscal surpluses."

Warren Jestin

Senior Vice-President and Chief Economist, Scotiabank



Our country is well positioned to attract global investors looking for opportunities in the resource sector or for low-risk ways to diversify U.S. dollar positions. If investment inflows accelerate, our currency could once again take flight.

Mexico and Latin America

Mexico's new President has taken office at a time of buoyant economic growth, exchange rate stability and relatively low inflation. Financial sector activity has been vibrant, supported by solid gains in consumer activity and capital spending. Growth is expected to moderate as the U.S. economy decelerates, though Mexican output should expand by about 3¾% in 2007.

The Latin American region as a whole is expected to experience a more moderate but sustainable economic expansion through 2007. Performance differentials between the more stable economies – Chile, Mexico, Peru and Colombia – and the post-crisis fast-growing countries – Argentina and Venezuela – will tend to narrow.

Europe

Western Europe is on a moderate and sustainable growth trajectory. Nevertheless, the combination of rising interest rates, an appreciating euro, slowing growth in overseas markets and fiscal deficit reduction will have a dampening impact on the rate of expansion. Employment is increasing, but household spending will be limited by higher taxes and by ongoing restraint in wage settlements.

Economic growth in the U.K. is expected to decelerate to around 2% in 2007. Consumer spending will be limited by slowly rising joblessness and monetary policy tightening. Uncertainties regarding a change in political leadership and relatively subdued economic growth have weighed against significant budget deficit reduction.

Asia

China will continue to post a 9%-plus growth rate in 2007 and probably

beyond, supported by gains in global market share, buoyant activity in Asia and stronger domestic demand. In contrast, growth in Japan will likely be less than 2%, with impetus coming from business investment and regional trade at a time when the government is focused on spending restraint. The Bank of Japan has indicated that it remains committed to a gradual shift to a less accommodative monetary policy.

Both the Japanese yen and the Chinese renminbi are likely to appreciate against the U.S. dollar in 2007. Other central banks within the region will likely take their lead from these moves, resulting in a general rise in major Asian currencies. As a result, the competitive balance among the region's economies is unlikely to undergo a major shift. Trade within the region should continue to grow at a robust pace, increasing regional economic linkages.

H EQUIVALENT FUNDS

⋖

Scotia T-Bill Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Face Value (\$)	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)
TREASURY BILL	S - 99.4%	
28,855,000	Government of Canada 4.17% due Feb. 8, 2007	28,535,575
51,150,000	Government of Canada 4.16% due Feb. 22, 2007	50,744,891
30,545,000	Government of Canada 4.15% due Mar. 8, 2007	29,956,702
34,080,000	Government of Canada 4.16% due Mar. 22, 2007	33,756,922
13,900,000	Government of Canada 4.15% due Apr. 5, 2007	13,715,964
19,975,000	Government of Canada 4.19% due May 3, 2007	19,597,073
16,500,000	Government of Canada 4.32% due May 17, 2007	15,843,630
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	192,150,757
	ACCRUED INTEREST — 0.6%	1,243,015
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.0%	(102,182)
	TOTAL NET ASSETS — 100.0%	193,291,590

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income	\$192,150,757 97,527 1,243,015	\$241,536,714 101,888 1,294,375
LIABILITIES	193,491,299	242,932,977
Distributions payable Accrued expenses	8,016 191,693	6,814 250,648
Net assets	199,709 \$193,291,590	257,462 \$242,675,515
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units	\$193,291,590	\$242,675,515
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	19,329,159	24,267,551
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 10.00	\$ 10.00

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Interest Securities lending	\$8,156,313 34,318	\$6,807,285 22,448
	8,190,631	6,829,733
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	2,114,983 16,005 2,755 14,980 20,905 12,157 111,286 638,223	2,614,464 12,325 2,642 18,082 25,163 1,109 136,834 700,883
Absorbed expenses	2,931,294 (543,095)	3,511,502 (547,563)
	2,388,199	2,963,939
Net investment income (loss)	5,802,432	3,865,794
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$5,802,432	\$3,865,794
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	\$5,802,432	\$3,865,794
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 0.27	\$ 0.15

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$ 242,675,515	\$ 283,762,096
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	5,802,432	3,865,794
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income Class A Units	(5,802,432)	(3,865,794)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units	88,735,775	139,583,374
Reinvested distributions Class A Units Payments on redemption	5,712,446	3,804,646
Class A Units	(143,832,146)	(184,474,601)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	(49,383,925)	(41,086,581)
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$ 193,291,590	\$ 242,675,515

Scotia Premium T-Bill Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Face Value (\$)	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)
TREASURY BILLS	- 99.4%	_
580,000	Government of Canada 4.13% due Jan. 11, 2007	578,428
7,700,000	Government of Canada 4.08% due Jan. 25, 2007	7,675,129
164,485,000	Government of Canada 4.17% due Feb. 8, 2007	162,691,045
319,630,000	Government of Canada 4.16% due Feb. 22, 2007	317,102,446
160,525,000	Government of Canada 4.15% due Mar. 8, 2007	157,409,396
176,715,000	Government of Canada 4.16% due Mar. 22, 2007	175,039,742
76,000,000	Government of Canada 4.15% due Apr. 5, 2007	74,993,760
119,360,000	Government of Canada 4.19% due May 3, 2007	117,101,709
95,000,000	Government of Canada 4.32% due May 17, 2007	91,220,900
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	1,103,812,555
	ACCRUED INTEREST – 0.6%	6,634,639
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.0%	(6,469)
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%	1,110,440,725

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

		2006		2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income		2,555 92,600 13,504		9,989,076 93,882 7,485,556
	1,110,91	8,659	1,43	7,568,514
LIABILITIES Distributions payable Accrued expenses		29,639 18,295		151,395 478,541
		7,934		629,936
Net assets	\$1,110,44	10,725	\$1,43	6,938,578
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units	\$1,110,44	10,725	\$1,43	6,938,578
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	111,04	14,073	14	3,693,858
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$	10.00	\$	10.00

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Interest Securities lending	\$44,935,175 227,068	\$39,465,569 153,637
	45,162,243	39,619,206
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	5,836,841 21,883 2,755 71,976 36,229 2,728 23,243 499,819	7,583,952 17,565 2,642 95,229 53,533 1,109 19,786 652,778
Rebated and absorbed expenses	6,495,474 (2,253,860)	8,426,594 (3,235,397)
	4,241,614	5,191,197
Net investment income (loss)	40,920,629	34,428,009
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$40,920,629	\$34,428,009
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	\$40,920,629	\$34,428,009
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 0.35	\$ 0.23

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$ 1,436,938,578	\$ 1,586,278,660
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	40,920,629	34,428,009
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income Class A Units	(40,920,629)	(34,428,009)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units	1,064,475,993	1,544,173,332
Reinvested distributions Class A Units Payments on redemption	39,463,544	33,162,273
Class A Units	(1,430,437,390)	(1,726,675,687)
	(326,497,853)	(149,340,082)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	(326,497,853)	(149,340,082)
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$ 1,110,440,725	\$ 1,436,938,578

Scotia Money Market Fund

80,000,000 Broadway Credit Card Trust (Floating Rate) 4.45% due Jul. 17, 2007

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Face Value (\$) Issuer		Average Cost (\$)	Face Value (\$) Issuer		Average Cost (\$)
SHORT-TERM NOTES – 39.3%			SHORT-TERM BONDS (cont'd)		
Treasury Bills – 0.9%			5,000,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce		
14,000,000 Government of Canada	4.08% due Jan. 25, 2007	13,954,780	(Floating Rate)	4.35% due Feb. 27, 2007	5,000,000
Bankers' Acceptances – 7.3%			10,000,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce		
10,458,000 ABN Amro Holding NV Canada Branch	4.29% due Mar. 12, 2007	10,358,126	(Floating Rate)	4.37% due Apr. 2, 2007	10,000,000
1,500,000 Bank of Montreal	4.28% due Jun. 25, 2007	1,469,325	41,000,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	4250/ 42 2007	
2,670,000 Royal Bank of Canada	4.27% due Jun. 18, 2007	2,615,238	(Floating Rate)	4.35% due Jul. 13, 2007	41,000,000
19,300,000 Royal Bank of Canada	4.27% due Jun. 25, 2007	18,904,157	15,000,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce (Floating Rate)	4.35% due Nov. 9, 2007	15 000 000
43,020,000 Royal Bank of Canada	4.27% due Jun. 28, 2007	42,123,033	40,646,000 Cards II Trust	4.45% due Oct. 15, 2007	15,000,000 40.674.751
22,700,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank	4.29% due May 25, 2007	22,314,554	32,177,000 Caterpillar Financial Services Ltd.	5.76% due Jun. 1, 2007	32,357,687
21,300,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank	4.27% due Jun. 25, 2007	20,863,137	11,600,000 Citigroup Finance Canada Inc.	3.70 /0 duc Juli. 1, 2007	32,337,007
		118,647,570	(Floating Rate)	4.38% due Mar. 12, 2007	11,600,169
Bearers' Deposit Notes - 10.5%			22,000,000 Citigroup Finance Canada Inc.	4.59% due Jul. 3, 2007	22,027,443
10,000,000 HSBC Bank of Canada	4.30% due Feb. 27, 2007	9,681,800	27,000,000 Citigroup Finance Canada Inc.	5.03% due Sep. 17, 2007	27,128,791
29,510,000 JP Morgan Chase Bank	4.32% due Feb. 16, 2007	29,192,903	18,622,000 Citigroup Inc. (Floating Rate)	4.38% due Mar. 2, 2007	18,622,575
3,890,000 JP Morgan Chase Bank	4.31% due Feb. 28, 2007	3,849,544	13,000,000 Deutsche Bank (Floating Rate)	4.41% due Feb. 16, 2007	13,000,759
43,070,000 Manulife Bank of Canada	4.32% due Mar. 9, 2007	42,609,315	4,900,000 Deutsche Bank	4.44% due Aug. 9, 2007	4,902,580
41,650,000 National Bank of Canada	4.37% due May 25, 2007	39,908,881	40,000,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding		
12,000,000 Royal Bank of Canada	4.26% due Sep. 27, 2007	11,630,760	Company (Floating Rate)	4.43% due Feb. 11, 2008	40,000,000
33,720,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank	4.26% due Jun. 12, 2007	33,026,042	1,400,000 Gloucester Credit Card Trust	5.59% due Jun. 15, 2007	1,407,821
		169,899,245	42,584,000 Greater Toronto Airports Authority	4 F10/ due May 10, 2007	42 600 150
Commercial Paper – 20.6%			(Floating Rate)	4.51% due May 18, 2007	42,609,158
29,340,000 Alcan Inc.	4.34% due Mar. 15, 2007	29,030,864	3,255,000 Honda Canada Finance Inc. (Floating Rate) 20,000,000 Household Financial Corporation Ltd.	4.42% due May 14, 2007	3,255,727 20,163,845
4,500,000 Caterpillar Financial Services Ltd.	4.32% due Jan. 16, 2007	4,452,270	47,704,000 Hydro One Inc.	6.44% due Jun. 1, 2007 4.45% due May 4, 2007	47,730,676
11,200,000 Caterpillar Financial Services Ltd.	4.32% due Jan. 26, 2007	11,079,376	47,764,000 Hydro Orle Inc. 47,689,000 Imperial Oil Ltd.	4.44% due May 7, 2007	47,730,070
7,735,000 Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc.	4.32% due Jan. 4, 2007	7,684,955	6.000.000 John Deere Credit Inc.	3.00% due Feb. 6, 2007	5,991,093
4,000,000 Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc.	4.32% due Jan. 15, 2007	3,957,360	19,932,000 John Deere Credit Inc.	6.75% due Apr. 3, 2007	20,047,418
8,300,000 Enbridge Inc.	4.33% due Jan. 9, 2007	8,237,418	5,462,000 John Deere Credit Inc.	3.25% due Jun. 1, 2007	5,437,672
3,400,000 Enbridge Inc.	4.33% due Jan. 19, 2007	3,371,610	9,300,000 John Deere Credit Inc.	4.49% due Dec. 13, 2007	9,311,597
12,900,000 Enbridge Inc.	4.32% due Feb. 9, 2007	12,781,157	2,434,000 Maritime Life Canadian Funding	5.39% due Mar. 12, 2007	2,439,309
12,926,000 EnCana Corporation	4.33% due Jan. 22, 2007	12,834,523	10,000,000 Master Credit Card Trust	6.06% due Jun. 21, 2007	10,079,721
600,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding			38,000,000 National Bank of Canada	4.35% due Oct. 25, 2007	38,000,000
Company	4.32% due Jan. 4, 2007	595,908	34,700,000 NAV Canada (Floating Rate)	4.49% due May 7, 2007	34,700,000
13,000,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding	4.220/ - 20.2007	12.046.000	12,800,000 NAV Canada (Floating Rate)	4.48% due Nov. 2, 2007	12,800,000
Company	4.33% due Jan. 29, 2007	12,846,080	13,055,000 NIF-T	3.17% due Feb. 23, 2007	13,030,736
5,000,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding	4.33% due Jan. 30, 2007	4,943,700	14,400,000 NIF-T (Floating Rate)	4.23% due Feb. 23, 2007	14,397,023
Company 1,400,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding	4.33 /0 due Jan. 30, 2007	4,543,700	15,100,000 NIF-T (Floating Rate)	3.25% due Mar. 17, 2007	15,064,349 17,533,365
Company	4.30% due Mar. 19, 2007	1,382,248	17,438,000 Ottawa MacDonald-Cartier International 3,000,000 Royal Bank of Canada	5.64% due May 25, 2007 4.42% due Nov. 16, 2007	3,002,592
2,000,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding	1150 70 440 111411 157 2007	.,502,2.10	10,410,000 Thomson Corporation	6.50% due Jul. 9, 2007	10,523,384
Company	4.31% due Mar. 22, 2007	1,973,200	7,945,000 Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation	5.50% due Jun. 15, 2007	7,987,064
5,800,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding	,,	.,,	5,300,000 Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation	3.80% due Aug. 27, 2007	5,282,009
Company	4.28% due Jun. 20, 2007	5,678,780	20,000,000 Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation	5.00 % add / ag. 27/ 2007	3,202,003
10,900,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding			(Floating Rate)	4.43% due Dec. 10, 2007	20,000,000
Company	4.29% due Jun. 27, 2007	10,674,152	,,		973,746,055
14,500,000 Honda Canada Finance Inc.	4.32% due Jan. 12, 2007	14,350,505			
19,000,000 Honda Canada Finance Inc.	4.32% due Jan. 16, 2007	18,827,086	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO		1,609,738,235
4,000,000 Honda Canada Finance Inc.	4.32% due Jan. 24, 2007	3,957,840	ACCRUED INTEREST – 0.7%		10,892,377
7,500,000 Honda Canada Finance Inc.	4.31% due Feb. 15, 2007	7,420,275	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.0%		232,127
7,000,000 John Deere Limited	4.32% due Jan. 19, 2007	6,950,650	TOTAL NET ASSETS — 100.0%		1,620,862,739
20,000,000 Merrill Lynch Canada Inc.	4.32% due Mar. 27, 2007	19,768,400			
2,400,000 Nestle Capital Canada 7,290,000 Nova Scotia Power Inc.	4.31% due Jan. 22, 2007	2,374,752 7,192,095			
22,730,000 Omers Realty Corporation	4.32% due Jan. 4, 2007	22,490,880			
14,000,000 Terasen Gas Inc.	4.31% due Mar. 28, 2007 4.32% due Jan. 2, 2007	13,854,120			
3,500,000 Terasen Gas Inc.	4.32% due Jan. 4, 2007	3,479,000			
22,000,000 Terasen Gas Inc.	4.33% due Jan. 30, 2007	21,768,040			
8,660,000 Terasen Gas Inc.	4.33% due Feb. 6, 2007	8,561,449			
26,870,000 TransAlta Corporation	4.33% due Jan. 22, 2007	26,699,570			
9,550,000 TransCanada PipeLines Ltd.	4.32% due Jan. 4, 2007	9,433,872			
15,000,000 Wells Fargo Financial					
Canada Corporation	4.32% due Jan. 26, 2007	14,838,450			
·		333,490,585			
CHOPT TERM DONDS CO OO/		333, 30,303			
SHORT-TERM BONDS — 60.0%	4 200/ due Nev. 22 2007	40 000 000			
48,000,000 407 ETR International Inc.	4.38% due Nov. 23, 2007 4.40% due Sep. 14, 2007	48,000,000 76,030,873			
76,000,000 Bank of Montreal 16,000,000 BOS International Australia Ltd.	3.50% due Jan. 22, 2007	15,990,218			
63,900,000 BOS International Australia Ltd.	5.50 /0 duc Jan. ZZ, ZUU/	13,330,210			
(Floating Rate)	4.49% due Jan. 22, 2007	63,902,524			
80.000.000 Broadway Credit Card Trust (Floating Rate)	4.45% due Jul. 17, 2007	80.023.899			

80,023,899

Scotia Money Market Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

		2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold	\$1	,609,738,235 118,398 10,892,377 1,032,661	\$1,801,302,429 120,893 7,819,063
	1	,621,781,671	1,809,242,385
LIABILITIES Distributions payable Accrued expenses		32,085 886,847	28,551 1,133,858
		918,932	1,162,409
Net assets	\$1	,620,862,739	\$1,808,079,976
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ \$ \$	870,583,021 13,172,631 737,107,087	\$1,058,448,738 \$ 8,109,762 \$ 741,521,476
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units		87,058,302 1,317,263 73,710,709	105,844,874 810,976 74,152,148
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ \$ \$	10.00 10.00 10.00	\$ 10.00 \$ 10.00 \$ 10.00

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME		
Interest	\$65,678,554	\$55,605,661
Securities lending	600	5,953
	65,679,154	55,611,614
EXPENSES		
Management fees (note 4)	9,206,310	11,906,766
Audit fees	21,883	17,530
Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees	2,755 110,147	2,642 140,233
Filing fees	62,337	79,633
Legal fees	21,466	1,109
Unitholder reporting	181,023	233,087
Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	1,618,794	1,881,869
	11,224,715	14,262,869
Absorbed expenses	(534,869)	(455,411)
	10,689,846	13,807,458
Net investment income (loss)	54,989,308	41,804,156
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$54,989,308	\$41,804,156
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS		
Class A Units	\$25,992,858	\$18,321,915
Class I Units	\$ 452,980	\$ 54,586
Scotia Private Client Units	\$28,543,470	\$23,427,655
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT		
Class A Units	\$ 0.29	\$ 0.16
Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 0.29 \$ 0.41 \$ 0.40	\$ 0.16 \$ 0.27
Scotta Frivate Ciletti Offits	ş 0.40	0.27 ډ

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$ 1,058,448,738	\$ 1,200,186,860
Class I Units	8,109,762	\$ 1,200,100,000
Scotia Private Client Units	741,521,476	628,229,974
	1,808,079,976	1,828,416,834
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS		
Class A Units Class I Units	25,992,858 452,980	18,321,915
Scotia Private Client Units	28,543,470	54,586 23,427,655
The state of the s	54,989,308	41,804,156
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS		,,
From net investment income		
Class A Units	(25,992,858)	(18,321,915
Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	(452,980) (28,543,470)	(54,586) (23,427,655)
Seed a rivate client clien	(54,989,308)	(41,804,156)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS	(, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
Proceeds from issue		
Class A Units Class I Units	1,074,788,652 5,220,382	1,524,674,320 8,125,729
Scotia Private Client Units	1,673,847,321	2,134,225,125
Reinvested distributions	1,0,5,0 11,521	2,131,223,123
Class A Units	25,611,088	18,024,628
Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	452,980 28,221,232	54,586 23,268,953
Payments on redemption	20,221,232	23,200,933
Class A Units	(1,288,265,457)	(1,684,437,070)
Class I Units	(610,493)	(70,553)
Scotia Private Client Units	(1,706,482,942)	(2,044,202,576)
	(187,217,237)	(20,336,858)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	(187,865,717)	(141,738,122
Class I Units	5,062,869	8,109,762
Scotia Private Client Units	(4,414,389)	113,291,502
	(187,217,237)	(20,336,858)
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD		
Class A Units	870,583,021	1,058,448,738
Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	13,172,631 737,107,087	8,109,762 741,521,476
Scotta i fivate Ciletti Offits	\$ 1,620,862,739	\$ 1,808,079,976
	⇒ 1,02U,00Z,/39	\$ 1,000,079,976

ASH EQUIVALENT FUNDS

Scotia CanAm U.S. \$ Money Market Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Face Value (\$)	Issuer		Average Cost (\$)
U.S.\$ SHORT-TERM Treasury Bills	NOTES – 98.8% – 0.3%		U.S.\$
	Government of Canada	5.10% due Mar. 15, 2007	237,410
9,074,000 3,200,000 1,180,000	otes — 18.1% Province of British Columbia Province of British Columbia Province of British Columbia	5.22% due Jan. 10, 2007 5.23% due Jan. 30, 2007 5.21% due Feb. 8, 2007	8,982,428 3,160,960 1,170,005 13,313,393
	eptances — 6.1% Bank of Montreal	5.24% due Apr. 4, 2007	785,368
3,800,000	Toronto-Dominion Bank	5.25% due Apr. 17, 2007	3,702,796 4,488,164
1,100,000 1,150,000 2,200,000 3,600,000	osit Notes – 10.7% Bank of Montreal Bank of Montreal HSBC Bank of Canada National Bank of Canada	5.26% due Mar. 1, 2007 5.26% due Mar. 13, 2007 5.27% due Jan. 23, 2007 5.30% due Apr. 11, 2007	1,086,195 1,135,407 2,171,708 3,506,040 7,899,350
2,200,000 6,800,000 5,000,000 600,000 2,330,000 1,500,000 3,700,000 1,600,000 4,900,000 3,375,000 2,200,000 2,00,000 1,900,000	Paper – 63.6% Alcan Inc. Business Development Bank Business Development Bank Business Development Bank Business Development Bank Canadian Imperial Holdings Inc. Caterpillar Financial Services Ltd. Chevron Canada Capital Company Chevron Canada Capital Company Citigroup Funding Inc. Enbridge Inc. Enbridge Inc. Export Development Corporation Export Development Corporation Export Development Corporation General Electric Capital Corporation General Electric Capital Corporation HBOS Treasury Services PLC John Deere Credit Inc. Nestle Capital Corporation Royal Bank of Canada Royal Bank of Canada	5.37% due Jan. 25, 2007 5.21% due Feb. 16, 2007 5.20% due Apr. 23, 2007 5.15% due Jun. 5, 2007 5.29% due Feb. 26, 2007 5.25% due Jan. 4, 2007 5.26% due Jan. 10, 2007 5.28% due Jan. 16, 2007 5.29% due May 9, 2007 5.29% due May 9, 2007 5.29% due Mar. 1, 2007 5.30% due Mar. 20, 2007 5.19% due Mar. 27, 2007 5.19% due Mar. 27, 2007 5.19% due Mar. 27, 2007 5.25% due Mar. 16, 2007 5.25% due Mar. 20, 2007 5.25% due Mar. 5, 2007 5.25% due Mar. 5, 2007 5.25% due Feb. 7, 2007 5.25% due Feb. 7, 2007 5.25% due Mar. 8, 2007	2,170,542 6,702,012 4,874,117 579,684 2,299,267 3,285,612 1,486,110 494,060 3,589,259 690,662 1,579,072 973,590 334,978 4,776,275 3,287,554 316,625 2,168,760 195,166 1,455,165 1,874,312 1,776,078
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO ACCRUED INTEREST — 0.8% OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.	1%	72,847,217 612,982
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%	/U	286,111 73,746,310

Scotia CanAm U.S. \$ Money Market Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	5 2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income	U.S.: \$72,847,213 156,403 819,05	7 \$83,069,344 2 151,881
	73,822,670	83,712,064
LIABILITIES Distributions payable Accrued expenses	3,700 72,660	
	76,360	86,981
Net assets	\$73,746,310	\$83,625,083
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units	\$73,746,310	\$83,625,083
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	7,374,63	8,362,508
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 10.00	\$ 10.00

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Interest	U.S.\$ \$3,870,593	U.S.\$ \$2,824,498
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	771,803 11,861 2,612 10,432 17,539 2,111 17,677 131,697	843,465 10,263 2,200 11,804 18,040 924 10,871 128,882
Absorbed expenses	965,732 (102,378)	1,026,449 (77,237)
Net investment income (loss) Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	863,354 3,007,239 \$3,007,239	949,212 1,875,286 \$1,875,286
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT	\$3,007,239	\$1,875,286
Class A Units	\$ 0.39	\$ 0.22

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

		2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$	U.S.\$ 83,625,083	U.S.\$ \$ 91,265,469
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units		3,007,239	1,875,286
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income Class A Units		(3,007,239)	(1,875,286
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units Reinvested distributions	_	116,882,782	113,953,431
Class A Units Payments on redemption		2,982,692	1,859,955
Class A Units		(129,744,247)	(123,453,772
		(9,878,773)	(7,640,386
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units		(9,878,773)	(7,640,386
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$	73,746,310	\$ 83,625,083

Scotia Canadian Bond Index Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

ace 'alue (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
ONDS AND DEBENTURES – 98.4%			BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)		
ederal Bonds – 44.6%			Federal Bonds (cont'd)		
940,000 Canada Housing Trust			1,189,000 Government of Canada		
4.40% due Mar. 15, 2008	951,607	943,057	5.25% due Jun. 1, 2013	1,277,725	1,270,584
1,000,000 Canada Housing Trust			418,000 Government of Canada		
3.70% due Sep. 15, 2008	977,650	993,115	10.25% due Mar. 15, 2014	586,781	578,456
750,000 Canada Housing Trust			734,100 Government of Canada		
4.10% due Dec. 15, 2008	748,852	749,821	5.00% due Jun. 1, 2014	772,705	777,737
800,000 Canada Housing Trust			11,000 Government of Canada		
3.55% due Mar. 15, 2009	791,584	790,830	4.50% due Jun. 1, 2015	11,421	11,326
1,400,000 Canada Housing Trust			193,000 Government of Canada		
4.65% due Sep. 15, 2009	1,413,433	1,419,634	11.25% due Jun. 1, 2015	297,491	291,180
1,280,000 Canada Housing Trust	4 274 526	4 266 020	3,141,000 Government of Canada	2 000 470	2 424 260
3.75% due Mar. 15, 2010	1,274,536	1,266,928	4.00% due Jun. 1, 2016	3,088,479	3,121,369
670,000 Canada Housing Trust	CC0 270	CE7 01E	400,000 Government of Canada	402.220	206 440
3.55% due Sep. 15, 2010	669,270	657,815	4.00% due Jun. 1, 2017	402,320	396,440
1,810,000 Canada Housing Trust	1 000 700	1 007 250	140,000 Government of Canada	100 020	224 660
4.05% due Mar. 15, 2011 2,320,000 Canada Housing Trust	1,800,789	1,807,250	9.75% due Jun. 1, 2021 1,722,000 Government of Canada	199,838	224,668
4.60% due Sep. 15, 2011	2,341,966	2,368,800	8.00% due Jun. 1, 2023	2,342,947	2,501,064
1,400,000 Canada Housing Trust	2,341,300	2,300,000	577.000 Government of Canada	4,344,347	2,501,004
3.95% due Dec. 15, 2011	1,397,312	1,390,319	9.00% due Jun. 1, 2025	842,705	931,711
35,000 Canada Mortgage & Housing Corporation	1,251,166,1	בו כ,טככ,ו	795,800 Government of Canada	042,703	ا ۱۱۱رد
4.25% due Feb. 1, 2016	34,106	35,035	8.00% due Jun. 1, 2027	1,106,756	1,210,644
130,000 Export Development Corporation	54,100	دده,دد	1,901,000 Government of Canada	1,100,730	1,410,044
6.20% due Jun. 22, 2010	132,098	138,906	5.75% due Jun. 1, 2029	2,230,760	2,335,561
175,000 Export Development Corporation	152,030	.50,500	2,522,000 Government of Canada	2,230,700	2,555,55
5.75% due Jun. 1, 2011	178,546	186,629	5.75% due Jun. 1, 2033	3,138,047	3,171,667
400,000 Export Development Corporation	1, 0,5 10	.00,023	565,000 Government of Canada	5,156,611	5,,00,
5.80% due Dec. 3, 2012	417,440	434,785	5.00% due Jun. 1, 2037	583,073	652,344
80,000 Export Development Corporation	,	,	,		
5.10% due Jun. 2, 2014	79,994	84,623		48,149,008	48,501,815
50,000 Export Development Corporation			Municipal Bonds – 1.8%		
4.30% due Jun. 1, 2016	49,842	50,214	100,000 Alberta Municipal Finance Corporation		
16,000 Farm Credit Corporation	,	,	5.70% due Sep. 1, 2011	108,142	106,561
4.00% due May 24, 2013	15,963	15,873	260,000 Alberta Municipal Finance Corporation		
33,000 Farm Credit Corporation			5.85% due Jun. 1, 2012	261,454	281,203
4.15% due Dec. 1, 2015	32,816	32,765	300,000 British Columbia Municipal Financial Authority		
16,000 Farm Credit Corporation			5.50% due Mar. 24, 2008	311,655	304,715
4.30% due Oct. 5, 2020	16,004	15,927	100,000 British Columbia Municipal Financial Authority	04.000	400 570
177,000 Farm Credit Corporation			5.25% due Jun. 1, 2009	91,328	102,573
4.55% due Apr. 12, 2021	179,463	180,630	20,000 British Columbia Municipal Financial Authority	10.050	10.021
2,413,000 Government of Canada			4.00% due Dec. 1, 2010	19,950	19,921
6.00% due Jun. 1, 2008	2,590,994	2,476,399	35,000 British Columbia Municipal Financial Authority	24.004	26.027
880,000 Government of Canada			5.25% due Dec. 3, 2012	34,801	36,937
4.25% due Sep. 1, 2008	889,146	882,811	30,000 British Columbia Municipal Financial Authority	20.007	21.166
2,515,000 Government of Canada			4.90% due Dec. 2, 2014	29,987	31,166
4.25% due Dec. 1, 2008	2,534,855	2,525,186	25,000 British Columbia Municipal Financial Authority 4.15% due Oct. 13, 2015	24.060	24,607
20,000 Government of Canada			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	24,968	24,007
11.50% due Mar. 1, 2009	27,441	23,079	162,000 British Columbia Municipal Financial Authority 4.65% due Apr. 19, 2016	164,721	165,158
392,000 Government of Canada			60,000 City of Edmonton, Alberta	104,721	103,136
5.50% due Jun. 1, 2009		405,559		00.700	75,711
	419,289	,	11 E00/ due Dec 12 2010		/3./11
	,		11.50% due Dec. 13, 2010	80,700	
4.25% due Sep. 1, 2009	3,775,839	3,739,252	50,000 City of Edmonton, Alberta		
4.25% due Sep. 1, 2009 160,000 Government of Canada	3,775,839	3,739,252	50,000 City of Edmonton, Alberta 9.63% due Feb. 13, 2012	62,963	62,260
4.25% due Sep. 1, 2009 160,000 Government of Canada 10.75% due Oct. 1, 2009	,		50,000 City of Edmonton, Alberta 9.63% due Feb. 13, 2012 115,000 City of Montreal, Quebec	62,963	62,260
4.25% due Sep. 1, 2009 160,000 Government of Canada 10.75% due Oct. 1, 2009 875,000 Government of Canada	3,775,839	3,739,252 187,925	50,000 City of Edmonton, Alberta 9.63% due Feb. 13, 2012 115,000 City of Montreal, Quebec 6.00% due Jun. 1, 2043		
4.25% due Sep. 1, 2009 160,000 Government of Canada 10.75% due Oct. 1, 2009 875,000 Government of Canada 5.50% due Jun. 1, 2010	3,775,839	3,739,252	50,000 City of Edmonton, Alberta 9.63% due Feb. 13, 2012 115,000 City of Montreal, Quebec 6.00% due Jun. 1, 2043 20,000 City of Toronto, Ontario	62,963 121,597	62,260 138,985
4.25% due Sep. 1, 2009 160,000 Government of Canada 10.75% due Oct. 1, 2009 875,000 Government of Canada 5.50% due Jun. 1, 2010 180,000 Government of Canada	3,775,839 213,875 947,209	3,739,252 187,925 917,182	50,000 City of Edmonton, Alberta 9.63% due Feb. 13, 2012 115,000 City of Montreal, Quebec 6.00% due Jun. 1, 2043 20,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 6.25% due Aug. 3, 2010	62,963	62,260
4.25% due Sep. 1, 2009 160,000 Government of Canada 10.75% due Oct. 1, 2009 875,000 Government of Canada 5.50% due Jun. 1, 2010 180,000 Government of Canada 9.50% due Jun. 1, 2010	3,775,839	3,739,252 187,925	50,000 City of Edmonton, Alberta 9.63% due Feb. 13, 2012 115,000 City of Montreal, Quebec 6.00% due Jun. 1, 2043 20,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 6.25% due Aug. 3, 2010 130,000 City of Toronto, Ontario	62,963 121,597 19,854	62,260 138,985 21,376
4.25% due Sep. 1, 2009 160,000 Government of Canada 10.75% due Oct. 1, 2009 875,000 Government of Canada 5.50% due Jun. 1, 2010 180,000 Government of Canada 9.50% due Jun. 1, 2010 2,885,000 Government of Canada	3,775,839 213,875 947,209 226,000	3,739,252 187,925 917,182 211,634	50,000 City of Edmonton, Alberta 9.63% due Feb. 13, 2012 115,000 City of Montreal, Quebec 6.00% due Jun. 1, 2043 20,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 6.25% due Aug. 3, 2010 130,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 5.30% due May 21, 2014	62,963 121,597	62,260 138,985
4.25% due Sep. 1, 2009 160,000 Government of Canada 10.75% due Oct. 1, 2009 875,000 Government of Canada 5.50% due Jun. 1, 2010 180,000 Government of Canada 9.50% due Jun. 1, 2010 2,885,000 Government of Canada 4.00% due Sep. 1, 2010	3,775,839 213,875 947,209	3,739,252 187,925 917,182	50,000 City of Edmonton, Alberta 9.63% due Feb. 13, 2012 115,000 City of Montreal, Quebec 6.00% due Jun. 1, 2043 20,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 6.25% due Aug. 3, 2010 130,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 5.30% due May 21, 2014 30,000 City of Toronto, Ontario	62,963 121,597 19,854 129,753	62,260 138,985 21,376 137,583
4.25% due Sep. 1, 2009 160,000 Government of Canada 10.75% due Oct. 1, 2009 875,000 Government of Canada 5.50% due Jun. 1, 2010 180,000 Government of Canada 9.50% due Jun. 1, 2010 2,885,000 Government of Canada 4.00% due Sep. 1, 2010 690,000 Government of Canada	3,775,839 213,875 947,209 226,000 2,886,141	3,739,252 187,925 917,182 211,634 2,887,156	50,000 City of Edmonton, Alberta 9.63% due Feb. 13, 2012 115,000 City of Montreal, Quebec 6.00% due Jun. 1, 2043 20,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 6.25% due Aug. 3, 2010 130,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 5.30% due May 21, 2014 30,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 4.55% due May 20, 2015	62,963 121,597 19,854	62,260 138,985 21,376
4.25% due Sep. 1, 2009 160,000 Government of Canada 10.75% due Oct. 1, 2009 875,000 Government of Canada 5.50% due Jun. 1, 2010 180,000 Government of Canada 9.50% due Jun. 1, 2010 2,885,000 Government of Canada 4.00% due Sep. 1, 2010 690,000 Government of Canada 9.00% due Mar. 1, 2011	3,775,839 213,875 947,209 226,000	3,739,252 187,925 917,182 211,634	50,000 City of Edmonton, Alberta 9.63% due Feb. 13, 2012 115,000 City of Montreal, Quebec 6.00% due Jun. 1, 2043 20,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 6.25% due Aug. 3, 2010 130,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 5.30% due May 21, 2014 30,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 4.55% due May 20, 2015 55,000 City of Toronto, Ontario	62,963 121,597 19,854 129,753 29,826	62,260 138,985 21,376 137,583 30,277
4.25% due Sep. 1, 2009 160,000 Government of Canada 10.75% due Oct. 1, 2009 875,000 Government of Canada 5.50% due Jun. 1, 2010 180,000 Government of Canada 9.50% due Jun. 1, 2010 2,885,000 Government of Canada 4.00% due Sep. 1, 2010 690,000 Government of Canada 9.00% due Mar. 1, 2011	3,775,839 213,875 947,209 226,000 2,886,141 846,882	3,739,252 187,925 917,182 211,634 2,887,156 822,212	50,000 City of Edmonton, Alberta 9.63% due Feb. 13, 2012 115,000 City of Montreal, Quebec 6.00% due Jun. 1, 2043 20,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 6.25% due Aug. 3, 2010 130,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 5.30% due May 21, 2014 30,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 4.55% due May 20, 2015 55,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 4.85% due Jul. 28, 2016	62,963 121,597 19,854 129,753	62,260 138,985 21,376 137,583
4.25% due Sep. 1, 2009 160,000 Government of Canada 10.75% due Oct. 1, 2009 875,000 Government of Canada 5.50% due Jun. 1, 2010 180,000 Government of Canada 9.50% due Jun. 1, 2010 2,885,000 Government of Canada 4.00% due Sep. 1, 2010 690,000 Government of Canada 9.00% due War. 1, 2011 160,000 Government of Canada 6.00% due Jun. 1, 2011	3,775,839 213,875 947,209 226,000 2,886,141	3,739,252 187,925 917,182 211,634 2,887,156	50,000 City of Edmonton, Alberta 9.63% due Feb. 13, 2012 115,000 City of Montreal, Quebec 6.00% due Jun. 1, 2043 20,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 6.25% due Aug. 3, 2010 130,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 5.30% due May 21, 2014 30,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 4.55% due May 20, 2015 55,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 4.85% due May 20, 2015 55,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 4.85% due Jul. 28, 2016 15,000 Hydro Ottawa Holding Inc.	62,963 121,597 19,854 129,753 29,826 54,767	62,260 138,985 21,376 137,583 30,277 56,490
160,000 Government of Canada 10.75% due Oct. 1, 2009 875,000 Government of Canada 5.50% due Jun. 1, 2010 180,000 Government of Canada 9.50% due Jun. 1, 2010 2,885,000 Government of Canada 4.00% due Sep. 1, 2010 690,000 Government of Canada 9.00% due Mar. 1, 2011 160,000 Government of Canada	3,775,839 213,875 947,209 226,000 2,886,141 846,882	3,739,252 187,925 917,182 211,634 2,887,156 822,212	50,000 City of Edmonton, Alberta 9.63% due Feb. 13, 2012 115,000 City of Montreal, Quebec 6.00% due Jun. 1, 2043 20,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 6.25% due Aug. 3, 2010 130,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 5.30% due May 21, 2014 30,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 4.55% due May 20, 2015 55,000 City of Toronto, Ontario 4.85% due Jul. 28, 2016	62,963 121,597 19,854 129,753 29,826	62,260 138,985 21,376 137,583 30,277

INCOME FUNDS

2006 FM DEBITMES torond	Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
Number N		***			,,,	
23.756 Portion Hospital				, ,		
44000 Wincover International Apport Authority 4000 Wincover International Apport International Apport International Apport International Apportment International Int	37,266 Toronto Hospital			440,000 Hydro-Quebec		
6.11% die May 7, 2013 6.000 Winzourier Immanurial Agrand y al. 6.000 Winzourier Immanurial Agrand y al. 6.000 Winzourier Immanurial Agrand y al. 6.000 Winzourier Regional Municipally 6.000 New Contract Septical Scale 1967 7.000 Winzourier Scale 1967 7	5.64% due Dec. 8, 2022	36,446	40,291	6.50% due Feb. 15, 2035	498,587	562,624
4.000 Varcouver International Agrical Authority 4.42% due ber 2, 7018 5.000 Var Contain Regional Municipality 5.000 More Contain Regional Municipality 6.000 More Regional Mu						
4.4% of the Dec. 7, 2018 3,000 to Not Others Regional Manageship 3,000 to Not Others Regional Manageship 4,000 to Regional Regional Manageship 4,000 to Regional Regional Manageship 3,000 to Not Others Regional Manageship 4,000 to Regional Standard Treat 5,000 to Regional Regional Manageship 5,000 to Regional Regional Regional Treat 5,000 to Regional Re		39,976	43,601		828,532	867,772
20,000 Not Citation Regional Municipality 2,001 29,011 20,007 20,		40.000	20 220		100 522	100 401
4,50% due Sep. 28, 2016 29.072 29.073 28.31,872 28.31,873 28.		40,000	39,328		189,523	190,481
Produced Bonds — 75.7% 1891.872 1893.493 44.900 Newfoundard & Labrador Hydro 4.3% due to CL. 13.2016 39.910 39.		29 921	29 979		19 981	25,443
Provincial Bornion - 25.7% A.33% face Oct. 13, 2016 39.910 39.915	1150 /0 ddc 5cp. 25/ 2510				15,501	25,115
18,000 50 Orapin School Round Trace 10,000		1,831,872	1,893,439		39,910	39,683
5.90% das Jun. 2, 2033 14,905 160,142 175,000 Review of Hylpo 4,35% das Jun. 15, 2016 50,600 Alberts disposit partners Authority 4,45% das Jun. 15, 2016 174,799 277, 4,35% das Jun. 15, 2016 174,799 277, 4,45% das Jun. 15, 2015 14,953 14,976 10,000 Officare Hylpo 1				60,000 Newfoundland & Labrador Hydro		
5,000 Aberta Capital France Authority		124.005	160 142	,	83,494	88,978
4.39% due hun. 15, 2016 15,000 Aberta direct per france Authority 4.45% due flee. 15, 2025 4.10% due hun. 1, 2011 15,000 Aberta direct per flee authority 4.10% due hun. 1, 2011 15,000 Aberta direct per flee authority 4.10% due flee. 1, 2011		134,905	160,142			
15,000 Aberta capital Frances Authorshy		50 649	51 277		174,729	227,072
4 45% the Det. 13, 2025 8,000 Birthst heavy Branch 4, 10% the bur, 1, 2011 8,7,45 8,7,943 15,000 Cherts heavy Branch 4, 10% the bur, 1, 2011 4, 9,73 4,930 4,930 4,930 4,930 4,930 4,930 4,930 4,930 4,930 4,930 4,930 4,930 4,930 4,930 4,930 4,930 4,930 4,930 4,930 6,930 4,930 6,930		30,046	31,277		427.640	454204
8,000 Alberta Texaury Branch 4 10% de Jun 1, 2011 87,245 87,943 15,000 Ontario Hordro 10,000 Alberta Texaury Branch 4 10% de Dec 1, 2011 4,000 Alberta Texaury Branch 4,10% de Dec 1, 2011 4,000 B C Ferry Services Inc. 5,75% de Dec 1, 2014 4,000 B C Ferry Services Inc. 6,25% de Dec 1, 2014 4,000 B C Ferry Services Inc. 6,25% de Dec 1, 2014 4,000 B C Ferry Services Inc. 6,25% de Dec 1, 2014 4,000 B C Ferry Services Inc. 6,25% de Dec 1, 2014 4,000 B C Ferry Services Inc. 6,25% de Dec 1, 2014 6,000 March Services Inc. 6,25% de Dec 1, 2016 6,55% de Dec 1, 2018 6,55% de Dec 1, 2018 6,55% de Dec 1, 2019 6,55% de Dec 1, 2011 6,500 Alberta Dec 1, 2019 6,55% de Dec 1, 2011 6,500 Alberta Dec 2, 2		14.953	14.976		137,618	154,201
4.10% due Jun. 1, 2011		,	,= =		102 250	207,925
South Sout		87,245	87,943		162,550	201,323
4,10% due Dec. 1, 2011 4,000 O Clerary Services Inc. 5,74% due Muy 27, 7,014 4,000 O Clerary Services Inc. 6,25% due Muy 12, 2012 6,25% due Cut. 12, 1034 30,000 Cortano School Beards Financing Corporation 6,35% due Sep. 2, 2010 6,55% due Sep. 2, 2012 7,000 Financial University 6,55% due Sep. 2, 2012 7,700 Financial Corporation 6,55% due Sep. 2, 2012 7,700 Financial University 8,700 Financial University 8,700 Financial University 9,700 Financial University 1,700 Financial Univ	50,000 Alberta Treasury Branch				194 474	230,478
45,000 BC Ferry Services Inc. 57.374 bbs May 17, 2014 40,000 BC Ferry Services Inc. 6.25% due May 17, 2014 40,000 BC Ferry Services Inc. 6.25% due May 17, 2014 40,000 Concordia University 6.55% due Sep. 2, 2012 70,000 Financement Quebec 5.75% due Sep. 2, 2012 70,000 Financement Quebec 5.75% due Dec. 11, 2007 7, 2008 Bission Provided P	4.10% due Dec. 1, 2011	49,773	49,930	, ,	131,121	250,170
5.74% due May 27, 2014 46,976 48,205 40,000 Orteral School Boards Financing Corporation 6,25% due Oct 13, 2034 39,952 46,958 40,000 Orteral School Boards Financing Corporation 5,25% due Dect. 13, 2034 39,952 46,958 40,000 Orteral School Boards Financing Corporation 5,00% due Nov. 7, 201 3 40,000 42, 50,000 Financing Corporation 5,00% due Nov. 7, 201 3 40,000 42, 50,000 Financine (Quebre 5,00% due Nov. 7, 201 40,000 Financine (Quebre 6,00% due N	45,000 BC Ferry Services Inc.				651,077	661,717
6.25% due Oct. 13, 2014 39,952 46,958 40,000 Containe School Boards Financing Corporation 6.55% due Sep. 2, 2042 29,966 38,612 5,75% due Dec. 1, 2008 6,75% due Dec. 1, 2009 8,1000 Financement Quebec 6,75% due Dec. 1, 2009 8,1000 Financement Quebec 7,75% due Dec. 1, 2009 8,1000 Financement Quebec 7,75% due Dec. 1, 2009 8,1000 Financement Quebec 7,75% due Dec. 1, 2009 8,1000 Financement Quebec 8,25% due Dec. 1, 2011 162,203 167,376 157,376		44,976	48,205	40,000 Ontario School Boards Financing Corporation	•	•
30,000 Concordid University 5,50% Gue Nov. 7, 2013 40,000 42, 55.000 6,50% Gue Sep. 2, 2042 29,996 38,612 5,50% Gue Pet. 17, 2013 24,935 27, 70,000 Francement Quebec 5,75% Gue Det. 17, 2009 81,006 81,297 48,007 Contain Schnol Boards Financing Corporation 32,008 60,000 Financement Quebec 4,75% Gue Det. 17, 2009 48,006 51, 2011 20,000 40				6.30% due Sep. 22, 2010	39,856	42,847
6.55% due Sep. 2, 2042 9.996 8.000 Financement Quebre 5.75% due Dec. 1, 2008 8.000 Financement Quebre 4.75% due Dec. 1, 2009 8.1006 8.1297 8.2007 Grantement Quebre 4.75% due Dec. 1, 2009 8.1006 8.1297 8.2007 Grantement Quebre 5.45% due Dec. 1, 2011 1.5000 Financement Quebre 5.45% due Dec. 1, 2011 1.5000 Financement Quebre 4.75% due Dec. 1, 2011 1.5000 Financement Quebre 5.45% due Dec. 1, 2011 1.5000 Financement Quebre 6.55% due Dec. 1, 2011 1.5000 Financement Quebre 4.75% due Dec. 1, 2011 1.5000 Financement Quebre 6.55% due Mar. 1, 2014 1.5000 Financement Quebre 6.55% due Mar. 1, 2014 1.5000 Financement Quebre 6.55% due Jun. 1, 2014 1.5000 Hydro One Inc. 6.00% due Fau. 18, 2031 2.5000 Hydro One Inc. 7.15% due Inc. 3, 2010 4.60% due Jun. 23, 2009 1.5000 Hydro One Inc. 7.15% due Inc. 3, 2010 4.60% due Jun. 23, 2010 4.60% due Jun. 1, 2012 4.60% due Jun. 1, 2015 4.60% due Jun	•	39,952	46,958	40,000 Ontario School Boards Financing Corporation		
70,000 Financement Quebec 57,008 (ab Poet. 1, 2008) 81,006 81,297 82,000 Financement Quebec 47,56 (ab Poet. 1, 2009) 81,006 Financement Quebec 47,56 (ab Poet. 1, 2011) 162,203 167,376 17,376 17,376 (ab Poet. 1, 2011) 17,000 Financement Quebec 5,25% (ab Poet. 1, 2011) 182,000 Financement Quebec 5,25% (ab Poet. 1, 2011) 182,000 Financement Quebec 6,25% (ab Poet. 1, 2014) 194,073 195,918 25,36% (ab Poet. 1, 2014) 194,073 195,918 25,36% (ab Poet. 1, 2014) 195,000 Financement Quebec 6,25% (ab Poet. 1, 2014) 194,073 195,918 25,36% (ab Poet. 1, 2014) 194,073 194,074 194,07		20.000	20.612		40,000	42,313
5.75% due Dec. 1, 2008	· ·	29,996	38,612			
80,000 Financement Quebec 4.795 due Dec 1, 2009 81,006 81,297 48,007 Ortario School Boards Financing Corporation 5.25% due Dec 1, 2011 162,203 167,376 195,772 Ortario School Boards Financing Corporation 197,000 Financement Quebec 4.75% due Dec 1, 2011 179,000 Financement Quebec 4.75% due Dec 1, 2011 179,000 Financement Quebec 5.25% due Jun 1, 2034 179,000 Financement Quebec 6.25% due Jun 1, 2034 179,000 Finance Glerich Columbia 6.25% due Jun 3, 2010 179,000 Finance Glerich Columbia 6.25% due Jun 3, 2010 179,000 Finance Glerich Columbia 6.25% due Jun 3, 2010 179,000 Finance Glerich Columbia 6.25% due Jun 3, 2010 179,000 Finance Glerich Columbia 6.25% due Jun 3, 2010 179,000 Finance Glerich Columbia 6.25% due Jun 1, 2011 179,000 Finance Glerich Columbia 6.25% due Jun 1, 2011 179,000 Finance Glerich Columbia 6.25% due Jun 1, 2011 179,000 Finance Glerich Columbia 6.25% due Jun 1, 2011 179,000 Finance Glerich Columbia 6.25% due Jun 1, 2011 179,000 Finance Glerich Columbia 6.25% due Jun 1, 2011 179,000 Finance Glerich Columbia 6.25% due Jun 1, 2011 179,000 Finance Glerich Columbia 6.25% due Jun 1, 2011 179,000 Finance Glerich Columbia 6.25% due Jun 1, 2011 179,000 Finance Glerich Columbia 6.25% due Jun 1, 2011 179,000 Finance Glerich Columbia 6.25% due Jun 1, 2011 179,000 Finance Glerich Columbia		60 380	72 038		24,935	27,470
4,75% due Dec. 1, 2009 10,000 Financement Quebec 5,25% due Dec. 1, 2011 162,203 167,376 15,757 Ontains School Beards Financing Corporation 4,79% due Aug. 8, 2003 19,702 19,000 Financement Quebec 4,25% due Mar. 1, 2014 19,007 Financement Quebec 5,25% due Mar. 1, 2014 15,000 Financement Quebec 5,25% due Jun. 1, 2034 15,000 Hydro One Inc 4,79% due Aug. 8, 2003 15,25% due Jun. 1, 2034 15,000 Hydro One Inc 3,35% due Financing Corporation 1,000 Hydro One Inc 3,05% due Jun. 1, 2034 1,000 Hydro One Inc 3,05% due Financing Corporation 1,000 Hydro One Inc 4,000 Hydro One Inc 5,05% due Financing Corporation 1,000 Hydro One Inc 1,000 Hydro One I		05,500	72,030		22.025	25.750
16,000 Financement Quebec S.28% due No. 26, 2029 48,006 51, 258% due No. 26, 2029 48,006 51, 258% due No. 26, 2029 48,006 51, 275% due Nar. 1, 2014 194,073 195,918 25,736 Contain School Board's Financing Corporation 4,79% due Aug. 8, 2030 19,572 19, 25,736 26, 275% due Nar. 1, 2014 25,736 26, 275% due Nar. 1, 2014 25,736 26, 275% due Nar. 1, 2014 25,736 26, 275% due Nar. 2, 2008 26,712 124,544 175,000 Province of British Columbia 4,00% due Jun. 23, 2008 26,712 124,544 175,000 Province of British Columbia 6,00% due Jun. 23, 2008 75,611 74,545 260,000 Province of British Columbia 6,00% due Jun. 23, 2009 75,611 74,545 260,000 Province of British Columbia 7,75% due Nov. 15, 2012 24,658 42,979 275,000 Province of British Columbia 275,75% due Nov. 15, 2012 275,000 Province of British Columbia 275,75% due Nov. 15, 2012 275,000 Province of British Columbia 2		81.006	81.297		32,035	35,758
5.25% due Dec. 1, 2011 197.000 Financement Quebec 4.25% due Mar. 1, 2014 5.000 Financement Quebec 5.25% due Jun. 1, 2034 125,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.00% due Jun. 23, 2008 126,712 124,544 125,000 Hydro One Inc. 7.15% due Jun. 1, 2014 125,000 Hydro One Inc. 8.25,726 Maria Dec. 126,712 126,000 Hydro One Inc. 9.26,726 127,727% due Nov. 15, 2012 128,000 Hydro One Inc. 128,000 Hydro One Inc. 128,000 Hydro One Inc. 129,000 Hydro One Inc. 129,		,			10 006	51,489
19,000 Financement Quebec 194,073 195,918 25,736 Ontario School Boards Financian Croporation 25,736 26,		162,203	167,376		40,000	31,403
4.25% due Mar. 1, 2014 4.00% due Jun. 1, 2024 4.00% due Jun. 1, 2034 4.00% due Jun. 23, 2008 4.00% due Jun. 23, 2009 4.00% due Jun. 24, 2009 4.00% due Jun. 24, 2009 4.00% due Jun. 25, 2009 4.00% due Jun	197,000 Financement Quebec				19 572	19,649
Sp. 000 Financement Quebec Sp. 328 Sp. 000 Financement Quebec Sp. 000 Finance of British Columbia Sp. 000 Financement Quebec Sp. 000 Finance of British Columbia Sp. 000 Finance of Br	4.25% due Mar. 1, 2014	194,073	195,918		15,572	.5,0.5
5.25% due Jun. 1, 2034					25,736	26,505
A 00% due Jun. 23, 2008 126,712 124,544 175,000 Province of British Columbia 6.00% due Jun. 9, 2008 179,758 179, 395% due Feb. 24, 2009 75,261 74,545 260,000 Province of British Columbia 6.00% due Jun. 9, 2008 179,758 179, 395% due Feb. 24, 2009 75,261 74,545 260,000 Province of British Columbia 6.38% due Aug. 23, 2010 266,744 279, 71.5% due Jun. 9, 2010 266,744 279, 275,75% due Jun. 9, 2010 337,243 343, 275,75% due Jun. 9, 2012 337,243 343, 275,000 Province of British Columbia 7.57% due Nov. 15, 2012 41,658 42,979 275,000 Province of British Columbia 7.57% due Nov. 15, 2012 41,658 42,979 275,000 Province of British Columbia 7.57% due Nov. 15, 2012 41,658 42,979 275,000 Province of British Columbia 7.57% due Nov. 15, 2012 46,45% due Mar. 3, 2016 128,705 129,974 80,000 Province of British Columbia 7.57% due Jun. 3, 2030 84,897 113,285 100,000 Province of British Columbia 7.57% due Jun. 3, 2030 84,897 113,285 100,000 Province of British Columbia 7.55% due Jun. 1, 2032 53,175 64,354 100,000 Province of British Columbia 7.55% due Jun. 1, 2032 53,175 64,354 100,000 Province of British Columbia 7.55% due Jun. 1, 2032 53,175 64,354 100,000 Province of British Columbia 7.55% due Jun. 1, 2032 53,175 64,354 100,000 Province of British Columbia 7.55% due Jun. 1, 2032 7.55% due Jun. 1, 2032 7.55% due Jun. 1, 2032 7.55% due Jun. 1, 2034 7.55% due Jun. 1, 2035 7.55% due Jun. 1, 2034 7.55% due Jun. 1, 2034 7.55% due Jun. 1, 2035 7.55% due Jun. 1, 2034 7.55% due Jun. 1, 2035 7.55% due Jun. 1, 2035 7.55% due Jun. 1, 2034 7.55% due Jun. 1, 2035 7.55% due		59,806	59,432			
75,000 Hydro One Inc. 3,95% due Feb. 24, 2009 75,261 74,545 260,000 Province of British Columbia 6,00% due Jun. 9, 2008 79,758 79,758 79,758 79,758 79,758 79,758 79,758 79,758 79,758 79,758 79,758 79,758 79,758 71,758		426 742	424544	4.60% due Jun. 1, 2015	99,699	101,677
3.95% due Feb. 24, 2009 75,261 74,545 260,000 Province of British Columbia 260,744 279, 71,75% due Jun. 3, 2010 249,210 251,281 320,000 Province of British Columbia 5,75% due Jun. 3, 2010 41,658 42,979 275,000 Province of British Columbia 5,75% due Jun. 3, 2010 5,77% due Nov. 15, 2012 337,243 343, 219,000 Hydro One Inc. 25,75% due Jun. 3, 2016 128,705 129,974 80,000 Province of British Columbia 5,30% due Jun. 23, 2013 330,706 342, 46,49% due Mar. 3, 2016 128,705 129,974 80,000 Province of British Columbia 5,30% due Jun. 18, 2014 79,504 85, 2000 Hydro One Inc. 5,30% due Jun. 18, 2014 79,504 85, 2000 Hydro One Inc. 5,30% due Jun. 18, 2014 79,504 85, 2000 Hydro One Inc. 5,30% due Jun. 1, 2018 100,000 Province of British Columbia 5,30% due Jun. 1, 2018 100,000 Hydro One Inc. 5,30% due Jun. 1, 2018 100,000 Hydro One Inc. 5,30% due Jun. 1, 2018 100,000 Hydro One Inc. 5,30% due Jun. 1, 2019 30,065 32, 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 5,30% due Jun. 13, 2034 20,151 24,202 290,000 Province of British Columbia 5,30% due Jun. 17, 2019 30,065 32, 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6,35% due Jun. 13, 2034 20,151 24,202 290,000 Province of British Columbia 100,000 Hydro One Inc. 6,35% due Jun. 15, 2009 198,110 208,895 70,000 Province of British Columbia 100,000 Hydro One Inc. 6,35% due Jun. 15, 2009 198,110 208,895 70,000 Province of British Columbia 100,000 Hydro-Quebec 6,00% due Jul. 15, 2009 198,110 208,895 70,000 Province of British Columbia 100,000 Hydro-Quebec 6,00% due Jul. 15, 2009 198,110 208,895 70,000 Province of British Columbia 100,000 Hydro-Quebec 9,000 Hydro-Quebec 9,		126,712	124,544			
230,000 Hydro One Inc. 7.15% due Jun. 3, 2010 249,210 251,281 300,000 Province of British Columbia 5.75% due Jun. 3, 2010 337,243 343, 343, 357% due Nov. 15, 2012 41,658 42,979 275,000 Province of British Columbia 8.50% due Aug. 23, 2013 33,766 342, 464% due Mar. 3, 2016 128,705 129,974 80,000 Province of British Columbia 8.50% due Aug. 23, 2013 33,706 342, 464% due Mar. 3, 2016 128,705 129,974 80,000 Province of British Columbia 8.50% due Jun. 18, 2014 79,504 85, 735% due Jun. 3, 2030 84,887 113,285 100,000 Province of British Columbia 5.50% due Jun. 18, 2014 79,504 85, 735% due Jun. 12, 2014 79,504 85, 70,000 Province of British Columbia 5.50% due Jun. 12, 2014 79,504 85, 70,000 Province of British Columbia 5.50% due Jun. 12, 2018 100,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.35% due Jun. 13, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.35% due Jun. 13, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.35% due Jun. 13, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.35% due Jun. 13, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.55% due Jun. 13, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.55% due Jun. 13, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.55% due Jun. 13, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.55% due Jun. 13, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.55% due Jun. 13, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.55% due Jun. 13, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.55% due Jun. 13, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.55% due Jun. 13, 2035 6.50% due Jun. 13, 2035 6.50		75 261	7/15/15		179,758	179,441
7.15% due Jun. 3, 2010 40,000 Hydro One Inc. 5.77% due Nov. 15, 2012 41,658 42,979 275,000 Province of British Columbia 337,243 343, 343, 343, 343, 344, 345, 350% due Jun. 9, 2012 357,500 Province of British Columbia 85,000 Province of British Columbia 85,000 Hydro One Inc. 7.35% due Jun. 3, 2016 85,000 Hydro One Inc. 7.35% due Jun. 3, 2030 84,887 113,285 100,000 Province of British Columbia 85,000 Hydro One Inc. 7.35% due Jun. 3, 2030 84,887 113,285 100,000 Province of British Columbia 85,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.39% due Jun. 1, 2032 55,175 64,354 30,000 Province of British Columbia 85,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.39% due Jun. 1, 2032 55,175 64,354 30,000 Province of British Columbia 85,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.39% due Jun. 1, 2032 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.35% due Jun. 1, 2032 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.35% due Jun. 1, 2032 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.35% due Jun. 1, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.35% due Jun. 1, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.35% due Jun. 1, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.35% due Jun. 1, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.35% due Jun. 1, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.00% due Hydro One Inc. 6.00% due Jul. 15, 2009 9,610 106,557 200,000 Province of British Columbia 250,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.00% due Jul. 15, 2009 9,610 106,557 200,000 Province of British Columbia 250,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.00% due Jul. 15, 2009 198,110 208,895 70,000 Province of British Columbia 250,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.00% due Jul. 15, 2009 198,110 208,895 70,000 Province of British Columbia 340,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.00% due Jul. 16, 2012 167,004 Hydro-Quebec 7.575% due Jun. 18, 2035 10,000 Province of Manitoba 10,000 Hydro-Quebec 8.585% due Jun. 18, 2037 10,000 Province of Manitoba 10,000 Hydro-Quebec 9.685% due Jul. 16, 2012 167,004 Hydro-Quebec 10,006 Hydro-Q		73,201	74,545		266 744	270 700
40,000 Hydro One Inc. 5.77% due Nov. 15, 2012 41,658 42,979 275,000 Province of British Columbia 8,000 Hydro One Inc. 4,64% due Mar. 3, 2016 8,000 Hydro One Inc. 8,000 Hydro One		249.210	251.281		266,744	279,780
5,77% due Nov. 15, 2012 41,658 42,979 275,000 Province of British Columbia 330,706 342; 4.64% due Mar. 3, 2016 128,705 129,974 80,000 Province of British Columbia 5,30% due Jun. 18, 2014 79,504 85,000 Hydro One Inc. 5,30% due Jun. 18, 2014 79,504 85,000 Hydro One Inc. 5,30% due Jun. 18, 2014 79,504 85,000 Hydro One Inc. 5,30% due Jun. 18, 2014 79,504 85,000 Hydro One Inc. 5,60% due Jun. 1, 2018 108,177 110,693% due Jun. 1, 2032 53,175 64,354 30,000 Province of British Columbia 5,30% due Jun. 1, 2018 108,177 110,693% due Jun. 1, 2032 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 5,30% due Jun. 1, 2019 30,065 32,635% due Jun. 31, 2034 20,151 24,202 29,000 Province of British Columbia 6,15% due Mov. 19, 2027 273,509 354,56% due May 20, 2036 99,610 106,557 200,000 Province of British Columbia 20,0000 Hydro-Quebec 6,35% due Jun. 18, 2031 212,740 255,60% due Jun. 18, 2031 212,740 255,60% due Jun. 18, 2031 25,000 Hydro-Quebec 5,40% due Jun. 18, 2035 69,733 80,650% due Sep. 26, 2011 25,000 Hydro-Quebec 5,75% due Jun. 18, 2037 84,553 88,10,25% due Jun. 18, 2031 99,708 106,00% due Sep. 26, 2011 432,337 423,676 400,000 Province of Manitoba 10,25% due Jun. 18, 2037 84,553 88,10,25% due Jun. 18, 2031 99,708 106,00% due Sep. 26, 2011 432,337 423,676 400,000 Province of Manitoba 10,25% due Jun. 18, 2031 99,708 106,000 Hydro-Quebec 5,55% due Jun. 2, 2008 384,348 408,10,25% due Jun. 18, 2031 99,708 106,000 Hydro-Quebec 5,55% due Jun. 2, 2008 384,348 408,10,25% due Jun. 18, 2031 99,708 106,000 Hydro-Quebec 5,55% due Jun. 2, 2008 384,348 408,10,25% due Jun. 18, 2031 99,708 106,000 Hydro-Quebec 5,25% due Jun. 2,2008 384,348 408,10,25% due Jun. 18, 2031 99,708 106,000 Hydro-Quebec 5,25% due Jun. 2,2008 384,348 408,10,25% due Jun. 18, 2031 99,708 106,000 Hydro-Quebec 5,25% due Jun. 2,2008 384,348 408,10,25% due Jun. 18, 2031 99,708 106,000 Hydro-Quebec 5,25% due Jun. 2,2008 384,348 408,10,25% due Jun. 2,2008 384,348 408,10,25% due Jun. 2,2008 384,348 40		,			227 2/12	2/12 227
129,000 Hydro One Inc.		41,658	42,979	·	337,243	343,237
4,64% due Mar. 3, 2016 85,000 Hydro One Inc. 7,35% due Jun. 3, 2030 84,897 113,285 100,000 Province of British Columbia 5,30% due Jun. 18, 2014 79,504 85, 7,35% due Jun. 19, 2032 50,000 Hydro One Inc. 6,39% due Jun. 1, 2032 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6,39% due Jun. 1, 2032 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6,35% due Jun. 1, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6,35% due Jun. 1, 2034 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6,35% due Jun. 1, 2034 100,000 Hydro One Inc. 6,35% due May 20, 2036 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 5,36% due May 20, 2036 20,000 Hydro-Quebec 6,00% due Jul. 15, 2009 198,110 208,895 7,0000 Province of British Columbia 20,000 Hydro-Quebec 6,35% due Jun. 18, 2031 20,000 Hydro-Quebec 6,00% due Feb. 15, 2011 20,000 Hydro-Quebec 10,00% due Feb. 15, 2011 20,000 Hydro-Quebec 11,00% due Sep. 26, 2011 20,000 Hydro-Quebec 11,00% due Jul. 16, 2012 10,50% due Jul. 16, 2012 10,50% due Jul. 15, 2021 20,000 Hydro-Quebec 11,00% due Jul. 15, 2021 20,000 Hydro-Quebec 2	129,000 Hydro One Inc.				330 706	342,929
S5,000 Hydro One Inc. 73,5% due Jun. 3, 2030 84,897 113,285 100,000 Province of British Columbia 108,177 110,600 110,000 110	4.64% due Mar. 3, 2016	128,705	129,974	5 ,	330,700	3 12/323
50,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.93% due Jun. 1, 2032 53,175 64,354 30,000 Province of British Columbia 5.60% due Jun. 1, 2018 108,177 110,639% due Jun. 1, 2032 100,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.35% due Jun. 1, 2034 20,151 24,202 290,000 Province of British Columbia 5.30% due Jun. 17, 2019 30,065 32, 6.35% due Jun. 2034 273,509 354, 5.36% due May 20, 2036 99,610 106,557 200,000 Province of British Columbia 6.15% due Nov. 19, 2027 273,509 354, 5.36% due May 20, 2036 99,610 106,557 200,000 Province of British Columbia 6.55% due Jun. 18, 2031 200,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.00% due Jul. 15, 2009 198,110 208,895 70,000 Province of British Columbia 340,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2011 256,435 271,975 85,000 Province of British Columbia 340,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2011 342,337 423,676 400,000 Province of British Columbia 125,000 Hydro-Quebec 10,00% due Sep. 26, 2011 432,337 423,676 400,000 Province of Manitoba 125,000 Hydro-Quebec 10,25% due Jul. 16, 2012 167,094 161,945 100,000 Province of Manitoba 154,000 Hydro-Quebec 10,50% due Oct. 15, 2021 238,623 249,683 50,000 Province of Manitoba 154,000 Hydro-Quebec 9,63% due Jul. 15, 2022 215,280 247,342 46,000 Province of Manitoba 5.25% due Dec. 3, 2012 49,883 52, 963% due Jul. 15, 2021 49,883 52, 40,000 Hydro-Quebec 425% due Jun. 31, 2013 45,822 46,					79,504	85,367
6.93% due Jun. 1, 2032 53,175 64,354 30,000 Province of British Columbia 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 5.30% due Jun. 17, 2019 30,065 32, 2036 due Jun. 31, 2034 20,151 24,202 290,000 Province of British Columbia 30,065 32, 20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.55% due Jun. 18, 2037 273,509 354, 200,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.35% due May 20, 2036 99,610 106,557 200,000 Province of British Columbia 20,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.35% due Jun. 18, 2031 212,740 255, 200,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2011 256,435 271,975 85,000 Province of British Columbia 340,000 Hydro-Quebec 423,337 423,676 400,000 Province of British Columbia 4.70% due Jun. 18, 2037 84,553 88, 10.00% due Sep. 26, 2011 432,337 423,676 400,000 Province of Manitoba 125,500 Hydro-Quebec 5.55% due Jul. 16, 2012 167,094 161,945 100,000 Province of Manitoba 5.55% due Jun. 2, 2008 384,348 408, 10.55% due Jul. 16, 2012 167,094 161,945 100,000 Province of Manitoba 5.25% due Jun. 2, 2008 160,000 Hydro-Quebec 5.85% due Jun. 3, 2013 49,883 52, 963% due Jul. 15, 2021 238,623 247,342 46,000 Province of Manitoba 4.25% due Jun. 3, 2013 45,822 46,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.00% due Aug. 15, 2031 37,938 47,459 90,000 Province of Manitoba 4.25% due Jun. 3, 2013 45,822 46,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.00% due Aug. 15, 2031 37,938 47,459 90,000 Province of Manitoba 4.25% due Jun. 3, 2013 45,822 46,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.00% due Aug. 15, 2031 37,938 47,459 90,000 Province of Manitoba 4.25% due Jun. 3, 2013 45,822 46,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.00% due Aug. 15, 2031 45,822 46,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.00% due Aug. 15, 2		84,897	113,285	100,000 Province of British Columbia		
20,000 Hydro One Inc. 6.35% due Jan. 31, 2034 20,151 24,202 290,000 Province of British Columbia 100,000 Hydro One Inc. 5.36% due May 20, 2036 99,610 106,557 200,000 Province of British Columbia 200,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.00% due Jul. 15, 2009 198,110 208,895 70,000 Province of British Columbia 250,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.00% due Jul. 15, 2019 250,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2011 250,000 Hydro-Quebec 70,000 Hydro-Quebec 84,70% due Jun. 18, 2035 10.00% due Sep. 26, 2011 250,000 Hydro-Quebec 10.50% due Jul. 16, 2012 167,094 161,945 100,000 Province of Manitoba 154,000 Hydro-Quebec 10.50% due Oct. 15, 2021 238,623 249,683 50,000 Province of Manitoba 160,000 Hydro-Quebec 9.63% due Jul. 15, 2022 215,280 247,342 46,000 Province of Manitoba 42,55% due Jun. 3, 2012 45,882 46,883 52,983% 600 Province of Manitoba 45,882 46,883 52,983% 600 Province of Manitoba 46,000 Hydro-Quebec 9.63% due Jul. 15, 2022 40,000 Hydro-Quebec		50.475	64.254	5.60% due Jun. 1, 2018	108,177	110,814
6.35% due Jan. 31, 2034 20,151 24,202 290,000 Province of British Columbia 100,000 Hydro One Inc. 5.36% due May 20, 2036 99,610 106,557 200,000 Province of British Columbia 200,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.00% due Jul. 15, 2009 198,110 208,895 70,000 Province of British Columbia 250,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2011 256,435 271,975 85,000 Province of British Columbia 340,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Sep. 26, 2011 432,337 423,676 400,000 Province of British Columbia 102,500 Hydro-Quebec 102,500 Hydro-Quebec 103,500 Hydro-Quebec 103,500 Hydro-Quebec 104,70% due Jun. 18, 2037 84,553 88, 105,500 Hydro-Quebec 105,500 due Ott. 15, 2012 167,094 161,945 100,000 Province of Manitoba 154,000 Hydro-Quebec 105,500 due Ott. 15, 2021 238,623 249,683 50,000 Province of Manitoba 160,000 Hydro-Quebec 105,500 due Ott. 15, 2021 238,623 249,683 50,000 Province of Manitoba 160,000 Hydro-Quebec 105,500 due Ott. 15, 2021 238,623 249,683 50,000 Province of Manitoba 160,000 Hydro-Quebec 175,500 Hydro-Quebec 185,500 Hydro-Quebec 187,500 Hydro-Quebec 185,500 Hydro-Quebec 185,500 Hydro-Quebec 185		53,175	64,354	30,000 Province of British Columbia		
100,000 Hydro One Inc. 5.36% due May 20, 2036 99,610 106,557 200,000 Province of British Columbia 200,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.35% due Jun. 18, 2031 212,740 255, 6.00% due Jul. 15, 2009 198,110 208,895 70,000 Province of British Columbia 250,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2011 256,435 271,975 85,000 Province of British Columbia 340,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2011 340,000 Hydro-Quebec 10,00% due Sep. 26, 2011 432,337 423,676 400,000 Province of Manitoba 10,25% due Jul. 16, 2012 167,094 161,945 100,000 Hydro-Quebec 10,50% due Oct. 15, 2021 238,623 249,683 50,000 Province of Manitoba 160,000 Hydro-Quebec 10,50% due Oct. 15, 2021 249,883 52, 96,38% due Jul. 15, 2022 249,883 47,459 90,000 Province of Manitoba 45,822 46,000 Province of Manitoba		20.151	24 202		30,065	32,505
5.36% due May 20, 2036 99,610 106,557 200,000 Province of British Columbia 200,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.00% due Jul. 15, 2009 198,110 208,895 70,000 Province of British Columbia 250,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2011 256,435 271,975 85,000 Province of British Columbia 340,000 Hydro-Quebec 4.70% due Jun. 18, 2035 6.50% due Sep. 26, 2011 432,337 423,676 400,000 Province of British Columbia 125,000 Hydro-Quebec 5.75% due Jun. 18, 2037 84,553 88, 10.00% due Sep. 26, 2011 432,337 423,676 400,000 Province of Manitoba 125,000 Hydro-Quebec 5.75% due Jun. 2, 2008 384,348 408, 10.25% due Jul. 16, 2012 154,000 Hydro-Quebec 5.85% due Jun. 25, 2011 99,708 106, 105,000 Hydro-Quebec 5.85% due Jun. 25, 2011 99,708 106, 105,000 Hydro-Quebec 9,63% due Jul. 15, 2022 215,280 247,342 46,000 Province of Manitoba 40,000 Hydro-Quebec		20,151	24,202			
200,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.00% due Jul. 15, 2009 198,110 208,895 70,000 Province of British Columbia 5.40% due Jun. 18, 2035 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2011 250,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2011 250,435 271,975 85,000 Province of British Columbia 340,000 Hydro-Quebec 10.00% due Sep. 26, 2011 432,337 423,676 400,000 Province of Manitoba 125,000 Hydro-Quebec 5.75% due Jun. 2, 2008 384,348 408, 10.25% due Jul. 16, 2012 167,004 Hydro-Quebec 5.85% due Jun. 2, 2008 384,348 408, 10.50% due Oct. 15, 2021 238,623 249,683 50,000 Province of Manitoba 5.25% due Jun. 2, 2008 384,348 408, 10.50% due Oct. 15, 2021 238,623 249,683 50,000 Province of Manitoba 5.25% due Jun. 2, 2008 49,883 52; 9.63% due Jul. 15, 2022 215,280 247,342 46,000 Province of Manitoba 42,58% due Jun. 3, 2013 45,822 46,		00 610	106 557		273,509	354,730
6.00% due Jul. 15, 2009 198,110 208,895 70,000 Province of British Columbia 5.40% due Jun. 18, 2035 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2011 340,000 Hydro-Quebec 10.00% due Sep. 26, 2011 432,337 423,676 400,000 Province of Manitoba 125,000 Hydro-Quebec 5.75% due Jun. 2, 2008 10.25% due Jul. 16, 2012 167,094 161,945 100,000 105,000 Hydro-Quebec 5.85% due Jun. 2, 2008 10.50% due Oct. 15, 2021 105,000 Hydro-Quebec 5.85% due Jun. 25, 2011 99,708 106,000 Hydro-Quebec 5.85% due Jun. 25, 2011 99,708 106,000 Hydro-Quebec 9,63% due Jul. 15, 2022 215,280 247,342 46,000 Province of Manitoba 5.25% due Jun. 2, 2008 45,822 46,000 Province of Manitoba 42,708 45,822 46,000 Hydro-Quebec 42,55% due Jun. 3, 2013 45,822 46,000 Province of Manitoba		33,010	100,557		242 742	255 400
250,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2011 256,435 271,975 85,000 Province of British Columbia 340,000 Hydro-Quebec 4.70% due Jun. 18, 2037 84,553 88, 10.00% due Sep. 26, 2011 432,337 423,676 400,000 Province of Manitoba 125,000 Hydro-Quebec 10.25% due Jul. 16, 2012 167,094 161,945 100,000 Province of Manitoba 154,000 Hydro-Quebec 10.50% due Oct. 15, 2021 238,623 249,683 50,000 Province of Manitoba 160,000 Hydro-Quebec 9.63% due Jul. 15, 2022 215,280 247,342 46,000 Province of Manitoba 40,000 Hydro-Quebec 40,000 Hydro-		198 110	208 895		212,740	255,188
6.50% due Feb. 15, 2011 256,435 271,975 85,000 Province of British Columbia 340,000 Hydro-Quebec 4.70% due Jun. 18, 2037 84,553 88, 10.00% due Sep. 26, 2011 432,337 423,676 400,000 Province of Manitoba 5.75% due Jun. 2, 2008 384,348 408, 10.25% due Jul. 16, 2012 161,945 100,000 Province of Manitoba 5.75% due Jun. 2, 2008 384,348 408, 10.25% due Jul. 16, 2012 161,945 100,000 Province of Manitoba 5.85% due Jun. 25, 2011 99,708 106, 10.50% due Oct. 15, 2021 238,623 249,683 50,000 Province of Manitoba 5.25% due Dec. 3, 2012 49,883 52, 160,000 Hydro-Quebec 5.25% due Jun. 25, 2011 49,883 52, 160,000 Hydro-Quebec 40,000 Hydro-Quebec 42,5% due Jun. 3, 2013 45,822 46, 160,000 Hydro-Quebec 42,5% due Jun. 3, 2013 45,822 46, 160,00% due Aug. 15, 2031 37,938 47,459 90,000 Province of Manitoba		130,110	200,033	•	60.722	80,482
340,000 Hydro-Quebec 423,337 423,676 400,000 Province of Manitoba 125,000 Hydro-Quebec 5.75% due Jun. 18, 2037 84,553 88, 10.25% due Jul. 16, 2012 161,945 100,000 Province of Manitoba 154,000 Hydro-Quebec 5.75% due Jun. 2, 2008 384,348 408, 10.25% due Jul. 16, 2012 161,945 100,000 Province of Manitoba 154,000 Hydro-Quebec 5.85% due Jan. 25, 2011 99,708 106, 10.50% due Oct. 15, 2021 238,623 249,683 50,000 Province of Manitoba 160,000 Hydro-Quebec 5.25% due Dec. 3, 2012 49,883 52, 9.63% due Jul. 15, 2022 215,280 247,342 46,000 Province of Manitoba 40,000 Hydro-Quebec 4.25% due Jun. 3, 2013 45,822 46, 6.00% due Aug. 15, 2031 37,938 47,459 90,000 Province of Manitoba		256,435	271,975		09,733	00,402
10.00% due Sep. 26, 2011 432,337 423,676 400,000 Province of Manitoba 5.75% due Jun. 2, 2008 384,348 408, 10.25% due Jul. 16, 2012 154,000 Hydro-Quebec 10.50% due Oct. 15, 2021 238,623 249,683 50,000 Province of Manitoba 5.85% due Jan. 25, 2011 99,708 106, 105,000 106,000 107,000 108,000 109,700 10	340,000 Hydro-Quebec			•	84 553	88,317
125,000 Hydro-Quebec 10.25% due Jul. 16, 2012 154,000 Hydro-Quebec 10.50% due Oct. 15, 2021 167,094 161,945 100,000 Province of Manitoba 105,000 Hydro-Quebec 105,85% due Jul. 25, 2011 105,000 Hydro-Quebec 105,85% due Jul. 25, 2011 105,000 Hydro-Quebec 105,000 Hydro-Quebec 105,85% due Jul. 25, 2012 105,800 Hydro-Quebec 105,85% due Jul. 25% d	10.00% due Sep. 26, 2011	432,337	423,676		0 1,555	00,517
10.25% due Jul. 16, 2012 154,000 Hydro-Quebec 10.50% due Oct. 15, 2021 160,000 Hydro-Quebec 9.63% due Jul. 15, 2022 215,280 247,342 40,000 Hydro-Quebec 6.00% due Aug. 15, 2031 27,938 47,459 90,000 Province of Manitoba 5.85% due Jun. 25, 2011 99,708 106,000 Province of Manitoba 5.25% due Dec. 3, 2012 49,883 52, 46,000 Province of Manitoba 45,822 46,000 Province of Manitoba				•	384,348	408,585
10.50% due Oct. 15, 2021 238,623 249,683 50,000 Province of Manitoba 160,000 Hydro-Quebec 5.25% due Dec. 3, 2012 49,883 52, 9.63% due Jul. 15, 2022 215,280 247,342 46,000 Province of Manitoba 40,000 Hydro-Quebec 4.25% due Jun. 3, 2013 45,822 46, 6.00% due Aug. 15, 2031 37,938 47,459 90,000 Province of Manitoba	,	167,094	161,945		,	,
10.50% due Oct. 15, 2021 238,623 249,683 50,000 Province of Manitoba 160,000 Hydro-Quebec 5.25% due Dec. 3, 2012 49,883 52; 9.63% due Jul. 15, 2022 215,280 247,342 46,000 Province of Manitoba 40,000 Hydro-Quebec 4.25% due Jun. 3, 2013 45,822 46, 6.00% due Aug. 15, 2031 37,938 47,459 90,000 Province of Manitoba			0.45	5.85% due Jan. 25, 2011	99,708	106,422
9.63% due Jul. 15, 2022 215,280 247,342 46,000 Province of Manitoba 40,000 Hydro-Quebec 4.25% due Jun. 3, 2013 45,822 46, 6.00% due Aug. 15, 2031 37,938 47,459 90,000 Province of Manitoba		238,623	249,683			
40,000 Hydro-Quebec 4.25% due Jun. 3, 2013 45,822 46, 6.00% due Aug. 15, 2031 37,938 47,459 90,000 Province of Manitoba		245 200	247 242		49,883	52,786
6.00% due Aug. 15, 2031 37,938 47,459 90,000 Province of Manitoba		215,280	241,342			
5 50,000 Howing of Wallington		27 020	17 150		45,822	46,133
5.05% due Dec. 3, 2013 90,639 94,	0.00 /0 dae Mag. 15, 2051	٥٥٤,١٥	41,433		00.630	04.200
				5.05% aue Dec. 3, 2013	90,639	94,366

Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)			BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)	***	<u> </u>
Provincial Bonds (cont'd)			Provincial Bonds (cont'd)		
40,000 Province of Manitoba	20.764	44.070	85,000 Province of Nova Scotia	04.270	02.002
4.80% due Dec. 3, 2014 40,000 Province of Manitoba	39,764	41,373	4.50% due Jun. 1, 2037 110,000 Province of Ontario	84,370	83,982
5.20% due Dec. 3, 2015	42,873	42,496	4.00% due May 19, 2009	109,270	109,728
82,000 Province of Manitoba	12,075	12,150	73,722 Province of Ontario	103,270	103,720
4.30% due Mar. 1, 2016	81,554	81,673	3.21% due Aug. 13, 2009	73,840	72,650
150,000 Province of Manitoba			410,000 Province of Ontario		
7.75% due Dec. 22, 2025	175,083	211,125	6.20% due Nov. 19, 2009	405,527	432,847
125,000 Province of Manitoba 5.70% due Mar. 5, 2037	141,079	148,571	178,000 Province of Ontario 4.00% due May 19, 2010	176,064	177,397
175,000 Province of New Brunswick	141,075	170,571	405,000 Province of Ontario	170,004	177,557
6.38% due Jun. 15, 2010	174,550	187,617	6.10% due Nov. 19, 2010	409,671	433,491
60,000 Province of New Brunswick			93,000 Province of Ontario		
5.80% due Jul. 12, 2011	59,440	64,102	4.40% due Dec. 2, 2011	92,393	94,085
200,000 Province of New Brunswick	210 200	215 077	200,000 Province of Ontario	207.070	217 270
5.85% due Dec. 1, 2011 200,000 Province of New Brunswick	210,300	215,077	6.10% due Dec. 2, 2011 100,000 Province of Ontario	207,970	217,279
5.88% due Dec. 6, 2012	209,880	217,719	5.38% due Dec. 2, 2012	101,000	106,226
100,000 Province of New Brunswick	,	,	250,000 Province of Ontario	,,,,,	,
4.50% due Feb. 4, 2015	99,358	101,337	4.75% due Jun. 2, 2013	261,125	257,683
130,000 Province of New Brunswick			725,000 Province of Ontario		
8.75% due May 12, 2015	159,667	170,033	5.00% due Mar. 8, 2014	754,197	757,935
92,000 Province of New Brunswick 4.30% due Dec. 3, 2015	91,810	91,748	1,066,500 Province of Ontario 4.50% due Mar. 8, 2015	1,063,914	1,080,756
75,000 Province of New Brunswick	31,010	31,740	371,000 Province of Ontario	1,005,514	1,000,730
4.70% due Jul. 21, 2016	74,439	76,953	4.40% due Mar. 8, 2016	366,785	372,301
175,000 Province of New Brunswick			200,000 Province of Ontario		
6.00% due Dec. 27, 2017	197,531	198,800	9.50% due Jul. 13, 2022	268,132	310,047
50,000 Province of New Brunswick	45.705	F7 44F	250,000 Province of Ontario	211 250	252 204
5.65% due Dec. 27, 2028 90,000 Province of New Brunswick	45,795	57,415	8.10% due Sep. 8, 2023 180,000 Province of Ontario	311,250	353,394
5.50% due Jan. 27, 2034	90,342	103,009	7.60% due Jun. 2, 2027	227,954	251,993
44,000 Province of New Brunswick	30,312	105,005	110,000 Province of Ontario	227,551	251,555
4.65% due Sep. 26, 2035	43,958	44,600	6.25% due Aug. 25, 2028	110,879	134,942
50,000 Province of Newfoundland			660,000 Province of Ontario		
5.70% due Oct. 7, 2008	51,872	51,285	6.50% due Mar. 8, 2029	671,460	836,761
50,000 Province of Newfoundland 6.40% due Jul. 25, 2011	49,858	54,597	90,000 Province of Ontario 6.20% due Jun. 2, 2031	89,415	111,429
75,000 Province of Newfoundland	49,030	34,337	735,000 Province of Ontario	05,413	111,423
10.13% due Nov. 22, 2014	102,518	103,577	5.85% due Mar. 8, 2033	773,700	878,125
65,000 Province of Newfoundland			802,000 Province of Ontario		
10.95% due Apr. 15, 2021	96,801	107,990	5.60% due Jun. 2, 2035	880,544	934,083
35,000 Province of Newfoundland	22.447	42.252	653,000 Province of Ontario	CE2 200	((7,07)
6.15% due Apr. 17, 2028 50,000 Province of Newfoundland	33,447	42,253	4.70% due Jun. 2, 2037 50,000 Province of Prince Edward Island	652,399	667,973
6.55% due Oct. 17, 2030	50,060	63,868	6.80% due Feb. 21, 2030	49,689	65,298
65,000 Province of Newfoundland	,	•	20,000 Province of Prince Edward Island	,	•
4.50% due Apr. 17, 2037	64,598	63,874	5.70% due Jun. 15, 2035	19,982	23,419
90,000 Province of Nova Scotia	0.4.450	00.504	20,000 Province of Prince Edward Island	40.070	22.425
5.40% due Jun. 1, 2009 85,000 Province of Nova Scotia	84,163	92,601	5.30% due May 19, 2036 20,000 Province of Prince Edward Island	19,872	22,195
6.40% due Sep. 1, 2010	85,256	91,516	4.65% due Nov. 19, 2037	19,991	20,117
150,000 Province of Nova Scotia	03,230	31,310	110,000 Province of Quebec	15,551	20,117
6.25% due Jun. 1, 2011	149,454	162,739	5.50% due Jun. 1, 2009	100,902	113,389
25,000 Province of Nova Scotia			300,000 Province of Quebec		
4.50% due Jun. 1, 2013	24,884	25,414	6.25% due Dec. 1, 2010	323,910	322,447
40,000 Province of Nova Scotia 4.70% due Jan. 14, 2015	20.077	41.070	200,000 Province of Quebec 6.00% due Oct. 1, 2012	204 120	217 072
60,000 Province of Nova Scotia	39,877	41,079	200,000 Province of Quebec	204,120	217,872
4.60% due Aug. 18, 2016	59,648	61,079	5.25% due Oct. 1, 2013	210,178	210,882
75,000 Province of Nova Scotia	,	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	320,000 Province of Quebec	-,	
4.45% due Oct. 24, 2021	73,511	74,319	5.50% due Dec. 1, 2014	331,794	343,737 ப
130,000 Province of Nova Scotia			875,000 Province of Quebec		
9.60% due Jan. 30, 2022	179,967	201,122	5.00% due Dec. 1, 2015	910,908	910,828
75,000 Province of Nova Scotia 6.60% due Jun. 1, 2027	72,360	95,172	630,000 Province of Quebec 4.50% due Dec. 1, 2016	618,245	630,664 ≥
50,000 Province of Nova Scotia	72,300	23,112	4.30% due Dec. 1, 2016 500,000 Province of Quebec	010,243	030,004
5.80% due Jun. 1, 2033	52,302	59,424	6.00% due Oct. 1, 2029	534,702	590,423
55,000 Province of Nova Scotia			364,000 Province of Quebec		7
4.90% due Jun. 1, 2035	55,465	57,914	6.25% due Jun. 1, 2032	353,269	446,599

INCOME FUNDS

Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)			BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)		
Provincial Bonds (cont'd)			Corporate Bonds (cont'd)		
300,000 Province of Quebec			30,000 AltaLink LP		
5.75% due Dec. 1, 2036	326,654	350,894	5.43% due Jun. 5, 2013	32,363	31,501
164,000 Province of Quebec			82,000 American Express Canada Credit Corporation		
5.00% due Dec. 1, 2038	170,460	172,397	4.24% due Jan. 27, 2009	81,984	81,948
125,000 Province of Saskatchewan	424.504	422.022	82,000 American Express Canada Credit Corporation	04.054	04.050
6.50% due Nov. 12, 2009	131,594	132,922	4.30% due Nov. 12, 2010	81,851	81,963
85,000 Province of Saskatchewan	04.452	00.025	65,000 American Express Canada Credit Corporation 4.70% due May 20, 2011	64.005	6E 072
6.15% due Sep. 1, 2010 100,000 Province of Saskatchewan	94,452	90,825	75,000 Aon Corporation	64,995	65,872
10.25% due Apr. 10, 2014	131,100	137,321	5.05% due Apr. 12, 2011	74,895	76,099
40.000 Province of Saskatchewan	151,100	137,321	46,000 Asian Development Bank	7 1,033	10,055
5.25% due Jun. 3, 2014	39,699	42,505	4.65% due Feb. 16, 2027	45,884	46,474
30,000 Province of Saskatchewan			40,000 Bank of Montreal		
4.25% due Dec. 3, 2015	29,797	29,809	4.45% due Oct. 13, 2008	39,994	40,097
60,000 Province of Saskatchewan			100,000 Bank of Montreal		
4.50% due Aug. 23, 2016	59,590	60,711	4.30% due Sep. 4, 2009	99,942	100,085
100,000 Province of Saskatchewan			80,000 Bank of Montreal		
6.40% due Sep. 5, 2031	103,020	127,592	4.00% due Jan. 21, 2010	79,982	79,311
123,000 Province of Saskatchewan	427.504	444.224	200,000 Bank of Montreal	200 540	245 207
5.60% due Sep. 5, 2035 80,000 Province of Saskatchewan	127,591	144,324	7.00% due Jan. 28, 2010	208,540	215,307
5.00% due Mar. 5, 2037	80,868	86,357	120,000 Bank of Montreal 4.69% due Jan. 31, 2011	119,418	121,798
37,000 Province of Saskatchewan	00,000	00,337	200,000 Bank of Montreal (callable)	113,410	121,/30
4.75% due Jun. 1, 2040	36,685	38,578	5.75% due Feb. 4, 2013-(2008)	206,340	202,797
20,000 Quebec University	50,005	30,370	150,000 Bank of Montreal	200,510	202,737
5.86% due Jan. 20, 2044	19,998	23,231	4.65% due Mar. 14, 2013	149,925	151,984
50,000 Simon Fraser University	,		100,000 Bank of Montreal	,	,
5.61% due Jun. 10, 2043	50,000	58,898	4.78% due Apr. 30, 2014	99,981	102,033
20,000 University of British Columbia			90,000 Bank of Montreal		
4.82% due Jul. 26, 2035	20,000	20,733	4.87% due Apr. 22, 2015	89,986	91,729
20,000 University of Guelph			70,000 Bank of Montreal		
6.24% due Oct. 10, 2042	19,974	25,196	4.63% due Dec. 31, 2015	70,000	68,750
48,796 University of Ontario Institute of Technology	40.706	F2 002	95,000 Bank of Montreal	05.000	00 204
6.35% due Oct. 15, 2034	48,796	53,883	5.10% due Apr. 21, 2016	95,000	98,291
25,000 University of Windsor 5.37% due Jun. 29, 2046	25,000	27,324	95,000 Bank of Montreal 4.55% due Aug. 1, 2017	94,990	94,614
20,000 Wilfrid Laurier University	23,000	27,324	635,000 Bank of Montreal Capital Trust (callable)	34,330	34,014
5.43% due Feb. 1, 2045	20,000	22,160	5.47% due Dec. 31, 2049-(2014)	650,080	664,382
100,000 York University	20,000	22,100	20,000 BC Telephone	050,000	00 1,502
6.48% due Mar. 7, 2042	99,972	130,321	12.00% due May 31, 2010	26,330	24,714
	26,105,443	27,954,393	30,000 BC Telephone		
6	20,103,443	27,554,555	10.65% due Jun. 19, 2021	38,448	46,509
Corporate Bonds – 26.3%			50,000 BC Telephone		
430,000 407 ETR International Inc.	420.220	440.004	9.65% due Apr. 8, 2022	46,500	73,299
6.05% due Jul. 27, 2009 55,000 407 ETR International Inc.	439,220	449,004	50,000 BCE Inc.		
5.96% due Dec. 3, 2035	54,961	62,675	7.35% due Oct. 30, 2009	49,873	53,630
79,000 407 ETR International Inc.	34,301	02,073	50,000 BCIMC Realty Corporation	40.000	40 527
5.75% due Feb. 14, 2036	78,899	81,638	4.10% due Feb. 10, 2011 50,000 BCIMC Realty Corporation	49,968	49,527
120,000 Aeroports de Montreal	,	,	4.65% due Feb. 10, 2015	49,965	50,345
6.95% due Apr. 16, 2032	136,248	145,704	130,000 Bell Aliant Regional Communications	49,903	30,343
50,000 Aeroports de Montreal			4.72% due Sep. 26, 2011	129,993	130,370
5.17% due Sep. 17, 2035	49,939	50,705	85,000 Bell Aliant Regional Communications	125,555	130,370
20,000 AGT Ltd.			5.41% due Sep. 26, 2016	84,961	85,321
8.80% due Sep. 22, 2025	23,974	28,338	200,000 Bell Canada	- 1,	/
65,000 Algonquin Credit Card Trust			6.15% due Jun. 15, 2009	207,940	208,095
3.99% due Oct. 15, 2010	65,000	64,308	30,000 Bell Canada		
164,522 Alliance Pipeline LP	460 542	404 503	4.64% due Feb. 22, 2016	29,999	29,176
7.23% due Jun. 30, 2015	169,513	184,593	150,000 Bell Canada		
42,488 Alliance Pipeline LP 7.18% due Jun. 30, 2023	44,609	51,155	5.00% due Feb. 15, 2017	148,698	149,432
39,001 Alliance Pipeline LP	44,003	31,133	60,000 Bell Canada		
5.55% due Dec. 31, 2023	39,001	41,241	7.00% due Sep. 24, 2027	57,630	69,343
88,086 Alliance Pipeline LP	33,001	41,241	100,000 Bell Canada	04.000	440 444
6.77% due Dec. 31, 2025	88,086	102,682	6.55% due May 1, 2029	94,080	110,141
62,937 Alliance Pipeline LP	55,550	, 502	80,000 Bell Canada 7.30% due Feb. 23, 2032	79,778	96,397
7.22% due Dec. 31, 2025	66,556	76,223	7.50% due Feb. 25, 2052 75,000 Bell Canada	13,110	30,33/
32,000 AltaLink LP			6.10% due Mar. 16, 2035	76,317	78,658
5.02% due Nov. 21, 2012	32,000	32,102	65,000 Borealis Infrastructure Trust	. 5,517	. 5,550
			6.27% due May 3, 2011	67,144	69,844
			• •		•

Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)	-		BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)		
Corporate Bonds (cont'd)			Corporate Bonds (cont'd)		
30,000 Brascan Corporation			30,000 Caterpillar Inc.		
5.95% due Jun. 14, 2035	29,809	31,029	4.60% due Jul. 14, 2009	29,943	30,247
65,000 Brascan Power Corporation	64.077	CF 227	43,000 CCARAT Auto Loan Receivable	42,000	42.020
4.65% due Dec. 16, 2009 140,000 Broadway Credit Card Trust	64,977	65,237	4.28% due Jan. 17, 2008 43,000 CCARAT Auto Loan Receivable	43,000	42,938
3.85% due Mar. 17, 2009	140,000	138,757	4.39% due Jan. 17, 2009	43,000	43,016
26,000 Brookfield Power Corporation	,	,	40,000 CDP Financial Inc.	,	,
5.25% due Nov. 5, 2018	25,991	26,069	4.20% due Jul. 14, 2008	39,988	39,996
30,000 Brookfield Power Corporation			110,000 CDP Financial Inc.		
5.84% due Nov. 5, 2036	29,991	30,176	4.20% due Oct. 14, 2008	109,990	109,990
50,000 Cadbury Beverages Canada Inc. 4.90% due Dec. 1, 2008	49,908	50,302	50,000 CDP Financial Inc. 4.55% due Oct. 14, 2009	49,996	50,444
45,000 Cameco Corporation	45,500	30,302	16,000 CHIP Mortgage Trust	43,330	30,444
4.70% due Sep. 16, 2015	45,150	43,898	4.30% due Nov. 1, 2010	16,000	15,983
70,000 Canada Life Capital Trust	,	,	35,000 Citigroup Finance Canada Inc.	,	,
6.68% due Jun. 30, 2012	70,000	77,135	3.40% due Feb. 18, 2008	34,983	34,646
70,000 Canadian Credit Card Trust			50,000 Citigroup Finance Canada Inc.		
4.14% due Apr. 26, 2010	70,000	69,719	4.11% due Dec. 12, 2008	49,879	49,839
50,000 Canadian Credit Card Trust	E0 000	E0 270	60,000 Citigroup Finance Canada Inc. 4.78% due Jun. 15, 2009	60 107	60.720
4.51% due Apr. 24, 2012 100,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	50,000	50,370	32,000 Citigroup Finance Canada Inc.	60,197	60,720
4.75% due Jan. 21, 2008	100,957	100,351	4.29% due Nov. 2, 2009	31,990	32,010
75,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	100,557	.00,55.	30,000 Citigroup Finance Canada Inc.	3.,550	32,010
4.95% due Jan. 23, 2014	74,778	77,337	5.10% due Jul. 26, 2011	29,981	30,920
260,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce (callable)			50,000 Citigroup Finance Canada Inc.		
4.25% due Jun. 1, 2014-(2009)	263,554	259,815	4.75% due Mar. 17, 2014	49,969	50,750
90,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce (callable)		00.005	39,000 Citigroup Financial Canada Inc.	20.000	20.472
4.50% due Oct. 15, 2014-(2009)	89,908	90,286	3.49% due Sep. 22, 2008	38,999	38,473
60,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce 4.75% due Dec. 22, 2014	59,846	61,066	26,000 Citigroup Financial Canada Inc. 4.37% due Feb. 3, 2010	25,996	26,039
210,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce (callable)	33,040	01,000	75,000 Clarica Life Insurance Company (callable)	25,550	20,033
3.75% due Sep. 9, 2015-(2010)	209,601	205,781	6.65% due Oct. 12, 2015-(2010)	74,752	81,094
240,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce (callable)	•	•	65,000 Congress Financial Corporation Canada	,	•
4.55% due Mar. 28, 2016-(2011)	239,618	241,493	4.00% due Feb. 1, 2010	64,956	64,470
65,000 Canadian Natural Resources Ltd.			200,000 Consumers Gas Company Ltd.		
4.50% due Jan. 23, 2013	64,988	63,830	11.95% due Nov. 30, 2010	281,260	253,977
70,000 Canadian Natural Resources Ltd. 4.95% due Jun. 1, 2015	69,963	69,157	70,000 Consumers Gas Company Ltd. 7.60% due Oct. 29, 2026	91,570	90,987
130,000 Canadian Occidental Petroleum Ltd.	05,505	03,137	14,000 Canadian Utilities Ltd.	51,570	50,507
6.30% due Jun. 2, 2008	116,038	133,300	4.80% due Nov. 22, 2021	14,000	13,959
20,000 Canadian Oil Sands Ltd.			31,000 Canadian Utilities Ltd.		
5.75% due Apr. 9, 2008	19,959	20,289	5.18% due Nov. 21, 2035	31,000	31,584
35,000 Canadian Oil Sands Ltd.			28,000 Canadian Utilities Ltd.		
5.55% due Jun. 29, 2009	34,990	35,865	5.03% due Nov. 20, 2036	28,000	27,888
50,000 Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd. 4.90% due Jun. 15, 2010	49,919	50,842	105,000 DaimlerChrysler Canada Finance Inc. 4.70% due Nov. 10, 2009	104,887	104,977
150,000 Canadian Tire Corporation Ltd.	43,515	30,042	83,000 Eagle Credit Card Trust	104,007	104,577
5.70% due Jun. 9, 2008	150,171	152,742	4.44% due Mar. 17, 2011	83,000	83,443
50,000 Canadian Tire Corporation Ltd.			30,000 Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc.		
4.95% due Jun. 1, 2015	49,909	50,477	5.16% due Sep. 24, 2014	29,984	31,177
30,000 Canadian Tire Corporation Ltd.			50,000 Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc.		
6.32% due Feb. 24, 2034	29,984	32,523	6.90% due Nov. 15, 2032	62,312	62,611
30,000 Canadian Tire Corporation Ltd.	20.000	20 E0E	50,000 Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. 5.21% due Feb. 25, 2036	49,932	50,615
5.61% due Sep. 4, 2035 130,000 Canadian Utilities Ltd.	30,000	29,595	50,000 Enbridge Inc.	49,932	30,013
6.97% due Jun. 2, 2008	143,390	134,585	3.95% due Feb. 15, 2010	49,964	49,371
100,000 Canadian Utilities Ltd.	,	,	90,000 Enbridge Inc.	,	
10.20% due Nov. 30, 2009	126,890	115,993	6.80% due Mar. 10, 2010	91,125	96,346
20,000 Canadian Utilities Ltd.			50,000 Enbridge Inc.		,
5.43% due Jan. 23, 2019	20,000	21,247	4.67% due Mar. 25, 2013	49,985	50,194 \geq
70,000 Capital Desjardins Inc. (callable)	70.000	60.202	70,000 Enbridge Inc.	50.504	70.743
3.89% due Mar. 17, 2014-(2009)	70,000	69,282	5.00% due Aug. 9, 2016	69,684	70,712 ц
80,000 Capital Desjardins Inc. (callable) 6.32% due Jun. 1, 2017-(2012)	81,480	86,907	20,000 Enbridge Inc. 7.22% due Jul. 24, 2030	19,998	24.042
120,000 Cards II Trust	01,400	00,507	7.22% due Jul. 24, 2030 24,000 Enbridge Inc.	13,330	24,042
3.87% due Oct. 15, 2010	120,000	118,350	5.57% due Nov. 14, 2035	23,969	23,711 ≥
60,000 Caterpillar Financial Services Ltd.	.,	****	41,000 Enbridge Pipeline Inc.	.,. ,-	C
4.34% due Dec. 6, 2010	59,984	60,118	4.46% due Dec. 17, 2012	40,995	41,187
60,000 Caterpillar Inc.			26,000 Enbridge Pipeline Inc.		_
4.50% due Aug. 7, 2008	60,457	60,200	5.08% due Dec. 19, 2036	25,980	25,937

INCOME FUNDS

Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)			BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)		
Corporate Bonds (cont'd)			Corporate Bonds (cont'd)		
130,000 Enbridge Pipelines Inc.			55,000 Glacier Credit Card Trust		
6.35% due Nov. 17, 2023	119,675	150,271	4.19% due Nov. 19, 2010	55,000	54,829
50,000 EnCana Corporation	40.050	50.400	40,000 Gloucester Credit Card Trust	40.000	20 705
5.30% due Dec. 3, 2007	49,953	50,439	4.00% due Nov. 15, 2008	40,000	39,786
80,000 EnCana Corporation 3.60% due Sep. 15, 2008	79,974	79,074	75,000 Gloucester Credit Card Trust 4.45% due Mar. 15, 2011	75,000	75,427
55,000 Epcor Power LP	73,374	75,074	160,000 Golden Credit Card Trust	75,000	13,421
5.95% due Jun. 23, 2036	54,756	58,212	4.16% due Oct. 15, 2008	160,000	159,641
68,000 Epcor Utilities Inc.			150,000 Golden Credit Card Trust		
6.20% due Jun. 2, 2008	68,082	69,729	6.19% due Jul. 15, 2009	145,755	156,936
55,000 Epcor Utilities Inc.	50.000		50,000 Golden Credit Card Trust	50.000	10.550
6.60% due Nov. 1, 2011	52,888	60,024	4.05% due Jun. 15, 2010	50,000	49,663
33,000 Epcor Utilities Inc. 5.65% due Nov. 16, 2035	32,830	33,934	100,000 Great-West Lifeco Inc. 6.74% due Nov. 24, 2031	99,885	122,983
45,000 ERAC Canada Finance Ltd.	32,030	33,334	90,000 Great-West Lifeco Inc.	33,003	122,303
5.38% due Feb. 26, 2016	44,969	45,556	6.67% due Mar. 21, 2033	90,314	110,298
25,000 Finning International Inc.			200,000 Greater Toronto Airports Authority		
4.64% due Dec. 14, 2011	24,993	25,151	5.95% due Dec. 3, 2007	210,200	202,899
50,000 Fortis Inc.	40.047	54000	90,000 Greater Toronto Airports Authority	04.004	0.5.000
7.40% due Oct. 25, 2010	49,947	54,833	6.70% due Jul. 19, 2010	91,284	96,902
30,000 FortisAlberta Inc. 5.33% due Oct. 31, 2014	29,988	31,342	100,000 Greater Toronto Airports Authority 6.25% due Jan. 30, 2012	99,948	108,170
30,000 FortisAlberta Inc.	23,300	31,342	40,000 Greater Toronto Airports Authority	33,340	100,170
6.22% due Oct. 31, 2034	29,991	34,823	5.00% due Jun. 1, 2015	39,704	40,999
18,000 FortisAlberta Inc.			85,000 Greater Toronto Airports Authority		
5.40% due Apr. 21, 2036	17,987	18,737	4.70% due Feb. 15, 2016	84,937	85,154
16,000 FortisBC Inc.			235,000 Greater Toronto Airports Authority		
5.60% due Nov. 9, 2035	16,058	16,462	6.45% due Dec. 3, 2027	224,634	270,374
60,000 GAZ Metropolitan Inc. 6.05% due Nov. 10, 2008	63,150	61,839	150,000 Greater Toronto Airports Authority 7.05% due Jun. 12, 2030	151,264	185,834
53,000 GAZ Metropolitan Inc.	03,130	01,033	110,000 Greater Toronto Airports Authority	131,204	105,054
6.95% due Nov. 2, 2009	57,849	56,544	7.10% due Jun. 4, 2031	113,630	137,575
29,000 GAZ Metropolitan Inc.	,,,,,,	,	100,000 Greater Toronto Airports Authority	,,,,,	,
5.45% due Jul. 12, 2021	28,903	30,865	6.47% due Feb. 2, 2034	99,316	117,299
30,000 GAZ Metropolitan Inc.	20.004	25.204	50,000 GTC Transcontinental Group Ltd.	47.000	54.470
6.30% due Oct. 31, 2033	29,824	35,284	6.05% due Jun. 1, 2009	47,900	51,470
29,000 GAZ Metropolitan Inc. 5.70% due Jul. 10, 2036	28,954	31,745	28,000 Halifax International Airport Authority 5.50% due Jul. 19, 2041	28,000	29,582
200,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding Company	20,554	51,745	42,000 Honda Canada Finance Inc.	20,000	25,502
5.00% due Apr. 23, 2008	204,618	201,788	4.70% due Aug. 25, 2011	42,000	42,350
120,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding Company			60,000 Household Financial Corporation Ltd.		
3.65% due Jun. 7, 2010	119,929	117,691	4.20% due Apr. 13, 2009	59,998	59,861
87,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding Company	05.044	07.074	45,000 HSBC Bank of Canada	44.005	45.454
4.40% due Feb. 7, 2011	86,911	87,371	4.49% due Apr. 27, 2009	44,995	45,151
102,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding Company 4.75% due May 2, 2011	102,032	103,746	30,000 HSBC Canada Asset Trust (callable) 5.15% due Jun. 30, 2049-(2015)	30,000	30,402
150,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding Company	102,032	105,740	75,000 HSBC Financial Corporation Ltd.	30,000	30,402
6.25% due Jul. 24, 2012	153,855	163,567	4.80% due Apr. 13, 2011	74,908	76,150
100,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding Company			60,000 HSBC Financial Corporation Ltd.		
5.15% due Jun. 6, 2013	100,312	104,024	3.50% due Dec. 1, 2008	59,919	59,082
78,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding Company	77.005	77.506	105,000 HSBC Financial Corporation Ltd.	405 200	402.024
4.40% due Jun. 1, 2014 100,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding Company	77,885	77,506	4.00% due May 3, 2010	105,209	103,934
4.65% due Feb. 11, 2015	99,952	100,664	125,000 HSBC Financial Corporation Ltd. 4.35% due Oct. 6, 2011	125,096	124,561
112,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding Company	33,332	100,004	40,000 Industrial Alliance Capital Trust	125,050	124,501
5.10% due Jun. 1, 2016	112,260	116,159	5.71% due Dec. 31, 2013	40,000	42,006
96,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding Company			30,000 Industrial Alliance Capital Trust (callable)		
4.55% due Jan. 17, 2017	95,948	95,309	5.13% due Jun. 30, 2019-(2014)	30,076	30,953
40,000 Genesis Trust	40.000	20.046	41,000 Inter-American Development Bank	40.000	40.466
4.20% due Sep. 15, 2009 160,000 Genesis Trust	40,000	39,946	4.40% due Jan. 26, 2026 70,000 Investors Group Inc.	40,886	40,166
4.00% due Mar. 15, 2010	160,000	158,757	6.75% due May 9, 2011	76,480	76,551
100,000 George Weston Ltd.	100,000	130,737	60,000 Investors Group Inc.	70,400	70,551
6.45% due Oct. 24, 2011	99,956	108,492	7.45% due May 9, 2031	63,120	77,830
30,000 George Weston Ltd.	,		50,000 Investors Group Inc.	, =-	,
5.05% due Mar. 10, 2014	29,909	30,659	7.11% due Mar. 7, 2033	50,228	62,989
345,000 Glacier Credit Card Trust			96,000 IPL Eenergy Inc.		,
4.44% due Nov. 20, 2008	354,163	345,914	6.10% due Jul. 14, 2028	82,368	101,915
100,000 Glacier Credit Card Trust 4.27% due Nov. 20, 2009	100,000	99,997	150,000 John Hancock Canada Corporation 6.67% due May 31, 2011	149,520	163,867
1.27 /0 dac 1907. 20, 2003	100,000	22,221	0.07 /0 due May 51, 2011	143,320	103,007

Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)		,	BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)		
Corporate Bonds (cont'd)			Corporate Bonds (cont'd)		
55,000 Key Nova Scotia Funding Company 4.21% due Dec. 14, 2009	54,998	54,738	45,000 NBC Capital Trust 5.33% due Jun. 30, 2056	45,000	46,113
35,000 Loblaw Companies Ltd.	54,550	34,730	50,000 NIF-T	43,000	40,113
7.10% due May 11, 2010	36,015	37,983	4.28% due Feb. 23, 2008	50,000	49,921
50,000 Loblaw Companies Ltd.	40.000	F2 012	14,000 NIF-T	14.000	12.057
6.50% due Jan. 19, 2011 50,000 Loblaw Companies Ltd.	49,985	53,812	3.54% due Mar. 17, 2008 36,000 NIF-T	14,000	13,857
5.40% due Nov. 20, 2013	49,858	52,422	4.37% due Feb. 23, 2009	36,000	36,026
34,000 Loblaw Companies Ltd.			15,000 NOVA Gas Transmission Ltd.		
6.00% due Mar. 3, 2014	31,416	36,848	9.90% due Dec. 16, 2024	19,238	22,985
200,000 Loblaw Companies Ltd. 7.10% due Jun. 1, 2016	208,800	234,626	60,000 Nova Scotia Power Inc. 5.65% due Jul. 14, 2008	60,720	61,097
100,000 Loblaw Companies Ltd.	200,000	23 1,020	15,000 Nova Scotia Power Inc.	00,720	0.7037
6.65% due Nov. 8, 2027	95,070	113,117	4.22% due May 17, 2010	14,998	14,942
50,000 Loblaw Companies Ltd.	E2 00E	FO 140	50,000 Nova Scotia Power Inc.	40.021	F2 07F
6.85% due Mar. 1, 2032 30,000 Loblaw Companies Ltd.	53,885	58,148	5.75% due Oct. 1, 2013 100,000 Nova Scotia Power Inc.	49,921	53,075
6.15% due Jan. 29, 2035	29,930	32,193	6.95% due Aug. 25, 2033	105,394	119,707
60,000 Loblaw Companies Ltd.			24,000 Nova Scotia Power Inc.		
5.90% due Jan. 18, 2036	59,915	62,312	5.67% due Nov. 14, 2035	23,976	24,496
120,000 Manitoba Telecom Services Inc. 6.15% due Jun. 10, 2014	119,585	128,225	70,000 Omers Realty Corporation 4.69% due Jun. 2, 2008	69,999	70,440
100,000 Manufacturers Life Insurance Company (callable)	119,363	120,223	70,000 Omers Realty Corporation	09,999	70,440
6.24% due Feb. 16, 2016-(2011)	100,450	107,207	5.48% due Dec. 31, 2012	69,938	74,410
25,000 Manulife Bank of Canada			15,000 RioCan Real Estate Investment Trust		
4.19% due Dec. 9, 2010	24,959	24,943	3.85% due Jan. 4, 2008	14,961	14,885
200,000 Manulife Financial Capital Trust 6.70% due Jun. 30, 2012	198,460	221,226	30,000 RioCan Real Estate Investment Trust 4.91% due Mar. 8, 2011	29,992	30,076
65,000 Manulife Financial Corporation	130,400	221,220	20,000 RioCan Real Estate Investment Trust	25,552	30,070
4.67% due Mar. 28, 2013	64,984	65,848	4.70% due Jun. 15, 2012	19,954	19,751
100,000 Manulife Financial Delaware			24,000 RioCan Real Estate Investment Trust		
4.45% due Dec. 15, 2016	100,000	98,259	5.23% due Mar. 11, 2013	24,001	24,199
125,000 Manulife Financial Delaware (callable) 5.06% due Dec. 15, 2041-(2036)	125,000	123,311	65,000 Rona Inc. 5.40% due Oct. 20, 2016	64,865	65,207
50,000 Master Credit Card Trust	125,000	125,511	49,000 Royal Bank of Canada	01,005	03,207
4.38% due Nov. 21, 2009	50,000	50,135	4.17% due Jan. 11, 2011	49,000	48,744
175,000 Master Credit Card Trust	475.000	476.406	95,000 Royal Bank of Canada		07.000
4.44% due Nov. 21, 2011 50,000 MBNA Canada Bank	175,000	176,186	4.92% due Jul. 6, 2011 75,000 Royal Bank of Canada (callable)	94,991	97,328
4.00% due Jun. 28, 2010	49,944	49,554	6.10% due Jan. 22, 2013-(2008)	74,760	76,335
60,000 Merrill Lynch Canada Finance Company	,	,	80,000 Royal Bank of Canada	•	,
4.70% due Sep. 12, 2008	59,918	60,381	5.00% due Jan. 20, 2014	79,925	82,756
30,000 Merrill Lynch Canada Finance Company	20.060	20,002	75,000 Royal Bank of Canada (callable) 3.96% due Jan. 27, 2014-(2009)	74.072	74.442
4.20% due Dec. 8, 2009 30,000 Merrill Lynch Canada Finance Company	29,960	29,892	150,000 Royal Bank of Canada (callable)	74,973	74,442
5.00% due Feb. 18, 2014	29,907	30,674	4.18% due Jun. 1, 2014-(2009)	150,000	149,706
30,000 Metro Inc.			100,000 Royal Bank of Canada		
4.98% due Oct. 15, 2015	29,979	30,040	5.95% due Jun. 18, 2014	100,000	107,973
65,000 Metro Inc. 5.97% due Oct. 15, 2035	64,954	66,762	80,000 Royal Bank of Canada 4.71% due Dec. 22, 2014	79,987	81,155
59,141 Milit-Air Inc.	04,554	00,702	80,000 Royal Bank of Canada (callable)	75,567	01,133
5.75% due Jun. 30, 2019	56,036	63,976	3.70% due Jun. 24, 2015-(2010)	79,978	78,521
320,000 Molson Coors Capital Finance	240.000	245.025	160,000 Royal Bank of Canada (callable)	450.000	450.004
5.00% due Sep. 22, 2015 50,000 National Bank of Canada	319,203	315,836	5.45% due Nov. 4, 2018-(2013) 550,000 Royal Bank of Canada Capital Trust	160,000	168,991
4.66% due Sep. 10, 2009	50,443	50,479	4.87% due Dec. 31, 2015	538,638	549,302
60,000 National Bank of Canada (callable)	22,112	,	320,000 Royal Bank of Canada Capital Trust (callable)	,	,
4.93% due Dec. 22, 2019-(2014)	60,000	61,160	7.18% due Jun. 30, 2049-(2011)	360,605	354,948
65,000 National Bank of Canada (callable)	C4 021	CE 0E0	100,000 Royal Bank of Canada Capital Trust (callable)	112 500	109,147
4.70% due Nov. 2, 2020-(2015) 270,000 NAV Canada	64,821	65,058	7.29% due Jun. 30, 2049-(2010) 350,000 Royal Bank of Canada Capital Trust (callable)	112,590	109,147
6.50% due Jun. 1, 2009	293,706	283,933	5.81% due Dec. 31, 2049-(2013)	374,299	374,406 i
46,000 NAV Canada	,. 30		50,000 Score Trust	,	. ,
4.43% due Feb. 24, 2011	46,000	46,278	4.95% due Feb. 20, 2014	50,000	51,429
80,000 NAV Canada 4.71% due Feb. 24, 2016	80,000	Q1 nns	15,000 SNC-Lavalin Group Inc.	15 021	16,649
4.71% due Feb. 24, 2016 40,000 NAV Canada	00,000	81,006	7.70% due Sep. 20, 2010 30,000 Sobeys Inc.	15,021	10,049
7.56% due Mar. 1, 2027	43,760	48,898	6.06% due Oct. 29, 2035	29,979	30,964
30,000 NAV Canada			40,000 Sobeys Inc.		
7.40% due Jun. 1, 2027	33,804	40,176	5.79% due Oct. 6, 2036	40,000	39,784

Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)			BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)		
Corporate Bonds (cont'd)			Corporate Bonds (cont'd)		
16,000 Summit Real Estate Investment			65,000 TransCanada PipeLines Ltd.		
5.20% due Mar. 1, 2012	15,977	16,137	6.27% due Jul. 18, 2028	67,506	81,691
70,000 Sun Life Assurance Company of Canada (callable)	74.455	75.000	50,000 TransCanada PipeLines Ltd.	57.446	F0.000
6.15% due Jun. 30, 2022-(2012)	71,155	75,828	6.50% due Dec. 9, 2030	57,416	58,208
220,000 Sun Life Capital Trust 6.87% due Dec. 31, 2011	221,400	243,115	85,000 TransCanada PipeLines Ltd. 8.23% due Jan. 16, 2031	93,330	118,684
130,000 Sun Life Financial Services Inc.	221,400	243,113	50,000 UE Waterheater Operating Trust	33,330	110,004
4.95% due Jun. 1, 2016	129,948	132,566	4.15% due Jan. 30, 2009	50,000	49,777
60,000 Sun Life Financial Services Inc.			30,000 UE Waterheater Operating Trust		
5.00% due Jul. 11, 2031	59,903	61,434	4.72% due Jan. 31, 2011	30,000	30,370
95,000 Sun Life Financial Services Inc. (callable)	04.005	05 774	115,000 Union Gas Ltd.	420 222	445 700
4.80% due Nov. 23, 2035-(2015)	94,985	95,771	5.19% due Dec. 17, 2007 100,000 Union Gas Ltd.	120,333	115,703
57,000 Talisman Energy Inc. 4.44% due Jan. 27, 2011	56,995	56,889	7.90% due Feb. 24, 2014	111,670	120,131
55,000 Telus Corporation	30,333	30,003	30,000 Union Gas Ltd.	111,070	120,131
5.00% due Jun. 3, 2013	54,934	55,682	4.64% due Jun. 30, 2016	29,982	29,980
72,000 Terasen Gas Inc.			25,000 Union Gas Ltd.		
5.90% due Feb. 26, 2035	72,623	77,526	4.85% due Apr. 25, 2022	24,953	24,857
20,000 Terasen Gas Inc.	40.007	20.527	25,000 Union Gas Ltd.	20.500	25.027
5.55% due Sep. 25, 2036	19,997	20,537	8.65% due Nov. 10, 2025	29,500	35,827
20,000 Textron Financial Canada 4.00% due Apr. 1, 2008	19,988	19,883	50,000 Union Gas Ltd. 5.46% due Sep. 11, 2036	50,000	52,358
18,000 Textron Financial Canada	19,900	19,003	50,000 Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation	30,000	32,330
4.46% due Feb. 17, 2009	17,998	17,987	3.45% due Jan. 25, 2008	49,999	49,544
30,000 Thomson Corporation	,	,	30,000 Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation	,	.,.
4.50% due Jun. 1, 2009	29,928	30,168	4.75% due Jun. 29, 2009	30,623	30,330
50,000 Thomson Corporation			50,000 Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation		
4.35% due Dec. 1, 2009	49,920	50,078	3.60% due Jun. 28, 2010	49,973	48,896
98,000 Thomson Corporation	07 770	101.053	194,000 Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation	102.626	104.761
5.20% due Dec. 1, 2014 125,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank	97,779	101,853	4.45% due Feb. 28, 2011	193,636	194,761
4.32% due Jan. 18, 2011	125,000	124,964	70,000 Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation 4.45% due Sep. 13, 2011	69,994	70,242
93,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank	125,000	124,304	46,000 Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation	05,554	70,242
4.87% due Oct. 28, 2011	93,000	94,910	4.40% due Dec. 12, 2012	45,926	45,960
300,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank (callable)			160,000 Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation		
4.54% due Sep. 5, 2013-(2008)	299,919	301,161	4.38% due Jun. 30, 2015	159,926	157,797
50,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank			25,000 West Fraser Timber Ltd.		
10.05% due Aug. 4, 2014	64,390	67,428	4.94% due Oct. 19, 2009	24,995	25,113
640,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank (callable) 4.97% due Oct. 30, 2104-(2015)	633,707	647,357	200,000 Westcoast Energy Inc. 7.20% due Jan. 26, 2010	227,260	216,101
140,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank (callable)	033,707	047,337	50,000 Westcoast Energy Inc.	227,200	210,101
5.69% due Jun. 3, 2018-(2013)	147,415	149,365	7.15% due Mar. 20, 2031	50,325	61,532
50,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank	,	,,,,,,,	20,000 Winnipeg Airport Authority Inc.		,,,,
9.15% due May 26, 2025	62,200	74,715	5.21% due Sep. 28, 2040	20,000	20,230
300,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank (callable)				27,688,916	28,574,593
4.78% due Dec. 14, 2105-(2016)	300,000	297,080	TOTAL BONDS AND DEBENTURES	103,775,239	106 924 240
400,000 Toronto-Dominion Capital Trust (callable) 7.60% due Dec. 31, 2049-(2009)	440 114	125.063		103,773,233	100,324,240
20,000 Trans Quebec & Maritimes Pipelines Inc.	449,114	435,862	SHORT-TERM NOTES – 0.8% 881,000 Royal Bank of Canada Term Deposit		
7.05% due Sep. 22, 2010	20,000	21,783	4.25% due Jan. 2, 2007	881,000	881,103
200,000 TransAlta Corporation	20,000	2.77.03			
6.60% due Oct. 13, 2009	198,100	210,768	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	104,656,239	107,805,343
35,000 TransCanada PipeLines Ltd.			OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 0.8%		910,352
4.10% due Feb. 20, 2009	34,964	34,816	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		108,715,695
500,000 TransCanada PipeLines Ltd.					
4.30% due Jan. 13, 2011	495,198	499,581			
50,000 TransCanada PipeLines Ltd. 9.50% due May 20, 2011	59,417	59,880			
100,000 TransCanada PipeLines Ltd.	33,417	39,000			
5.65% due Jan. 15, 2014	99,764	106,475			
70,000 TransCanada PipeLines Ltd.	,	,			
4.65% due Oct. 3, 2016	69,983	69,895			
30,000 TransCanada PipeLines Ltd.					
5.10% due Jan. 11, 2017	29,955	30,996			
110,000 TransCanada PipeLines Ltd.	422.04-	154.000			
9.45% due Mar. 20, 2018	132,946	154,690			
50,000 TransCanada PipeLines Ltd. 7.90% due Apr. 15, 2027	53,700	66,148			
40,000 TransCanada PipeLines Ltd.	33,700	00,140			
6.28% due May 26, 2028	35,490	45,101			
<i>y</i> - <i>y</i> - · · ·	, 0				

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash	\$107,805,343 824	\$96,319,941 119,526
Accrued investment income Subscriptions receivable	1,081,656 76,095	914,430 292,562
	108,963,918	97,646,459
LIABILITIES Distributions payable Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	7 183,695 64,521	12 298,132 67,958
	248,223	366,102
Net assets	\$108,715,695	\$97,280,357
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$ 79,213,360 \$ 1,450,767 \$ 28,051,568	\$77,423,863 \$ 1,553,766 \$18,302,728
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	7,358,121 134,943 2,606,532	7,115,257 142,985 1,682,472
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$ 10.77 \$ 10.75 \$ 10.76	\$ 10.88 \$ 10.87 \$ 10.88

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Interest Securities lending	\$ 5,237,092 5,024	\$4,861,181 1,728
	5,242,116	4,862,909
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4)	547,664	630,279
Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees	19,588 2,755	15,558 2,642
Custodian fees Filing fees Legal fees	13,983 17,410 3,568	11,945 15,902 1,109
Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	31,228 196,221	40,620 225,573
Absorbed expenses	832,417 (27,936)	943,628 (16,845)
	804,481	926,783
Net investment income (loss)	4,437,635	3,936,126
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	(188,829) (878,460)	841,812 69,876
Net gain (loss) on investments	(1,067,289)	911,688
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$ 3,370,346	\$4,847,814
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$ 2,262,857 \$ 38,934 \$ 1,068,555	\$4,629,679 \$ 60,122 \$ 158,013
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$ 0.31 \$ 0.29 \$ 0.47	\$ 0.57 \$ 0.62 \$ 0.21

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD	2000	2003
Class A Units	\$ 77,423,863	\$ 85,104,316
Class F Units	1,553,766	204,305
Class I Units	18,302,728	_
	97,280,357	85,308,621
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS	1	
Class A Units	2,262,857	4,629,679
Class F Units	38,934	60,122
Class I Units	1,068,555	158,013
	3,370,346	4,847,814
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS		
From net investment income		
Class A Units Class F Units	(3,159,792)	(3,651,673)
Class I Units	(64,298) (1,212,289)	(47,863) (222,056)
Class I Utilis		
	(4,436,379)	(3,921,592)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS		
Proceeds from issue Class A Units	23,017,951	27,310,748
Class A Units	25,017,951	1,365,076
Class Units	10,071,649	18,324,439
Reinvested distributions	.,. ,.	,
Class A Units	3,097,793	3,591,213
Class F Units	64,298	47,483
Class I Units Payments on redemption	1,212,289	222,056
Class A Units	(23,429,312)	(39,560,420)
Class F Units	(421,653)	(75,357)
Class I Units	(1,391,364)	(179,724)
	12,501,371	11,045,514
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS		
Class A Units	1,789,497	(7,680,453)
Class F Units	(102,999)	1,349,461
Class I Units	9,748,840	18,302,728
	11,435,338	11,971,736
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD		
Class A Units	79,213,360	77,423,863
Class F Units	1,450,767	1,553,766
Class I Units	28,051,568	18,302,728
	\$108,715,695	\$ 97,280,357

INCOME FUNDS

Scotia Mortgage Income Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Interest Rate (%)		Number	Principal Balance (\$)	Amortized Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
CONVENTIONAL	MORTGAGE	S - 83.2%			
3.25 – 3.49		2	213,602	211,327	211,421
3.50 - 3.74		3	327,259	323,950	324,349
3.75 - 3.99		47	7,100,091	7,053,455	7,038,759
4.00 - 4.24		38	4,958,008	4,933,560	4,920,254
4.25 - 4.49		46	6,587,683	6,557,404	6,537,315
4.50 - 4.74		155	22,813,375	22,733,922	22,643,518
4.75 - 4.99		520	68,453,976	68,377,981	68,285,636
5.00 - 5.24		505	64,216,579	64,277,045	64,413,045
5.25 - 5.49		733	81,914,383	82,142,351	82,425,128
5.50 - 5.74		473	44,157,270	44,417,484	44,568,109
5.75 - 5.99		216	18,613,417	18,796,979	18,934,426
6.00 - 6.24		142	10,178,110	10,325,083	10,396,730
6.25 - 6.49		121	8,539,058	8,643,418	8,763,939
6.50 - 6.74		72	5,047,710	5,129,539	5,225,122
6.75 - 6.99		69	4,911,180	5,040,132	5,147,503
7.00 - 7.24		24	1,395,675	1,429,235	1,459,419
7.25 - 7.49		26	1,580,487	1,611,010	1,643,377
7.50 - 7.74		9	403,433	413,292	421,696
7.75 - 7.99		6	314,016	317,121	320,859
8.00 - 8.24		6	434,240	442,187	449,435
8.50 - 8.74		2	142,914	143,963	145,131
9.60	_	1	77,207	77,681	78,021
	TOTAL	3,216	352,379,673	353,398,119	354,353,192
Face				Average	Market
Value (\$) Is	suer			Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
SHORT-TERM N	OTES - 16.59	%			
70,755,000 G		f Canada Trea 3% due from	sury Bills		
		to Apr. 5, 20	07	70,090,716	70,323,810
TC	OTAL INVESTI	MENT PORTFO)LIO	423,488,835	424,677,002
0	THER ASSETS	S, LESS LIABIL	ITIES – 0.3%		1,235,022

TOTAL NET ASSETS - 100.0%

425,912,024

Scotia Mortgage Income Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Subscriptions receivable Mortgage payments receivable	\$424,677,002 130,768 — 1,800,761 418,429	\$388,306,197 3,937,348 876,809 965,004 6,268,104
	427,026,960	400,353,462
LIABILITIES Distributions payable Redemptions payable Accrued expenses Unearned income	288 39,039 257,045 818,564	383 83,045 433,452 –
	1,114,936	516,880
Net assets	\$425,912,024	\$399,836,582
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$218,621,274 \$ – \$207,290,750	\$273,259,018 \$ 9,554 \$126,568,010
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	20,290,627 — 19,275,893	25,324,038 886 11,746,777
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$ 10.77 \$ – \$ 10.75	\$ 10.79 \$ 10.78 \$ 10.77

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME		
Interest Securities lending	\$18,352,622 2,044	\$18,988,123 1,046
securities remaining	18,354,666	18,989,169
EXPENSES	10,551,000	10,505,105
Management fees (note 4)	2,991,178	4,468,260
Audit fees	19,970	15,559
Directors'/trustee fees	2,755	2,642
Custodian fees Filing fees	5,326 20,650	7,867 24,478
Legal fees	7.045	1,109
Unitholder reporting	63,685	94,583
Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	607,822	772,489
Mortgage service fees	1,296,286	1,397,193
	5,014,717	6,784,180
Absorbed expenses	(197,833)	(142,116)
	4,816,884	6,642,064
Net investment income (loss)	13,537,782	12,347,105
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold	(232,661)	(13,439)
Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	(413,232)	(2,895,930)
Net gain (loss) on investments	(645,893)	(2,909,369)
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$12,891,889	\$ 9,437,736
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS		
Class A Units	\$ 6,133,624	\$ 7,440,594
Class F Units	\$ 100	\$ 1,132
Class I Units	\$ 6,758,165	\$ 1,996,010
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT		
Class A Units	\$ 0.28	\$ 0.23
Class F Units Class I Units	\$ 0.28 \$ 0.11 \$ 0.44	\$ 0.30 \$ 0.31
Class Forms	9 0.11	9 0.51

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

·	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD	¢272.250.040	¢ 200 202 720
Class A Units Class F Units	\$273,259,018 9,554	\$ 390,302,738 43,080
Class I Units	126,568,010	40,395,906
	399,836,582	430,741,724
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS		
Class A Units	6,133,624	7,440,594
Class F Units	100	1,132
Class I Units	6,758,165	1,996,010
	12,891,889	9,437,736
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS		
From net investment income Class A Units	(6,582,375)	(9,595,273)
Class F Units	(0,362,373)	(1,377)
Class I Units	(6,939,407)	(2,879,221)
	(13,521,936)	(12,475,871)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS		
Proceeds from issue		
Class A Units	12,173,820	41,951,366
Class F Units Class I Units	76,469,187	22,567 84,969,018
Reinvested distributions	70,403,107	04,303,010
Class A Units	6,304,644	9,257,703
Class F Units	154	1,136
Class I Units Payments on redemption	6,939,407	2,879,220
Class A Units	(72,667,457)	(166,098,110)
Class F Units	(9,654)	(56,984)
Class I Units	(2,504,612)	(792,923)
	26,705,489	(27,867,007)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS		
Class A Units	(54,637,744)	(117,043,720)
Class F Units Class I Units	(9,554) 80,722,740	(33,526) 86,172,104
Class I Ullits		
	26,075,442	(30,905,142)
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units	210 621 274	272 250 010
Class A Units	218,621,274	273,259,018 9,554
Class I Units	207,290,750	126,568,010
	\$425,912,024	\$ 399,836,582

Scotia Canadian Income Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Face Value (\$)	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Face Value (\$)	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
BONDS AND DE	BENTURES - 99.3%		·	RONDS AND DE	BENTURES (cont'd)		
Federal Bonds -	60.1%			Corporate Bonds	, ,		
180,145,000	Canada Housing Trust				General Motors Acceptance Corporation		
	5.10% due Sep. 15, 2007	181,639,215	181,237,357	39,303,000	of Canada		
425,190,000	Government of Canada				4.50% due Aug. 13, 2007	39,206,738	39,233,410
	5.00% due Jun. 1, 2014	449,046,647	450,464,531	42 785 000	Genesis Trust	33,200,730	33,233,410
215,615,000	Government of Canada			42,703,000	4.00% due Mar. 15, 2010	42,785,000	42,452,505
	4.00% due Jun. 1, 2016	214,935,314	214,267,406	32 000 000	Great-West Lifeco Inc.	12,703,000	12, 132,303
455,885,000	Government of Canada			32,000,000	6.67% due Mar. 21, 2033	32,111,680	39,217,131
	4.00% due Jun. 1, 2017	449,002,570	451,827,760	31 145 000	Greater Toronto Airports Authority	32,111,000	33,217,131
61,230,000	Government of Canada			31,113,000	7.10% due Jun. 4, 2031	31,263,535	38,952,506
	8.00% due Jun. 1, 2023	88,712,663	88,931,568	40 000 000	HSBC Financial Corporation Ltd.	31,203,333	30,332,300
		1,383,336,409	1,386,728,622	40,000,000	4.80% due Apr. 13, 2011	39,991,360	40,613,383
	1.6 W 40.00/	1,505,550,105	1,500,720,022	39,000,000	. ,	33,331,300	10,015,505
	d Securities – 10.3%			33,000,000	4.67% due Mar. 28, 2013	38,990,640	39,508,803
38,000,000	Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.	27.007.400	20 440 400	31 000 000	NAV Canada	30,330,010	33,500,003
20 000 000	4.82% due Feb. 12, 2015	37,997,108	38,448,400	3.7000,000	4.71% due Feb. 24, 2016	30,909,500	31,389,876
38,000,000	Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.	27 000 506	20 200 220	29 950 000	Renaissance Energy Ltd.	30,303,300	3.,503,070
42,000,000	4.83% due Feb. 12, 2016	37,999,506	38,368,220	23/330/000	6.95% due Jul. 14, 2009	30,114,342	31,796,507
43,000,000	Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.	42.052.000	42.056.120	8.555.000	Sears Canada Inc.	,,	- 1,1 - 2,2 - 1
41 000 000	4.98% due Jun. 12, 2016	43,052,890	43,856,130	-,,	7.45% due May 10, 2010	9,448,173	8,928,931
41,000,000	Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc. 4.81% due Oct. 12, 2016	40 000 007	44 422 270	38.000.000	Sun Life Financial Services Inc.	3,110,173	0,520,551
20,000,000		40,998,987	41,433,370	,,	4.95% due Jun. 1, 2016	37,984,800	38,750,036
38,000,000	,	20 002 504	20.055.020	22.000.000	Toronto-Dominion Bank (callable)		,,
27 010 000	5.44% due Mar. 12, 2036	38,002,584	39,855,920	,,	4.97% due Oct. 30, 2104-(2015)	22,012,525	22,252,899
37,810,000		27 000 622	26 074 777	23,000,000	Toronto-Dominion Bank (callable)	, , , , ,	, . ,
	4.36% due Sep. 12, 2015	37,809,622	36,974,777	,,,,,,,	4.78% due Dec. 14, 2105-(2016)	23,000,000	22,776,141
		235,860,697	238,936,817	15,425,000	TransAlta Corporation	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	, ,
Corporate Bond	s – 28.9%			, ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	4.20% due Dec. 5, 2007	15,413,894	15,398,102
	Bank of Montreal			38.000.000	Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation	, ,,,,,	,,,,,,
, ,	4.55% due Aug. 1, 2017	9,772,000	9,959,401		4.38% due Jun. 30, 2015	37,982,520	37,476,709
23.880.000	Brascan Power Corporation	-,=,	-,,			650,026,929	667,297,878
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	4.65% due Dec. 16, 2009	23,871,642	23,967,143				
38,000,000	· ·				TOTAL BONDS AND DEBENTURES	2,269,224,035	2,292,963,317
	(callable)			SHORT-TERM NO	OTES - 0.3%		
	4.55% due Mar. 28, 2016-(2011)	37,939,580	38,236,384	7.355.000	Government of Canada Treasury Bills		
38,000,000	, , ,	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	, ,	,,	4.08% to 4.17% due from		
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	4.50% due Jan. 23, 2013	37,335,380	37,315,843		Jan. 11, 2007 to Feb. 22, 2007	7,331,470	7,339,098
38,000,000	Citigroup Inc. (callable)	, ,	, ,		TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO		2,300,302,415
, ,	4.65% due Oct. 11, 2022-(2017)	37,819,880	37,467,352		IOIAL INVESTIMENT FORTFOLIO	2,270,333,303	2,300,302,413
29,000,000	Canadian Utilities Limited	. , ,	. , . ,		OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES - 0.4%		8,315,677
	4.80% due Nov. 22, 2021	29,096,960	28,914,374		TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		2,308,618,092
43,000,000	,	.,,			TOTAL INET ASSETS - 100.070		2,300,010,092
.,,	Company						
	4.55% due Jan. 17, 2017	42,976,780	42,690,442				
	,	,. ,, ==	, , . =				

INDEX FUTURES CONTRACTS

Number			Contractual Market Value in Canadian
of Contracts	Contract Issuer	Contract Price \$	\$
1,527	US 10 Year Note Future — March 2007	108	191,215,284
(1,375)	Canada 10 Year Bond Future — March 2007	115	(156,502,500)

The above futures contracts are financial agreements to purchase/sell the bonds at a contracted price on a specific future date. However, the Fund does not intend to purchase the bonds on settlement. Rather, it intends to close out each futures contract before settlement by entering into equal, but offsetting futures contracts.

With respect to the above futures contracts, \$3,400,000 of the September 15, 2007 Government of Canada Treasury Bill is held on margin.

Scotia Canadian Income Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Subscriptions receivable	\$2,300,302,415 100,485 15,152,620 1,968,342	\$2,186,271,529 1,037,931 12,573,313 5,506,959
	2,317,523,862	2,205,389,732
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Distributions payable Redemptions payable Accrued expenses Payable for futures contracts	7,438,168 390 232,586 973,148 261,478	_ 390 175,165 1,133,093 _
	8,905,770	1,308,648
Net assets	\$2,308,618,092	\$2,204,081,084
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 780,415,565 \$ 360,874 \$ 916,729,909 \$ 611,111,744	\$ 865,237,862 \$ 453,830 \$ 642,620,454 \$ 695,768,938
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	60,353,400 27,936 70,926,743 47,277,542	66,169,886 34,739 49,155,962 53,218,407
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 12.93 \$ 12.92 \$ 12.93 \$ 12.93	\$ 13.08 \$ 13.06 \$ 13.07 \$ 13.07

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME		
Interest Securities lending	\$ 99,977,499 403,656	\$ 98,550,293 114,030
securities renaing	100,381,155	98,664,323
EVDENICEC	100,361,133	90,004,323
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4)	10,383,517	13,712,661
Audit fees	25,328	20,911
Directors'/trustee fees	2,755	2,642
Custodian fees	139,275	131,525
Filing fees Legal fees	54,047 24,669	58,961 1,109
Unitholder reporting	211,640	329,746
Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	1,744,595	2,139,773
Absorbed expenses	12,585,826 (136,037)	16,397,328 (179,884)
	12,449,789	16,217,444
Net investment income (loss)	87,931,366	82,446,879
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold	(6,394,660)	55,842,008
Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange	200,769	
Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	(4,160,956)	(16,782,564)
Net gain (loss) on investments	(10,354,847)	39,059,444
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$ 77,576,519	\$121,506,323
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS		
Class A Units	\$ 20,323,362	\$ 58,215,478
Class F Units	\$ 4,363	\$ 24,420
Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 34,875,914 \$ 22,372,880	\$ 23,889,573 \$ 39,376,852
	\$ 22,372,000	\$ 39,370,632
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 0.33	\$ 0.71
Class F Units	\$ 0.17	\$ 0.79
Class I Units	\$ 0.33 \$ 0.17 \$ 0.57 \$ 0.49	\$ 0.83
Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 0.49	\$ 0.86

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

Class F Units 453,830 250,987 Class I Units 642,620,454 214,338,887 Scotia Private Client Units 695,768,938 541,114,940 INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS 2,204,081,084 1,877,820,175 Class F Units 4,363 24,420 Class F Units 4,363 24,420 Class I Units 34,875,914 23,889,573 Scotia Private Client Units 22,372,880 39,376,852 DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS 77,576,519 121,506,323 From net investment income Class F Units (24,768,985) (36,321,487 Class F Units (12,655) (16,270 (16,270 Class I Units (36,600,424) (18,086,097 (28,319,922 From realized gain (26,690,956) (28,319,922 (28,319,922 Class I Units (5,414,480) (22,327,626 (28,319,922 Class I Units (5,414,480) (22,327,626 (28,319,922 Class I Units (6,336,705) (16,450,299 (11,578 Class I Units (20,5		2006	2005
Class F Units 453,830 250,987 Class I Units 642,620,454 214,338,887 Scotia Private Client Units 695,768,938 541,114,940 INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS 2,204,081,084 1,877,820,175 Class F Units 4,363 24,420 Class F Units 4,363 24,420 Class I Units 34,875,914 23,889,573 Scotia Private Client Units 22,372,880 39,376,852 DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS 77,576,519 121,506,323 From net investment income Class F Units (24,768,985) (36,321,487 Class F Units (12,655) (16,270 (16,270 Class I Units (36,600,424) (18,086,097 (28,319,922 From realized gain (26,690,956) (28,319,922 (28,319,922 Class I Units (5,414,480) (22,327,626 (28,319,922 Class I Units (5,414,480) (22,327,626 (28,319,922 Class I Units (6,336,705) (16,450,299 (11,578 Class I Units (20,5	NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD		
Class Units 642,620,454 214,338,887 541,114,940 2,204,081,084 1,877,820,175 1,	Class A Units		
Scotia Private Client Units			250,987
2,204,081,084			
NCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units 4,363 24,420 2,388,573 22,372,880 39,376,852 77,576,519 121,506,323 21,506,323 21,506,323 22,372,880 39,376,852 77,576,519 121,506,323 22,372,880 39,376,852 77,576,519 121,506,323 22,372,880 39,376,852 22,372,880 39,376,852 22,372,880 39,376,852 22,372,880 39,376,852 22,372,880 39,376,852 22,372,860 28,319,922 22,376,626 28,319,922 27,652,528 22,376,626 28,319,926 28,336,303 23,3236,802 24,211,619 24,2	Scotia Private Client Units		
Class F Units		2,204,061,064	1,0//,020,1/3
Class F Units 4,363 24,420 Class I Units 34,875,914 23,889,573 Scotia Private Client Units 22,372,880 39,376,852 77,576,519 121,506,323 DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income Class A Units (24,768,985) (36,321,487 Class F Units (12,635) (16,270 Class F Units (26,690,956) (28,319,922 From realized gain (26,690,956) (28,319,922 From realized gain (5,414,480) (22,327,626 Class F Units (5,414,480) (22,327,626 Class F Units (4,211,619) (11,578 Class I Units (4,211,619) (17,703,523 UNIT TRANSACTIONS (103,698,303) (139,698,303) (139,236,802 UNIT TRANSACTIONS (206,787 227,652,528 (28,499) (11,703,523 Class A Units 200,6787 227,652,528 (28,491) (17,703,523 Class I Units 20,206,787 227,652,252 (28,498) (29,702,202 (256,378		20 222 262	E0 34E 470
Class Units 34,875,914 23,889,573 Scotia Private Client Units 22,372,880 39,376,852 77,576,519 121,506,323 DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income Class A Units (24,768,985) (36,321,487 Class F Units (12,635) (16,270 Class I Units (26,690,956) (28,319,922 From realized gain (26,690,956) (28,319,922 Class I Units (26,690,956) (28,319,922 Class I Units (24,768,985) (16,270 Class I Units (26,690,956) (28,319,922 Class I Units (24,99) (11,578 Class I Units (4,211,619) (17,703,523 (103,698,303) (139,236,802 Class I Units (26,690,993 265,328 Class I Units (27,769,993 267,626,528 Class I Units (27,769,994 267,626,528 Class I Units (28,896,227) (541,264,443 Class I Units (28,896,227) (541,264,443 Class I Units (28,896,227) (541,264,443 Class I Units (29,996) (26,877,499 Class I Units (29,996) (26,878,2996) (26,877,499 Class I Units (29,996) (26,878,2986) (26,877,499 Class I Units (29,996) (26,878,2986) (26,877,499 Class I Units			
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS			
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Cl			
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income Class A Units (24,768,985) (36,321,487 (12,635) (16,270			
From net investment income Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Class F Units Class I Units Class I Units Class I Units Class A Units Class I Units Class A Units Cla	DICTRIBUTIONIC TO LINITHOLDERS		,,
Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Class A Units Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Class F Units Class I Units Cl			
Class F Units (12,635) (16,270 Class I Units (36,260,424) (18,086,097 Scotia Private Client Units (26,690,956) (28,319,922 From realized gain Class A Units (2,499) (11,578 Class I Units (2,499) (11,578 Class I Units (6,336,705) (16,450,299 Scotia Private Client Units (4,211,619) (17,703,523 (103,698,303) (139,236,802 UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units 120,206,787 227,652,528 Class I Units 200,909 265,352 Scotia Private Client Units 228,483,476 232,875,760 Reinvested distributions Class A Units 13,902 27,269 Class I Units 29,337,246 57,168,051 Class F Units 13,902 27,269 Class I Units 30,621,840 46,010,009 Payments on redemption Class A Units (224,506,227) (541,264,443 Class F Units (302,996) (86,326 Class I Units (302,996) (20,443 Class F Units (302,996) (20,443 Class F Units (302,996) (20,443 Class F Units (302,996) (20,443 Class I Units (48,657,194) 154,653,98 Class I Units (84,657,194) 154,653,98 Class I Units (84,657,194) 154,653,98 Class I Units (78,415,565 865,237,862 Class I Units (91,590,990 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units (91,570,990 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units (91,570,990 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units (61,111,744 695,768,938		(24.768.985)	(36.321.487
Scotia Private Client Units Class A			(16,270
From realized gain Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Class A Units Class I Uni	Class I Units	(36,260,424)	(18,086,097
Class A Units (2,327,626 Class F Units (2,499) (11,578 Class I Units (6,336,705) (16,450,299 Scotia Private Client Units (4,211,619) (17,703,523 (103,698,303) (139,236,802 UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units 206,909 265,328 Class I Units 233,568,195 420,770,220 Scotia Private Client Units 228,483,476 232,875,600 Reinvested distributions Class A Units 29,337,246 57,168,576 Class A Units 29,337,246 57,168,576 Class I Units 30,621,840 46,010,009 Rayments on redemption Class A Units (224,506,227) (541,264,443 Class I Units (302,996) (86,326 Class I Units (303,532,32,815) (117,585,178 Scotia Private Client Units (335,232,815) (117,585,178 Scotia Private Client Units (335,232,815) (117,585,178 Scotia Private Client Units (335,232,815) (117,585,178 Scotia Private Client Units (34,654) (16,378,257 Scotia Private Client Units (34,654) (16,378,257 Scotia Private Client Units (34,654) (16,378,257 Scotia Private Client Units (34,852,297) (256,877,499 Class I Units (44,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS Class A Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units (360,874 453,830 Class I U		(26,690,956)	(28,319,922
Class F Units (2,499) (11,578 Class I Units (6,336,705) (16,450,299) Scotia Private Client Units (4,211,619) (17,703,523 (103,698,303) (139,236,802) UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units 120,206,787 227,652,528 Class F Units 206,909 265,328 Class I Units 228,483,476 232,875,760 Reinvested distributions Class A Units 29,337,246 57,168,051 Class A Units 29,337,246 57,168,051 Class F Units 13,902 27,269 Class F Units 13,902 27,269 Scotia Private Client Units 30,621,840 46,010,009 Payments on redemption Class A Units (224,506,227) (541,264,443 Class F Units (14,334,654) (16,378,226 Scotia Private Client Units (335,232,815) (117,585,178 Scotia Private Client Units (335,232,815) (117,585,178 Scotia Private Client Units (335,232,815) (117,585,178 Class A Units (44,832,297) (256,877,499) Class A Units (84,822,297) (256,877,499) Class A Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units (86,677,990) 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units (91,95,900) 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units (91,95,900) 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class F Units (91,729,909) 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units (91,729,909) 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units (91,729,909) 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units (91,729,909) 642,620,454		/F 44.4.400\	/22 227 626
Class I Units (6,336,705) (16,450,299 Scotia Private Client Units (4,211,619) (17,703,523 (103,698,303) (139,236,802 (103,698,303) (139,236,802 (103,698,303) (139,236,802 (103,698,303) (139,236,802 (103,698,303) (139,236,802 (103,698,303) (139,236,802 (103,698,303) (139,236,802 (103,698,303) (139,236,802 (139,236,602) (139		1 1	
Scotia Private Client Units (4,211,619) (17,703,523 (103,698,303) (139,236,802 UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units 120,206,787 227,652,528 Class I Units 206,909 265,328 Class I Units 233,568,195 420,770,220 Scotia Private Client Units 228,483,476 232,875,760 Reinvested distributions Class A Units 29,337,246 57,168,051 Class A Units 29,337,246 57,168,051 Class I Units 39,22 27,269 Class I Units 42,597,129 34,536,396 Scotia Private Client Units 30,621,840 46,010,009 Payments on redemption Class A Units (224,506,227) (541,264,443 Class I Units (302,996) (86,326 Class I Units (335,232,815) (117,585,178 Class I Units (335,232,815) (117,585,178 Class A Units (84,822,297) (256,877,499 Class A Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class F Units (360,874 453,830 Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 611,111,744 695,768,938			
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units Class A Units Class F Units Class			
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units		(103.698.303)	
Proceeds from issue Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Class I Units Class I Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units Class I Un	LINIT TRANSACTIONS	(****)	(,,
Class A Units Class F Units Class F Units Class F Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units Reinvested distributions Class A Units Class F Units Class			
Class F Units 23,568,195 420,770,252 Class I Units 233,568,195 420,770,253 Reinvested distributions Class A Units 29,337,246 57,168,051 Class F Units 13,902 27,269 Class I Units 42,597,129 34,536,396 Scotia Private Client Units 30,621,840 46,010,009 Payments on redemption Class A Units (224,506,227) (541,264,443 Class F Units (302,996) (86,328 Cotias Private Client Units (14,334,654) (16,378,226 Scotia Private Client Units (335,232,815) (117,585,178 Scotia Private Client Units (84,822,297) (256,877,499 Class F Units (92,956) 202,848 Class I Units (92,956) 202,848 Class I Units (84,822,297) (256,877,499 Class F Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class F Units 360,874 453,830 Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 611,111,744 695,768,938		120,206,787	227.652.528
Scotia Private Client Units 228,483,476 232,875,760 Reinvested distributions 29,337,246 57,168,051 Class A Units 13,902 27,269 Class I Units 42,597,129 34,536,000 Scotia Private Client Units 30,621,840 46,010,009 Payments on redemption (224,506,227) (541,264,443 Class A Units (302,996) (86,326 Class I Units (14,334,654) (16,378,226 Scotia Private Client Units (335,232,815) (117,585,178 INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS (84,822,297) (256,877,499 Class A Units (92,956) 202,843 Class F Units (92,956) 202,843 Class F Units (94,955) 428,281,567 Scotia Private Client Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD (86,657,194) 154,653,830 Class F Units 360,874 453,830 Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 <tr< td=""><td>Class F Units</td><td></td><td>265,328</td></tr<>	Class F Units		265,328
Reinvested distributions Class A Units Class F Units 13,902 27,269 Class I Units 42,597,129 34,536,396 Scotia Private Client Units A Units Class F Units Class I Units Class I Units Class I Units Class F Units FRO,415,565 Se5,237,862 Class F Units FRO,415,565 Se5,237,862 Class F Units FRO,415,765 Se65,237,862 Class F Units FRO,415,765 Se7,29,909 FRO,429,909 FRO,729,909 F			420,770,220
Class A Units 29,337,246 57,168,051 Class F Units 13,902 27,269 Class I Units 42,597,129 33,263,396 Scotia Private Client Units 30,621,840 46,010,009 Payments on redemption Class A Units (224,506,227) (541,264,443 Class F Units (302,996) (86,326 Class I Units (14,334,654) (16,378,226 Scotia Private Client Units (335,232,815) (117,585,178 130,658,792 343,991,388 Class I Units (84,822,297) (256,877,499 Class A Units (92,956) 202,843 Class I Units (92,956) 202,843 Class I Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 COI a Private Client Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 Class I Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 Class I Units (84,657,194) 154,653,830 Class I		228,483,476	232,875,760
Class F Units 13,902 27,269 Class I Units 42,597,129 34,536,30,009 Payments on redemption Class A Units (224,506,227) (541,264,443 Class F Units (302,996) (86,326 Class I Units (14,334,654) (16,378,226 Scotia Private Client Units (335,232,815) (117,585,178 INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units (84,822,297) (256,877,499 Class F Units (92,956) 202,843 Class I Units (94,956) 202,843 Class I Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units (86,457,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class F Units (36,657,999) 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 611,111,744 695,768,938		20 227 246	E7 160 0E1
Class I Units 42,597,129 34,536,396 Scotia Private Client Units 30,621,840 46,010,009 Payments on redemption Class A Units (224,506,227) (541,264,443 Class F Units (302,996) (86,326 Class I Units (14,334,654) (16,378,226 Scotia Private Client Units (335,232,815) (117,585,178 130,658,792 343,991,388 INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units (84,822,297) (256,877,499 Class F Units (92,956) 202,843 Class I Units (92,956) 202,843 Scotia Private Client Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units 780,415,565 865,237,862 Class I Units 360,874 453,830 Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 611,111,744 695,768,938			
Scotia Private Client Units 30,621,840 46,010,009 Payments on redemption (224,506,227) (541,264,443 Class A Units (302,996) (86,326 Class I Units (14,334,654) (16,378,226 Scotia Private Client Units (335,232,815) (117,585,178 INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS (84,822,297) (256,877,499 Class A Units (92,956) 202,843 Class I Units 274,109,455 428,281,567 Scotia Private Client Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD (21,283,40) 453,830 Class F Units 780,415,565 865,237,862 Class F Units 360,874 453,830 Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 611,111,744 695,768,938			
Payments on redemption (224,506,227) (541,264,443 Class A Units (302,996) (86,326 Class I Units (14,334,654) (16,378,226 Scotia Private Client Units (335,232,815) (117,585,178 INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS (84,822,297) (256,877,499 Class A Units (84,822,297) (256,877,499 Class I Units (92,956) 202,843 Class I Units 274,109,455 428,281,567 Scotia Private Client Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD 780,415,565 865,237,862 Class F Units 360,874 453,830 Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 611,111,744 695,768,938			
Class F Units (302,996) (86,326 Class I Units (14,334,654) (16,378,256) Scotia Private Client Units (335,232,815) (117,585,178 130,658,792 343,991,388 INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units (84,822,297) (256,877,499 Class F Units (92,956) 202,848 Class I Units (92,956) 202,848 Class I Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units 780,415,565 865,237,862 Class F Units 360,874 453,830 Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 611,111,744 695,768,938			
Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F U			(541,264,443
Scotia Private Client Units (335,232,815) (117,585,178 INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS (84,822,297) (256,877,499 Class A Units (92,956) 202,843 Class I Units 274,109,455 428,281,567 Scotia Private Client Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 104,537,008 326,260,909 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD 780,415,565 865,237,862 Class F Units 360,874 453,830 Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 611,111,744 695,768,938			
130,658,792 343,991,388 INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units (84,822,297) (256,877,499 Class F Units (92,956) 202,848 Class I Units 274,109,455 248,281,567 Scotia Private Client Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 104,537,008 326,260,909 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units 780,415,565 865,237,862 Class F Units 360,874 453,830 Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 611,111,744 695,768,938			
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS (84,822,297) (256,877,499	Scotia Frivate Chefit Offits		
Class A Units (84,822,297) (256,877,499 Class F Units (92,956) 202,843 Class I Units 274,109,455 428,281,567 Scotia Private Client Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD 780,415,565 865,237,862 Class F Units 360,874 453,830 Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 611,111,744 695,768,938		130,658,792	343,991,388
Class F Units (92,956) 202,843 Class I Units 274,109,455 428,281,567 Scotia Private Client Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD 780,415,565 865,237,862 Class F Units 360,874 453,830 Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 611,111,744 695,768,938		(0.4.000.007)	(255 277 400
Class I Units 274,109,455 428,281,567 Scotia Private Client Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD 780,415,565 865,237,862 Class A Units 780,415,565 865,237,862 Class I Units 360,874 453,830 Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 611,111,744 695,768,938			
Scotia Private Client Units (84,657,194) 154,653,998 104,537,008 326,260,909 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD 780,415,565 865,237,862 Class F Units 360,874 453,830 Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 611,111,744 695,768,938			
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 104,537,008 326,260,909 326,260,909 326,260,909 326,260,909 326,260,909 326,260,909			
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units 780,415,565 865,237,862 Class F Units 360,874 453,830 Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 611,111,744 695,768,938	Seeda Titate Citette Office		
Class A Units 780,415,565 865,237,862 Class F Units 360,874 453,830 Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 611,111,744 695,768,938	TOTAL NET ACCETS. END OF DEDIOD	104,337,000	320,200,303
Class F Units 360,874 453,830 Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 611,111,744 695,768,938		780 /15 565	865 237 862
Class I Units 916,729,909 642,620,454 Scotia Private Client Units 611,111,744 695,768,938			
Scotia Private Client Units 695,768,938	Class I Units		642,620,454
\$2,308,618,092 \$2,204,081,084	Scotia Private Client Units		695,768,938
		\$2,308,618,092	\$2,204,081,084

INCOME FUNDS

Scotia Cassels Canadian Bond Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Face Value (\$)	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
BONDS AND	DEBENTURES – 99.0%		
Federal Bonds			
590,000	Canada Housing Trust	E04.000	F02 F70
1,300,000	5.10% due Sep. 15, 2007 Government of Canada	594,866	593,578
1,300,000	5.00% due Jun. 1, 2014	1,373,978	1,377,276
640,000	Government of Canada	,,.	, ,
	4.00% due Jun. 1, 2016	637,897	636,000
1,145,000	Government of Canada	1 120 126	1 124 010
80,000	4.00% due Jun. 1, 2017 Government of Canada	1,128,126	1,134,810
00,000	8.00% due Jun. 1, 2023	116,538	116,193
		3,851,405	3,857,857
Mortango Pac	ked Securities – 5.7%	5,051,105	5/05//05/
	Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.		
130,000	4.82% due Feb. 12, 2015	150,815	151,770
100,000	Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.	,	,
	4.83% due Feb. 12, 2016	99,960	100,969
100,000	Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.	00.000	404.004
	4.98% due Jun. 12, 2016	99,996	101,991
		350,771	354,730
Corporate Bor			
100,000	Bank of Montreal	05 100	00.504
100,000	4.55% due Aug. 1, 2017 Brascan Power Corporation	95,193	99,594
100,000	4.65% due Dec. 16, 2009	99,500	100,365
100,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce (callable)	33,300	.00,505
	4.55% due Mar. 28, 2016-(2011)	99,574	100,622
100,000	Canadian Natural Resources Ltd.		
150.000	4.50% due Jan. 23, 2013	97,910	98,200
150,000	Citigroup Inc. (callable) 4.65% due Oct. 11, 2022-(2017)	143,466	147,897
150,000	Canadian Utilities Ltd.	143,400	147,037
	4.80% due Nov. 22, 2021	151,333	149,557
100,000	General Electric Capital Canada Funding Company		
400.000	4.55% due Jan. 17, 2017	99,946	99,280
100,000	Genesis Trust 4.00% due Mar. 15, 2010	07 520	00 222
100,000	Great-West Lifeco Inc.	97,530	99,223
100,000	6.67% due Mar. 21, 2033	119,370	122,554
100,000	Greater Toronto Airports Authority	,	,
	7.10% due Jun. 4, 2031	116,902	125,068
100,000	HSBC Financial Corporation Ltd.	00.077	404 522
100,000	4.80% due Apr. 13, 2011 Manulife Financial Corporation	99,877	101,533
100,000	4.67% due Mar. 28, 2013	100,010	101,305
100,000	NAV Canada	,	,
	4.71% due Feb. 24, 2016	98,158	101,258
150,000	Sun Life Financial Services Inc.	4 40 500	450.004
150,000	4.95% due Jun. 1, 2016 Toronto-Dominion Bank (callable)	148,508	152,961
150,000	4.78% due Dec. 14, 2105-(2016)	150,000	148,540
150,000	TransAlta Corporation	150,000	1 10,5 10
	4.20% due Dec. 5, 2007	149,678	149,738
100,000	Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation		
	4.38% due Jun. 30, 2015	95,557	98,623
		1,962,512	1,996,318
	TOTAL BONDS AND DEBENTURES	6,164,688	6,208,905
SHORT-TERM	NOTES – 1.6%		
100,000	Government of Canada Treasury Bills		
	4.08% due Jan. 11, 2007	99,855	99,866
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	6,264,543	6,308,771
	OTHER ASSETS LESS LIABILITIES - (0.6%)		(37 226)
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – (0.6%) TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		(37,836) 6,270,935

Scotia Cassels Canadian Bond Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income	\$6,308,771 30,355 39,442	\$ – 151,747 –
	6,378,568	151,747
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Distributions payable	106,231	1,747
Accrued expenses	1,402	
	107,633	1,747
Net assets	\$6,270,935	\$150,000
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Scotia Private Client Units	\$6,270,935	\$150,000
UNITS OUTSTANDING Scotia Private Client Units	627,311	15,000
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 10.00	\$ 10.00

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the period ended December 31

	2006	2005*
INVESTMENT INCOME Interest Securities lending	\$176,797 546	\$ 1,747 —
	177,343	1,747
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Custodian fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting	2,709 9,250 5,083 13,588 2,930 10,092	- 4,500 - 2,250 149 2,143
Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	27,038	833
Absorbed expenses	70,690 (60,827)	9,875 (9,875)
	9,863	_
Net investment income (loss)	167,480	1,747
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	21,051 44,216	_
Net gain (loss) on investments	65,267	_
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$232,747	\$ 1,747
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Scotia Private Client Units INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Scotia Private Client Units	\$232,747 \$ 0.59	\$ 1,747 \$ 0.12

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

		2006	20	05*
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Scotia Private Client Units	\$	150,000	\$	_
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Scotia Private Client Units		232,747	1,	747
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income Scotia Private Client Units	((157,529)	(1,	747)
From realized gain Scotia Private Client Units		(57,393)		
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Scotia Private Client Units		580,894		747)
Reinvested distributions Scotia Private Client Units Payments on redemption		214,922		-
Scotia Private Client Units		692,706) 103,110	150,	000
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Scotia Private Client Units		120,935		000
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 6,	270,935	\$150,	000

 $^{^{\}star}$ For the period since inception to December 31, 2005

Scotia Cassels Canadian Corporate Bond Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

FUND

∑ 0

Face Value (\$)	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Face Value (\$)	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
BONDS AND DE	BENTURES – 98.6%			BONDS AND DE	BENTURES (cont'd)		
Federal Bonds –	2.1%			Corporate Bonds			
10,000,000	Canada Housing Trust			15,000,000	Landsbanki Islands HF		
	3.55% due Sep. 15, 2010	9,775,716	9,818,141	40.000.000	4.40% due Jan. 18, 2010	14,971,500	14,913,027
4,000,000	Government of Canada	2.004.000	2.064.404	10,000,000	Manulife Financial Corporation	0.007.600	10 120 462
	4.00% due Jun. 1, 2017	3,994,800	3,964,401	15 000 000	4.67% due Mar. 28, 2013 Merrill Lynch Canada Finance Company	9,997,600	10,130,462
		13,770,516	13,782,542	13,000,000	5.35% due Nov. 19, 2007	15,686,385	15,122,045
	d Securities – 14.7%			10.000.000	National Australia Bank Ltd. (callable)	13,000,503	13,122,013
18,000,000	Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.			.,,	4.55% due Sep. 21, 2016-(2011)	10,061,000	10,028,563
45.000.000	5.44% due Mar. 12, 2036	18,506,587	18,879,120	15,000,000	National Bank of Canada (callable)		
15,000,000	Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.	14 000 000	15 177 000		4.46% due Nov. 2, 2016-(2011)	15,000,000	15,008,624
10 000 000	4.82% due Feb. 12, 2015 Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.	14,998,859	15,177,000	15,000,000	NAV Canada	44700500	45 400 540
10,000,000	4.83% due Feb. 12, 2016	9,999,873	10,096,900	10 000 000	4.71% due Feb. 24, 2016	14,782,500	15,188,649
18.000.000	Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.	3,333,0.3	.0,030,300	10,000,000	Nordea Bank AB (callable) 3.95% due Aug. 5, 2015-(2010)	9,800,300	9,859,000
.,,	4.98% due Jun. 12, 2016	18,054,016	18,358,380	13 650 000	Renaissance Energy Ltd.	9,000,300	9,639,000
18,000,000	Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.			13,030,000	6.95% due Jul. 14, 2009	14,894,491	14,491,563
	4.81% due Oct. 12, 2016	17,999,555	18,190,260	15,000,000	Royal Bank of Canada	,== ., .= .	,,
15,000,000	Schooner Trust	44.070.005	44.660.650		5.95% due Jun. 18, 2014	15,970,600	16,195,902
	4.36% due Sep. 12, 2015	14,878,996	14,668,650	15,000,000	Royal Bank of Canada (callable)		
		94,437,886	95,370,310	45.000.000	3.70% due Jun. 24, 2015-(2010)	14,932,800	14,722,649
Corporate Bonds	5 – 81.8%			15,000,000	Royal Bank of Scotland	44064000	44047066
15,000,000	Bank of America Corporation			6 400 000	4.25% due Mar. 30, 2010 Sears Canada Inc.	14,964,000	14,947,066
	4.36% due Sep. 21, 2015	14,991,600	14,711,760	6,400,000	7.45% due May 10, 2010	7,074,826	6,679,738
10,000,000	Bank of Ireland (callable)	0.770.200	0.704.722	12.000.000	Talisman Energy Inc.	7,074,020	0,075,750
15 000 000	3.80% due Sep. 22, 2015-(2010)	9,779,200	9,791,732	12,000,000	4.44% due Jan. 27, 2011	11,998,920	11,976,528
15,000,000	BC Gas Utility Ltd. 6.50% due Oct. 16, 2007	15,495,000	15,238,241	18,000,000	Toronto-Dominion Bank (callable)		
10,000,000	·	13,433,000	13,230,241		4.78% due Dec. 14, 2105-(2016)	18,000,000	17,824,806
.0,000,000	6.15% due Jun. 15, 2009	10,468,880	10,404,764	10,000,000	TransAlta Corporation		
15,000,000	Brascan Power Corporation	,,	, , ,	45.000.000	6.60% due Oct. 13, 2009	10,680,103	10,538,401
	4.65% due Dec. 16, 2009	15,015,400	15,054,738	15,000,000	Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation	14.002.100	14 702 420
15,000,000	Cameco Corporation				4.38% due Jun. 30, 2015	14,993,100	14,793,438
45 000 000	4.70% due Sep. 16, 2015	15,049,950	14,632,630			534,597,349	530,051,349
15,000,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce (callable)	14.076.150	15 002 210		TOTAL BONDS AND DEBENTURES	642,805,751	639,204,201
15 000 000	4.55% due Mar. 28, 2016-(2011) Canadian Natural Resources Ltd.	14,976,150	15,093,310	SHORT-TERM NO	OTES - 0.5%		
13,000,000	4.95% due Jun. 1, 2015	14,678,600	14,819,254	3,520,000	Government of Canada Treasury Bills		
15,000,000	Caterpillar Financial Services Ltd.	,	, ,		4.08% to 4.14% due from		
	4.34% due Dec. 6, 2010	14,995,950	15,029,382		Jan. 11, 2007 to Jan. 25, 2007	3,510,035	3,512,701
15,000,000	Citigroup Inc. (callable)				TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	646,315,786	642,716,902
	4.65% due Oct. 11, 2022-(2017)	14,928,900	14,789,744		OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 0.9%		5,473,668
11,000,000		12 212 510	11 404 220				
15 000 000	7.55% due Oct. 1, 2008 EnCana Corporation	12,313,510	11,484,229		TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		648,190,570
13,000,000	3.60% due Sep. 15, 2008	14,941,420	14,826,446				
13.000.000	Epcor Utilities Inc.	11,511,120	11,020,110				
	6.20% due Jun. 2, 2008	13,360,050	13,330,468				
10,000,000	Fortis Inc.						
	7.40% due Oct. 25, 2010	11,424,144	10,966,601				
18,000,000	1 3						
	Company 4.55% due Jan. 17, 2017	17,990,280	17 070 /17				
13,000,000	General Motors Acceptance Corporation of	17,990,200	17,870,417				
13,000,000	Canada						
	4.50% due Aug. 13, 2007	12,967,500	12,976,322				
15,000,000	Genesis Trust						
	4.00% due Mar. 15, 2010	15,012,000	14,883,430				
15,000,000							
	4.80% due Jun. 1, 2011	15,098,100	15,212,796				
15,000,000	Greater Toronto Airports Authority	15 504 300	15 217 444				
19 000 000	5.95% due Dec. 3, 2007	15,504,300	15,217,441				
10,000,000	HSBC Financial Corporation Ltd. 4.80% due Apr. 13, 2011	18,038,700	18,276,025				
18,000,000		10,000,700	10,210,023				
, 500,000	4.30% due Dec. 5, 2016-(2011)	17,981,640	17,938,800				
15,000,000	John Deere Credit Inc.						
	6.75% due Apr. 3, 2007	15,777,950	15,082,358				

Scotia Cassels Canadian Corporate Bond Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income	\$642,716,902 100,054 5,450,871	\$543,914,301 855,084 5,108,439
	648,267,827	549,877,824
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Accrued expenses	77,257	14,170,725 31,935
	77,257	14,202,660
Net assets	\$648,190,570	\$535,675,164
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Scotia Private Client Units	\$648,190,570	\$535,675,164
UNITS OUTSTANDING Scotia Private Client Units	64,386,008	53,120,958
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 10.07	\$ 10.08

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Interest Securities lending	\$28,644,932 13,328	\$23,878,494 3,242
	28,658,260	23,881,736
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Custodian fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	412,956 20,045 40,116 14,189 3,162 10,092 65,360	392,479 18,039 23,229 14,114 1,109 2,143 62,552
Absorbed expenses	565,920 (20,890)	513,665
	545,030	513,665
Net investment income (loss)	28,113,230	23,368,071
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	(1,559,964) 928,428	3,445,571 (7,174,149)
Net gain (loss) on investments	(631,536)	(3,728,578)
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$27,481,694	\$19,639,493
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Scotia Private Client Units	\$27,481,694	\$19,639,493
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 0.46	\$ 0.42

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 535,675,164	\$ 404,780,786
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Scotia Private Client Units	27,481,694	19,639,493
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income Scotia Private Client Units	(27,972,274)	(23,253,222)
From realized gain Scotia Private Client Units		(4,176,346)
	(27,972,274)	(27,429,568)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Scotia Private Client Units Reinvested distributions Scotia Private Client Units Payments on redemption Scotia Private Client Units	195,137,319 27,859,446 (109,990,779) 113,005,986	224,760,570 27,428,371 (113,504,488) 138,684,453
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Scotia Private Client Units	112,515,406	130,894,378
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 648,190,570	\$ 535,675,164

INCOME FUNDS

Scotia CanAm U.S. \$ Income Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Face Value (\$)	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
U.S.\$		U.S.\$	U.S.\$
BONDS AND I	DEBENTURES – 98.1%		,
Federal Bonds			
600,000	Government of Canada	502.704	602.245
	5.25% due Nov. 5, 2008	593,701	603,215
Provincial Bon			
2,000,000	Province of British Columbia 4.30% due May 30, 2013	2,012,960	1,922,770
2,000,000	Province of New Brunswick	2,012,300	1,322,770
_,,	7.63% due Feb. 15, 2013	2,418,800	2,265,891
2,000,000	Province of Nova Scotia		
	5.75% due Feb. 27, 2012	2,197,454	2,060,758
2,000,000	Province of Ontario	1.070.020	1 0 40 0 20
1,500,000	4.75% due Jan. 19, 2016 Province of Saskatchewan	1,979,920	1,948,038
1,300,000	7.38% due Jul. 15, 2013	1,727,802	1,684,809
		10,336,936	9,882,266
Carnarata Dar	. ما ۲۵	10,550,550	3,002,200
Corporate Bor	ChevronTexaco Corporation		
300,000	3.50% due Sep. 17, 2007	496,750	493,738
650,000	Citigroup Inc.	,	
	6.50% due Jan. 18, 2011	658,450	680,728
750,000	General Electric Capital Corporation	005.040	705 040
300,000	7.38% due Jan. 19, 2010 General Motors Acceptance	806,040	796,219
300,000	Corporation of Canada		
	6.13% due Feb. 1, 2007	313,716	299,550
500,000	Household Financial Corporation Ltd.	,	, , , , ,
	6.38% due Oct. 15, 2011	491,525	522,110
500,000	John Deere Capital Corporation	400.050	402.200
500,000	3.90% due Jan. 15, 2008 Petro-Canada	498,250	493,209
300,000	5.00% due Nov. 15, 2014	493,313	483,891
750,000	Toronto-Dominion Bank	133,313	105,051
•	6.15% due Oct. 15, 2008	760,312	759,815
500,000	Wal-Mart Stores Inc.		
	4.55% due May 1, 2013	484,085	482,412
		5,002,441	5,011,672
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	15,933,078	15,497,153
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 1.9%		302,587
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		15,799,740

Scotia CanAm U.S. \$ Income Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS	U.S.\$	U.S.\$
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income	\$15,497,153 43,338 287,635	\$19,168,169 73,457 328,318
	15,828,126	19,569,944
LIABILITIES Distributions payable Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	24 5,097 23,265	41 58,794 29,575
	28,386	88,410
Net assets	\$15,799,740	\$19,481,534
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units	\$15,787,327 \$ 12,413	\$19,469,449 \$ 12,085
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units	1,528,561 1,203	1,849,472 1,149
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 10.33 \$ 10.32	\$ 10.53 \$ 10.52

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
	U.S.\$	U.S.\$
INVESTMENT INCOME Interest	\$ 953,081	\$1,149,817
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees Filling fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	256,508 11,127 2,428 1,672 13,506 1,708 14,040 74,844	317,215 7,735 2,194 2,046 13,814 921 8,366 76,652
Absorbed expenses	375,833 (62,505)	428,943 (39,728)
Net investment income (loss)	313,328 639,753	389,215 760,602
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments Net gain (loss) on investments	(247,796) (104,855) (352,651)	(655,303)
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$ 287,102	\$ 78,007
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 286,704 \$ 398	\$ 77,867 \$ 140
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 0.17 \$ 0.32	\$ 0.04 \$ 0.12

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS DESIGNATION OF DEDICE	U.S.\$	U.S.\$
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	\$19,469,449 12,085	\$23,378,386 11,945
	19,481,534	23,390,331
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	286,704 398	77,867 140
	287,102	78,007
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income		
Class A Units Class F Units	(646,395) (611)	(761,573) (531)
	(647,006)	(762,104)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units Class F Units	1,330,815 12,638	3,074,127
Reinvested distributions Class A Units Class F Units	623,877 611	739,675 531
Payments on redemption Class A Units Class F Units	(5,277,123) (12,708)	(7,039,033) -
	(3,321,890)	(3,224,700)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F Units	(3,682,122) 328	(3,908,937) 140
	(3,681,794)	(3,908,797)
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	15,787,327 12,413	19,469,449 12,085
	\$15,799,740	\$19,481,534

INCOME FUND

 \sim

Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
BONDS AND DEBENTURES – 91.7%			BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)		
Canadian Dollar – 7.2%			British Pound – 5.3%		
3,000,000 Government of Canada			500,000 Eurofima		
4.50% due Jun. 1, 2015	3,118,350	3,089,001	6.13% due Oct. 14, 2014	1,175,152	1,212,558
5,500,000 Government of Canada			1,375,000 Province of Ontario		
5.75% due Jun. 1, 2033	6,730,250	6,916,800	5.38% due Jul. 28, 2009	3,116,247	3,132,610
	9,848,600	10,005,801	1,250,000 UK Treasury Gilt		
	3,040,000	10,003,601	5.00% due Mar. 7, 2025	2,859,991	3,028,460
United States Dollar – 38.5%				7,151,390	7,373,628
8,500,000 Euro Dollar Currency Put Options				7,131,330	7,373,020
\$1.303 Feb. 26, 2007	-	68,636	Euro – 33.4%		
8,500,000 Euro Dollar Currency Put Options			5,850,000 European Investment Bank		
\$1.2876 Feb. 26, 2007	-	33,724	4.63% due Apr. 15, 2020	10,220,557	9,436,424
(8,500,000) Euro Dollar Currency Written Call Options			3,380,845 Government of Canada		
\$1.37 Feb. 26, 2007	-	(24,770)	4.88% due Jul. 7, 2008	5,265,383	5,267,098
(8,500,000) Euro Dollar Currency Written Call Options			4,650,000 Government of Canada		
\$1.35 Feb. 26, 2007	-	(52,740)	4.50% due Apr. 28, 2009	6,280,283	7,241,642
2,500,000 Canada Mortgage & Housing Corporation			3,500,000 Inter-American Development Bank		
3.38% due Dec. 1, 2008	3,038,579	2,819,816	5.50% due Mar. 30, 2010	6,321,402	5,625,801
500,000 FNMA			12,250,000 Province of Ontario		
7.13% due Jan. 15, 2030	796,313	732,184	4.13% due May 14, 2013	19,364,241	18,887,554
1,150,000 Household Financial Corporation Ltd.				47,451,866	46,458,519
6.38% due Oct. 15, 2011	1,813,774	1,399,237	TOTAL DONDS AND DEDENTUDES		
13,000,000 Province of British Columbia			TOTAL BONDS AND DEBENTURES	131,606,049	127,422,371
4.30% due May 30, 2013	15,305,552	14,562,705	SHORT-TERM NOTES – 6.2%		
1,000,000 Province of Manitoba			1,400,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills		
9.25% due Apr. 1, 2020	1,843,243	1,616,904	4.08% to 4.13% due from		
500,000 Province of Manitoba			Jan. 11, 2007 to Jan. 25, 2007	1,396,050	1,397,641
8.88% due Sep. 15, 2021	800,367	801,802	1,965,000 Canadian Wheat Board Commercial Paper		
3,283,000 Province of New Brunswick			(US) 5.12% to 5.17% due from		
7.63% due Feb. 15, 2013	5,299,058	4,333,925	Jan. 17, 2007 to Feb. 26, 2007	2,240,607	2,274,603
7,500,000 Province of Nova Scotia			4,325,000 Business Development Bank Commercial Paper		
5.75% due Feb. 27, 2012	9,137,589	9,004,499	(US) 5.13% to 5.18% due from		
4,500,000 Province of Nova Scotia			Feb. 13, 2007 to Mar. 16, 2007	4,911,991	4,987,022
8.88% due Jul. 1, 2019	6,987,962	6,957,076	TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES	8,548,648	8,659,266
4,250,000 Province of Ontario					
5.00% due Oct. 18, 2011	4,805,028	4,945,896	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	140,154,697	136,081,637
3,000,000 Province of Saskatchewan			OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 2.1%		2,902,647
7.38% due Jul. 15, 2013	4,289,979	3,926,286	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		
2,000,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank			TOTAL NET ASSETS - 100.0%		138,984,284
6.15% due Oct. 15, 2008	2,756,601	2,360,904			
	56,874,045	53,486,084			
Australian Dollar – 7.3%					
3,000,000 European Investment Bank 5.75% due Sep. 15, 2009	2,927,416	2,713,787			
	2,927,410	2,/13,/0/			
2,300,000 General Electric Capital Corporation	2 261 675	2 107 022			
5.63% due Mar. 30, 2007 6,000,000 Province of Ontario	2,261,675	2,107,832			
· ·	F 001 0F7	E 276 720			
5.50% due Jul. 13, 2012	5,091,057	5,276,720			
	10,280,148	10,098,339			

COMMITMENTS - FORWARD CONTRACTS

						Canadian \$
		Contractual		Contractual	Canadian Value as at	Appreciation/
Settlement Date	Currency To Be Received	Amount	Currency To Be Delivered	Amount	December 31, 2006 (\$)	(Depreciation)
Jan. 31, 2007	Japanese Yen	715,666,000	Canadian Dollar	7,000,000	7,019,790	19,790
Jan. 31, 2007	Japanese Yen	1,026,267,000	Australian Dollar	11,000,000	10,090,303	(14,140)
Jan. 31, 2007	Japanese Yen	2,131,470,000	U.S. Dollar	18,000,000	20,931,256	(42,388)
Jan. 31, 2007	U.S. Dollar	5,100,000	Euro	3,872,290	5,937,820	(16,435)
					43,979,169	(53,173)

The currency forward contracts outstanding at December 31, 2006 are placed with a financial institution with a credit rating of A1 by Standard & Poor's.

Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Subscriptions receivable	\$136,081,637 109,299 2,643,969 249,479	\$105,628,210 109,815 1,937,665 767,935
	139,084,384	108,443,625
LIABILITIES Distributions payable Redemptions payable Accrued expenses Payable for currency forward contracts	7 - 46,920 53,173	13 2,113 69,032 293,327
	100,100	364,485
Net assets	\$138,984,284	\$108,079,140
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class I Units UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class I Units	\$ 24,560,096 \$114,424,188 2,920,680 13,582,921	\$ 33,302,652 \$ 74,776,488 3,895,992 8,727,587
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class I Units	\$ 8.41 \$ 8.42	\$ 8.55 \$ 8.57

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

Tot the periods ended becember 51		
	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Interest Securities lending Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 6,074,576 8,880 —	\$ 4,470,364 811 (9,861)
	6,083,456	4,461,314
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees	397,748 19,428 2,755	908,752 15,559 2,642
Custodian fees Filing fees Legal fees	9,309 17,384 4,237	8,310 19,142 1,109
Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	37,559 269,173	78,807 416,693
Absorbed expenses	757,593 (148,385)	1,451,014 (122,438)
	609,208	1,328,576
Net investment income (loss)	5,474,248	3,132,738
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of currency forward	(6,340,845) (129,620) 4,688,728 240,154	(2,737,912) (139,626) (10,596,227) (189,305)
Net gain (loss) on investments	(1,541,583)	(13,663,070)
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$ 3,932,665	\$(10,530,332)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$ 140,406 \$ - \$ 3,792,259	\$ (6,464,096) \$ (1,511) \$ (4,064,725)
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$ 0.04 \$ - \$ 0.33	\$ (1.01) \$ - \$ (0.96)

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

·	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD	t 22 202 652	f 72 400 640
Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 33,302,652 —	\$ 73,490,619 35,108
Class I Units	74,776,488	21,642,435
	108,079,140	95,168,162
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	140,406	(6,464,096) (1,511)
Class I Units	3,792,259	(4,064,725)
	3,932,665	(10,530,332)
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income		
Class A Units Class F Units	(735,513)	(1,365,868) (551)
Class I Units	(4,632,573)	(1,709,360)
	(5,368,086)	(3,075,779)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS		
Proceeds from issue Class A Units Class F Units	1,827,352	7,394,082
Class I Units	37,821,136	57,757,915
Reinvested distributions Class A Units Class F Units	731,821	1,361,196 551
Class I Units	4,632,573	1,709,360
Payments on redemption Class A Units Class F Units	(10,706,622)	(41,113,281) (33,597)
Class I Units	(1,965,695)	(559,137)
	32,340,565	26,517,089
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	(8,742,556)	(40,187,967)
Class F Units Class I Units	39,647,700	(35,108) 53,134,053
class i onics	30,905,144	12,910,978
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD		,_,_,_
Class A Units	24,560,096	33,302,652
Class F Units Class I Units	114,424,188	74,776,488
	\$138,984,284	\$108,079,140

Number

ALANCED FUND

 \sim

Scotia Diversified Monthly Income Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

			Number	,		
Number	Average	Market	of Shares		Average	Marke
of Shares Issuer	-	Value (\$)	Value (\$)	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$
EQUITIES – 49.3%	***		EQUITIES (con	t'd)		
CANADIAN EQUITIES – 45.3%			, ,	QUITIES (cont'd)		
Materials – 1.3%			Income Trust U			
100,000 Norbord Inc.	883,500	891,000	50,000	D Newalta Income Fund	1,382,414	1,407,50
20,000 Teck Cominco Ltd. Class B	1,778,422	1,758,000		Newport Partners Income Fund	704,975	434,25
	2,661,922	2,649,000	,	0 Northland Power Income Fund	511,700	457,45
Consumer Discretionary – 0.1%				D Penn West Energy Trust	349,567	355,70
12,120 Quebecor World Inc. 6.152% 1st Pref. Series 3	306,342	184,103		D Peyto Energy Trust D RioCan Real Estate Investment Trust	233,750 1,313,417	177,00 1,383,25
Financials – 14.7%			,	O Royal Utilities Income Fund Trust	500,000	567,50
45,000 Bank of Montreal	3,032,624	3,105,000		O SCITI Trust	1,201,696	1,012,09
50,000 Bank of Nova Scotia, The	2,379,487	2,605,000		O Student Transportation of America IncIPS	1,285,900	1,237,50
35,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	2,782,675	3,440,500		D Teranet Income Fund	1,000,350	844,55
25,500 First Capital Realty Inc.	521,887	708,390	,	O TransAlta Power LP Trust	726,148	747,00
65,000 Great-West Lifeco Inc.	1,960,788	2,197,000	-,	O Transforce Income Fund	1,151,922	1,011,75
3,280 Great-West Lifeco Inc. 4.80% 1st Pref. Series E	91,244	90,200		O Trinidad Energy Services Income Trust	1,426,079	1,380,00
20,000 IGM Financial Inc.	925,800	982,000	/9,820	O Yellow Pages Income Fund	1,295,987	1,027,28
60,000 Manulife Financial Corporation	2,060,733	2,361,000			43,570,651	42,038,51
30,000 National Bank of Canada 28,000 Power Financial Corporation	1,838,486 889,860	1,975,200 1,055,320		TOTAL CANADIAN EQUITIES	86,989,141	89,716,10
70,000 Royal Bank of Canada	3,253,807	3,885,000	FOREIGN EQU	ITIFS – 4 0%		
38,000 Sun Life Financial Services of Canada Inc.	1,724,405	1,874,160	United States -			
70,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank	4,242,488	4,880,400		Dominion Resources Inc.	1,332,466	1,465,35
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	25,704,284	29,159,170	,	Duke Energy Corporation	1,007,567	1,218,93
	23,704,204	25,155,170	10,000	D Exelon Corporation	635,894	721,14
Telecommunication Services – 4.4%	2 500 400	2 550 000		D Pfizer Inc.	1,072,806	1,056,25
85,000 BCE Inc. 3,930 BCE Inc. 1st Pref. Series S	2,508,100 98,942	2,669,000 98,604		O Seaspan Corporation	1,549,311	1,751,06
75,000 Bell Aliant Regional Communications	2,072,085	2,022,000		D U.S. Bancorp	765,865	843,37
28.500 Manitoba Telecom Services Inc.	1,250,944	1,322,400	12,000	0 Wachovia Corporation	756,874	796,29
50,000 Telus Corporation Non-Voting	3,102,000	2,601,500		TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES	7,120,783	7,852,43
, , , <u>.</u>	9,032,071	8,713,504		TOTAL EQUITIES	94,109,924	97,568,530
1000	3,032,071	0,715,304	RONDS AND I	DEBENTURES – 19.3%		
Utilities – 3.5% 7.880 Canadian Utilities Ltd. Class A	207 171	276 112	Federal Bonds			
42,000 Emera Inc.	287,171 804,219	376,112 949,200		O Canada Housing Trust		
30,000 Enbridge Inc.	1,025,050	1,208,100		5.10% due Sep. 15, 2007	4,167,766	4,160,07
50,000 Entitlings me.	1,102,000	1,488,500	7,850,000	O Government of Canada		
65,000 TransAlta Corporation	1,524,809	1,731,600		5.00% due Jun. 1, 2014	8,316,509	8,316,62
30,000 TransCanada Corporation	970,622	1,218,300	4,020,000	O Government of Canada	4.007.540	2 00 4 07
	5,713,871	6,971,812	0.100.000	4.00% due Jun. 1, 2016	4,007,548	3,994,875
Income Trust Units – 21.3%			8, 195,000	O Government of Canada 4.00% due Jun. 1, 2017	8,107,434	8,122,067
40.000 Aeroplan Income Fund	533,989	678,800	860 000	D Government of Canada	0,107,434	0,122,00
75.000 AltaGas Income Trust	1,934,609	1,965,000	000,000	8.00% due Jun. 1, 2023	1,254,768	1,249,08
100.000 Arctic Glacier Income Fund	1,354,957	1,252,000		,	25,854,025	25,842,72
75,000 Bell Nordiq Income Fund	1,299,248	1,118,250		1.10	23,034,023	23,042,72
30,000 BFI Canada Income Fund	808,738	807,000	5 5	ked Securities – 1.8%		
6,760 Bonavista Energy Trust	218,939	190,294	/50,000	0 Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc. 5.44% due Mar. 12. 2036	70.4.025	706 63
100,000 Canadian Apartment Properties Real Estate Investment Trust	1,738,067	1,858,000	500.000	0 Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.	794,925	786,63
85,000 Canadian Oil Sands Trust	2,563,817	2,771,850	300,000	4.82% due Feb. 12, 2015	505,691	505,90
60,000 CCS Income Trust	2,148,390	2,265,000	500.000	O Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.	303,031	303,30
100,000 Chartwell Seniors Housing Real Estate Investment Trust 26,500 CI Financial Income Fund	1,418,456 777,153	1,394,000 708,080		4.83% due Feb. 12, 2016	500,698	504,84
50,000 CML Healthcare Income Fund	753,495	697,500	700,000	D Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.		
100,000 Cominar Real Estate Investment Trust	2,030,342	2,250,000		4.98% due Jun. 12, 2016	711,304	713,93
150,000 Connors Brothers Income Fund	1,551,229	1,575,000	750,000	0 Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.		
86,000 Duke Energy Income Fund	1,033,674	894,400		4.81% due Oct. 12, 2016	755,875	757,92
55,000 Energy Savings Income Fund	1,043,352	739,750	500,000	O Schooner Trust	400.440	400.05
190,000 Eveready Income Fund Trust	1,330,227	1,206,500		4.36% due Sep. 12, 2015	493,149	488,95
20,000 Fairborne Energy Ltd. Trust	297,800	209,000			3,761,642	3,758,19
100,000 Fort Chicago Energy Partners LP	1,233,139	1,147,000	Corporate Bon	ds – 4.4%		
81,800 Great Lakes Hydro Income Fund	1,540,531	1,570,560		D Brascan Power Corporation		
40,000 Inter Pipeline Fund LP	375,616	361,600		4.65% due Dec. 16, 2009	399,610	401,46
39,940 Keyera Facilities Income Fund 35,000 Labrador Iron Ore Royalty Income Fund	872,577 858,816	664,602 868,000	500,000	O Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce (callable)		
150,000 Mullen Group Income Fund	2,769,585			4.55% due Mar. 28, 2016-(2011)	499,824	503,110
150,000 Mullen Group Income Fund	2,769,585	2,803,500				

For equities, all common shares unless otherwise noted The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements

Scotia Diversified Monthly Income Fund (Continued)

Face	Average	Market	Face	Average	Market
Value (\$) Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)	Value (\$) Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)			BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)		
Corporate Bonds (cont'd)			Corporate Bonds (cont'd)		
400,000 Canadian Natural Resources Ltd.			500,000 Sun Life Financial Services Inc.		
4.50% due Jan. 23, 2013	390,595	392,798	4.95% due Jun. 1, 2016	501,385	509,869
700,000 Canadian Utilities Ltd.			765,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank (callable)		
4.80% due Nov. 22, 2021	706,060	697,933	4.78% due Dec. 14, 2105-(2016)	765,000	757,554
500,000 Citigroup Inc. (callable)			700,000 TransAlta Corporation		
4.65% due Oct. 11, 2022-(2017)	486,285	492,991	4.20% due Dec. 5, 2007	697,746	698,779
500,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding Company			400,000 Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation		
4.55% due Jan. 17, 2017	499,730	496,400	4.38% due Jun. 30, 2015	393,448	394,492
195,000 General Motors Acceptance Corporation of Canada				8,646,736	8,699,162
4.50% due Aug. 13, 2007	178,602	194,645			
400,000 Genesis Trust			TOTAL BONDS AND DEBENTURES	38,262,403	38,300,080
4.00% due Mar. 15, 2010	394,997	396,891	FIXED INCOME – 25.1%		
500,000 Great-West Lifeco Inc.			4,617,896 Scotia Mortgage Income Fund Class I	49,732,857	49,660,395
6.67% due Mar. 21, 2033	614,719	612,768	SHORT-TERM NOTES – 7.4%		
500,000 Greater Toronto Airports Authority			14,625,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills		
7.10% due Jun. 4, 2031	611,941	625,341	4.08% to 4.18% due from		
500,000 HSBC Financial Corporation Ltd.			Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007	14,487,771	14,550,182
4.80% due Apr. 13, 2011	501,385	507,667			
400,000 Manulife Financial Corporation			TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	196,592,955	200,079,193
4.67% due Mar. 28, 2013	397,947	405,218	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – (1.1%)		(2,272,345)
400,000 NAV Canada			, , ,		
4.71% due Feb. 24, 2016	398,784	405,031	TOTAL NET ASSETS — 100.0%		197,806,848
150,000 Renaissance Energy Ltd.					
6.95% due Jul. 14, 2009	163,464	159,248			
45,000 Sears Canada Inc.					
7.45% due May 10, 2010	45,214	46,967			

BOND FUTURES CONTRACTS

			Contractual
Number of			Market Value
Contracts	Contract Issuer	Contract Price \$	in Canadian \$
23	US 10 Year Note Future — March, 2007	108	2,880,125
(20)	Canada 10 Year Bond Future — March, 2007	115	(2,276,400)

The above futures contracts are financial agreements to purchase/sell the bonds at a contracted price on a specific future date. However, the Fund does not intend to purchase the bonds on settlement. Rather, it intends to close out each futures contract before settlement by entering into equal, but offsetting futures contracts.

With respect to the above futures contracts, \$100,000 of the September 15, 2007 Canada Housing Trust 5.10% is held on margin.

Scotia Diversified Monthly Income Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Subscriptions receivable Receivable from futures contracts	\$200,079,193 63,649 430,895 12,051 94,318	\$57,706,016 87,812 237,959 150
	200,680,106	58,031,937
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Distributions payable Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	2,594,429 50,835 6,706 221,288 2,873,258	12,339 - 71,461 83,800
Net assets	\$197,806,848	\$57,948,137
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units	\$197,806,195 \$ 653	\$57,945,931 \$ 2,206
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units	18,767,215 62	5,606,685 213
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 10.54 \$ 10.56	\$ 10.34 \$ 10.36

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005*
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends Interest Interest distributions received Securities lending Foreign withholding taxes	\$1,654,252 2,056,370 1,169,329 36,753 (32,196	166,106 277,785 3,953
	4,884,508	804,910
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	1,376,447 20,995 2,755 17,205 18,842 3,474 30,882 216,447	14,890 1,205 3,568 2,742 580 4,997
Absorbed expenses	1,687,047 (15,336	
	1,671,711	240,774
Net investment income (loss)	3,212,797	564,136
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	1,153,211 (30,876 45,549 2,593,218	8,875 292,887
Net gain (loss) on investments	3,761,102	1,118,618
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$6,973,899	\$1,682,754
Increase (Decrease) in Net Assets from Operations Class A Units Class F Units Increase (Decrease) from Operations per Unit	\$6,973,839 \$ 60	
Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 0.66 \$ 0.80	

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005*
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 57,945,931 2,206	\$ -
	57,948,137	_
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	6,973,839 60	1,682,708 46
	6,973,899	1,682,754
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income Class A Units Class F Units	(3,183,496)	(388,891)
Class F Units Class F Units	(1,077,478)	(243,255) (10)
	(4,260,994)	(632,172)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS		
Proceeds from issue Class A Units Class F Units Reinvested distributions	156,130,300 3,607	59,745,499 2,160
Class A Units Class F Units	4,006,396 20	588,602 26
Payments on redemption Class A Units Class F Units	(22,989,297) (5,220)	(3,438,732)
	137,145,806	56,897,555
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F Units	139,860,264 (1,553)	57,945,931 2,206
	139,858,711	57,948,137
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	197,806,195 653	57,945,931 2,206
	\$197,806,848	\$57,948,137

 $^{^{\}star}\,$ For the period since inception to December 31, 2005

Number

Scotia Canadian Balanced Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number		Average	Market	of Shares/ Number		Average	Market
of Shares	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)	of Contracts	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
EQUITIES – 56.1	%			EQUITIES (cont'o	1)		
CANADIAN EQU	JITIES – 35.2%			CANADIAN EQU			
Energy – 5.0% 186,506	Canadian Natural Resources Ltd.	4,998,514	11,591,348	Financials (cont'	d) S&P/TSX 60 Index Put Options \$74.95		
308,362		6,507,375	16,546,705	3,340	Jan. 19, 2007	822,360	541,252
97,260	Ensign Resource Service Group Inc.	1,374,161	1,788,611	2,474	S&P/TSX 60 Index Put Options \$73.55	022,300	3 , 2 3 2
46,266		1,227,664	3,610,599		Feb. 16, 2007	440,372	184,847
	Imperial Oil Ltd.	2,512,726	5,375,437		Sun Life Financial Services of Canada Inc.	9,096,115	14,743,425
128,492 259,682	Nexen Inc. Petro-Canada	8,186,538 6,432,286	8,249,186 12,399,816	397,555	Toronto-Dominion Bank	12,704,477	27,717,535
	Shell Canada Ltd.	1,084,270	2,912,864			233,918,350	328,891,307
181,700	Suncor Energy Inc.	5,520,569	16,678,243	Information Tech		4 074 024	4.042.624
	Talisman Energy Inc.	4,093,773	10,420,146	226,645 52,750	CGI Group Inc. Class A Cognos Inc.	1,974,924 2,320,270	1,842,624 2,613,763
52,200 72,410	Trican Well Service Ltd. Western Oil Sands Inc. Class A	1,251,634 1,860,813	1,060,704 2,401,241	150,289		7,870,988	4,701,040
73,410	Western Oil Sanus IIIC. Class A			36,710		3,008,079	5,469,790
		45,050,323	93,034,900			15,174,261	14,627,217
Materials – 3.5%	% Alcan Inc.	8,533,456	10,193,430	Telecommunicati	ion Services – 1.2%		
426,960		11,276,080	15,306,516		BCE Inc.	11,094,484	12,053,235
119,784		720,923	5,653,805		Bell Aliant Regional Communications	1,091,458	819,988
400,000		2,349,889	2,524,000	157,456	Telus Corporation	4,148,158	8,427,045
284,640		7,779,477	9,424,430			16,334,100	21,300,268
277,000 206,510		2,937,696 2,543,428	2,858,640 2,853,968	Utilities – 1.0%			
25,850		1,735,321	4,316,950		Enbridge Inc.	4,221,868	7,076,647
	Teck Cominco Ltd. Class B	4,420,923	10,881,141	240,750		4,245,786	6,413,580
		42,297,193	64,012,880	113,730	TransCanada Corporation	2,615,093	4,618,575
Industrials – 2.1	%					11,082,747	18,108,802
	CAE Inc.	3,555,875	4,124,775	Income Trust Un	its — 0.8% Canadian Oil Sands Trust	6 172 271	6 766 575
	Canadian National Railway Company	6,414,757	17,372,988		Penn West Energy Trust	6,173,371 1,891,028	6,766,575 3,350,872
95,601		3,281,881	5,869,901	101,640		3,227,432	2,744,280
76,130 47,900	Finning International Inc. Macdonald Dettwiler & Associates Ltd.	2,181,795 1,058,034	3,638,253 2,050,120	94,230		1,357,267	1,212,740
53,120		1,329,364	3,313,888			12,649,098	14,074,467
,	SNC-Lavalin Group Inc.	3,192,694	3,304,350		TOTAL CANADIAN EQUITIES	435,129,033	647,962,566
		21,014,400	39,674,275	FOREIGN EQUIT			
Consumer Discre	etionary – 1.6%			United States –			
101,910	Alliance Atlantis Communications Class B	2,553,020	5,144,417		Abbott Laboratories	517,016	561,894
	Astral Media Inc. Class A	3,446,627	5,011,614		Abercrombie & Fitch Company Class A	527,498	576,045
39,634 300,040		1,888,656 5,583,209	2,809,258 10,411,388	16,700 16,000		637,893 395,021	800,149 379,390
	Thomson Corporation	5,400,757	5,618,273		Alcoa Inc.	431,882	372,756
	Tim Hortons Inc.	1,194,864	1,185,888	8,400		750,738	839,980
		20,067,133	30,180,838	13,230		860,758	935,266
Consumer Staple	es – 1 2%			17,500 14,680		1,299,044 1,149,037	1,461,222 1,168,454
	Alimentation Couche-Tard Inc. Class B	2,429,398	3,561,675	4,300		309,900	333,240
	Jean Coutu Group Inc. Class A	2,463,995	2,902,240	14,700	Apple Computer Inc.	940,232	1,453,180
31,400		1,744,695	1,532,006	49,100		1,531,569	2,045,309
129,989	Metro Inc. Class A Saputo Inc.	1,224,208 4,396,756	2,010,858 4,804,393	42,400		2,403,646 1,104,231	2,637,711
147,046		3,404,589	7,365,534	27,800 8,000	Bank of New York Company Inc. Best Buy Company Inc.	502,133	1,275,298 458,530
•		15,663,641	22,176,706	3,700	Boeing Company	331,347	383,011
Health Care – 0	19/-	13/003/011	22/170/700	5,700	Broadcom Corporation Class A	196,070	214,592
	MDS Inc.	1,877,787	1,880,906	3,800	Burlington Northern Santa Fe Corporation Caterpillar Inc.	329,490	326,814
Financials – 17.9				3,900 9,400	Chevron Corporation	203,952 741,876	278,701 805,367
205,934		7,643,366	14,209,446	50,140	Cisco Systems Inc.	1,397,580	1,596,707
188,000	Bank of Nova Scotia, The	8,599,650	9,794,800	36,553	Citigroup Inc.	2,211,096	2,372,355
189,052		2,616,917	10,654,971	9,900	Colgate-Palmolive Company	693,410	752,576
182,860 243,300		9,757,440 5,659,632	17,975,138	18,600 13,080	Comcast Corporation Class A ConocoPhillips	697,438	917,408 1,096,579
794,186		15,907,398	8,223,540 31,251,219	10,746	Constellation Brands Inc. Class A	534,936 358,239	363,367
71,327		3,045,826	4,696,170	25,000	Corning Inc.	746,816	545,023
389,950	Power Corporation of Canada	7,007,318	13,761,336	6,300	Costco Wholesale Corporation	315,236	388,107
552,462		13,005,073	30,661,641				
1,939,275	S&P/TSX 60 Index Participation Fund	137,612,406	144,475,987				

Scotia Canadian Balanced Fund (Continued)

Number of Contracts I EQUITIES (cont'd) FOREIGN EQUITIES United States (cont	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number		Average	Market
EQUITIES (cont'd) FOREIGN EQUITIES				of Shares	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
FOREIGN EQUITIES		,	ταιας (φ)	EQUITIES (cont'd		τουτ (ψ)	ταιας (ψ)
United States (conf				FOREIGN EQUITI	IES (cont'd)		
	ıt'd) CVS Corporation	661,733	824,776	United States (co	ont'd) Verizon Communications Inc.	664,533	794,076
	Danaher Corporation	344,156	405,155		Wachovia Corporation	539,289	794,076 577,317
	Deere & Company	304,570	365,560	9,800	•	542,412	527,329
	Dollar General Corporation	204,930	247,014		Walt Disney Company	746,708	824,585
- ,	Dominion Resources Inc. Eaton Corporation	1,337,917 358,973	1,543,511 385,235		WellPoint Inc.	546,051	577,646
	Electronic Arts Inc.	351,883	316,870		Wells Fargo & Company	941,120	1,070,670
	Eli Lilly & Company	529,761	503,868	18,800	Wyeth XTO Energy Inc.	1,043,737 293,700	1,115,444 478,767
	Emerson Electric Company	491,073	595,936	14,000	Yahoo! Inc.	429,368	416,630
	Entergy Corporation Exelon Corporation	1,194,475 336,459	1,549,029 360,572		Zimmer Holdings Inc.	414,440	447,510
	Exxon Mobil Corporation	1,537,211	2,345,634			164,091,246	186,435,701
	Federated Department Stores Inc.	390,237	386,534	Australia – 0.3%			
	Franklin Resources Inc.	501,550	577,667	39,100		455,971	502,249
	Freeport-McMoran Copper & Gold Inc. Class B GAP Inc.	301,781 371,851	292,215 399,897	174,500		563,957	577,431
53,160	General Electric Company	2,366,281	2,304,868	8,888		591,561	641,836
2,600	Gilead Sciences Inc.	196,973	196,707	116,100		398,947	368,283
	Goldman Sachs Group Inc.	269,209	480,826		National Australia Bank Ltd.	826,460	888,707
	Goodrich Corporation Google Inc.	355,934 221,857	451,137 268,276	70,250 51 100	QBE Insurance Group Ltd. Zinifex Ltd.	1,137,206 736,021	1,864,828 879,961
	Halliburton Company	354,585	350,941	31,100	Zilliex Etc.		
4,100 H	Harrah's Entertainment Inc.	339,531	395,181			4,710,123	5,723,295
	Hartford Financial Services Group Inc.	614,506	798,042	Austria – 0.1%	ONN/ AC	FC4 F02	704 240
	Hess Corporation Hewlett-Packard Company	201,260 688,507	196,381 815,910	10,700 5,000	OMV AG Voest Alpine AG	564,593 224,945	704,340 328,773
	Home Depot Inc.	607,042	633,504	3,000	voest Alpine Ad		
	Honeywell International Inc.	355,358	416,439			789,538	1,033,113
	Intel Corporation	1,119,625	981,567	Belgium – 0.1%		1 012 210	1 220 175
	International Business Machines Corporation Johnson & Johnson	233,965 1,611,685	237,153 1,806,238	25,000	Fortis KBC Groep SA NV	1,013,210 647,100	1,238,175 941,076
	JPMorgan Chase & Company	1,594,307	1,874,100	0,000	KBC Gloep 3A IV		
	Kellogg Company	675,150	769,956			1,660,310	2,179,251
	Kohl's Corporation	286,848	366,780	Bermuda – 0.0%		2 274	4.624
	McCormick & Company Inc. McGraw-Hill Companies Inc.	322,499	364,833	848	Kerry Properties Ltd.	2,374	4,621
	MEMC Electronic Materials Inc.	479,050 122,408	752,942 173,303	Finland – 0.1%	Nelde Od	F27 424	F7F 67F
	Merrill Lynch & Company Inc.	939,759	1,211,725	24,300 31,100	**	537,424 584,113	575,675 966,362
	Micron Technology Inc.	297,151	292,792	31,100	Sampo Oyj Class A		
	Microsoft Corporation Motorola Inc.	1,799,783 410,977	1,955,363 383,305			1,121,537	1,542,037
	Nabors Industries Ltd.	649,758	669,705	France — 1.2%	Air France	24.426	24 245
10,400 N	Newmont Mining Corporation	613,799	547,132	28,576	Air France BNP Paribas SA	34,426 2,645,697	34,315 3,615,622
	Norfolk Southern Corporation	771,073	867,251	21,065	Capgemini SA	999,884	1,534,833
	Omnicom Group Inc. Oracle Corporation	511,898 603,091	609,051 738,948	9,200	1.5	, , , , ,	,,
	Oracle Corporation Oracle Corporation Call Options \$17.50	005,051	730,340		Michelin Class B	774,656	1,025,260
J	Jan. 19, 2007	30,077	6,030		Credit Agricole SA	789,446	1,224,774
	Peabody Energy Corporation	370,392	357,852		Essilor International SA France Telecom SA	737,262 460,095	835,483 554,972
16,300 F 36,000 F	PepsiCo Inc.	1,100,619 1,248,604	1,188,000 1,086,435		Groupe Danone	697,090	803,670
	Pfizer Inc. Put Options \$25.00	1,240,004	1,000,433		Renault SA	1,827,177	2,461,303
	Jan. 19, 2007	6,707	2,855	15,110	Sanofi-Aventis SA	1,440,293	1,620,746
	Praxair Inc.	478,941	700,993		Societe Generale	975,766	1,510,649
	Procter & Gamble Company Prudential Financial Inc.	1,373,718 613,903	1,559,758 1,062,470		Societe Television Française 1	1,317,846	1,557,479
	Qualcomm Inc.	595,207	537,203		Total SA Vinci SA	1,711,167 1,334,249	2,241,694 1,944,546
657,600 S	S&P 500 Depository Receipts	95,990,250	108,514,497	13,103	VIIIci 3A		
	Schlumberger Ltd.	444,504	788,930			15,745,054	20,965,346
	Starwood Hotels & Resorts Worldwide Inc. Symantec Corporation	368,648 288,654	400,538 291,534	Germany – 0.8%		161762	FO 4 700
	Target Corporation	656,090	737,870		Allianz AG Holdings BASF AG	464,763 1,034,199	594,793 1,088,376
22,000 T	Texas Instruments Inc.	778,131	738,272		Bayer AG	1,279,655	1,448,152
	Textron Inc.	324,251	404,266		Continental AG	934,627	1,408,359
	Thermo Electron Corporation Time Warner Inc.	331,858 393,076	453,839 393,361		Deutsche Lufthansa AG	528,920	871,642
	Transocean Inc.	221,805	461,841		Deutsche Telekom AG	759,793	806,230
				11.071	E 1101 ()(-		
4,900 T 10,040 L	United Technologies Corporation	604,363	731,398		E.ON AG	1,073,899	1,749,641
4,900 T 10,040 L		604,363 759,577	731,398 838,925	10,000	Epcos AG Merck KGAA	1,073,899 183,412 715,971	232,766 710,692

Scotia Canadian Balanced Fund (Continued)

Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
EQUITIES (cont'd FOREIGN EQUITI Germany (cont'd	IES (cont'd)			EQUITIES (cont'of FOREIGN EQUIT Netherlands (co	TES (cont'd)		
19,988	RWE AG TUI AG	1,992,280 443,646	2,564,956 437,489	27,466	Mittal Steel Company NV Wolters Kluwer NV	1,034,605 541,826	1,343,630 713,470
.0,000		11,026,669	14,115,189	2.,500	Workers Marker W	5,663,530	7,570,260
Greece – 0.0% 1,589	OPAP SA	70,797	71,519	Singapore – 0.0 33,200	% Flextronics International Ltd.	537,835	444,101
Hong Kong – 0.2		1 020 005	1 264 014	Spain – 0.3%	Danie Billian Manageria CA	1 742 000	2 200 040
288,000	Esprit Holdings Ltd. Li & Fung Ltd.	1,038,605 741,410	1,364,814 1,040,738	81,858 35,500	Banco Bilbao Vizcaya Argentaria SA Repsol YPF SA	1,743,800 1,139,584	2,288,048 1,427,104
498,355	Sino Land Co. Ltd.	2,634,285	1,348,141 3,753,693	69,992	Telefonica SA	1,655,369 4,538,753	1,730,180 5,445,332
Ireland – 0.2%		2,054,205	3,733,033	Sweden – 0.1%		4,330,733	5,445,552
95,897 26,132	Anglo Irish Bank Corporation PLC C&C Group PLC	2,001,322 479,000	2,307,111 540,266	55,600 14,200	Nordea Bank AB Svenska Cellulosa AB Class B	640,240 723,175	996,764 862,620
	CRH PLC	823,294	1,234,099	66,700	TeliaSonera AB	610,633	636,756
		3,303,616	4,081,476			1,974,048	2,496,140
Italy – 0.4% 31,200	Buzzi Unicem SpA	623,751	1,031,138	Switzerland – 1. 113,768	2% ABB Ltd.	1,759,032	2,373,519
106,753 13,800	Eni SpA Fondiaria-Sai SpA	3,315,823 655,087	4,183,805 769,032	5,600 70,181	Alcon Inc. Credit Suisse Group	723,437 4,037,578	729,314 5,700,105
6,100	Fondiaria-Sai SpA — RNC	221,237	251,890	5,767	Nestle SA	2,072,366	2,380,773
187,087	UniCredito Italiano SpA	1,636,175	1,904,891	2,478 37,873	Nobel Biocare Holding AG Novartis AG	619,943 2,371,272	852,577 2,533,608
Japan – 2.6%		6,452,073	8,140,756	13,973	Roche Holdings AG – Genusscheine	1,894,191	2,910,329
55,050	Canon Inc.	2,503,432	3,632,066	11,933 47,053	Swiss Re UBS AG	1,057,029 2,310,125	1,176,950 3,316,324
16,600 57,000	Daiichi Sankyo Co. Ltd. Daiwa House Industry Co. Ltd.	571,814 1,134,465	604,490 1,152,625			16,844,973	21,973,499
22,700	Denso Corporation	991,189	1,050,172	United Kingdom		1 200 714	1 204 210
110 10,800	East Japan Railway Co. Ltd. Edion Corporation	767,214 238,804	854,600 186,868	20,700 77,300	Astrazeneca PLC Aviva PLC	1,266,714 1,067,459	1,294,218 1,446,597
52,400 35,100	Honda Motor Co. Ltd. Hoya Corporation	1,676,219 1,248,512	2,414,909 1,596,345	119,500 100,797	BAE Systems PLC Barclays PLC	862,632 1,124,416	1,155,188 1,672,959
300	Japan Tobacco Inc.	840,531	1,685,953	50,199	BG Group PLC	637,438	797,743
35,900 6,600	JFE Holdings Inc. Kyocera Corporation	1,137,862 616,165	2,143,674 726,139	113,900 28,770	BP PLC British American Tobacco PLC	1,521,585 773,417	1,483,284 937,957
23,900	Leopalace21 Corporation	491,457	886,996	57,900	Centrica PLC	412,990	468,465
8,000 142	Mitsubishi Corporation Mitsubishi UFJ Financial Group Inc.	141,055 2,025,729	174,908 2,058,223	10,800 188,140	Enterprise Inns PLC Friends Provident PLC	192,690 749,068	332,728 929,372
130,000	Mitsui & Co. Ltd.	2,008,292	2,254,162	22,900		476,149	591,374
101,000	Mitsui Chemicals Inc.	783,571	902,721	74,600		1,427,486	1,923,677
116,000 59,000	Mitsui O.S.K. Lines Ltd. NGK Insulators Ltd.	898,280 947,052	1,334,830 1,063,341	170,497 38,200	International Power PLC Lloyds TSB Group PLC	1,155,651 402,030	1,485,207 496,689
78,500	Nippon Mining Holdings Inc.	559,372	658,032	155,107	Man Group PLC	1,327,763	1,849,377
188	Nippon Telegraph and Telephone Corporation	1,021,456	1,082,275	86,797	Marks & Spencer Group PLC	903,525	1,416,768
41,800 28,200	Nissan Motor Co. Ltd. Nitto Denko Corporation	510,019 2,011,673	591,533 1,637,510	34,490 8,207	Punch Taverns PLC Reckitt Benkiser PLC	561,582 434,181	1,003,359 437,082
70,000	Nomura Holdings Inc.	1,512,341	1,542,861	29,853	Rio Tinto PLC	1,821,059	1,848,771
10,900	Orix Corporation	2,685,724	3,684,464	176,979	Royal & Sun Alliance Insurance Group PLC	330,432	615,686
20,000 38,000	Rengo Co. Ltd. Ricoh Co. Ltd.	130,990 886,542	148,585 905,295	44,500 29,604	Royal Bank of Scotland Group PLC Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class A	1,697,737 1,136,563	2,015,882 1,216,316
51,000	Sharp Corporation	997,225	1,024,576	12,958	Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class B	541,702	533,119
11,300	Shin-Etsu Chemical Co. Ltd.	823,532	876,353	45,363	Sabmiller PLC	1,042,608	1,212,960
93,000 270	Sumitomo Heavy Industries Ltd. Sumitomo Mitsui Financial Group Inc.	672,396 2,534,657	1,139,809 3,208,710	130,900 43,921	Sainsbury (J) PLC Standard Chartered PLC	806,905 1,395,256	1,222,490 1,487,990
24,900	Tokyo Electric Power Co. Ltd.	729,826	938,971	74,172		643,323	683,192
130,000	Tokyo Gas Co. Ltd. Toyota Motor Corporation	599,922	805,645	787,112	Vodafone Group PLC	2,101,663	2,530,836
60,900	Toyota Motor Corporation	3,329,680	4,653,460 47,621,101	70,034	Xstrata PLC	2,660,918	4,072,882 37,162,168
Netherlands – 0.	4%	, , ,	, ,		TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES	308,668,701	370,758,598
29,948	ABN AMRO Holding NV	903,354	1,119,145	INTERNATIONAL	INDEX FUND — 0.7%		, ,
27,500 27,710	Buhrmann NV European Aeronautic Defence & Space Company	438,346 1,128,701	475,925 1,110,982	150,000	iShares MSCI EAFE Index Fund	9,886,464	12,797,418
54,378	ING Groep NV	1,616,698	2,807,108		TOTAL EQUITIES	753,684,198	1,031,518,582

Scotia Canadian Balanced Fund (Continued)

Face Value (\$)	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Face Value (\$)	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
		Cost (\$)	value (\$)			Cost (\$)	value (\$)
Federal Bonds –	BENTURES – 34.5%			Corporate Bonds	BENTURES (cont'd)		
	Canada Housing Trust				Toronto-Dominion Bank (callable)		
47,470,000	5.10% due Sep. 15, 2007	47,866,752	47,757,847	-,,	4.78% due Dec. 14, 2105-(2016)	8,000,000	7,922,136
127,740,000	Government of Canada	,000,.52	.,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	6,800,000	TransAlta Corporation		
, ,,,,,,,,	5.00% due Jun. 1, 2014	134,995,388	135,333,237		4.20% due Dec. 5, 2007	6,795,104	6,788,142
76,200,000	Government of Canada			10,000,000	Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation		
	4.00% due Jun. 1, 2016	75,879,690	75,723,750		4.38% due Jun. 30, 2015	9,964,621	9,862,292
118,010,000	Government of Canada					184,931,763	190,225,750
	4.00% due Jun. 1, 2017	116,183,314	116,959,746		TOTAL BONDS AND DEBENTURES	627,607,973	634,416,882
7,310,000	Government of Canada	40.666.244	40.647.477	CHODE TERM NO		027,007,575	031,110,002
	8.00% due Jun. 1, 2023	10,666,344	10,617,177	SHORT-TERM NO 126 360 000	Government of Canada Treasury Bills		
		385,591,488	386,391,757	120,300,000	4.08% to 5.09% due from		
Mortgage-Backe	d Securities – 3.1%				Jan. 4, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007	126,149,223	126,446,082
9,000,000	Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.			1,740,000	Business Development Bank	120,113,223	120,110,002
	5.44% due Mar. 12, 2036	9,064,420	9,439,560	(US)	Commercial Paper		
8,500,000	Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.				5.10% to 5.16% due from		
40.000.000	4.82% due Feb. 12, 2015	8,499,353	8,600,300		Feb. 13, 2007 to Mar. 16, 2007	1,991,717	2,010,739
10,000,000	Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc. 4.83% due Feb. 12, 2016	9,999,873	10,096,900		Canadian Wheat Board		
12 000 000	Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.	9,999,073	10,030,300	(US)	Commercial Paper		
12,000,000	4.98% due Jun. 12, 2016	12,021,391	12,238,920		5.09% to 5.19% due from	24 164 567	24 701 040
9.500.000	Merrill Lynch Financial Assets Inc.	12,021,331	12,230,320	6 200 000	Jan. 10, 2007 to Mar. 5, 2007 Export Development Corporation	24,164,567	24,791,040
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	4.81% due Oct. 12, 2016	9,499,765	9,600,415		Commercial Paper		
8,000,000	Schooner Trust			(03)	5.13% to 5.18% due from		
	4.36% due Sep. 12, 2015	7,999,920	7,823,280		Jan. 8, 2007 to Jan. 22, 2007	6,928,846	7,212,797
		57,084,722	57,799,375		TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES	159,234,353	160,460,658
Corporate Bonds	- 10.4%						
	Bank of Montreal				TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	1,540,526,524	1,826,396,122
,,	4.55% due Aug. 1, 2017	10,723,930	10,955,341		OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 0.7%		12,038,605
5,000,000	Brascan Power Corporation				TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		1,838,434,727
	4.65% due Dec. 16, 2009	4,998,250	5,018,246				
10,000,000	•						
	(callable)	0.004.400	40.050.005				
10 000 000	4.55% due Mar. 28, 2016-(2011)	9,984,100	10,062,206				
10,000,000	Canadian Natural Resources Ltd. 4.50% due Jan. 23, 2013	0.924.100	9,819,959				
11 000 000	Citigroup Inc. (callable)	9,824,100	9,019,939				
11,000,000	4.65% due Oct. 11, 2022-(2017)	10,780,160	10,845,812				
9,000,000	Canadian Utilities Limited	,,	.,,.				
	4.80% due Nov. 22, 2021	9,024,240	8,973,426				
10,000,000	General Electric Capital Canada Funding						
	Company						
0.000.000	4.55% due Jan. 17, 2017	9,994,600	9,928,010				
8,000,000	General Motors Acceptance Corporation of Canada						
	4.50% due Aug. 13, 2007	7,980,000	7,985,429				
11,000,000	Genesis Trust	7,500,000	7,505,125				
,,	4.00% due Mar. 15, 2010	10,970,715	10,914,516				
8,000,000	Great-West Lifeco Inc.						
	6.67% due Mar. 21, 2033	8,027,920	9,804,283				
11,000,000	Greater Toronto Airports Authority						
40.000.000	7.10% due Jun. 4, 2031	11,483,170	13,757,507				
10,000,000	HSBC Financial Corporation Ltd.	0.007.700	10 152 246				
11,000,000	4.80% due Apr. 13, 2011 Manulife Financial Corporation	9,987,700	10,153,346				
11,000,000	4.67% due Mar. 28, 2013	10,984,310	11,143,509				
10.000.000	•	10,504,510	11,145,505				
10,000,000	4.71% due Feb. 24, 2016	9,944,740	10,125,766				
8,500,000	Renaissance Energy Ltd.						
	6.95% due Jul. 14, 2009	8,486,060	9,024,050				
1,800,000	Sears Canada Inc.						
44.000.00	7.45% due May 10, 2010	1,998,143	1,878,676				
11,000,000	Sun Life Financial Services Inc.	10 075 700	11 317 116				
4,000,000	4.95% due Jun. 1, 2016 Toronto-Dominion Bank (callable)	10,975,700	11,217,116				
4,000,000	4.97% due Oct. 30, 2104-(2015)	4,004,200	4,045,982				
		1,004,200	1,0 13,302				

Scotia Canadian Balanced Fund (Continued)

BOND FUTURES CONTRACTS

			Contractual
			Market Value
Number of Contracts	Contract Issuer	Contract Price \$	in Canadian \$
1,208	US 10 Year Note Future — March, 2007	108	151,269,197
(382)	Canada 10 Year Bond Future — March, 2007	115	(43,479,240)

The above futures contracts are financial agreements to purchase/sell the bonds at a contracted price on a specific future date. However, the Fund does not intend to purchase the bonds on settlement. Rather, it intends to close out each futures contract before settlement by entering into equal, but offsetting futures contracts.

With respect to the above futures contracts, \$500,000 of the January 11, 2007 Government of Canada Treasury Bill and \$1,000,000 of the September 15, 2007 Canada Housing Trust 5.10% are held on margin

COMMITMENTS - FORWARD CONTRACTS

Settlement Date	Currency To Be Received	Contractual Amount	Currency To Be Delivered	Contractual Amount	Canadian Value as at December 31, 2006 (\$)	Canadian \$ Appreciation/ (Depreciation)
Mar. 15, 2007	Canadian Dollar	1,036,906	Hong Kong Dollar	7,024,000	1,052,796	(15,890)
Mar. 15, 2007	Canadian Dollar	10,520,812	Japanese Yen	1,052,502,000	10,373,225	147,587
Mar. 15, 2007	Canadian Dollar	2,325,063	Swiss Franc	2,399,000	2,301,710	23,353
Mar. 15, 2007	Canadian Dollar	379,359	Swiss Franc	408,000	391,454	(12,095)
Mar. 15, 2007	Japanese Yen	186,015,000	Canadian Dollar	1,831,758	1,833,322	1,564
					15,952,507	144,519

The currency forward contracts outstanding at December 31, 2006 are placed with a financial institution with a credit rating of A1 by Standard & Poor's.

ALANCED FUNDS

Scotia Canadian Balanced Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold Subscriptions receivable Receivable from futures contracts Receivable from forward contracts	\$1,826,396,122 6,352,940 5,746,125 512,089 78,885 2,853,810 144,519	\$1,516,037,998 2,697,106 4,400,163 1,979,871 66,873
	1,842,084,490	1,525,182,011
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Distributions payable Redemptions payable Accrued expenses Payable for currency forward contracts	640,951 672 88,818 2,919,322	297,377 212 225,579 2,516,105 204,618
	3,649,763	3,243,891
Net assets	\$1,838,434,727	\$1,521,938,120
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units	\$1,838,373,876 \$ 60,851	\$1,521,827,869 \$ 110,251
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units	82,176,820 2,767	73,793,325 5,447
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 22.37 \$ 21.99	\$ 20.62 \$ 20.24

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends Interest Securities lending Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 19,152,502 35,923,221 310,258 (1,159,039)	\$ 15,432,784 25,593,457 80,687 (959,325)
	54,226,942	40,147,603
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees Filling fees	29,026,942 26,325 2,755 348,302 69,881	23,810,007 21,802 2,642 264,152 70,106
Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	46,928 428,722 3,749,334	7,734 442,071 3,174,336
Absorbed expenses	33,699,189 (25,205)	27,792,850 (252,436)
	33,673,984	27,540,414
Net investment income (loss)	20,552,958	12,607,189
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of currency forward	79,920,457 1,128,561 54,174,568 349,137	49,687,828 (799,529) 80,392,163 (204,618)
Net gain (loss) on investments	135,572,723	129,075,844
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$156,125,681	\$141,683,033
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$156,118,718 \$ 6,963 \$ –	\$141,493,868 \$ 7,450 \$ 181,715
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 1.99 \$ 1.82 \$ -	\$ 1.99 \$ 2.82 \$ -

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS — BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$1,521,827,869 110,251 -	\$1,264,408,366 47,973 2,182,903
	1,521,938,120	1,266,639,242
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units Scotia Private Client Units	156,118,718 6,963 –	141,493,868 7,450 181,715
	156,125,681	141,683,033
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income Class A Units Class F Units Scotia Private Client Units	(17,238,816) (1,335) –	(12,480,836) (890) (44,017)
	(17,240,151)	(12,525,743)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units Class F Units Reinvested distributions Class A Units Class F Units Scotia Private Client Units Payments on redemption Class A Units Class F Units Scotia Private Client Units	423,723,625 2,277 17,177,896 1,335 - (263,235,416) (58,640) - 177,611,077	359,125,193 73,994 12,425,887 890 44,017 (243,144,609) (19,166) (2,364,618) 126,141,588
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F Units Scotia Private Client Units	316,546,007 (49,400) — 316,496,607	257,419,503 62,278 (2,182,903) 255,298,878
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units Scotia Private Client Units	1,838,373,876 60,851 –	1,521,827,869 110,251 –
	\$1,838,434,727	\$1,521,938,120

Scotia Total Return Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Shares Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
EQUITIES – 58.8%			EQUITIES (cont'd)		
Canadian Equities – 35.6%			CANADIAN EQUITIES (cont'd)		
Energy – 8.4%			Information Technology – 1.0%		
109,340 Canadian Natural Resources Ltd.	3,869,401	6,795,481	141,800 Celestica Inc.	1,771,665	1,287,544
111,900 CHC Helicopter Corporation Class A 136,900 EnCana Corporation	2,561,205	2,752,740 7,346,054	23,800 Cognos Inc. 21,600 Nortel Networks Corporation	996,609 683,817	1,179,290
44,350 Nexen Inc.	6,110,960 2,622,875	2,847,270	6,500 Research in Motion Ltd.	569,302	675,648 968,500
108,700 Petro-Canada	3,877,135	5,190,425	167,800 Zarlink Semiconductor Inc.	894,937	424,534
71,200 Suncor Energy Inc.	3,768,184	6,535,448	107,000 Zamink Schniconadetor inc.		
281,900 Talisman Energy Inc.	4,387,885	5,581,620		4,916,330	4,535,516
90,300 Trican Well Service Ltd.	2,029,895	1,834,896	Telecommunication Services – 1.7%		
	29,227,540	38,883,934	99,841 BCE Inc.	3,201,008	3,135,007
Matarial C 20/	23/227/310	30,003,331	3,291 Bell Aliant Regional Communications	135,551	88,725
Materials – 6.2% 31,900 Agnico-Eagle Mines Ltd.	1,098,309	1,534,071	86,500 Telus Corporation Non-Voting	3,323,010	4,500,595
94,600 Agrium Inc.	2,516,788	3,456,684		6,659,569	7,724,327
57,500 Alcan Inc.	2,825,327	3,264,850	Income Trust Units – 1.2%		
26,600 Algoma Steel Inc.	760,426	875,140	115,500 CI Financial Income Fund	3,252,526	3,086,160
67,800 Barrick Gold Corporation	1,825,767	2,430,630	32,300 Penn West Energy Trust	639,010	1,148,911
41,900 Cameco Corporation	1,703,442	1,977,680	109,500 Yellow Pages Income Fund	1,611,611	1,409,265
49,400 Cascades Inc.	615,486	653,562	40,400 Yellow Pages Income Fund Warrants Dec. 14, 2007		2,424
75,900 Domtar Inc.	1,148,066	747,615		5.503.147	5,646,760
82,500 Gerdau AmeriSteel Corporation	659,315	858,825	TOTAL CANADIAN FOLITIES		
67,600 Goldcorp Inc.	1,932,439	2,238,236	Total Canadian Equities	130,094,110	164,235,711
86,600 Kinross Gold Corporation	1,186,978	1,196,812	FOREIGN EQUITIES – 23.2%		
13,700 Lundin Mining Corporation	549,657	589,100	United States – 10.6%		
46,300 Norbord Inc.	571,980	412,533	2,900 Abbott Laboratories	160,394	164,595
61,000 Nova Chemicals Corporation	2,486,719	1,982,500	3,400 Advanced Micro Devices Inc.	108,491	80,620
33,980 Novelis Inc.	814,093	1,107,408	2,500 Allstate Corporation	182,101	189,666
35,500 Russel Metals Inc.	731,725	947,850	2,300 Alltel Corporation 4,600 Altria Group Inc.	150,067 428,507	162,084 459,989
239,200 Sherritt International Corporation 18,550 Teck Cominco Ltd. Class B	1,944,627	2,963,688 1,630,545	8,550 American Financial Group Inc.	338,307	357,753
16,550 Teck Continico Ltd. Class b	1,343,716		2,500 American Home Mortgage Investment Corporation	100,323	102,305
	24,714,860	28,867,729	6,000 Amerigroup Corporation	212,115	250,915
ndustrials – 2.2%			800 Ameriprise Financial Inc.	47,000	50,803
63,300 CAE Inc.	680,900	680,475	600 Ameron International Corporation	53,367	53,392
115,400 Canadian National Railway Company	4,860,036	5,778,078	700 Amgen Inc.	57,512	55,716
54,550 Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd.	2,495,089	3,349,370	2,200 Amkor Technology Inc.	24,863	23,943
89,200 Westaim Corporation	417,507	160,560	9,100 Archer-Daniels-Midland Inc.	375,989	338,883
	8,453,532	9,968,483	3,600 Asyst Technologies Inc.	27,445	30,663
Consumer Discretionary – 2.0%			24,895 AT&T Corporation	808,339	1,037,026
14,000 Canadian Tire Corporation Ltd. Class A	1,041,217	992,320	4,300 Atmel Corporation	29,604	30,313
6,300 Magna International Inc. Class A	668,950	591,381	25,256 Bank of America Corporation	1,403,919	1,571,180
63,700 Quebecor World Inc.	1,185,046	859,950	1,600 Baxter International Inc. 8,400 BellSouth Corporation	82,238 336,968	86,486
115,800 Rogers Communications Inc. Class B	2,259,705	4,018,260	2,400 Beisouth Corporation	51,526	461,099 64,095
90,700 Rona Inc.	1,942,806	1,904,700	3,300 Biogen Idec Inc.	179,464	189,144
14,700 Thomson Corporation	764,728	711,186	4,900 BMC Software Inc.	181,876	183,846
	7,862,452	9,077,797	900 Books-A-Million Inc.	20,100	23,784
Consumer Staples – 0.7%			1,100 Boston Properties Inc.	147,054	143,399
40,900 Alimentation Couche-Tard Inc. Class B	928,298	1,036,815	1,100 Bradley Pharmaceuticals Inc.	28,596	26,378
92,500 Maple Leaf Foods Inc.	1,197,668	1,141,450	17,300 Bristol-Myers Squibb Company	479,961	530,559
22,800 Shoppers Drug Mart Corporation	881,529	1,142,052	25,000 Brocade Communications Systems Inc.	185,075	239,158
,	3,007,495	3,320,317	300 Caterpillar Inc.	23,317	21,439
	3,007,433	3,320,317	9,300 CB Richard Ellis Group Inc.	330,037	359,768
inancials – 12.2%		E 03	6,600 CBS Corporation Class B	199,224	239,785
86,000 Bank of Montreal	4,324,292	5,934,000	12,370 Chevron Corporation	921,263	1,059,829
41,600 Brookfield Asset Management Inc. Class A	2,048,570	2,344,576	600 CIGNA Corporation	76,381	91,983
101,260 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	7,476,044	9,953,858	28,000 Cisco Systems Inc.	689,991	891,659
249,200 Manulife Financial Corporation 278,100 Royal Bank of Canada	6,971,112	9,806,020 15,434,550	21,500 Citigroup Inc.	1,224,735	1,395,388
182,700 Toronto-Dominion Bank	10,215,487 8,713,680	15,434,550 12,737,844	16,200 Computer Sciences Corporation	705,390	799,033
102,700 IOIOITO-DOITHIIIOII DAIK			3,600 Computer Sciences Corporation 22,900 ConAgra Foods Inc.	216,819 662,447	223,873 720,445
	39,749,185	56,210,848	5,900 Conagra Foods Inc.	481,473	494,634
			10,300 Countrywide Financial Corporation	425,779	509,467

Number of Shares Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
EQUITIES (cont'd)	(4)	(+/	EQUITIES (cont'd)	(*)	(4)
FOREIGN EQUITIES (cont'd)			FOREIGN EQUITIES (cont'd)		
United States (cont'd)			United States (cont'd)		
8,100 Devon Energy Corporation	644,665	633,110	33,000 Pfizer Inc.	1,057,637	995,898
2,600 Diamondrock Hospitality Company	49,502	54,562	700 Phelps Dodge Corporation	71,879	97,649
2,000 Dollar Financial Corporation	65,085	64,925	14,400 Pinnacle Airlines Corporation	120,205	282,725
900 DTE Energy Company 3,000 DuPont (E.l.) de Nemours & Company	50,341 162,774	50,767 170,271	2,000 Pioneer Companies Inc. 5,900 Procter & Gamble Company	61,302 411,228	66,789 441,837
3,300 Edison International	172,847	174,878	5,200 PW Eagle Inc.	208,571	209,037
500 Embarg Corporation	24,971	30,622	17,000 Qwest Communications International Inc.	151,654	165,797
4,200 EMC INS Group Inc.	139,037	166,978	5,800 Redwood Trust Inc.	396,836	392,515
22,300 Exxon Mobil Corporation	1,617,107	1,991,155	4,900 Regions Financial Corporation	202,698	213,535
3,100 Fannie Mae	182,861	214,524	11,200 Rent-A-Center Inc.	309,111	385,113
3,400 First Marblehead Corporation	168,581	216,506	1,800 Robbins & Myers Inc.	92,471	96,311
2,000 FirstEnergy Corporation	133,779	140,523	2,300 Safety Insurance Group Inc.	130,695	135,901
1,600 Freddie Mac	120,162	126,588	12,400 Safeway Inc.	466,213	499,341
3,950 Freightcar America Inc.	245,735	255,211	16,700 Saks Inc.	336,380	346,757
24,700 General Electric Company	981,351	1,070,922	22,900 Sara Lee Corporation	405,081	454,414
5,700 General Mills Inc.	360,730	382,559 118,124	10,900 Savient Pharmaceuticals Inc.	129,718	142,375 97,836
3,300 General Motors Corporation 3,300 Goldman Sachs Group Inc.	125,337 726,550	766,534	500 Sears Holding Corporation 6,200 Southern Peru Copper Corporation	96,796 300,155	389,315
100 Google Inc.	56,062	53,655	8,400 Sprint Nextel Corporation	190,224	184,890
4,600 Greenfield Online Inc.	63,085	76,647	1,000 St. Paul Companies Inc.	60,548	62,560
8,300 H.J. Heinz Company	443,646	435,300	500 Superior Essex Inc.	20,197	19,371
30,600 Hewlett-Packard Company	1,063,326	1,468,637	600 Terex Corporation	40,838	45,149
4,300 Hillenbrand Industries Inc.	259,265	285,240	14,600 Thermo Electron Corporation	706,327	770,471
10,700 Honeywell International Inc.	517,417	564,037	28,700 Time Warner Inc.	619,691	728,352
7,400 Humana Inc.	493,194	476,910	3,100 Triad Guaranty Inc.	184,610	198,197
525 Idearc Inc.	14,638	17,526	4,600 U.S. Bancorp	182,070	193,976
9,300 Imperial Sugar Company	249,177	262,349	6,400 United Online Inc.	91,371	99,033
8,400 Indymac Bancorp Inc.	426,040	442,013	7,400 United States Steel Corporation	524,972	630,649
4,400 Insteel Industries Inc.	96,827	91,207	10,500 Verizon Communications Inc.	387,302	455,617
8,300 Intel Corporation 15,000 International Business Machines Corporation	215,676 1,471,041	195,841 1,697,991	9,700 Wachovia Corporation 6,800 Wal-Mart Stores Inc.	614,523 363,695	643,675 365,902
1,000 Intervest Bancshares Corporation	40,846	40,095	3,800 Walt Disney Company	128,957	151,740
3,100 Jack In The Box Inc.	181,014	220,484	1,100 Wellcare Health Plans Inc.	73,255	88,311
14,300 Johnson & Johnson	1,019,355	1,100,051	17,600 Wells Fargo & Company	682,938	729,249
1,400 Jones Lang Lasalle Inc.	127,340	150,355	1,300 Wheeling-Pittsburgh Corporation	26,531	28,372
22,000 JPMorgan Chase & Company	1,082,821	1,238,144	1,300 Windstream Corporation	20,328	21,540
5,200 Kimberly Clark Corporation	374,059	411,713	15,900 Wyeth	889,730	943,380
2,900 King Pharmaceuticals Inc.	56,225	53,795	3,600 Xerox Corporation	60,151	71,101
2,800 Kohl's Corporation	225,672	223,257		43,989,086	49,081,010
2,100 Kroger Company	58,125	56,451	Australia – 0.3%		
1,600 Lehman Brothers Holdings Inc. 300 Lexmark International Inc.	141,484	145,641 25,588	40,994 BlueScope Steel Ltd.	239,251	323,785
1,000 Lockheed Martin Corporation	20,634 99,104	107,280	16,826 Mayne Pharma Ltd.	41,654	62,935
1,200 Loews Corporation – Carolina Group	84,063	90,494	13,200 News Corporation Class A	323,598	330,377
600 Lyondell Chemical Company	16,107	17,877	86,907 Telstra Corporation Ltd.	273,803	330,640
6,700 Marathon Oil Corporation	597,461	722,134	25,807 Zinifex Ltd.	374,131	444,406
500 Markwest Hydrocarbon Inc.	27,285	28,285		1,252,437	1,492,143
6,050 McDonald's Corporation	241,754	312,503	Austria – 0.1%		
1,500 MCG Capital Corporation	31,803	35,515	6,060 Voest Alpine AG	252,240	398,473
15,100 Merck & Company Inc.	602,702	767,123		232,210	550,175
30,000 Microsoft Corporation	911,804	1,043,788	Belgium – 0.2%	220 101	AE7 12A
17,200 Mirant Corporation	567,563	632,710	8,929 Belgacom SA 1,262 Delhaize Group	338,101 79,562	457,134 122,477
3,400 Molson Coors Brewing Company Class B	267,863	302,831	5,326 Dexia SA	144,128	169,885
11,700 Morgan Stanley	964,642	1,110,124	5,716 Fortis	188,107	283,096
1,900 National City Corporation 6,000 NBTY Inc.	80,797 267,170	80,940 290,625			
1,100 New Century Financial Corporation	49,210	40,490		749,898	1,032,592
1,200 Northrop Grumman Corporation	93,426	94,661	Bermuda – 0.0%		
5,900 Nucor Corporation	337,901	375,771	5,400 Axis Capital Holdings Ltd.	204,395	209,967
1,100 OfficeMax Inc.	62,319	63,638	Denmark – 0.1%		
4,400 OGE Energy Corporation	176,360	205,076	150 Carlsberg A/S Series B	14,869	17,316
2,100 OM Group Inc.	119,237	110,797	2,600 Dampskibsselskabet Torm AS	154,019	198,181
20,600 Oracle Corporation	442,533	411,414	3,600 East Asiatic Company Ltd.	179,965	234,139
900 Overseas Shipholding Group Inc.	61,669	59,041		348,853	449,636
2,100 Pepco Holdings Inc.	57,935	63,645			

Number of Shares Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares Is	suer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
EQUITIES (cont'd)		<u> </u>	EQUITIES (cont'd)			<u>.</u>
FOREIGN EQUITIES (cont'd)			FOREIGN EQUITIES	S (cont'd)		
Finland – 0.1%	40.267	F2.0F1	Japan (cont'd)	Musida Flantia Dance Ca	206.077	226 455
1,600 Fortum Oyj 3,200 Outokumpu Oyj	48,367 94,241	52,951 145,397		okkaido Electric Power Co. nihara Sangyo Kaisha Ltd.	306,077 117,133	336,455 75,007
1,900 Rautaruukki Oyj	61,783	87,671		pan Steel Works Ltd.	164,946	164,144
1,555 Nadaradina Sjj				E Holdings Inc.	644,859	794,175
	204,391	286,019		obe Steel Ltd.	79,759	91,997
France – 1.0%	272.062	410 271		omori Corporation	66,926	65,098
3,154 CNP Assurances	272,062	410,271		onica Minolta Holdings Inc.	216,839	213,958
10,528 Lafarge SA 1,579 Pinault-Printemps-Redoute SA	1,654,649 267,104	1,823,707 274,725		rushu Electric Power Co. Inc.	90,099	98,304
13,994 PSA Peugeot SA	990,885	1,076,623		akita Corporation	62,220	82,329
1,019 Renault SA	133,919	142,504		arubeni Corporation atsushita Electric Industrial Co. Ltd.	684,759	765,686
2,962 Unibail SA	462,516	841,129		atsushita Electric Industrial Co. Ltd. atsushita Electric Industrial Co. Ltd. ADR	1,408,320 23,159	1,499,477 21,068
	3,781,135	4,568,959		inebea Co. Ltd.	136,437	138,675
C 4.30/	3,701,133	4,500,555	,	itsubishi Electric Corporation	71,846	74,521
Germany – 1.3%	F72.664	E01 261		itsubishi Heavy Industries Ltd.	27,540	31,821
5,127 BASF AG 1,977 Bayer AG	572,664 117,859	581,261 123,549		itsumi Electric Co. Ltd.	141,386	184,917
1,005 Deutsche Boerse AG	150,627	215,781	24,500 Ni	ppon Mining Holdings Inc.	217,835	205,373
12,232 E.ON AG	1,765,285	1,933,124		ppon Telegraph and Telephone Corporation	153,924	161,190
400 Epcos AG	5,962	9,311	,	saka Gas Co. Ltd.	38,712	39,131
1,736 Henkel KGaA -Vorzug Pref.	242,492	297,506		oneer Corporation	461,938	437,333
1,440 Muenchener Rueckver AG	258,787	288,274		omise Co. Ltd.	282,447	156,607
2,001 Salzgitter AG	301,701	304,671		iionogi & Co. Ltd. Imitomo Heavy Industries Ltd.	216,305 85,933	251,062 85,792
72 Siemens AG	7,441	8,314		initorio Heavy industries Eta. Izuken Co. Ltd.	62,092	62,912
34,196 Thyssenkrupp AG	1,393,770	1,875,589		keda Pharmaceutical Co. Ltd.	541,006	576,322
3,349 Volkswagen AG Non-voting	160,652	290,656		kefuji Corporation	1,321,518	819,811
	4,977,240	5,928,036		nabe Seiyaku Co. Ltd.	129,350	137,075
Greece – 0.0%			44,000 Te	ijin Ltd. ´	314,695	316,142
21,540 Technical Olympic SA	132,705	84,119	1,000 To	kyo Electric Power Co. Ltd.	37,438	37,710
Hong Kong – 0.0%				kyo Gas Co. Ltd.	28,139	30,986
10,000 Hang Lung Properties Ltd.	24,147	29,252	58,000 To	shiba Corporation	409,170	440,431
4,000 Henderson Land Development Co. Ltd.	25,727	25,929			11,848,389	11,560,884
307 Sunlight Real Estate Investment	_	104	Netherlands – 1.0	%	-	
	49,874	55,285	47,732 Ae		823,054	1,059,220
Ireland – 0.3%				egon NV – ARS	42,207	54,473
44,393 Kingspan Group PLC	613,630	1,371,960	3,120 Cd	orio NV	183,052	296,346
	015,050	1,571,500		gro NV-CVA	106,496	125,024
Italy – 1.8% 25,582 Banca Intesa SpA	156,663	229,499		oninklijke DSM NV	380,104	552,484
41,849 Banca Intesa SpA – RNC	255,789	355,776		oninklijke KPN NV	1,215,099	1,602,064
74,303 Banca Monte Dei Paschi Siena SpA	439,346	560,344	16,005 101	ittal Steel Company NV	663,599	782,961
4,725 Banche Popolari Unite Scpa	132,426	148,433			3,413,611	4,472,572
7,582 Banco Popolare di Verona e Novara Scrl	242,028	252,840	New Zealand – 0.	1%		
3,132 Benetton Group	64,527	69,637		lecom Corporation of New Zealand Ltd.	125,018	170,215
81,212 Capitalia SpA	754,785	895,114	6,036 Te	lecom Corporation of New Zealand Ltd. ADR	142,162	189,333
158,780 Enel SpA	1,814,532	1,904,330			267,180	359,548
53,260 Eni SpA	1,931,483	2,087,337	Norway – 0.5%			
19,171 Finmeccanica SpA	501,610	605,079		NB NOR ASA	261,699	514,476
1,405 Fondiaria-Sai SpA 2,093 Fondiaria-Sai SpA – RNC	70,503 78,115	78,296 86,427	12,794 Fro	ontline Ltd.	711,792	478,498
4,210 SanPaolo IMI SpA	85,545	113,894	50,400 Sto	orebrand ASA	523,575	747,049
13,674 Snam Rete Gas SpA	80,746	90,363	23,600 Te	lenor ASA	303,956	513,677
243,604 Terna-Rete Elettrica Nazionale SpA	927,712	962,074			1,801,022	2,253,700
	7,535,810	8,439,443	Portugal – 0.0%			
	7,333,010	0,433,443		ortugal Telecom SA	178,435	186,659
Japan – 2.5%	F72 F26	207 250		=	., 0, .55	0,000
7,610 Acom Co. Ltd. 3,100 Aiful Corporation	573,526 163,030	297,258	Singapore – 0.3%	apitaland Ltd.	166,600	196,447
15,700 Daiichi Sankyo Co. Ltd.	502,167	101,273 571,716		spitaland Ltd. 3S Group Holdings Ltd.	265,761	308,925
1,700 Eisai Co. Ltd.	89,417	108,902		eptune Orient Lines Ltd.	38,145	33,335
2,200 Electric Power Development Co.	103,922	112,965		mbcorp Industries Ltd.	219,228	252,977
2,000 Fuji Electric Co. Ltd.	11,122	12,649	,	ngapore Exchange Ltd.	38,027	43,073
10,600 Fuji Photo Film Co. Ltd.	469,024	509,673		ngapore Petroleum Co. Ltd.	26,984	26,487
20,000 Fujikura Ltd.	203,679	205,377				
134,000 Fujitsu Ltd.	1,169,699	1,227,138				
900 Glory Ltd.	19,996	18,424				

S

FUND

ALANCED

S

FUND

ALANCED

				Face		Average	Market
Face		Average	Market	Value (\$)	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
Value (\$)		Cost (\$)	Value (\$)		DEBENTURES (cont'd)		
EQUITIES (cont				Federal Bonds	s (contra)) Farm Credit Corporation		
FOREIGN EQUI Singapore (cor				1,765,000	4.60% due Jun. 1, 2021	1,842,786	1,828,573
	United Overseas Bank Ltd.	454,884	514,396	20.026.000	Government of Canada	1,042,700	1,020,373
	United Overseas Land Ltd.	94,714	95,451	.,,	4.25% due Dec. 1, 2008	20,201,727	20,107,106
		1,304,343	1,471,091	2,089,000	Government of Canada		
Coois 1 40/		1,501,515	1,171,031		4.25% due Sep. 1, 2009	2,099,137	2,102,071
Spain – 1.4%	Acciona SA	999,693	1,527,952	7,192,000	Government of Canada	7.550.000	7.500.744
,	Acerinox SA	313,391	353.852	022.000	5.50% due Jun. 1, 2010 Government of Canada	7,559,922	7,538,711
,	Aguas De Barcelona	345,843	448,269	955,000	6.00% due Jun. 1, 2011	1,016,494	1,008,314
32,704	Banco Bilbao Vizcaya Argentaria SA	756,191	914,123	2 625 000	Government of Canada	1,010,454	1,000,514
	Corporacion Mapfre SA	136,785	175,458	_,,	5.25% due Jun. 1, 2012	2,801,478	2,781,893
	Endesa SA	68,708	139,412	3,816,000	Government of Canada		
	Fomento de Contruc Y Contra SA	125,670	183,575		5.25% due Jun. 1, 2013	4,106,335	4,077,836
	Gas Natural SDG SA	305,449	380,512	2,506,000	Government of Canada		
,	Iberdrola SA Iberia Lineas Aer de Espana SA	871,200 219,180	1,083,468 277,957	454 000	5.00% due Jun. 1, 2014	2,647,070	2,654,964
	Metrovacesa SA	57,437	187,751	451,000) Government of Canada	167 220	464 300
	Sacyr Vallehermoso SA	52,470	50,219	366 000	4.50% due Jun. 1, 2015 Government of Canada	467,228	464,380
	Telefonica SA	424,230	578,663	300,000	4.00% due Jun. 1, 2017	365,539	362,743
4,213	Union Fenosa SA	201,068	241,974	1.701.000	Government of Canada	303,333	302,7 13
		4,877,315	6,543,185	, . ,	8.00% due Jun. 1, 2023	2,451,710	2,470,563
Sweden – 0.19	W_	.,,		811,000	Government of Canada		
	Electrolux AB Series B	80,021	111.545		8.00% due Jun. 1, 2027	1,201,627	1,233,768
,	Skanska AB Class B	70,425	82,334	482,000	Government of Canada		
,	SSAB Svenskt Staal AB Series A	83,126	162,650	400.000	5.75% due Jun. 1, 2029	598,447	592,183
5,800	SSAB Svenskt Staal AB Series B	98,145	152,073	109,000	Government of Canada	126 502	127.070
		331,717	508,602	1 200 000	5.75% due Jun. 1, 2033 Government of Canada	136,593	137,078
United Kingdo	n 1 E0/	331,717	500,002	1,200,000	5.00% due Jun. 1, 2037	1,400,265	1,487,113
	Amvescap PLC	223,372	292,270		3.00 /0 ddc 3dill. 1/ 2037		
	Berkeley Group Holdings PLC	9,444	12,727			68,686,458	68,630,763
	BT Group PLC	1,187,915	1,815,478		sked Securities – 0.3%		
52,962	GKN PLC	362,013	334,188	1,164,000	Mansfield Trust	1 202 450	1 212 254
82,819	iSOFT Group PLC	237,389	106,743		6.57% due Nov. 15, 2025	1,203,458	1,213,354
	Ladbrokes PLC	540,397	616,980	Municipal Bon			
	Partygaming PLC	14,787	16,306	818,000	9 British Columbia Municipal Financial Authority	027 E01	022 04E
	Rolls-Royce Group PLC	11,721	12,859	165 821	4.65% due Apr. 19, 2016 Foronto Hospital	837,591	833,945
	Rolls-Royce Group PLC B Entitlement Jan. 2007 Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class A	643,018	730,294	403,024	5.64% due Dec. 8, 2022	454,387	503,636
	Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class B	126,896	129,844		,		
,	Royal Dutch Shell PLC ADR A	338,092	359,881			1,291,978	1,337,581
	Royal Dutch Shell PLC ADR B	126,595	132,564	Provincial Bon			
		EE3 371	761,726	468,000	Alberta Capital Finance Authority 4.45% due Dec. 15, 2025		467.265
1,599	Sainsbury (J) PLC	553,371	701,720			4CC E 4E	467,265
1,599 81,563 745	Scottish & Newcastle PLC	7,812	9,510	547.000		466,545	
1,599 81,563 745 16,631	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC	7,812 214,724	9,510 283,556	547,000	Alberta Treasury Branch	•	546 649
1,599 81,563 745 16,631 16,941	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC Taylor Woodrow PLC	7,812 214,724 125,004	9,510 283,556 164,725		Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Jun. 1, 2011	466,545 540,075	546,649
1,599 81,563 745 16,631 16,941	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC	7,812 214,724 125,004 784,829	9,510 283,556 164,725 927,640		Alberta Treasury Branch	•	546,649 655,086
1,599 81,563 745 16,631 16,941	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC Taylor Woodrow PLC	7,812 214,724 125,004	9,510 283,556 164,725	656,000). Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Jun. 1, 2011). Alberta Treasury Branch	540,075	
1,599 81,563 745 16,631 16,941	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC Taylor Woodrow PLC	7,812 214,724 125,004 784,829	9,510 283,556 164,725 927,640	656,000). Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Jun. 1, 2011). Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Dec. 1, 2011	540,075	
1,599 81,563 745 16,631 16,941	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC Taylor Woodrow PLC Vodafone Group PLC ADR TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES	7,812 214,724 125,004 784,829 5,507,379 93,621,085	9,510 283,556 164,725 927,640 6,707,291 107,461,174	656,000 334,000	Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Jun. 1, 2011 Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Dec. 1, 2011 BC Ferry Services Inc. 6.25% due Oct. 13, 2034 Hydro-Quebec	540,075 660,802 340,094	655,086 392,101
1,599 81,563 745 16,631 16,941 28,658	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC Taylor Woodrow PLC Vodafone Group PLC ADR TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES TOTAL EQUITIES	7,812 214,724 125,004 784,829 5,507,379 93,621,085	9,510 283,556 164,725 927,640 6,707,291	656,000 334,000 543,000	Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Jun. 1, 2011 Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Dec. 1, 2011 BC Ferry Services Inc. 6.25% due Oct. 13, 2034 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2035	540,075 660,802	655,086
1,599 81,563 745 16,631 16,941 28,658	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC Taylor Woodrow PLC Vodafone Group PLC ADR TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES TOTAL EQUITIES DEBENTURES — 36.5%	7,812 214,724 125,004 784,829 5,507,379 93,621,085	9,510 283,556 164,725 927,640 6,707,291 107,461,174	656,000 334,000 543,000	Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Jun. 1, 2011 Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Dec. 1, 2011 BC Ferry Services Inc. 6.25% due Oct. 13, 2034 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2035 Newfoundland & Labrador Hydro	540,075 660,802 340,094 619,627	655,086 392,101 694,329
1,599 81,563 745 16,631 16,941 28,658 BONDS AND E	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC Taylor Woodrow PLC Vodafone Group PLC ADR TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES TOTAL EQUITIES DEBENTURES – 36.5% – 14.9%	7,812 214,724 125,004 784,829 5,507,379 93,621,085	9,510 283,556 164,725 927,640 6,707,291 107,461,174	656,000 334,000 543,000 210,000	Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Jun. 1, 2011 Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Dec. 1, 2011 BC Ferry Services Inc. 6.25% due Oct. 13, 2034 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2035 Newfoundland & Labrador Hydro 4.33% due Oct. 13, 2016	540,075 660,802 340,094	655,086 392,101
1,599 81,563 745 16,631 16,941 28,658 BONDS AND E	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC Taylor Woodrow PLC Vodafone Group PLC ADR TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES TOTAL EQUITIES DEBENTURES — 36.5%	7,812 214,724 125,004 784,829 5,507,379 93,621,085	9,510 283,556 164,725 927,640 6,707,291 107,461,174 271,696,885	656,000 334,000 543,000 210,000	Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Jun. 1, 2011 Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Dec. 1, 2011 BC Ferry Services Inc. 6.25% due Oct. 13, 2034 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2035 Newfoundland & Labrador Hydro 4.33% due Oct. 13, 2016	540,075 660,802 340,094 619,627 209,484	655,086 392,101 694,329 208,334
1,599 81,563 745 16,631 16,941 28,658 BONDS AND E Federal Bonds 6,145,000	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC Taylor Woodrow PLC Vodafone Group PLC ADR TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES TOTAL EQUITIES DEBENTURES – 36.5% – 14.9% Canada Housing Trust	7,812 214,724 125,004 784,829 5,507,379 93,621,085 223,715,195	9,510 283,556 164,725 927,640 6,707,291 107,461,174	656,000 334,000 543,000 210,000 185,000	Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Jun. 1, 2011 Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Dec. 1, 2011 BC Ferry Services Inc. 6.25% due Oct. 13, 2034 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2035 Newfoundland & Labrador Hydro 4.33% due Oct. 13, 2016 Ontario Hydro 8.25% due Jun. 22, 2026	540,075 660,802 340,094 619,627	655,086 392,101 694,329
1,599 81,563 745 16,631 16,941 28,658 BONDS AND E Federal Bonds 6,145,000 4,987,000	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC Taylor Woodrow PLC Vodafone Group PLC ADR TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES TOTAL EQUITIES DEBENTURES – 36.5% – 14.9% Canada Housing Trust 5.10% due Sep. 15, 2007 Canada Housing Trust 4.65% due Sep. 15, 2009	7,812 214,724 125,004 784,829 5,507,379 93,621,085 223,715,195	9,510 283,556 164,725 927,640 6,707,291 107,461,174 271,696,885	656,000 334,000 543,000 210,000 185,000	Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Jun. 1, 2011 Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Dec. 1, 2011 BC Ferry Services Inc. 6.25% due Oct. 13, 2034 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2035 Newfoundland & Labrador Hydro 4.33% due Oct. 13, 2016	540,075 660,802 340,094 619,627 209,484	655,086 392,101 694,329 208,334
1,599 81,563 745 16,631 16,941 28,658 BONDS AND E Federal Bonds 6,145,000 4,987,000	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC Taylor Woodrow PLC Vodafone Group PLC ADR TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES TOTAL EQUITIES DEBENTURES – 36.5% – 14.9% Canada Housing Trust 5.10% due Sep. 15, 2007 Canada Housing Trust 4.65% due Sep. 15, 2009 Canada Housing Trust	7,812 214,724 125,004 784,829 5,507,379 93,621,085 223,715,195 6,227,730 5,068,235	9,510 283,556 164,725 927,640 6,707,291 107,461,174 271,696,885 6,182,262 5,056,940	656,000 334,000 543,000 210,000 185,000 2,060,000	Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Jun. 1, 2011 Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Dec. 1, 2011 BC Ferry Services Inc. 6.25% due Oct. 13, 2034 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2035 Newfoundland & Labrador Hydro 4.33% due Oct. 13, 2016 Ontario Hydro 8.25% due Jun. 22, 2026 Province of British Columbia	540,075 660,802 340,094 619,627 209,484 273,893	655,086 392,101 694,329 208,334 272,039
1,599 81,563 745 16,631 16,941 28,658 BONDS AND E Federal Bonds 6,145,000 4,987,000 3,210,000	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC Taylor Woodrow PLC Vodafone Group PLC ADR TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES TOTAL EQUITIES DEBENTURES – 36.5% – 14.9% Canada Housing Trust 5.10% due Sep. 15, 2007 Canada Housing Trust 4.65% due Sep. 15, 2009 Canada Housing Trust 3.75% due Mar. 15, 2010	7,812 214,724 125,004 784,829 5,507,379 93,621,085 223,715,195	9,510 283,556 164,725 927,640 6,707,291 107,461,174 271,696,885	656,000 334,000 543,000 210,000 185,000 2,060,000 788,000	Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Jun. 1, 2011 Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Dec. 1, 2011 BC Ferry Services Inc. 6.25% due Oct. 13, 2034 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2035 Newfoundland & Labrador Hydro 4.33% due Oct. 13, 2016 Ontario Hydro 8.25% due Jun. 22, 2026 Province of British Columbia 6.25% due Dec. 1, 2009 Province of British Columbia 8.50% due Aug. 23, 2013	540,075 660,802 340,094 619,627 209,484 273,893	655,086 392,101 694,329 208,334 272,039
1,599 81,563 745 16,631 16,941 28,658 BONDS AND E Federal Bonds 6,145,000 4,987,000 3,210,000	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC Taylor Woodrow PLC Vodafone Group PLC ADR TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES TOTAL EQUITIES DEBENTURES – 36.5% – 14.9% Canada Housing Trust 5.10% due Sep. 15, 2007 Canada Housing Trust 4.65% due Sep. 15, 2009 Canada Housing Trust 3.75% due Mar. 15, 2010 Canada Housing Trust	7,812 214,724 125,004 784,829 5,507,379 93,621,085 223,715,195 6,227,730 5,068,235 3,151,642	9,510 283,556 164,725 927,640 6,707,291 107,461,174 271,696,885 6,182,262 5,056,940 3,177,218	656,000 334,000 543,000 210,000 185,000 2,060,000 788,000	Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Jun. 1, 2011) Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Dec. 1, 2011) BC Ferry Services Inc. 6.25% due Oct. 13, 2034) Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2035) Newfoundland & Labrador Hydro 4.33% due Oct. 13, 2016) Ontario Hydro 8.25% due Jun. 22, 2026) Province of British Columbia 6.25% due Aug. 23, 2013) Province of British Columbia	540,075 660,802 340,094 619,627 209,484 273,893 2,181,458 1,009,026	655,086 392,101 694,329 208,334 272,039 2,179,215 982,646
1,599 81,563 745 16,631 16,941 28,658 BONDS AND E Federal Bonds 6,145,000 4,987,000 3,210,000	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC Taylor Woodrow PLC Vodafone Group PLC ADR TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES TOTAL EQUITIES DEBENTURES – 36.5% – 14.9% Canada Housing Trust 5.10% due Sep. 15, 2007 Canada Housing Trust 4.65% due Sep. 15, 2009 Canada Housing Trust 3.75% due Mar. 15, 2010 Canada Housing Trust 3.55% due Mar. 15, 2010	7,812 214,724 125,004 784,829 5,507,379 93,621,085 223,715,195 6,227,730 5,068,235	9,510 283,556 164,725 927,640 6,707,291 107,461,174 271,696,885 6,182,262 5,056,940	656,000 334,000 543,000 210,000 185,000 2,060,000 788,000 2,177,000	Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Jun. 1, 2011 Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Dec. 1, 2011 BC Ferry Services Inc. 6.25% due Oct. 13, 2034 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2035 Newfoundland & Labrador Hydro 4.33% due Oct. 13, 2016 Ontario Hydro 8.25% due Jun. 22, 2026 Province of British Columbia 6.25% due Dec. 1, 2009 Province of British Columbia 8.50% due Aug. 23, 2013 Province of British Columbia 5.70% due Jun. 18, 2029	540,075 660,802 340,094 619,627 209,484 273,893 2,181,458	655,086 392,101 694,329 208,334 272,039 2,179,215
1,599 81,563 745 16,631 16,941 28,658 BONDS AND E Federal Bonds 6,145,000 4,987,000 3,210,000	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC Taylor Woodrow PLC Vodafone Group PLC ADR TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES TOTAL EQUITIES DEBENTURES – 36.5% – 14.9% Canada Housing Trust 5.10% due Sep. 15, 2007 Canada Housing Trust 4.65% due Sep. 15, 2009 Canada Housing Trust 3.75% due Mar. 15, 2010 Canada Housing Trust 3.55% due Sep. 15, 2010 Canada Housing Trust 3.55% due Sep. 15, 2010 Canada Housing Trust 3.55% due Sep. 15, 2010 Canada Housing Trust	7,812 214,724 125,004 784,829 5,507,379 93,621,085 223,715,195 6,227,730 5,068,235 3,151,642 1,093,965	9,510 283,556 164,725 927,640 6,707,291 107,461,174 271,696,885 6,182,262 5,056,940 3,177,218 1,105,523	656,000 334,000 543,000 210,000 185,000 2,060,000 788,000 2,177,000	Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Jun. 1, 2011 Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Dec. 1, 2011 BC Ferry Services Inc. 6.25% due Oct. 13, 2034 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2035 Newfoundland & Labrador Hydro 4.33% due Oct. 13, 2016 Ontario Hydro 8.25% due Jun. 22, 2026 Province of British Columbia 6.25% due Dec. 1, 2009 Province of British Columbia 8.50% due Aug. 23, 2013 Province of British Columbia 5.70% due Jun. 18, 2029 Province of British Columbia	540,075 660,802 340,094 619,627 209,484 273,893 2,181,458 1,009,026 2,407,827	655,086 392,101 694,329 208,334 272,039 2,179,215 982,646 2,550,220
1,599 81,563 745 16,631 16,941 28,658 BONDS AND E Federal Bonds 6,145,000 4,987,000 3,210,000 1,126,000 2,245,000	Scottish & Newcastle PLC Scottish Power PLC Taylor Woodrow PLC Vodafone Group PLC ADR TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES TOTAL EQUITIES DEBENTURES – 36.5% – 14.9% Canada Housing Trust 5.10% due Sep. 15, 2007 Canada Housing Trust 4.65% due Sep. 15, 2009 Canada Housing Trust 3.75% due Mar. 15, 2010 Canada Housing Trust 3.55% due Mar. 15, 2010	7,812 214,724 125,004 784,829 5,507,379 93,621,085 223,715,195 6,227,730 5,068,235 3,151,642	9,510 283,556 164,725 927,640 6,707,291 107,461,174 271,696,885 6,182,262 5,056,940 3,177,218	656,000 334,000 543,000 210,000 185,000 2,060,000 788,000 2,177,000 139,000	Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Jun. 1, 2011 Alberta Treasury Branch 4.10% due Dec. 1, 2011 BC Ferry Services Inc. 6.25% due Oct. 13, 2034 Hydro-Quebec 6.50% due Feb. 15, 2035 Newfoundland & Labrador Hydro 4.33% due Oct. 13, 2016 Ontario Hydro 8.25% due Jun. 22, 2026 Province of British Columbia 6.25% due Dec. 1, 2009 Province of British Columbia 8.50% due Aug. 23, 2013 Province of British Columbia 5.70% due Jun. 18, 2029	540,075 660,802 340,094 619,627 209,484 273,893 2,181,458 1,009,026	655,086 392,101 694,329 208,334 272,039 2,179,215 982,646

For equities, all common shares unless otherwise noted The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements

Face Value (\$)	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
BONDS AND	DEBENTURES (cont'd)			BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)		
Provincial Bor	nds (cont'd)			Corporate Bonds (cont'd)		
750,000	Province of New Brunswick			111,000 Bank of Montreal		
	5.85% due Dec. 1, 2011	808,721	806,540	4.55% due Aug. 1, 2017	110,989	110,549
499,000	Province of Newfoundland			244,000 BC Telephone		
102.000	5.70% due Oct. 17, 2035	519,691	585,189	9.65% due Apr. 8, 2022	356,423	357,697
182,000	Province of Newfoundland 4.50% due Apr. 17, 2037	180,873	178,849	810,000 BCIMC Realty Corporation 4.65% due Feb. 10, 2015	806,099	815,591
410.000	Province of Nova Scotia	100,073	170,049	991,000 Bell Aliant Regional Communications	000,099	013,391
410,000	6.60% due Dec. 1, 2031	465,484	533,018	5.41% due Sep. 26, 2016	1,003,538	994,740
1.382.000	O Province of Ontario	705,707	333,010	373,000 Bell Canada	1,005,550	334,740
.,,	4.50% due Apr. 17, 2008	1,385,386	1,385,597	8.88% due Apr. 17, 2026	471,845	494,218
2,630,191	1 Province of Ontario	,,	,,.	953,000 Bell Canada	,	,
	3.21% due Aug. 13, 2009	2,616,357	2,591,953	7.30% due Feb. 23, 2032	1,127,429	1,148,324
1,112,000	Province of Ontario			1,042,000 Bell Canada		
	6.20% due Nov. 19, 2009	1,224,181	1,173,965	6.10% due Mar. 16, 2035	1,090,459	1,092,821
1,120,000	Province of Ontario			742,000 Brascan Corporation		
	6.10% due Nov. 19, 2010	1,199,072	1,198,791	5.95% due Jun. 14, 2035	736,494	767,451
2,056,000	Province of Ontario			1,123,000 Brascan Power Corporation		
	4.40% due Dec. 2, 2011	2,054,047	2,079,981	4.65% due Dec. 16, 2009	1,126,065	1,127,098
2,411,000	Province of Ontario			137,112 Brilliant Power Funding Corporation		
	6.10% due Dec. 2, 2011	2,639,189	2,619,298	5.67% due May 31, 2026	137,112	146,943
1,110,000	Province of Ontario	4.64.040		295,515 Brilliant Power Funding Corporation	204.042	402.050
70100	5.38% due Dec. 2, 2012	1,164,212	1,179,114	8.93% due May 31, 2026	384,043	403,969
784,000	Province of Ontario	4 004 024	4 007 570	355,000 Brookfield Power Corporation	254.072	355.040
4 467 000	7.60% due Jun. 2, 2027	1,091,931	1,097,570	5.25% due Nov. 5, 2018	354,872	355,949
1,467,000	Province of Ontario	4.604.047	4 050 003	360,000 Brookfield Power Corporation	350.000	262.440
F 720 000	6.50% due Mar. 8, 2029	1,681,847	1,859,892	5.84% due Nov. 5, 2036	359,896	362,110
5,/30,000	Province of Ontario	C 124 427	C 0.4E 704	924,000 Caisse d'Amortissement de la Dette Sociale	010.750	024.012
1 602 000	5.85% due Mar. 8, 2033	6,124,427	6,845,791	4.45% due Oct. 26, 2018	919,750	924,912
1,083,000	Province of Ontario 5.60% due Jun. 2, 2035	1,849,693	1,960,177	166,000 Canada Life Assurance Company 6.40% due Dec. 11, 2028	164,405	193,853
00E UU	Province of Ontario	1,049,093	1,900,177	255,000 Canadian Tire Corporation Ltd.	104,403	193,033
003,000	4.70% due Jun. 2, 2037	860,301	905,292	6.32% due Feb. 24, 2034	272,012	276,444
153,000	Province of Prince Edward Island	000,501	303,232	244,000 Canadian Tire Corporation Ltd.	272,012	270,444
133,000	5.60% due Feb. 21, 2034	174,080	176,195	5.61% due Sep. 4, 2035	241,168	240,710
112 000	O Province of Prince Edward Island	174,000	170,133	1,007,000 Citigroup Finance Canada Inc.	241,100	240,710
112,000	5.70% due Jun. 15, 2035	111,898	131,147	5.37% due Mar. 6, 2036	999,525	1,022,935
1 445 000	O Province of Quebec	111,030	131,117	184,000 Column Canada	333,323	1,022,555
., ,	6.25% due Dec. 1, 2010	1,566,321	1,553,118	4.93% due Sep. 15, 2016	183,994	182,607
187,000	Province of Quebec	.,,	.,,	1,200,000 Credit Agricole SA	,	,
, , , , ,	6.00% due Oct. 1, 2012	206,297	203,710	5.50% due Aug. 11, 2016	1,197,360	1,228,837
772,000	Province of Quebec			198,940 Data Centres Trust Series A		
	5.50% due Dec. 1, 2014	823,323	829,264	7.23% due Sep. 10, 2014	219,399	213,299
1,121,000	Province of Quebec			349,000 Depfa ACS Bank		
	5.00% due Dec. 1, 2015	1,172,442	1,166,901	4.90% due Aug. 24, 2035	348,418	357,119
2,465,000	Province of Quebec			67,000 Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc.		
	6.00% due Oct. 1, 2029	2,608,098	2,910,784	6.16% due Dec. 16, 2033	76,280	77,038
2,539,000	Province of Quebec			181,000 Enterprise Rent A Car Canada Finance Ltd.		
	6.25% due Jun. 1, 2032	2,793,860	3,115,154	5.70% due Feb. 26, 2021	178,073	184,913
170,000	Province of Quebec			560,000 ERAC Canada Finance Ltd.		
	5.00% due Dec. 1, 2038	173,873	178,704	5.38% due Feb. 26, 2016	558,957	566,915
216,000	Province of Saskatchewan			898,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding Company		
	6.10% due Jan. 25, 2030	216,592	268,653	4.75% due May 2, 2011	902,102	913,370
264,000	Province of Saskatchewan			439,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding Company		
	6.40% due Sep. 5, 2031	320,588	336,843	4.40% due Jun. 1, 2014	438,350	436,217
		45,425,781	47,502,158	713,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding Company		
Corporate Bo	nds _ 10.7%			4.65% due Feb. 11, 2015	719,377	717,732
	O Aeroports de Montreal			678,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding Company	504 750	
303,000	5.17% due Sep. 17, 2035	304,628	309,298	5.10% due Jun. 1, 2016	681,763	703,176 I
1 111 000	O AltaLink LP	301,020	303,230	1,504,000 Greater Toronto Airports Authority	1 550 606	1.002.202
1,111,000	5.02% due Nov. 21, 2012	1,111,000	1,114,539	7.05% due Jun. 12, 2030	1,559,606	1,863,293
419.796	5 Arrow Lakes Power Corporation	1,111,000	1,111,000	474,000 Greater Toronto Airports Authority	F01 3C1	E02.024
,,,,	5.39% due Mar. 31, 2015	427,102	443,724	7.10% due Jun. 4, 2031	501,261	592,824
1,214.000	D Bank of Montreal	.2.,102	,	328,000 Greater Toronto Airports Authority	255 527	
,=,500	4.65% due Mar. 14, 2013	1,213,429	1,230,054	6.98% due Oct. 15, 2032	355,537	406,934
719.000	D Bank of Montreal	.,, 125	,,	600,000 Household Financial Corporation Ltd. 6.44% due Jun. 1, 2007	652,454	604,759
.,	4.63% due Dec. 31, 2015	708,946	706,159	590,000 Household Financial Corporation Ltd.	032,434	004,739
833,000) Bank of Montreal	,		4.20% due Apr. 13, 2009	587,705	
	5.10% due Apr. 21, 2016	831,502	861,857	7.20 /0 duc Apr. 13, 2003	307,703	588,636
		55.,502	,00,			

Face Value (\$)	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
BONDS AND [DEBENTURES (cont'd)			BONDS AND DEBENTURES (cont'd)		
Corporate Bor	. ,			Corporate Bonds (cont'd)		
	KFW International Finance Inc.			376,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank (callable)		
	4.38% due Feb. 9, 2016	807,967	815,117	4.54% due Sep. 5, 2013-(2008)	377,308	377,455
784,000	Manulife Financial Corporation			345,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank (callable)		
	4.67% due Mar. 28, 2013	783,812	794,228	5.69% due Jun. 3, 2018-(2013)	360,629	368,077
604,000) Manulife Bank of Canada			1,561,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank (callable)		
	4.68% due Sep. 12, 2016	602,901	607,893	4.97% due Oct. 30, 2104-(2015)	1,585,148	1,578,944
545,000	Manulife Financial Delaware (callable)			580,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank (callable)		
	5.06% due Dec. 15, 2041-(2036)	544,684	537,638	4.78% due Dec. 14, 2105-(2016)	580,000	574,355
300,000) Maritimes & Northeast Pipelines LLP			1,254,000 Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation		
	6.90% due Nov. 30, 2019	331,652	342,512	4.40% due Dec. 12, 2012	1,251,242	1,252,906
303,000	Master Credit Card Trust			523,000 Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation		
	4.44% due Nov. 21, 2011	303,000	305,054	4.33% due Dec. 6, 2013	522,812	518,896
1,229,000	Ontrea Inc.			325,000 West Fraser Timber Ltd.		
	5.70% due Oct. 31, 2011	1,309,464	1,308,025	4.94% due Oct. 19, 2009	325,839	326,465
688,000	Principal Financial Global Fund II			1,123,000 YPG Holdings Inc.		
	4.65% due Oct. 11, 2016	687,236	684,299	6.25% due Feb. 15, 2036	1,118,626	1,111,366
224,000	RioCan Real Estate Investment Trust	,	,	·		
,	5.29% due Sep. 21, 2009	224,668	227,525		48,366,754	49,182,062
421.000	Royal Bank of Canada	,	,	TOTAL BONDS AND DEBENTURES	164,974,429	167,865,918
•	4.92% due Jul. 6, 2011	420,962	431,318	SHORT-TERM NOTES – 2.9%		
621,000	Royal Bank of Canada	,	,	100,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills		
•	5.95% due Jun. 18, 2014	671,434	670,510	4.18% due Feb. 22, 2007	98,901	99,388
2.323.000	Royal Bank of Canada Capital Trust	,	,	650,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce Bankers'		,
,,	4.87% due Dec. 31, 2015	2,328,451	2,320,051	Acceptances		
1.223.000	Royal Bank of Scotland	,, ,,	, ,	4.30% due Feb. 2, 2007	643,481	647,423
, .,	5.37% due May 12, 2016	1,222,437	1,263,456	4,600,000 Bank of Montreal Bankers' Acceptances		,
980,000	SLM Corporation	, , ,	,,	4.28% to 4.32% due from		
,	4.63% due Jun. 15, 2011	973,291	985,804	Jan. 5, 2007 to Mar. 5, 2007	4,579,316	4,589,401
84.000	Sun Life Capital Trust	,	, , , , ,	1,400,000 Royal Bank of Canada Bankers' Acceptances	.,,	.,,
,	7.09% due Jun. 30, 2032	104,725	103,111	4.29% to 4.31% due from		
1.498.000	Sun Life Financial Services Inc.	,	,	Jan. 19, 2007 to Mar. 6, 2007	1,387,056	1,391,139
.,,	4.95% due Jun. 1, 2016	1,493,611	1,527,567	6,600,000 Royal Bank of Canada Bearers' Deposit Notes	1,507,650	.,55.,155
55.000	Sun Life Financial Services Inc.	,,	, , , , ,	4.28% to 4.32% due from		
,	5.00% due Jul. 11, 2031	54,911	56,315	Jan. 15, 2007 to Feb. 27, 2007	6,552,309	6,569,838
2.513.000	TCNZ Finance Ltd	,	,	100,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank Bankers' Acceptances	-,,	-,,
,,_,_	4.75% due Oct. 11, 2013	2,509,348	2,498,114	4.29% due Feb. 1, 2007	98,930	99,616
1.208.000	TD Banknorth N.A. (callable)	, , , , ,	, ,	· ·		
,,	4.64% due Sep. 20, 2022-(2017)	1,208,000	1,191,931	TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES	13,359,993	13,396,805
66.000	Terasen Gas Inc.	,,	, . ,	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	402,049,617	452,959,608
•	5.90% due Feb. 26, 2035	70,688	71,066	OTHER ACCETC LECCHARMITIES 1 00/		8,300,525
591.000	Terasen Gas Inc.	,,,,,	,	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 1.8%		
,	5.55% due Sep. 25, 2036	590,911	606,859	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		461,260,133
334,000	Terasen Inc.					
,000	6.50% due May 1, 2034	383,723	387,850			
198,000	Toromont Industries Ltd.	3/, 23	,			
,	4.92% due Oct. 13, 2015	197,907	197,741			
		,				

BOND FUTURES CONTRACTS

Contract ual Market Value
Number of Contracts

Contract Issuer

Contract Price \$

in Canadian \$

4

US 10 Year Note Future — March, 2007

108

8,014,262

The above futures contracts are financial agreements to purchase/sell the bonds at a contracted price on a specific future date. However, the Fund does not intend to purchase the bonds on settlement. Rather, it intends to close out each futures contract before settlement by entering into equal, but offsetting futures contracts.

COMMITMENTS - FORWARD CONTRACTS

Mar. 15, 2007 Australian Dollar 2,590,827 U.S. Dollar 2,033,799 2,373,896 Mar. 15, 2007 British Pound 3,094,230 U.S. Dollar 6,126,776 7,060,138 Mar. 15, 2007 British Pound 94,242 U.S. Dollar 184,446 215,033 Mar. 15, 2007 Canadian Dollar 6,194,101 U.S. Dollar 5,385,800 6,262,000 Mar. 15, 2007 Canadian Dollar 5,951,732 U.S. Dollar 5,160,700 6,000,279 Mar. 15, 2007 Euro 591,294 U.S. Dollar 781,395 912,030 Mar. 15, 2007 Hong Kong Dollar 6,015,208 U.S. Dollar 776,156 903,652 Mar. 15, 2007 Japanese Yen 229,234,692 U.S. Dollar 2,002,050 2,264,423 Mar. 15, 2007 Japanese Yen 44,588,941 U.S. Dollar 391,839 440,458 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 3,128,976 U.S. Dollar 391,839 440,458 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwedish Krona 327,512 U.S. Dollar 414,341	Currency To Be Received	Contractual Amount	Currency To Be Delivered	Contractual Amount	Canadian Value as at December 31, 2006 (\$)	Canadian \$ Appreciation/ (Depreciation)
Mar. 15, 2007 British Pound 94,242 U.S. Dollar 184,446 215,033 Mar. 15, 2007 Canadian Dollar 6,194,101 U.S. Dollar 5,385,800 6,262,000 Mar. 15, 2007 Canadian Dollar 5,951,732 U.S. Dollar 5,160,700 6,000,279 Mar. 15, 2007 Euro 591,294 U.S. Dollar 76,156 903,652 Mar. 15, 2007 Hong Kong Dollar 6,015,208 U.S. Dollar 776,156 903,652 Mar. 15, 2007 Japanese Yen 229,234,692 U.S. Dollar 776,156 903,652 Mar. 15, 2007 Japanese Yen 44,588,941 U.S. Dollar 391,839 440,458 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 3,128,976 U.S. Dollar 391,839 440,458 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 2,516,663 U.S. Dollar 414,341 471,371 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 327,512 U.S. Dollar 48,646 56,037 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,220,762 U.S. Dollar 48,646 217,425 <td>Australian Dollar</td> <td>2,590,827</td> <td>U.S. Dollar</td> <td>2,033,799</td> <td>2,373,896</td> <td>4,109</td>	Australian Dollar	2,590,827	U.S. Dollar	2,033,799	2,373,896	4,109
Mar. 15, 2007 Canadian Dollar 6,194,101 U.S. Dollar 5,385,800 6,262,000 Mar. 15, 2007 Canadian Dollar 5,951,732 U.S. Dollar 5,160,700 6,000,279 Mar. 15, 2007 Euro 591,294 U.S. Dollar 781,395 912,030 Mar. 15, 2007 Hong Kong Dollar 6,015,208 U.S. Dollar 776,156 903,652 Mar. 15, 2007 Japanese Yen 229,234,692 U.S. Dollar 2,002,050 2,264,423 Mar. 15, 2007 Japanese Yen 44,588,941 U.S. Dollar 391,839 440,458 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 3,128,976 U.S. Dollar 391,839 440,458 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 3,128,976 U.S. Dollar 391,839 440,458 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 3,128,976 U.S. Dollar 41,341 471,371 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 327,512 U.S. Dollar 48,646 56,037 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,270,762 U.S. Dollar 45,859 5	British Pound	3,094,230	U.S. Dollar	6,126,776	7,060,138	(78,796)
Mar. 15, 2007 Canadian Dollar 5,951,732 U.S. Dollar 5,160,700 6,000,279 Mar. 15, 2007 Euro 591,294 U.S. Dollar 781,395 912,030 Mar. 15, 2007 Hong Kong Dollar 6,015,208 U.S. Dollar 776,156 903,652 Mar. 15, 2007 Japanese Yen 229,234,692 U.S. Dollar 2,002,050 2,264,423 Mar. 15, 2007 Japanese Yen 44,588,941 U.S. Dollar 391,839 440,458 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 3,128,976 U.S. Dollar 503,869 586,057 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 2,516,663 U.S. Dollar 414,341 471,371 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 327,512 U.S. Dollar 48,646 56,037 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,270,762 U.S. Dollar 189,666 217,425 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,200,5211 U.S. Dollar 176,368 206,209 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,200,5211 U.S. Dollar 176,368 206,2	British Pound	94,242	U.S. Dollar	184,446	215,033	115
Mar. 15, 2007 Euro 591,294 U.S. Dollar 781,395 912,030 Mar. 15, 2007 Hong Kong Dollar 6,015,208 U.S. Dollar 776,156 903,652 Mar. 15, 2007 Japanese Yen 229,234,692 U.S. Dollar 2,002,050 2,264,423 Mar. 15, 2007 Japanese Yen 44,588,941 U.S. Dollar 391,839 440,458 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 3,128,976 U.S. Dollar 503,869 586,057 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 2,516,663 U.S. Dollar 414,341 471,371 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 3,27,512 U.S. Dollar 48,646 56,037 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,270,762 U.S. Dollar 485,859 529,410 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,205,211 U.S. Dollar 176,368 206,209 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,205,211 U.S. Dollar 176,368 206,209 Mar. 15, 2007 Swiss Franc 4,211,135 U.S. Dollar 3,563,292 4,049,661 <td>Canadian Dollar</td> <td>6,194,101</td> <td>U.S. Dollar</td> <td>5,385,800</td> <td>6,262,000</td> <td>(67,899)</td>	Canadian Dollar	6,194,101	U.S. Dollar	5,385,800	6,262,000	(67,899)
Mar. 15, 2007 Hong Kong Dollar 6,015,208 U.S. Dollar 776,156 903,652 Mar. 15, 2007 Japanese Yen 229,234,692 U.S. Dollar 2,002,050 2,264,423 Mar. 15, 2007 Japanese Yen 44,588,941 U.S. Dollar 391,839 440,458 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 3,128,976 U.S. Dollar 503,869 586,057 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 2,516,663 U.S. Dollar 414,341 471,371 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 327,512 U.S. Dollar 48,646 56,037 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 3,204,186 U.S. Dollar 189,666 217,425 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 3,094,186 U.S. Dollar 455,859 529,410 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,205,211 U.S. Dollar 176,368 206,209 Mar. 15, 2007 Swiss Franc 4,211,135 U.S. Dollar 3,563,292 4,049,661 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 187,007 Swiss Franc 221,626 213,	Canadian Dollar	5,951,732	U.S. Dollar	5,160,700	6,000,279	(48,547)
Mar. 15, 2007 Japanese Yen 229,234,692 U.S. Dollar 2,002,050 2,264,423 Mar. 15, 2007 Japanese Yen 44,588,941 U.S. Dollar 391,839 440,458 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 3,128,976 U.S. Dollar 503,869 586,057 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 2,516,663 U.S. Dollar 414,341 471,371 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 327,512 U.S. Dollar 48,646 56,037 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,270,762 U.S. Dollar 189,666 217,425 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 3,094,186 U.S. Dollar 189,666 217,425 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,205,211 U.S. Dollar 176,368 206,209 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,205,211 U.S. Dollar 3,563,292 4,049,661 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 265,504 Australian Dollar 339,820 311,366 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 187,007 Swiss Franc 221,626 213	Euro	591,294	U.S. Dollar	781,395	912,030	1,547
Mar. 15, 2007 Japanese Yen 44,588,941 U.S. Dollar 391,839 440,458 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 3,128,976 U.S. Dollar 503,869 586,057 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 2,516,663 U.S. Dollar 414,341 471,371 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 327,512 U.S. Dollar 48,646 56,037 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,270,762 U.S. Dollar 189,666 217,425 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 3,094,186 U.S. Dollar 455,859 529,410 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,205,211 U.S. Dollar 455,859 529,410 Mar. 15, 2007 Swiss Franc 4,211,135 U.S. Dollar 176,368 206,209 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 265,504 Australian Dollar 339,820 311,366 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 187,007 Swiss Franc 221,626 213,128 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 11,357,150 Euro 8,469,721 13,063,958	Hong Kong Dollar	6,015,208	U.S. Dollar	776,156	903,652	(727)
Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 3,128,976 U.S. Dollar 503,869 586,057 Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 2,516,663 U.S. Dollar 414,341 471,371 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 327,512 U.S. Dollar 48,646 56,037 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,270,762 U.S. Dollar 189,666 217,425 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 3,094,186 U.S. Dollar 455,859 529,410 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,205,211 U.S. Dollar 176,368 206,209 Mar. 15, 2007 Swiss Franc 4,211,135 U.S. Dollar 3,563,292 4,049,661 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 187,007 Swiss Franc 221,626 213,128 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 187,007 Swiss Franc 221,626 213,128 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 11,357,150 Euro 8,469,721 13,063,958 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 370,491 Euro 676,716 1,043,788 <	Japanese Yen	229,234,692	U.S. Dollar	2,002,050	2,264,423	(68,370)
Mar. 15, 2007 Norwegian Krone 2,516,663 U.S. Dollar 414,341 471,371 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 327,512 U.S. Dollar 48,646 56,037 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,270,762 U.S. Dollar 189,666 217,425 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 3,094,186 U.S. Dollar 455,859 529,410 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,205,211 U.S. Dollar 176,368 206,209 Mar. 15, 2007 Swiss Franc 4,211,135 U.S. Dollar 353,292 4,049,661 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 265,504 Australian Dollar 339,820 311,366 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 187,007 Swiss Franc 221,626 213,128 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 11,357,150 Euro 8,469,721 13,063,958 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 370,491 Euro 676,716 1,043,788 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 178,053 British Pound 90,505 206,507 <t< td=""><td>Japanese Yen</td><td>44,588,941</td><td>U.S. Dollar</td><td>391,839</td><td>440,458</td><td>(16,114)</td></t<>	Japanese Yen	44,588,941	U.S. Dollar	391,839	440,458	(16,114)
Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 327,512 U.S. Dollar 48,646 56,037 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,270,762 U.S. Dollar 189,666 217,425 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 3,094,186 U.S. Dollar 455,859 529,410 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,205,211 U.S. Dollar 176,368 206,209 Mar. 15, 2007 Swiss Franc 4,211,135 U.S. Dollar 3,563,292 4,049,661 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 265,504 Australian Dollar 339,820 311,366 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 187,007 Swiss Franc 221,626 213,128 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 55,488 Danish Krone 308,950 63,902 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 11,357,150 Euro 8,469,721 13,063,958 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 370,491 Euro 676,716 1,043,788 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 178,053 British Pound 90,505 206,507	Norwegian Krone	3,128,976	U.S. Dollar	503,869	586,057	(1,052)
Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,270,762 U.S. Dollar 189,666 217,425 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 3,094,186 U.S. Dollar 455,859 529,410 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,205,211 U.S. Dollar 176,368 206,209 Mar. 15, 2007 Swiss Franc 4,211,135 U.S. Dollar 3,563,292 4,049,661 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 265,504 Australian Dollar 339,820 311,366 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 187,007 Swiss Franc 221,626 213,128 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 55,488 Danish Krone 308,950 63,902 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 11,357,150 Euro 8,469,721 13,063,958 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 902,949 Euro 676,716 1,043,788 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 370,491 Euro 279,176 430,609 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 178,053 British Pound 90,505 206,507 <	Norwegian Krone	2,516,663	U.S. Dollar	414,341	471,371	(11,420)
Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 3,094,186 U.S. Dollar 455,859 529,410 Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,205,211 U.S. Dollar 176,368 206,209 Mar. 15, 2007 Swiss Franc 4,211,135 U.S. Dollar 3,563,292 4,049,661 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 265,504 Australian Dollar 339,820 311,366 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 187,007 Swiss Franc 221,626 213,128 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 11,357,150 Euro 308,950 63,902 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 11,357,150 Euro 8,469,721 13,063,958 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 902,949 Euro 676,716 1,043,788 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 370,491 Euro 279,176 430,609 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 178,053 British Pound 90,505 206,507 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 721,293 Japanese Yen 82,782,073 817,737 M	Swedish Krona	327,512	U.S. Dollar	48,646	56,037	(646)
Mar. 15, 2007 Swedish Krona 1,205,211 U.S. Dollar 176,368 200,209 Mar. 15, 2007 Swiss Franc 4,211,135 U.S. Dollar 3,563,292 4,049,661 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 265,504 Australian Dollar 339,820 311,366 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 187,007 Swiss Franc 221,626 213,128 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 55,488 Danish Krone 308,950 63,902 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 11,357,150 Euro 8,469,721 13,063,958 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 902,949 Euro 676,716 1,043,788 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 370,491 Euro 279,176 430,609 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 178,053 British Pound 90,505 206,507 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 721,293 Japanese Yen 82,782,073 817,737 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 287,852 Japanese Yen 33,890,250 334,774	Swedish Krona	1,270,762	U.S. Dollar	189,666	217,425	(3,574)
Mar. 15, 2007 Swiss Franc 4,211,135 U.S. Dollar 3,563,292 4,049,661 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 265,504 Australian Dollar 339,820 311,366 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 187,007 Swiss Franc 221,626 213,128 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 55,488 Danish Krone 308,950 63,902 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 11,357,150 Euro 8,469,721 13,063,958 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 902,949 Euro 676,716 1,043,788 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 370,491 Euro 279,176 430,609 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 178,053 British Pound 90,505 206,507 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 721,293 Japanese Yen 82,782,073 817,737 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 287,852 Japanese Yen 33,890,250 334,774	Swedish Krona	3,094,186	U.S. Dollar	455,859	529,410	(1,758)
Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 265,504 Australian Dollar 339,820 311,366 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 187,007 Swiss Franc 221,626 213,128 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 55,488 Danish Krone 308,950 63,902 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 11,357,150 Euro 8,469,721 13,063,958 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 902,949 Euro 676,716 1,043,788 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 370,491 Euro 279,176 430,609 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 178,053 British Pound 90,505 206,507 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 721,293 Japanese Yen 82,782,073 817,737 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 287,852 Japanese Yen 33,890,250 334,774	Swedish Krona	1,205,211	U.S. Dollar	176,368	206,209	705
Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 187,007 Swiss Franc 221,626 213,128 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 55,488 Danish Krone 308,950 63,902 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 11,357,150 Euro 8,469,721 13,063,958 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 902,949 Euro 676,716 1,043,788 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 370,491 Euro 279,176 430,609 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 178,053 British Pound 90,505 206,507 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 721,293 Japanese Yen 82,782,073 817,737 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 287,852 Japanese Yen 33,890,250 334,774	Swiss Franc	4,211,135	U.S. Dollar	3,563,292	4,049,661	(102,296)
Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 55,488 Danish Krone 308,950 63,902 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 11,357,150 Euro 8,469,721 13,063,958 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 902,949 Euro 676,716 1,043,788 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 370,491 Euro 279,176 430,609 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 178,053 British Pound 90,505 206,507 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 721,293 Japanese Yen 82,782,073 817,737 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 287,852 Japanese Yen 33,890,250 334,774	U.S. Dollar	265,504	Australian Dollar	339,820	311,366	(2,000)
Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 11,357,150 Euro 8,469,721 13,063,958 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 902,949 Euro 676,716 1,043,788 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 370,491 Euro 279,176 430,609 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 178,053 British Pound 90,505 206,507 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 721,293 Japanese Yen 82,782,073 817,737 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 287,852 Japanese Yen 33,890,250 334,774	U.S. Dollar	187,007	Swiss Franc	221,626	213,128	4,773
Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 902,949 Euro 676,716 1,043,788 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 370,491 Euro 279,176 430,609 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 178,053 British Pound 90,505 206,507 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 721,293 Japanese Yen 82,782,073 817,737 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 287,852 Japanese Yen 33,890,250 334,774	U.S. Dollar	55,488	Danish Krone	308,950	63,902	753
Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 370,491 Euro 279,176 430,609 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 178,053 British Pound 90,505 206,507 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 721,293 Japanese Yen 82,782,073 817,737 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 287,852 Japanese Yen 33,890,250 334,774	U.S. Dollar	11,357,150	Euro	8,469,721	13,063,958	169,420
Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 178,053 British Pound 90,505 206,507 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 721,293 Japanese Yen 82,782,073 817,737 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 287,852 Japanese Yen 33,890,250 334,774	U.S. Dollar	902,949	Euro	676,716	1,043,788	8,331
Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 721,293 Japanese Yen 82,782,073 817,737 Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 287,852 Japanese Yen 33,890,250 334,774	U.S. Dollar	370,491	Euro	279,176	430,609	1,088
Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 287,852 Japanese Yen 33,890,250 334,774	U.S. Dollar	178,053	British Pound	90,505	206,507	961
	U.S. Dollar	721,293	Japanese Yen	82,782,073	817,737	22,715
Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 470,663 Singapore Dollar 722,467 550,713	U.S. Dollar	287,852	Japanese Yen	33,890,250	334,774	632
	U.S. Dollar	470,663	Singapore Dollar	722,467	550,713	(2,296)
Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 303,810 Singapore Dollar 465,467 354,811	U.S. Dollar	303,810	Singapore Dollar	465,467	354,811	(811)
Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 2,431,781 Norwegian Krone 14,809,549 2,773,829	U.S. Dollar	2,431,781	Norwegian Krone	14,809,549	2,773,829	59,689
Mar. 15, 2007 U.S. Dollar 195,716 New Zealand Dollar 285,716 233,282	U.S. Dollar	195,716	New Zealand Dollar	285,716	233,282	(5,233)
52,946,483					52,946,483	(136,701)

The currency forward contracts outstanding at December 31, 2006 are placed with a financial institution with a credit rating of A1 by Standard & Poor's.

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold Subscriptions receivable	\$452,959,608 1,150,247 1,724,596 6,484,647 12,947	\$436,799,454 476,921 1,651,569 6,446,389 10,611
	462,332,045	445,384,944
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Distributions payable Redemptions payable Accrued expenses Payable for currency forward contracts Payable for futures contracts	145,056 588 29,397 736,652 136,701 23,518	2,516,395 445 88,483 754,675 184,249
	1,071,912	3,544,247
Net assets	\$461,260,133	\$441,840,697
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units	\$461,239,127 \$ 21,006	\$441,821,971 \$ 18,726
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units	25,268,510 1,135	26,588,149 1,112
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 18.25 \$ 18.51	\$ 16.62 \$ 16.85

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME		
Dividends	\$ 5,166,760	\$ 5,392,542
Interest	9,423,377	9,870,269
Securities lending	47,374	13,061
Foreign withholding taxes	(332,469)	(323,821)
	14,305,042	14,952,051
EXPENSES		
Management fees (note 4)	7,736,687	8,004,363
Audit fees	21,123	16,896
Directors'/trustee fees	2,755	2,642
Custodian fees	188,667	168,518
Filing fees	27,402	34,381
Legal fees Unitholder reporting	13,715 126,365	3,283 144,178
Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	1,078,402	1,111,484
offittioner administration, service lees and dar		
Absorbed expenses	9,195,116	9,485,745
Absorbed expenses	(10,876)	(69,907)
	9,184,240	9,415,838
Net investment income (loss)	5,120,802	5,536,213
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold	29,346,470	25,386,700
Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange	(142,029)	(168,585)
Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	12,720,106	15,650,115
Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of currency forward	16,511	5,607
Net gain (loss) on investments	41,941,058	40,873,837
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$47,061,860	\$ 46,410,050
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS		
Class A Units	\$47,059,580	\$ 46,408,013
Class F Units	\$ 2,280	\$ 2,037
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT		
Class A Units	\$ 1.82	\$ 1.67
Class F Units	\$ 2.03	\$ 1.85

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	\$441,821,971 18,726	\$444,476,536 16,791
	441,840,697	444,493,327
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	47,059,580 2,280	46,408,013 2,037
	47,061,860	46,410,050
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income Class A Units	(5,100,602)	(5,228,435)
Class F Units	(407)	(3,220,433)
	(5,101,009)	(5,228,823)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue		
Class A Units Reinvested distributions	52,554,885	46,030,313
Class A Units Class F Units	5,080,228 407	5,207,135 388
Payments on redemption Class A Units Class F Units	(80,176,935) —	(95,071,591) (102)
	(22,541,415)	(43,833,857)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F Units	19,417,156 2,280	(2,654,565) 1,935
	19,419,436	(2,652,630)
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	461,239,127 21,006	441,821,971 18,726
	\$461,260,133	\$441,840,697

Scotia Selected Income & Modest Growth Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number		Average	Market
of Units	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
FIXED INCOM	E – 69.8%		
5,156,196	Scotia Canadian Income Fund Class I	68,021,388	66,643,839
2,649,915	Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund Class I	24,185,092	22,323,146
6,261,340	Scotia Mortgage Income Fund Class I	67,791,521	67,333,822
		159,998,001	156,300,807
CANADIAN E	QUITIES – 15.0%		
287,681	Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund Class I	8,934,769	11,254,395
306,224	Scotia Canadian Growth Fund Class I	16,993,515	22,371,009
		25,928,284	33,625,404
FOREIGN EQU	JITIES – 15.1%		
2,019,110	Capital International – International Equity		
	Series I	15,864,350	20,424,709
1,406,149	Capital International – U.S. Equity Series I	12,198,277	13,396,384
		28,062,627	33,821,093
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	213,988,912	223,747,304
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.1%		290,602
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		224,037,906

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold	\$223,747,304 1,041,280 2,778 195,891	\$184,024,823 3,853,726 4,462 —
	224,987,253	187,883,011
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Distributions payable Accrued expenses	644,227 2,214 302,906	1,888,562 3,637 263,878
	949,347	2,156,077
Net assets	\$224,037,906	\$185,726,934
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units	\$224,037,906	\$185,726,934
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	18,940,843	16,313,266
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 11.83	\$ 11.38

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Interest distributions received Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 754,810 50,617 6,331,698 (50,306)	\$ 651,268 77,355 3,374,929 (72,719)
	7,086,819	4,030,833
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	3,266,321 16,749 2,755 17,343 3,206 27,836 309,689	1,788,413 12,994 2,642 14,747 1,168 14,841 184,021
Absorbed expenses	3,643,899 (111)	2,018,826 (2,476)
	3,643,788	2,016,350
Net investment income (loss)	3,443,031	2,014,483
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	1,604,590 1,019,544 6,176,011	10,023 1,441,827 2,280,169
Net gain (loss) on investments	8,800,145	3,732,019
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$12,243,176	\$5,746,502
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	\$12,243,176	\$5,746,502
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 0.69	\$ 0.58

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$185,726,934	\$ 72,550,049
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	12,243,176	5,746,502
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS		
From net investment income Class A Units From realized gain	(3,443,030)	(2,014,484)
Class A Units	(1,054,254)	(1,148,440)
	(4,497,284)	(3,162,924)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue		
Class A Units	61,946,967	123,864,223
Reinvested distributions Class A Units	4,495,552	3,159,387
Payments on redemption Class A Units	(35,877,439)	(16,430,303)
	30,565,080	110,593,307
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	38,310,972	113,176,885
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$224,037,906	\$185,726,934

BALANCED FUNDS

Scotia Selected Balanced Income & Growth Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Units	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
FIXED INCOME	- 45.2%		
10,843,062	Scotia Canadian Income Fund Class I	142,734,109	140,146,577
6,654,714	Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund Class I	59,709,583	56,059,979
5,243,866	Scotia Mortgage Income Fund Class I	56,709,671	56,392,006
		259,153,363	252,598,562
CANADIAN EQ	UITIES – 28.8%		
1,999,046	Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund Class I	64,239,433	78,204,893
1,137,139	Scotia Canadian Growth Fund Class I	65,773,348	83,072,914
		130,012,781	161,277,807
FOREIGN EQUI	TIES – 26.1%		
1,433,769	Capital International – Global Small Cap		
	Series I	13,250,475	17,016,836
7,246,958	Capital International – International Equity		
	Series I	58,238,490	73,308,056
2,913,484	Capital International – U.S. Equity Series I	25,388,819	27,756,759
2,611,826	Scotia American Growth Fund Class I	24,928,807	27,831,360
		121,806,591	145,913,011
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	510,972,735	559,789,380
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — (0.1%)		(285,227)
	TOTAL NET ASSETS — 100.0%		559,504,153

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Subscriptions receivable	\$559,789,380 2,038,501 — 5,473	8,404,280 3,229
	561,833,354	388,616,172
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Distributions payable Accrued expenses	1,489,606 6,758 832,837	1,969 569,344
	2,329,201	4,978,823
Net assets	\$559,504,153	\$383,637,349
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units	\$559,504,153	\$383,637,349
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	41,814,547	30,879,019
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 13.38	\$ 12.42

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Interest distributions received Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 3,319,191 131,651 9,405,505 (158,965)	\$ 2,074,522 150,297 4,257,838 (189,910
	12,697,382	6,292,747
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	8,251,404 16,679 2,755 29,645 5,447 48,984 718,457	3,797,722 12,994 2,641 19,681 1,168 26,758 359,722
Absorbed expenses	9,073,371 (2,473)	4,220,686 (4,717)
	9,070,898	4,215,969
Net investment income (loss)	3,626,484	2,076,778
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	4,308,378 3,039,953 31,696,654	477,912 2,693,423 13,065,447
Net gain (loss) on investments	39,044,985	16,236,782
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$42,671,469	\$18,313,560
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	\$42,671,469	\$18,313,560
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 1.15	\$ 1.01

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$383,637,349	\$128,785,931
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	42,671,469	18,313,560
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income		
Class A Units From realized gain	(3,626,483)	(2,076,778)
Class A Units	(2,559,627)	(2,162,293)
	(6,186,110)	(4,239,071)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS		
Proceeds from issue Class A Units Reinvested distributions	188,142,015	259,982,595
Class A Units	6,180,305	4,237,174
Payments on redemption Class A Units	(54,940,875)	(23,442,840)
	139,381,445	240,776,929
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	175,866,804	254,851,418
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$559,504,153	\$383,637,349

Scotia Selected Conservative Growth Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number		Average	Market
of Units	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
FIXED INCOME	- 23.7%		_
2,910,525	Scotia Canadian Income Fund Class I	38,303,529	37,618,532
1,666,027	Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund Class I	14,133,230	14,034,813
3,152,579	Scotia Mortgage Income Fund Class I	34,013,577	33,902,521
		86,450,336	85,555,866
CANADIAN EQ	UITIES – 38.6%		
1,410,990	Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund Class I	49,053,727	55,199,430
772,647	Scotia Canadian Growth Fund Class I	49,102,528	56,445,151
1,065,781	Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund Class I	29,397,132	27,382,549
		127,553,387	139,027,130
FOREIGN EQUIT	TIES – 37.9%		
1,302,786	Capital International – Global Small Cap		
	Series I	12,859,906	15,462,300
5,341,295	Capital International – International Equity		
	Series I	45,069,788	54,030,562
5,183,088	Capital International — U.S. Equity Series I	45,488,881	49,379,153
1,647,682	Scotia American Growth Fund Class I	15,813,115	17,557,532
		119,231,690	136,429,547
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	333,235,413	361,012,543
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — (0.2%)		(611,172)
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		360,401,371

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Subscriptions receivable	\$361,012,543 797,939 - 14,010	\$221,984,441 5,434,019 2,154 –
HADILITIES	361,824,492	227,420,614
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Distributions payable Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	818,420 5,068 12,919 586,714	2,863,567 2,507 – 298,445
	1,423,121	3,164,519
Net assets	\$360,401,371	\$224,256,095
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units	\$360,401,371	\$224,256,095
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	24,532,876	16,733,666
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 14.69	\$ 13.40

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Interest distributions received Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 2,757,215 101,305 3,310,794 (173,791)	\$1,354,943 37,826 317,206 (165,350)
	5,995,523	1,544,625
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Adult fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	5,644,850 16,701 2,755 29,862 3,734 32,875 479,509	611,939 9,314 2,642 13,586 1,168 4,777 71,540
Absorbed expenses	6,210,286 (1,801)	714,966 (3,592)
	6,208,485	711,374
Net investment income (loss)	(212,962)	833,251
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	423,922 6,438,164 24,503,425	82,695 1,857,695 2,921,616
Net gain (loss) on investments	31,365,511	4,862,006
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$31,152,549	\$5,695,257
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	\$31,152,549	\$5,695,257
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 1.45	\$ 2.27

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$224,256,095	\$ 9,983,562
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	31,152,549	5,695,257
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income		
Class A Units	-	(833,251)
From realized gain Class A Units	(3,137,324)	(1,873,161)
	(3,137,324)	(2,706,412)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue		
Class A Units	136,348,365	214,531,421
Reinvested distributions Class A Units Payments on redemption	3,132,225	2,703,905
Class A Units	(31,350,539)	(5,951,638)
	108,130,051	211,283,688
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	136,145,276	214,272,533
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$360,401,371	\$224,256,095

BALANCED FUND

Scotia Selected Aggressive Growth Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Units	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
FIXED INCOME	- 9.4%		
568,549	Scotia Canadian Income Fund Class I	7,467,658	7,348,498
CANADIAN EQ	UITIES – 44.8%		
257,034	Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund Class I	8,959,374	10,055,456
271,184	Scotia Canadian Growth Fund Class I	17,317,538	19,811,126
200,996	Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund Class I	5,565,944	5,164,080
		31,842,856	35,030,662
FOREIGN EQUI	TIES – 45.7%		
343,507	Capital International – Global Small Cap Series I	3,409,394	4,076,951
1,390,075	Capital International – International Equity		
	Series I	11,792,273	14,061,577
1,437,838	Capital International – U.S. Equity Series I	12,633,749	13,698,284
411,020	Capital International – U.S. Small Cap Series I	3,524,478	3,867,079
		31,359,894	35,703,891
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	70,670,408	78,083,051
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.1%		44,327
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		78,127,378

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income	\$78,083,051 432,265 —	\$43,267,409 3,382,926 695
	78,515,316	46,651,030
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Accrued expenses	246,103 141,835	2,231,259 62,828
	387,938	2,294,087
Net assets	\$78,127,378	\$44,356,943
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units	\$78,127,378	\$44,356,943
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	4,981,270	3,172,512
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 15.68	\$ 13.98

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

		2006		2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Interest distributions received Foreign withholding taxes	\$	671,664 26,669 285,943 (51,638)	\$	309,450 7,517 26,215 (39,331)
		932,638		303,851
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST		1,312,828 13,742 2,755 14,988 1,837 15,014 126,541		133,258 9,314 2,641 13,528 1,168 2,758 30,439
Absorbed expenses	_	1,487,705 (11,157)		193,106 (38,945)
		1,476,548		154,161
Net investment income (loss)	Ξ	(543,910)		149,690
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments		114,213 1,442,841 5,564,628		34,172 301,111 736,750
Net gain (loss) on investments	8	3,121,682	1	,072,033
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$7	7,577,772	\$1	,221,723
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	\$7	7,577,772	\$1	,221,723
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units	\$	1.75	\$	2.56

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$44,356,943	\$ 2,354,228
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	7,577,772	1,221,723
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income		
Class A Units From realized gain	-	(149,690)
Class A Units		(317,266)
		(466,956)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue		
Class A Units Reinvested distributions	33,527,076	41,982,588
Class A Units Payments on redemption	347	466,956
Class A Units	(7,334,760)	(1,201,596)
	26,192,663	41,247,948
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	33,770,435	42,002,715
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$78,127,378	\$44,356,943

Scotia Partners Income & Modest Growth Portfolio

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Units	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
FIXED INCOM	E – 68.6%		
5,321,570	Fidelity Canadian Bond Fund Series O	68,502,074	69,195,306
8,060,673	Scotia Canadian Income Fund Class I	106,313,176	104,184,205
6,622,484	Trimark Canadian Bond Fund Series I	71,103,627	70,900,316
		245,918,877	244,279,827
CANADIAN E	QUITIES – 15.6%		
2,285,465 1,456,434	Mackenzie Ivy Canadian Fund Series O Mackenzie Universal Canadian Growth	29,179,645	32,537,934
	Fund Series O	19,658,132	23,045,586
		48,837,777	55,583,520
FOREIGN EQL	JITIES – 15.7%		
562,276	Fidelity Global Fund Series O	17,764,586	22,732,874
2,234,278	Templeton Growth Fund Class O	25,112,390	33,290,738
		42,876,976	56,023,612
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	337,633,630	355,886,959
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.1%		420,252
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		356,307,211
CTATEM	ENT OF NET ACCETS		

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31		
	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Subscriptions receivable	\$355,886,959 1,399,784 1,288 —	\$293,042,490 5,748,865 7,530 6,393
	357,288,031	298,805,278
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Distributions payable Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	376,287 7,441 22,415 574,677	2,669,197 5,666 2,200 475,862
	980,820	3,152,925
Net assets	\$356,307,211	\$295,652,353
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units	\$356,298,401 \$ 8,810	\$295,624,758 \$ 27,595
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units	29,388,780 697	25,385,710 2,296
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 12.12 \$ 12.64	\$ 11.65 \$ 12.02

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received	\$ -	\$ 15,918
Interest Interest distributions received	86,534 10,693,363	128,992 6,308,442
	10,779,897	6,453,352
EXPENSES		
Management fees (note 4) Audit fees	6,005,103 16,749	3,525,745 12,994
Directors'/trustee fees	2,755	2,642
Filing fees Legal fees	26,685 4,510	21,986 1,952
Unitholder reporting	39,981	24,460
Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	539,280	334,455
AL L	6,635,063	3,924,234
Absorbed expenses	(7,590)	(11,695)
	6,627,473	3,912,539
Net investment income (loss)	4,152,424	2,540,813
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold	1,091,951	_
Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	3,230,302 10,037,410	3,189,223 3,509,179
Net gain (loss) on investments	14,359,663	6,698,402
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$18,512,087	\$9,239,215
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS		
Class A Units	\$18,510,850	\$9,237,174
Class F Units	\$ 1,237	\$ 2,041
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 0.67	\$ 0.56
Class F Units	\$ 0.62	\$ 0.79

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

NET ASSETS - BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units \$295,624,758 \$108,323,980 \$295,652,353 \$108,323,980 \$295,652,353 \$108,370,760 \$295,652,353 \$108,370,760 \$108,570,760 \$108,570,760 \$18,510,850 \$9,237,174 \$1,237 \$2,041 \$18,512,087 \$9,239,215 \$108,512,087 \$108,512,087 \$9,239,215 \$108,512,087 \$108		2006	2005
NORREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS 18,510,850 9,237,174 1,237 2,041 18,512,087 9,239,215 18,512,087 9,239,215 18,512,087 9,239,215 18,512,087 9,239,215 18,512,087 9,239,215 18,512,087 9,239,215 18,512,087 9,239,215 18,512,087 9,239,215 18,512,087 9,239,215 18,512,087 9,239,215 18,512,087 9,239,215 18,512,087 18,512,087 9,239,215 18,512,087	Class A Units		
Class A Units 18,510,850 9,237,174 Class F Units 1,237 2,041 DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS 8,239,215 From net investment income (4,154,322) (2,540,577) Class A Units (103) (237) From realized gain (103) (237) Class A Units (1,216,362) (2,458,221) Class F Units (30) (229) Class F Units 102,822,422 205,221,024 Reinvested distributions 102,822,422 205,221,024 Reinvested distributions 5,363,022 4,993,087 Class A Units 5,363,022 4,993,087 Class F Units 133 466 Payments on redemption (60,651,967) (27,151,709) Class F Units (20,022) (21,226) VINCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS (30,673,643) 187,300,778 Class F Units 60,673,643 187,300,778 Class F Units 60,654,858 187,281,593 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD 60,654,858 187,281,593		295,652,353	108,370,760
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income Class A Units Class F Units Class F Units Class A Units Class A Units Class A Units Class F Units Class A Units Class F Units Cl	Class A Units	1,237	2,041
Class A Units (4,154,322) (2,540,577) Class F Units (103) (237) From realized gain (1,216,362) (2,458,221) Class A Units (1,216,362) (2,458,221) Class F Units (5,370,817) (4,999,264) UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units 102,822,422 205,221,024 Reinvested distributions 133 466 Class A Units 5,363,022 4,993,087 Class F Units 133 466 Payments on redemption (60,651,967) (27,151,709) Class F Units (20,022) (21,226) Vary States (20,022) (21,		10,312,007	3,233,213
Class A Units (1,216,362) (2,458,221) Class F Units (30) (229) (5,370,817) (4,999,264) UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units 102,822,422 205,221,024 Reinvested distributions 5,363,022 4,993,087 Class A Units 5,363,022 4,993,087 Class F Units 133 466 Payments on redemption (60,651,967) (27,151,709) Class A Units (60,651,967) (27,151,709) Class F Units (20,022) (21,226) INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS 60,673,643 187,300,778 Class F Units 60,673,643 187,300,778 Class F Units (18,785) (19,185) Class F Units 60,654,858 187,281,593 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD 60,654,858 187,281,593 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD 256,247,58 356,298,401 295,624,758	Class A Units Class F Units		
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units Class A Units 102,822,422 205,221,024 Reinvested distributions Class F Units 133 466 Payments on redemption Class A Units (60,651,967) (27,151,709) Class F Units (20,022) (21,226) 47,513,588 183,041,642 INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units (60,673,643 187,300,778 Class F Units (18,785) (19,185) 60,654,858 187,281,593 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units 356,298,401 295,624,758	Class A Units		
Proceeds from issue Class A Units Class A Units Class A Units Class A Units Class F Un		(5,370,817)	(4,999,264)
Class A Units Class F Units Cl	Proceeds from issue Class A Units	102,822,422	205,221,024
Class A Units Class F Units (60,651,967) (20,022) (27,151,709) (21,226) MCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units 60,673,643 (18,785) 187,300,778 (19,185) Class F Units 60,654,858 (19,185) 187,281,593 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units 356,298,401 295,624,758 295,624,758	Class A Units Class F Units		
NCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units 60,673,643 187,300,778 (18,785) (19,185)	Class A Units		
Class A Units 60,673,643 (18,785) 187,300,778 (19,185) Class F Units 60,654,858 187,281,593 TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD 356,298,401 295,624,758		47,513,588	183,041,642
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units 356,298,401 295,624,758	Class A Units		
Class A Units 356,298,401 295,624,758		60,654,858	187,281,593
	Class A Units		
\$356,307,211 \$295,652,353		\$356,307,211	\$295,652,353

BALANCED FUNDS

Scotia Partners Balanced Income & Growth Portfolio

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Units	lanua.	Average	Market
or units	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
FIXED INCOM	1E - 43.0%		
11,049,152	Bissett Bond Fund Class O	156,563,140	156,676,969
24,165,591	Scotia Canadian Income Fund Class I	317,647,609	312,340,266
		474,210,749	469,017,235
CANADIAN E	QUITIES 26.5%		
2,219,094	AGF Canadian Stock Fund Series O	90,243,301	125,800,463
11,463,131	Mackenzie Ivy Canadian Fund Series O	148,167,911	163,199,450
		238,411,212	288,999,913
FOREIGN EQI	JITIES – 30.7%		
5,589,801	CI Global Fund Class I	72,223,338	92,790,695
1,694,612	Fidelity Global Fund Series O	54,369,640	68,513,345
2,336,868	Templeton Global Smaller Companies		
	Fund Class O	47,715,608	59,309,708
2,541,231	Trimark Fund Series I	91,450,521	113,867,459
		265,759,107	334,481,207
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	978,381,068	1,092,498,355
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – (0.2)%		(2,127,244)
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		1,090,371,111

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Subscriptions receivable	\$1,092,498,355 2,279,417 24,927 1,414	\$755,732,689 15,614,687 44,524 9,834
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Distributions payable Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	1,094,804,113 2,560,256 15 25,530 1,847,201	771,401,734 7,351,924 7,589 - 1,331,090
Net assets	4,433,002 \$1,090,371,111	8,690,603 \$762,711,131
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units	\$1,090,056,969 \$ 314,142	\$762,215,180 \$ 495,951
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units	80,295,659 22,232	61,555,366 38,889
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 13.58 \$ 14.13	\$ 12.38 \$ 12.75

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

\$ 2,516,765 217,202 18,522,501 - (249,801) 21,006,667	\$ 1,640,507 339,243 10,088,109 386,314 (122,094)
21,006,667	12,332,079
18,527,654 19,601 2,755 56,137 9,670 88,544 1,547,652	9,938,803 14,889 2,642 40,995 1,952 58,235 882,749
20,252,013 (8,218)	10,940,265 (16,207)
	10,924,058
762,872	1,408,021
3,359,823 12,835,108 77,115,538	364,041 8,724,860 21,460,263
93,310,469	30,549,164
\$94,073,341	\$31,957,185
\$94,034,215 \$ 39,126 \$ 1.29 \$ 1.24	\$31,924,188 \$ 32,997 \$ 0.78 \$ 0.93
	19,601 2,755 56,137 9,670 88,544 1,547,652 20,252,013 (8,218) 20,243,795 762,872 3,355,108 77,115,538 93,310,469 \$94,073,341 \$94,034,215 \$39,126

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 762,215,180 495,951	\$281,632,327 440,752
	762,711,131	282,073,079
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	94,034,215 39,126 94,073,341	31,924,188 32,997 31,957,185
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS	34,073,341	31,337,103
From net investment income Class A Units Class F Units From realized gain	(764,652) (220)	(1,407,109) (912)
Class A Units Class F Units	(4,099,878) (1,182)	(6,609,156) (4,283)
	(4,865,932)	(8,021,460)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units Class F Units Reinvested distributions	349,187,098 17,500	501,011,836 98,134
Class A Units Class F Units Payments on redemption	4,866,111 1,403	8,008,721 5,195
Class A Units Class F Units	(115,381,105) (238,436)	(52,345,627) (75,932)
	238,452,571	456,702,327
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F Units	327,841,789 (181,809)	480,582,853 55,199
	327,659,980	480,638,052
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	1,090,056,969 314,142	762,215,180 495,951
	\$1,090,371,111	\$762,711,131

Scotia Partners Conservative Growth Portfolio

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number		Average	Market
of Units	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
FIXED INCOME -	- 24.8%		
12,827,607	Scotia Canadian Income Fund Class I	168,473,034	165,796,818
10,356,758	Trimark Canadian Bond Fund Series I	111,137,782	110,879,456
		279,610,816	276,676,274
CANADIAN EQU	IITIES – 32.9%		
1,457,785	AGF Canadian Stock Fund Series O	61,002,646	82,641,859
3,746,002	CI Canadian Investment Fund Class I	93,821,912	110,207,370
3,109,654	,	79,502,472	99,806,819
4,797,057	Trimark Canadian Fund Series I	67,587,063	73,332,615
		301,914,093	365,988,663
FOREIGN EQUIT	IES – 42.5%		
3,147,684	AGF International Value Fund Series O	130,352,467	158,580,311
7,443,197	CI Global Fund Class I	97,808,871	123,557,067
2,764,952	,	90,250,249	111,787,276
3,145,969	Templeton Global Smaller Companies		
	Fund Class O	64,857,630	79,844,688
		383,269,217	473,769,342
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	964,794,126	1,116,434,279
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — (0.2)%		(2,678,947)
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		1,113,755,332

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006			2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Subscriptions receivable		434,279 901,750 21,816	17	,184,890 ,815,136 2,224
LIABILITIES	1,119,3	357,845	703	,002,250
Payable for securities purchased Distributions payable	3,!	579,355	9	,560,501 2,392
Redemptions payable Accrued expenses		22,134 001,024		,275,430
	5,6	602,513	10	,838,323
Net assets	\$1,113,	755,332	\$692	,163,927
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units		130,692 624,640	\$691 \$,809,922 354,005
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units	72,8	826,752 39,277	51	,506,685 25,585
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$	15.28 15.90	\$	13.43 13.84

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	200	5 2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Interest distributions received Rebates of management fees received Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 3,634,365 271,756 10,441,95 (179,62	0 305,341 4 2,920,577 - 756,275
	14,168,44	3 7,660,429
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Adult fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	19,431,85i 19,60 2,75 57,55i 8,26 75,33i 1,547,88i	1 12,994 5 2,641 6 39,759 5 1,952 9 45,343
Absorbed expenses	21,143,25 (9,88	
	21,133,36	8 10,253,081
Net investment income (loss)	(6,964,92	5) (2,592,652)
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	7,080,07 15,290,43 107,996,37	9 7,509,506 7 21,260,711
Net gain (loss) on investments	130,366,88	6 39,725,380
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$123,401,96	1 \$37,132,728
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	\$123,327,43 \$ 74,52	
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 1.9 \$ 2.33	

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS — BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 691,809,922 354,005	\$241,607,778 216,516
	692,163,927	241,824,294
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	123,327,434 74,527	37,106,107 26,621
	123,401,961	37,132,728
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS		
From realized gain Class A Units Class F Units	-	(8,361,703) (4,265)
	_	(8,365,968)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue		
Class A Units Class F Units	392,530,468 238,737	458,407,452 330,541
Reinvested distributions Class A Units Class F Units	1,139	8,359,311 4,264
Payments on redemption Class A Units Class F Units	(94,538,271) (42,629)	
	298,189,444	421,572,873
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F Units	421,320,770 270,635	450,202,144 137,489
class . Onles	421,591,405	450,339,633
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	1,113,130,692 624,640	691,809,922 354,005
	\$1,113,755,332	\$692,163,927

BALANCED FUNDS

Scotia Partners Aggressive Growth Portfolio

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Units	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
FIXED INCOM	E - 9.3%		
2,032,191	Scotia Canadian Income Fund Class I	26,656,912	26,266,075
CANADIAN E	QUITIES – 41.3%		
	AIM Canadian Premier Fund Series I	20,157,749	27,811,823
932,896	CI Canadian Investment Fund Class I	23,423,466	27,445,805
1,067,099	Fidelity True North Fund Series O	27,317,040	34,249,393
830,600	, ,	12,358,907	
937,722	Trimark Canadian Fund Series I	13,221,914	14,334,949
		96,479,076	116,934,887
FOREIGN EQL	JITIES – 49.7%		
1,197,804	AGF International Value Fund Series O	49,611,038	60,345,389
2,249,714	CI Global Fund Class I	29,646,370	37,345,257
697,915	Fidelity Global Fund Series O	23,234,312	28,216,755
592,106	Templeton Global Smaller Companies		
	Fund Class O	12,188,143	15,027,654
		114,679,863	140,935,055
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	237,815,851	284,136,017
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — (0.3)%		(765,661)
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		283,370,356

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value	\$284,136,017	\$168,059,409
Cash	640,140	5,207,958
Subscriptions receivable	45,818 284,821,975	7,517
LIABILITIES		
Payable for securities purchased Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	870,224 19,486 561,909	3,894,541 10,134 337,346
	1,451,619	4,242,021
Net assets	\$283,370,356	\$169,032,863
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units	\$283,352,810 \$ 17,546	\$169,017,856 \$ 15,007
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units	17,719,005 1,066	12,196,396 1,066
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 15.99 \$ 16.46	\$ 13.86 \$ 14.08

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Interest distributions received Rebates of management fees received Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 722,799 60,152 1,048,903 — (33,924)	\$ 308,149 66,449 465,088 179,366 (5,900)
	1,797,930	1,013,152
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	5,343,082 16,749 2,755 24,726 3,043 26,294 435,768	2,408,518 12,994 2,642 18,747 1,952 12,678 220,547
Absorbed expenses	5,852,417 (4,796)	2,678,078 (8,951)
	5,847,621	2,669,127
Net investment income (loss)	(4,049,691)	(1,655,975)
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	1,074,153 4,593,477 32,814,607	3,192,215 1,580,628 6,714,565
Net gain (loss) on investments	38,482,237	11,487,408
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$34,432,546	\$ 9,831,433
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	\$34,430,007 \$ 2,539	\$ 9,829,943 \$ 1,490
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 2.19 \$ 2.38	\$ 1.27 \$ 1.40

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	\$169,017,856 15,007	\$ 58,509,368 13,517
	169,032,863	58,522,885
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	34,430,007 2,539	9,829,943 1,490
	34,432,546	9,831,433
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue		
Class A Units Payments on redemption	110,463,242	114,518,669
Class A Units	(30,558,295)	(13,840,124)
	79,904,947	100,678,545
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F Units	114,334,954 2,539	110,508,488 1,490
	114,337,493	110,509,978
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	283,352,810 17,546 \$283,370,356	169,017,856 15,007 \$169,032,863

Scotia Vision Conservative 2010 Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Units	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
CASH EQUIVALE	NT - 9.7%	, ,	
540,125		5,401,253	5,401,253
FIXED INCOME -	- 39.2%		
553,322	Scotia Canadian Bond Index Fund Class I	5,987,633	5,954,299
837,682	Scotia Canadian Income Fund Class I	11,159,870	10,827,079
595,711	Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund Class I	5,208,866	5,016,323
		22,356,369	21,797,701
CANADIAN EQU	IITIES – 29.2%		
116,856	Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund Class I	2,754,572	3,358,141
157,612	Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund Class I	5,374,021	6,166,061
66,005		1,824,319	1,695,853
235,039	Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund Class I	4,298,109	5,039,225
		14,251,021	16,259,280
FOREIGN EQUIT	IES – 21.5%		
339,391	Capital International – International Equity Series I	2,774,476	3,434,057
176,327	Capital International – U.S. Equity Series I	1,530,692	1,679,950
119,163	Capital International – U.S. Small Cap Series I	1,013,574	1,121,296
186,579	Scotia American Stock Index Fund Class I	2,549,443	2,832,508
282,869	Scotia International Stock Index Fund Class I	2,305,315	2,871,688
		10,173,500	11,939,499
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	52,182,143	55,397,733
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.4%		238,441
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		55,636,174

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2	006		2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income	\$55,397, 447, 1,			188,754 235,881 —
	55,847,	364	48,	424,635
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Accrued expenses	130, 80,	292 898	1,	293,103 69,391
	211,	190	1,	362,494
Net assets	\$55,636,	174	\$47,	062,141
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units	\$55,636,	174	\$47,	062,141
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	5,121,	447	4,	610,614
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 10	0.86	\$	10.21

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005*
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Interest distributions received Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 350,665 15,896 1,205,635 (12,396)	\$210,017 20,409 222,028 (14,049)
	1,559,800	438,405
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	819,055 13,742 2,755 13,718 1,615 12,912 85,809	184,477 9,315 1,205 2,232 580 2,224 21,937
Absorbed expenses	949,606 (1,183)	221,970 (247)
	948,423	221,723
Net investment income (loss)	611,377	216,682
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	457,809 370,495 2,825,838	515 345,711 389,752
Net gain (loss) on investments	3,654,142	735,978
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$4,265,519	\$952,660
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units	\$4,265,519 \$ 0.87	\$952,660 \$ 0.44

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005*
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$47,062,141	\$ -
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	4,265,519	952,660
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income		
Class A Units From realized gain	(611,377)	(216,682)
Class A Units	(495,928)	(340,547)
	(1,107,305)	(557,229)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS		
Proceeds from issue Class A Units Reinvested distributions	10,067,490	47,122,883
Class A Units	1,107,016	557,229
Payments on redemption Class A Units	(5,758,687)	(1,013,402)
	5,415,819	46,666,710
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	8,574,033	47,062,141
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$55,636,174	\$47,062,141

^{*} For the period since inception to December 31, 2005

BALANCED FUNDS

Scotia Vision Aggressive 2010 Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Units	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
CASH EQUIVALE	NT - 6.9%		
55,784	Scotia Money Market Fund Class I	557,837	557,837
FIXED INCOME -	- 38.0%		
80,550	Scotia Canadian Bond Index Fund Class I	865,634	866,881
,	Scotia Canadian Income Fund Class I	1,536,122	1,494,441
85,836	Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund Class I	747,900	723,093
		3,149,656	3,084,415
CANADIAN EQU	ITIES - 32.0%		
22,546	Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund Class I	532,040	647,892
24,868	Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund Class I	855,200	972,868
12,887	Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund Class I	355,282	331,107
30,317	Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund Class I	557,364	650,019
		2,299,886	2,601,886
FOREIGN EQUITI	ES – 22.2%		
57,357	Capital International – International Equity Series I	470,688	580,208
42,463	Capital International – U.S. Equity Series I	369,260	404,546
8,671	Capital International – U.S. Small Cap Series I	74,291	81,584
21,585		295,631	327,690
40,747	Scotia International Stock Index Fund Class I	342,445	413,433
		1,552,315	1,807,461
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	7,559,694	8,051,599
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.9%		73,698
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		8,125,297

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold Subscriptions receivable	\$8,051,599 51,041 2,005 34,269	\$6,359,303 285,607 200 4,945 2,000
	8,138,914	6,652,055
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Accrued expenses	545 13,072 13,617	3,641 10,754 14,395
Net assets	\$8,125,297	\$6,637,660
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	\$8,125,297 741,195	\$6,637,660 646,409
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 10.96	\$ 10.27

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005*
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Interest distributions received Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 56,192 3,053 164,092 (2,370)	\$ 34,217 3,305 30,362 (2,605)
	220,967	65,279
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Adult fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	124,990 12,627 2,755 13,492 1,356 10,484 31,014	28,235 9,314 1,205 2,235 580 2,339 11,330
Absorbed expenses	196,718 (42,939)	55,238 (20,666)
	153,779	34,572
Net investment income (loss)	67,188	30,707
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	80,896 68,450 417,616	(898) 48,253 74,289
Net gain (loss) on investments	566,962	121,644
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$634,150	\$152,351
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units	\$634,150 \$ 0.88	\$152,351 \$ 0.48
	+ 1.50	,

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005*
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$ 6,637,660	\$ -
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	634,150	152,351
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income		
Class A Units From realized gain	(67,188)	(30,707)
Class A Units	(69,520)	(47,292)
	(136,708)	(77,999)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS		
Proceeds from issue Class A Units Reinvested distributions	2,139,371	6,842,120
Class A Units	136,708	77,999
Payments on redemption Class A Units	(1,285,884)	(356,811)
	990,195	6,563,308
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	1,487,637	6,637,660
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$ 8,125,297	\$6,637,660

^{*} For the period since inception to December 31, 2005

Scotia Vision Conservative 2015 Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Units	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
CASH EQUIVALE	NT – 3.9%		
292,448	Scotia Money Market Fund Class I	2,924,477	2,924,477
FIXED INCOME - 679.886		7 261 150	7 216 462
,	Scotia Canadian Bond Index Fund Class I Scotia Canadian Income Fund Class I	7,361,159 15,726,188	7,316,463 15,362,917
717,167		6,180,282	6,039,770
		29,267,629	28,719,150
CANADIAN EQU	IITIES – 34.3%		
184,295	Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund Class I	4,369,203	5,296,126
251,707	Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund Class I	8,624,644	9,847,103
	Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund Class I	4,107,292	3,829,429
317,717	Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund Class I	5,852,822	6,811,916
		22,953,961	25,784,574
FOREIGN EQUIT	IES – 23.5%		
612,537	Capital International – International Equity Series I	5,042,514	6,198,816
238,352	Capital International – U.S. Equity Series I	2,070,515	2,270,884
160,881	Capital International – U.S. Small Cap Series I	1,380,366	1,513,898
252,226		3,437,440	3,829,110
382,560	Scotia International Stock Index Fund Class I	3,138,826	3,882,949
		15,069,661	17,695,657
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	70,215,728	75,123,858
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.1%		67,077
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		75,190,935

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income	\$75,123,858 497,345 2,140	\$53,131,928 3,137,330 -
	75,623,343	56,269,258
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Accrued expenses	321,189 111,219	1,055,697 84,402
	432,408	1,140,099
Net assets	\$75,190,935	\$55,129,159
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units	\$75,190,935	\$55,129,159
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	6,827,656	5,361,764
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 11.01	\$ 10.28

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

Dividends distributions received Interest Interest Interest (1974) \$ 547,867 (22,246 (23,069 (22,861)) \$ 280,248 (23,069 (22,861)) \$ 23,246 (23,069 (22,861)) \$ 23,069 (22,861) \$ 23,069 (22,861) \$ 23,069 (22,861) \$ 20,058 (22,861) \$ 20,584 (22,861) \$ 20,584 (22,861) \$ 20,584 (22,861) \$ 20,584 (22,861) \$ 20,584 (22,861) \$ 20,572 (23		2006	2005*
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors' Strustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST Absorbed expenses Net investment income (loss) Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Capital gains distributions received from investments Net gain (loss) on investments Sold Sold Sold Sold Sold 1,111,462 220,572 1,205 1,372 1,372 108,859 1,266,710 261,855 1,266,710 261,855 1,266,710 261,855 1,266,748 261,855 1,265,448 261,855 1,265,728 — Capital gains distributions received from investments 772,186 439,641 Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments 5,510,094 1,136,591 Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations Sold (1,445)	INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Interest distributions received Foreign withholding taxes	23,246 1,308,547 (22,861)	23,069 214,687 (20,584)
1,266,710 261,855 1,265,448 261,855 1,265,448 261,855 1,265,448 261,855 1,265,448 261,855 1,265,448 261,855 1,265,448 261,855 1,265,448 261,855 1,265,448 261,855 235,565 235,565 235,565 235,565 235,565 243,641 2411,180 696,950 2411,180 696,950 2411,180 696,950 25,510,094 1,136,591 26,101,445 \$1,372,156 26,101,4	EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration service fees and GST	1,111,462 13,742 2,755 14,174 1,730 13,988	220,572 9,314 1,205 2,238 580 2,441
Net investment income (loss) 591,351 235,565 Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold 526,728 — Capital gains distributions received from investments 772,186 439,641 Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments 4,211,180 699,950 Net gain (loss) on investments 5,510,094 1,136,591 Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations \$6,101,445 \$1,372,156 INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS \$6,101,445 \$1,372,156 INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT \$1,372,156 \$1,372,156	Absorbed expenses	1,266,710 (1,262)	261,855 —
Capital gains distributions received from investments 772,186 439,641 Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments 4,211,180 696,950 Net gain (loss) on investments 5,510,094 1,136,591 Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations \$6,101,445 \$1,372,156 INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS \$6,101,445 \$1,372,156 INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT \$6,101,445 \$1,372,156	Net investment income (loss)		235,565
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations \$6,101,445 \$1,372,156 INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT	Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	772,186	– 439,641 696,950
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT \$6,101,445 \$1,372,156	Net gain (loss) on investments	5,510,094	1,136,591
Class A Units \$6,101,445 \$1,372,156 INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT	Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$6,101,445	\$1,372,156
	INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT	\$6,101,445	\$1,372,156
	Class A Units	\$ 0.99	\$ 0.57

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005*
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$55,129,159	\$ -
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	6,101,445	1,372,156
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income		
Class A Units From realized gain	(591,350)	(235,565)
Class A Units	(1,013,646)	(438,634)
	(1,604,996)	(674,199)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS		
Proceeds from issue Class A Units Reinvested distributions	18,341,856	54,601,089
Class A Units	1,605,707	674,199
Payments on redemption Class A Units	(4,382,236)	(844,086)
	15,565,327	54,431,202
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	20,061,776	55,129,159
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$75,190,935	\$55,129,159

^{*} For the period since inception to December 31, 2005

BALANCED FUNDS

Scotia Vision Aggressive 2015 Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Units	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
CASH EQUIVALE	NT – 2.9%		
69,938	Scotia Money Market Fund Class I	699,380	699,380
FIXED INCOME -	- 31.2%		
172,280	Scotia Canadian Bond Index Fund Class I	1,870,033	1,854,083
321,258	Scotia Canadian Income Fund Class I	4,256,171	4,152,258
169,126	Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund Class I	1,466,427	1,424,737
		7,592,631	7,431,078
CANADIAN EQU	ITIES – 36.4%		
66,611	Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund Class I	1,588,789	1,914,193
79,600	Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund Class I	2,740,776	3,114,048
66,522	Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund Class I	1,852,973	1,709,113
89,494	Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund Class I	1,662,809	1,918,780
		7,845,347	8,656,134
FOREIGN EQUITI	ES - 29.6%		
241,003	Capital International – International Equity Series I	1,998,158	2,437,914
150,463	Capital International – U.S. Equity Series I	1,311,085	1,433,463
76,440	Capital International – U.S. Small Cap Series I	656,614	719,181
63,756	Scotia American Stock Index Fund Class I	876,190	967,916
96,093	Scotia International Stock Index Fund Class I	792,397	974,998
15,629	Scotia Latin American Growth Fund Class I	369,867	519,863
		6,004,311	7,053,335
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	22,141,669	23,839,927
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – (0.1%)		(33,056)
	TOTAL NET ASSETS — 100.0%		23,806,871

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Subscriptions receivable	\$23,839,927 125,439 2,017	\$16,929,618 791,099 486 2,000
	23,967,383	17,723,203
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Accrued expenses	120,843 39,669 160,512	200,124 28,189 228,313
Net assets	\$23,806,871	\$17,494,890
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units	\$23,806,871	\$17,494,890
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	2,123,560	1,684,706
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 11.21	\$ 10.38

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

		2006		2005*
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Interest distributions received Foreign withholding taxes	\$	191,179 5,620 357,805 (8,840)		09,422 7,138 55,960 (9,693)
		545,764	1	62,827
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST		363,844 13,129 2,755 13,556 1,432 11,195 49,367		66,860 9,315 1,205 2,234 580 2,328 14,014
Absorbed expenses		455,278 (11,784)	(96,536 15,106)
		443,494		81,430
Net investment income (loss)		102,270		81,397
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	1	204,174 335,010 1,434,611		2,840 46,155 63,647
Net gain (loss) on investments	1	1,973,795	4	12,642
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$2	2,076,065	\$4	94,039
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	\$2	2,076,065	\$4	94,039
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units	\$	1.07	\$	0.70

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005*
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$17,494,890	\$ -
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	2,076,065	494,039
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income		
Class A Units From realized gain	(102,271)	(81,398)
Class A Units	(400,770)	(148,906)
	(503,041)	(230,304)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS		
Proceeds from issue Class A Units Reinvested distributions	6,180,916	17,313,810
Class A Units	503,049	230,304
Payments on redemption Class A Units	(1,945,008)	(312,959)
	4,738,957	17,231,155
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	6,311,981	17,494,890
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$23,806,871	\$17,494,890

^{*} For the period since inception to December 31, 2005

Scotia Vision Conservative 2020 Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Units	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
CASH EQUIVALE		C031 (\$)	value (\$)
355,625	Scotia Money Market Fund Class I	3,556,251	3,556,251
FIXED INCOME -	- 33.3%		
597,682		6,483,486	6,431,957
995,034	Scotia Canadian Income Fund Class I	13,160,272	12,860,528
612,713	Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund Class I	5,269,327	5,160,131
		24,913,085	24,452,616
CANADIAN EQU	ITIES – 35.3%		
205,635	Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund Class I	4,892,098	5,909,344
245,788	Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund Class I	8,449,535	9,615,484
174,296	Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund Class I	4,818,713	4,478,162
275,748	Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund Class I	5,095,148	5,912,186
		23,255,494	25,915,176
FOREIGN EQUIT	IES – 26.5%		
673,015	Capital International – International Equity Series I	5,584,928	6,807,581
387,907	Capital International – U.S. Equity Series I	3,379,379	3,695,854
236,990	Capital International – U.S. Small Cap Series I	2,035,203	2,229,890
197,019	Scotia American Stock Index Fund Class I	2,698,340	2,991,003
373,186	Scotia International Stock Index Fund Class I	3,068,927	3,787,150
		16,766,777	19,511,478
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	68,491,607	73,435,521
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 0.1%		86,807
	TOTAL NET ASSETS — 100.0%		73,522,328

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold	\$73,435,521 285,670 2,308 3,732	\$50,794,992 3,267,143 200 –
	73,727,231	54,062,335
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Accrued expenses	87,836 117,067 204,903	1,197,707 85,902 1,283,609
Net assets	\$73,522,328	\$52,778,726
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units	\$73,522,328	\$52,778,726
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	6,621,847	5,105,553
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 11.10	\$ 10.34

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005*
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Interest distributions received Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 549,455 17,511 1,172,972 (25,250)	\$ 317,793 22,625 184,729 (26,225) 498.922
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	1,157,864 13,742 2,755 14,098 1,800 14,657 114,622	225,389 9,314 1,205 2,248 579 2,785 26,411
Absorbed expenses Net investment income (loss)	1,319,538 (2,046) 1,317,492 397,196	267,931 (394) 267,537 231,385
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments Net gain (loss) on investments	649,730 870,393 4,161,526 5,681,649	18,020 394,287 782,388 1,194,695
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT	\$6,078,845	\$1,426,080 \$1,426,080
Class A Units	\$ 1.01	\$ 0.61

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005*
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$52,778,726	\$ -
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	6,078,845	1,426,080
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income		
Class A Units	(397,197)	(231,384)
From realized gain Class A Units	(1,182,521)	(412,281)
	(1,579,718)	(643,665)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS		
Proceeds from issue Class A Units Reinvested distributions	19,685,483	52,260,471
Class A Units Payments on redemption	1,581,285	643,665
Class A Units	(5,022,293)	(907,825)
	16,244,475	51,996,311
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	20,743,602	52,778,726
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$73,522,328	\$52,778,726

^{*} For the period since inception to December 31, 2005

BALANCED FUNDS

Scotia Vision Aggressive 2020 Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Units	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
FIXED INCOME -	- 30.1%		
209,916	Scotia Canadian Bond Index Fund Class I	2,275,449	2,259,116
474,236	Scotia Canadian Income Fund Class I	6,259,550	6,129,497
196,564	Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund Class I	1,699,687	1,655,872
		10,234,686	10,044,485
CANADIAN EQU	IITIES – 37.2%		
104,500	Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund Class I	2,494,961	3,003,000
93,905	Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund Class I	3,231,724	3,673,668
118,349	Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund Class I	3,376,076	3,040,679
124,535	Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund Class I	2,306,775	2,670,072
		11,409,536	12,387,419
FOREIGN EQUIT	IES – 32.6%		
335,589	Capital International – International Equity Series	2,781,536	3,394,719
244,752	Capital International – U.S. Equity Series I	2,130,015	2,331,754
106,792	Capital International – U.S. Small Cap Series I	910,318	1,004,756
88,919	Scotia American Stock Index Fund Class I	1,222,685	1,349,939
201,742	Scotia International Stock Index Fund Class I	1,664,893	2,046,960
21,737	Scotia Latin American Growth Fund Class I	516,909	723,050
		9,226,356	10,851,178
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	30,870,578	33,283,082
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.1%		52,094
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		33,335,176

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold	\$33,283,082 273,570 — 9,733	\$21,959,129 1,466,743 921 —
	33,566,385	23,426,793
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Accrued expenses	173,226 57,983 231,209	670,976 38,684 709,660
Net assets	\$33,335,176	\$22,717,133
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units UNITS OUTSTANDING	\$33,335,176	\$22,717,133
Class A Units	2,959,055	2,176,703
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 11.27	\$ 10.44

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

		2006		2005*
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Interest distributions received Foreign withholding taxes	\$	269,106 5,886 444,716 (14,192)		41,528 9,929 65,414 12,564)
		705,516	2	04,307
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST		528,885 12,627 2,755 13,601 1,495 11,794 62,509		93,087 9,314 1,205 2,251 580 2,934 17,566
Absorbed expenses		633,666 (2,507)		26,937 14,273)
	_	631,159	1	12,664
Net investment income (loss)		74,357	!	91,643
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	2	253,148 584,969 ,002,780		1,479 76,605 09,724
Net gain (loss) on investments	2	,840,897	5	87,808
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$2	,915,254	\$6	79,451
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT	\$2	,915,254	\$6	79,451
Class A Units	\$	1.09	\$	0.73

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005*
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$22,717,133	\$ -
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	2,915,254	679,451
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS		
From net investment income Class A Units From realized gain	(74,357)	(91,643)
Class A Units	(666,895)	(178,074)
	(741,252)	(269,717)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS		
Proceeds from issue Class A Units Reinvested distributions	10,067,300	22,523,738
Class A Units	741,286	269,717
Payments on redemption Class A Units	(2,364,545)	(486,056)
	8,444,041	22,307,399
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	10,618,043	22,717,133
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$33,335,176	\$22,717,133

 $[\]ensuremath{^\star}$ For the period since inception to December 31, 2005

Scotia Vision Conservative 2030 Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number		Average	Market
of Units	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
FIXED INCOME -	- 24.2%		
221,792	Scotia Canadian Bond Index Fund Class I	2,404,821	2,386,753
370,538	Scotia Canadian Income Fund Class I	4,896,490	4,788,810
166,995	Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund Class I	1,445,178	1,406,547
		8,746,489	8,582,110
CANADIAN EQU	IITIES – 39.9%		
110,367	Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund Class I	2,640,077	3,171,600
117,253	Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund Class I	4,040,995	4,587,087
138,852	Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund Class I	3,891,137	3,567,260
131,542	Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund Class I	2,442,227	2,820,319
		13,014,436	14,146,266
FOREIGN EQUIT	IES – 35.5%		
286,159	Capital International – International Equity Series I	2,377,495	2,895,509
296,093	Capital International – U.S. Equity Series I	2,582,411	2,820,970
150,227	Capital International – U.S. Small Cap Series I	1,281,974	1,413,590
93,993	Scotia American Stock Index Fund Class I	1,271,511	1,426,984
320,747	Scotia International Stock Index Fund Class I	2,652,436	3,255,135
22,917	Scotia Latin American Growth Fund Class I	545,196	762,088
		10,711,023	12,574,276
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	32,471,948	35,302,652
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 0.4%		141,947
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		35,444,599

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold	\$35,302,652 236,318 - 34,235	\$23,073,585 1,519,401 858
neceivable for securities sold	35,573,205	24,593,844
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Accrued expenses	63,047 65,559	651,719 42,829
	128,606	694,548
Net assets	\$35,444,599	\$23,899,296
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units	\$35,444,599	\$23,899,296
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	3,107,015	2,288,535
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 11.41	\$ 10.44

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

		2006		2005*
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Interest distributions received Foreign withholding taxes	\$	293,665 5,085 408,576 (15,291)		51,899 10,489 57,956 12,873)
		692,035	2	07,471
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST		600,832 12,627 2,755 13,623 1,579 12,589 70,199		06,543 9,314 1,205 2,252 580 3,059 18,863
Absorbed expenses		714,204 (3,727)	(41,816 13,968)
	_	710,477		27,848
Net investment income (loss)	_	(18,442)		79,623
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	2	238,752 670,424 2,372,252		1,116 76,964 58,452
Net gain (loss) on investments	3	3,281,428	6	36,532
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$3	3,262,986	\$7	16,155
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	\$3	3,262,986	\$7	16,155
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units	\$	1.17	\$	0.73

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005*
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$23,899,296	\$ -
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	3,262,986	716,155
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income		
Class A Units From realized gain	_	(79,624)
Class A Units	(596,586)	(178,003)
	(596,586)	(257,627)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS		
Proceeds from issue Class A Units Reinvested distributions	10,716,178	23,582,994
Class A Units	596,618	257,627
Payments on redemption Class A Units	(2,433,893)	(399,853)
	8,878,903	23,440,768
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	11,545,303	23,899,296
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$35,444,599	\$23,899,296

^{*} For the period since inception to December 31, 2005

BALANCED FUNDS

Scotia Vision Aggressive 2030 Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Units	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
FIXED INCOME -	- 19.3%		
93,605	Scotia Canadian Bond Index Fund Class I	1,013,635	1,007,372
186,011	Scotia Canadian Income Fund Class I	2,452,268	2,404,192
73,355	Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund Class I	632,396	617,946
		4,098,299	4,029,510
CANADIAN EQU	ITIES – 41.9%		
72,227	Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund Class I	1,737,190	2,075,580
69,033	Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund Class I	2,387,644	2,700,651
90,203	Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund Class I	2,512,650	2,317,545
77,620	Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund Class I	1,450,531	1,664,214
		8,088,015	8,757,990
FOREIGN EQUITI	ES - 38.2%		
104,297	Capital International – International Equity Series I	870,510	1,055,036
217,532	Capital International – U.S. Equity Series I	1,899,933	2,072,423
88,134	Capital International – U.S. Small Cap Series I	753,733	829,205
55,307	Scotia American Stock Index Fund Class I	759,162	839,644
229,178	Scotia International Stock Index Fund Class I	1,903,037	2,325,330
13,157	Scotia Latin American Growth Fund Class I	318,424	437,649
30,098	Scotia Pacific Rim Growth Fund Class I	347,767	427,168
		6,852,566	7,986,455
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	19,038,880	20,773,955
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.6%		131,596
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		20,905,551

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Receivable for securities sold	\$20,773,955 257,519 7,625	\$12,599,353 776,689 –
	21,039,099	13,376,042
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Accrued expenses	93,828 39,720	317,058 24,019
	133,548	341,077
Net assets	\$20,905,551	\$13,034,965
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units	\$20,905,551	\$13,034,965
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	1,806,209	1,241,319
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 11.57	\$ 10.50

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

		2006		2005*
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Interest distributions received Foreign withholding taxes	\$	167,900 5,610 202,184 (8,928)		78,206 5,320 24,368 (6,551)
		366,766	1	01,343
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST		359,378 12,627 2,755 13,549 1,439 11,266 49,387		57,673 9,315 1,205 2,239 580 2,599 14,141
Absorbed expenses		450,401 (21,129)		87,752 (18,700)
	_	429,272		69,052
Net investment income (loss)		(62,506)		32,291
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	1	147,265 427,767 ,451,340		636 07,087 283,735
Net gain (loss) on investments	2	,026,372	3	91,458
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$1	,963,866	\$4	23,749
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT		,963,866		123,749
Class A Units	\$	1.22	\$	0.82

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005*
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$13,034,965	\$ -
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	1,963,866	423,749
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income		
Class A Units From realized gain	_	(32,291)
Class A Units	(261,655)	(106,984)
	(261,655)	(139,275)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS		
Proceeds from issue Class A Units Reinvested distributions	7,615,861	12,931,405
Class A Units	261,661	139,275
Payments on redemption Class A Units	(1,709,147)	(320,189)
	6,168,375	12,750,491
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	7,870,586	13,034,965
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$20,905,551	\$13,034,965

^{*} For the period since inception to December 31, 2005

Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
CANADIAN	EQUITIES – 99.5%			CANADIAN	EQUITIES (cont'd)		
Energy – 27	7.8%			Energy (con	t'd)		
	Advantage Energy Income Fund	330,344	205,629		Talisman Energy Inc.	998,612	3,563,208
8,800		257,088	230,560	6,900	•	92,946	142,209
34,300	ARC Energy Trust	918,149	764,890	79,283	TransCanada Corporation	1,484,409	3,219,683
11,700	Baytex Energy Trust	217,903	260,676	17,000 6,400	Trican Well Service Ltd.	42,797	345,440 72,960
13,800 4,700	Bonavista Energy Trust Calfrac Well Services Ltd.	527,632 169,018	388,470 103,870	13,200	Trilogy Energy Trust Trinidad Energy Services Income Trust	129,201 229,437	182,160
58,200	Cameco Corporation	325,121	2,747,040	9,800	True Energy Trust	130,651	73,402
88,556	Canadian Natural Resources Ltd.	1,180,741	5,503,755	75,600		186,369	340,956
78,000	Canadian Oil Sands Trust	2,315,382	2,543,580	10,600	Vermilion Energy Trust	329,659	371,000
38,549	Canetic Resources Trust	883,841	633,746	27,500	Western Oil Sands Inc. Class A	153,352	899,525
7,100	CCS Income Trust	272,477	268,025			33,326,618	63,912,495
16,300	Centurion Energy International Inc.	205,924	194,459	Materials –	15.9%		
7,700	CHC Helicopter Corporation Class A	59,711	189,420		Aber Diamond Corporation	129,146	460,100
21,200 26,900	Compton Petroleum Corporation Connacher Oil & Gas Ltd.	74,172 139,573	225,780 93,881		Abitibi-Consolidated Inc.	1,095,538	221,057
8,800	Crescent Point Energy Trust	195,659	154,880	19,700	Agnico-Eagle Mines Ltd.	283,602	947,373
3,900	Cyries Energy Inc.	68,752	49,374	20,880	Agrium Inc.	316,944	762,955
8,368	Daylight Resources Trust	143,033	85,437	12,700	Alamos Gold Inc.	127,840	122,682
7,800	Duvernay Oil Corporation	235,892	269,334	61,100	Alcan Inc.	2,812,288	3,469,258
57,884	Enbridge Inc.	1,007,756	2,330,989	6,600	Algoma Steel Inc.	126,794	217,140
132,842	EnCana Corporation	2,375,467	7,128,302	17,700	Aur Resources Inc.	74,363	429,402
8,800	Enerflex Systems Income Fund	123,942	97,240	142,059 76,100	Barrick Gold Corporation Bema Gold Corporation	3,986,834 205,082	5,092,815 464,210
20,300	Enerplus Resources Fund	1,158,089	1,028,804	14,200	Blue Pearl Mining Ltd.	138,373	140,154
20,200	Ensign Resource Service Group Inc.	121,962	371,478	18,913	Canfor Corporation	172,540	204,071
9,400 37,866	Fairborne Energy Ltd. Trust First Calgary Petroleums Ltd.	142,006 200,116	98,230 263,926	7,700	Cascades Inc.	62,102	101,871
11,600	Focus Energy Trust	279,403	210,888	41,900	Catalyst Paper Corporation	318,217	148,745
25,400	Fording Canadian Trust	1,158,310	610,870	5,000	CCL Industries Inc. Class B	62,367	141,850
21,700	Fort Chicago Energy Partners LP	251,529	248,899	10,300	Centerra Gold Inc.	86,904	135,960
7,500	Freehold Royalty Trust Fund	161,251	111,075	25,700	Crystallex International Corporation	83,944	108,711
8,500	Galleon Energy Inc.	156,795	153,680	25,000	Denison Mines Corporation	244,403	295,000
16,975	Harvest Energy Trust	605,452	445,254	38,680	Domtar Inc.	577,795 121 207	380,998
7,025	Highpine Oil & Gas Ltd.	137,443	110,293	56,300 61,400	Eldorado Gold Corporation Equinox Minerals Ltd.	131,207 133,613	355,253 116,046
20,184	Husky Energy Inc.	343,593	1,575,159	11,516	First Quantum Minerals Ltd.	258,961	722,629
45,800 33,700	Imperial Oil Ltd. Inter Pipeline Fund LP	528,566 336,416	1,966,194 304,648	7,845	FNX Mining Company Inc.	69,227	143,328
5,143	Inter Pipeline Fund Er InterOil Corporation	140,941	181,239	26,700	Gabriel Resources Ltd.	114,620	135,102
10,000	Keyera Facilities Income Fund	220,160	166,400	15,400	Gammon Lake Resources Inc.	150,443	292,446
11,100	Mullen Group Income Fund	336,693	207,459	16,100	Gerdau AmeriSteel Corporation	118,568	167,601
12,400	NAL Oil & Gas Trust	235,082	152,644	116,376	Goldcorp Inc.	1,189,143	3,853,209
42,420	Nexen Inc.	664,531	2,723,364	24,600	Golden Star Resources Ltd.	140,153	83,886
5,100	Niko Resources Ltd.	54,952	425,085	19,800	Hudbay Minerals Inc.	256,358	432,432 446,154
6,000	Nuvista Energy Ltd.	87,037	78,000	43,232 6,840	IAMGOLD Corporation Inmet Mining Corporation	344,925 117,902	426,884
31,200	Oilexco Inc.	218,041	226,200	7,350	lpsco Inc.	183,530	805,413
28,000 9,700	Opti Canada Inc. Paramount Energy Trust	375,060 206,691	553,840 120,280	41,100	Ivanhoe Mines Ltd.	174,207	472,650
6,300	Paramount Resources Ltd.	43,069	151,200	59,000	Kinross Gold Corporation	609,386	815,380
	Pason Systems Inc.	125,492	145,860	6,200	Labrador Iron Ore Royalty Income Fund	166,571	153,760
	Pembina Pipeline Income Fund	331,897	308,685		LionOre Mining International Ltd.	102,444	412,075
39,131	Pengrowth Energy Trust	894,141	780,272	16,377	Lundin Mining Corporation	655,692	704,211
40,000	Penn West Energy Trust	1,578,441	1,422,800	17,900	Meridian Gold Inc.	240,762	580,497
82,020	Petro-Canada	1,261,995	3,916,455	16,200	Methanex Corporation	175,102	516,780
10,700	Petrobank Energy & Resources Ltd.	164,760	189,604	39,900 18,337	Miramar Mining Corporation Norbord Inc.	183,806 142,119	211,869 163,383
13,300	Peyto Energy Trust	354,853	235,410	20,200	Northern Orion Exploration Ltd.	76,166	85,648
21,600	Precision Drilling Trust	802,490	583,200	29,200	Northgate Minerals Corporation	105,482	119,136
13,600 12,100	PrimeWest Energy Trust Progress Energy Trust	470,449 212,863	292,400 152,097	13,492	Nova Chemicals Corporation	385,269	438,490
32,100	Provident Energy Trust	418,354	412,164	16,500	NovaGold Resources Inc.	176,952	326,370
5,600	Real Resources Inc.	94,592	93,520	13,120	Novelis Inc.	352,624	427,581
9,100	Savanna Energy Services Corporation	197,519	172,354	11,400	Pan American Silver Corporation	95,971	335,160
9,300	Shawcor Ltd. Class A	129,951	232,965	16,820	Potash Corporation of Saskatchewan Inc.	823,002	2,808,940
29,200	Shell Canada Ltd.	285,385	1,270,492	9,900	Russel Metals Inc.	105,182	264,330
11,400	Shiningbank Energy Income Fund	295,295	146,490	23,700	Sherritt International Corporation	114,814	293,643
75,900	Suncor Energy Inc.	1,433,072	6,966,861	27,400 8,300	Shore Gold Inc. Silver Standard Resources Inc.	220,536 166,343	168,510 297,140
20,625	SXR Uranium One Inc.	213,751	330,000	12,100	Silver Wheaton Corporation	135,482	147,862
6,700	Synenco Energy Inc. Class A	93,120	95,877	.2,100		.55, 102	,002

Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund (Continued)

FUNDS

Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
CANADIAN	EQUITIES (cont'd)			CANADIAN	EQUITIES (cont'd)		
Materials (co					staples (cont'd)		
	Silvercorp Metals Inc.	117,343	114,905		George Weston Ltd.	497,335	627,480
	Sino-Forest Corporation Class A	86,083	173,043		Jean Coutu Group Inc. Class A	294,016	323,125
	St. Lawrence Cement Group Inc. Class A	22,005	39,000		Loblaw Companies Ltd.	706,688	800,156
	Tanzanian Royalty Exploration Corporation	90,435	73,564	11,900 15,600	·	143,687 240,633	146,846 591,864
	Teck Cominco Ltd. Class B Tenke Mining Corporation	634,963 96,967	3,085,290 129,375	9,500		92,328	206,625
	TimberWest Forest Corporation	180,468	191,389	7,300		145,942	269,808
	UEX Corporation	134,490	150,616	14,200	•	95,166	125,954
	West Fraser Timber Ltd.	178,727	199,162	34,700	Shoppers Drug Mart Corporation	957,728	1,738,123
47,900	Yamana Gold Inc.	377,057	733,349	4,110	Sobeys Inc.	80,960	168,346
		21,240,176	36,457,843			3,895,889	6,173,948
Industrials –	- 5.2%			Health Care	-0.8%		
	Ace Aviation Holdings Inc. Class B	737,586	654,762	16,200	Angiotech Pharmaceuticals Inc.	421,571	155,358
7,500	Aeroplan Income Fund	102,118	127,275	7,500		135,523	124,350
	ATS Automation Tooling Systems Inc.	199,778	97,092	22,200		1,077,229	546,120
8,800	BFI Canada Income Fund	247,025	236,720	8,200	·	120,402	106,764
252,660	Bombardier Inc. Class B	3,103,871	998,007	13,100	CML Healthcare Income Fund	187,626	182,745
42,200	CAE Inc.	288,986	453,650	2,835	MDS Inc. Neurochem Inc.	508,814 77,690	540,513 70,903
85,240 25,600	Canadian National Railway Company Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd.	1,447,278 484,525	4,267,967 1,571,840	19,100	Patheon Inc.	201,512	96,455
	Finning International Inc.	484,525 226,947	716,850	14,300	QLT Inc.	820,931	141,141
	FirstService Corporation	68,085	159,300	,	4		
5,900	Newalta Income Fund	164,336	166,085	F1 1 1	24.70/	3,551,298	1,964,349
25,900		136,728	815,073	Financials –		242 142	266 900
6,050		139,599	152,763	82,460	AGF Management Ltd. Class B Bank of Montreal	243,142 2,802,981	366,800 5,689,740
14,200	Superior Plus Income Fund	298,609	152,082	161,800	Bank of Nova Scotia, The	4,273,387	8,429,780
11,500	Toromont Industries Ltd.	99,135	281,750	8,000	Boardwalk Real Estate Investment Trust	174,075	330,320
6,700	Transat A.T. Inc. Class B	141,817	212,993		Brookfield Asset Management Inc. Class A	602,145	3,095,911
13,700	Transcontinental Inc. Class A	145,145	285,371	22,557		437,426	1,036,494
	Transforce Income Fund	219,889	161,651	9,500	Calloway Real Estate Investment Trust	237,053	262,200
18,900 13,800	Westjet Airlines Ltd. Westshore Terminals Income Fund	222,118 154,509	282,177	8,000	Canadian Apartment Properties		
	YBM Magnex International Inc.	64,485	162,702		Real Estate Investment Trust	123,293	148,640
4,000	This magnex international inc.		44.056.440	55,660	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	2,402,893	5,471,378
		8,692,569	11,956,110	9,500	Canadian Real Estate Investment Trust	214,286	298,965
	Discretionary – 5.1%	141 102	260 504	5,700 9,200	Canadian Western Bank Chartwell Seniors Housing Real Estate	62,358	300,846
7,300 8,200	Alliance Atlantis Communications Class B Astral Media Inc. Class A	141,193 156,025	368,504 327,426	3,200	Investment	128,715	128,248
7,300	Ballard Power Systems Inc.	464,963	48,618	21,800	CI Financial Income Fund	251,458	582,496
	Canadian Tire Corporation Ltd. Class A	369,066	946,957	6,200	Davis + Henderson Income Fund	119,690	95,852
	Canwest Global Communications Corporation	230,183	159,308	5,000	Dundee Real Estate Investment Trust	186,668	193,250
2,500	Cogeco Cable Inc.	78,423	81,225	9,800		138,670	142,394
	Consumers' Waterheater Income Fund	126,607	108,702		Fairfax Financial Holdings Ltd.	642,464	602,342
	Corus Entertainment Inc. Class B	287,157	294,650	4,950	·	113,547	107,910
3,500	Dorel Industries Inc. Class B	93,507	110,390	35,572		529,168	1,202,334
3,100	Forzani Group Ltd. Class A	28,635	59,427	18,800	H&R Real Estate Investment Trust	397,835	452,892
	Four Seasons Hotels Inc.	314,388	446,594	6,100 18,236		160,004 378,268	207,705 895,388
7,700 12,700	Gildan Activewear Inc. Great Canadian Gaming Corporation	122,075 270,112	419,573 146,939	13,800		370,200	٥٥٥,८६٥
11,600	Linamar Corporation	270,112	161,240	15,000	Services Inc.	240,547	498,732
17,480	Magna International Inc. Class A	1,409,978	1,640,848	6,800	ING Canada Inc.	391,831	356,456
5,400	MEGA Brands Inc.	131,402	141,210	10,900	Innvest Real Estate Investment Trust	137,304	150,420
6,500	Quebecor Inc. Class B	229,584	233,155	9,200	Kingsway Financial Services Inc.	109,946	223,652
16,700	Quebecor World Inc.	559,710	225,450	3,900	Laurentian Bank of Canada	92,488	117,975
9,300	Reitmans' (Canada) Ltd. Class A	177,532	206,367	17,400	Legacy Hotels Real Estate Investment Trust	152,546	164,952
17,390	Rona Inc.	254,199	365,190	252,700	Manulife Financial Corporation	5,134,588	9,943,745
5,500	Sears Canada Inc.	124,088	147,180	26,667	National Bank of Canada	639,091	1,755,755
29,425	Shaw Communications Inc. Class B	842,640	1,086,077	3,500 54,000	Northbridge Financial Corporation Power Corporation of Canada	85,452 784 510	107,485 1,905,660
31,540	Thomson Corporation	1,458,689	1,525,905	36,500	Power Financial Corporation	784,510 502,503	1,375,685
30,600 8,600	Tim Hortons Inc. Torstar Corporation Class B	909,340 149,311	1,030,914 168,646	7,900	Primaris Retail Real Estate Investment Trust	136,537	149,152
9,700	UE Waterheater Income Fund	145,161	136,673	14,500	Retirement Residences	.50,551	, 15,152
84,300	Yellow Pages Income Fund	1,380,887	1,084,941	,550	Real Estate Investment Trust	114,428	120,060
0.,500				33,800	RioCan Real Estate Investment Trust	756,636	850,070
	tanles 2.70/	10,655,027	11,672,109	209,600	Royal Bank of Canada	4,445,819	11,632,800
C	stapies – 2.7%	442.406	620.020	94,380		2,748,169	4,654,822
Consumer S	Alimantation Caucha Tl I Cl D				T . B . I . B . I		
25,200	Alimentation Couche-Tard Inc. Class B	113,406	638,820 120,750	117,440	Toronto-Dominion Bank	4,405,568	8,187,917
	Alimentation Couche-Tard Inc. Class B Connors Brothers Income Fund Cott Corporation	113,406 128,480 336,445	120,750 213,632		TSX Group Inc.	4,405,568 242,996	8,187,917 522,032

Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund (Continued)

Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
CANADIAN	EQUITIES (cont'd)		,
	Technology – 3.8%		
2,100	Aastra Technologies Ltd.	24,940	75,390
35,460		2,137,582	321,977
44,013		597,317	357,826
7,100		93,215	162,945
15,300		511,565	758,115
12,900	Emergis Inc.	786,886	68,112
7,600		225,936	325,280
71,773	Nortel Networks Corporation	26,658,433	2,245,059
14,900 6,200		268,181	422,415
25,300	Research in Motion Ltd.	138,637 1,293,037	148,304 3,769,700
23,300	Research in Motion Eta.		
		32,735,729	8,655,123
	nication Services — 5.0%		
133,722		4,417,099	4,198,871
21,465		754,108	578,696
7,200		132,514	107,352
10,600		323,191	491,840
87,130 56,702	Rogers Communications Inc. Class B Telus Corporation	1,274,935	3,023,411
30,702	reius Corporation	1,745,661	3,034,691
		8,647,508	11,434,861
Utilities – 1.			
13,800	Algonquin Power Income Fund	138,529	137,034
6,000		107,856	301,980
12,600		119,777	158,256
8,900	Canadian Utilities Ltd. Class A	194,199	424,797
18,600	Emera Inc.	296,581	420,360
16,100	3, 1, 3, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1,	307,818	216,545
5,400	Epcor Power LP Fortis Inc.	187,896	144,450
17,400 8,800		176,938 125,776	517,998
34,120		651,950	115,016 908,956
15,300	TransAlta Power LP Trust	130,525	114,291
13,300	nansana rowei Er nust		
	TOTAL NUMBER ASSET DOOTS OF	2,437,845	3,459,683
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	160,923,144	228,445,776
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.5%		1,204,925
	TOTAL NET ASSETS — 100.0%		229,650,701

Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income	\$228,445,776 920,776 344,813	\$231,087,650 - 644,095
Receivable for securities sold Subscriptions receivable	124,268	3,785,735 313,168
HADILITIES	229,835,633	235,830,648
LIABILITIES Bank indebtedness Distributions payable Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	_ 1,515 15,962 	2,524,844 460 44,735 182,807
	184,932	2,752,846
Net assets	\$229,650,701	\$233,077,802
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class I Units	\$202,186,516 \$ 27,464,185	\$212,865,053 \$ 20,212,749
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class I Units	9,319,997 1,280,953	11,280,939 1,083,750
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class I Units	\$ 21.69 \$ 21.44	\$ 18.87 \$ 18.65

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends Interest Securities lending Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 3,574,811 1,104,764 63,967 (155)	\$ 5,304,724 30,572 51,693
	4,743,387	5,386,989
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees	1,597,393 19,428 2,755 24,133	2,200,550 15,559 2,642 26,975
Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting	19,312 7,429 67,328	16,366 1,110 120,513
Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	495,532	687,564
Absorbed expenses	2,233,310 (195,093)	3,071,279 (268,399)
	2,038,217	2,802,880
Net investment income (loss)	2,705,170	2,584,109
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	19,665,538 32,973 11,091 11,906,756	34,260,695 (4,149) - 20,456,346
Net gain (loss) on investments	31,616,358	54,712,892
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$34,321,528	\$57,297,001
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class I Units	\$30,430,956 \$ 3,890,572	\$56,169,905 \$ 1,127,096
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class I Units	\$ 3.06 \$ 3.20	\$ 3.42 \$ 2.35

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD	t242.055.052	************
Class A Units Class I Units	\$212,865,053 20,212,749	\$292,532,293
	233,077,802	292,532,293
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS		
Class A Units	30,430,956	56,169,905
Class I Units	3,890,572	1,127,096
	34,321,528	57,297,001
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS		
From net investment income Class A Units	(2,076,279)	(762,264)
Class I Units	(542,862)	(389,124)
	(2,619,141)	(1,151,388)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS		
Proceeds from issue		
Class A Units Class I Units	25,577,216 6,218,625	34,128,443 19,270,122
Reinvested distributions	0,210,023	13,270,122
Class A Units	2,055,630	756,186
Class I Units Payments on redemption	542,862	389,124
Class A Units	(66,666,060)	(169,959,510)
Class I Units	(2,857,761)	(184,469)
	(35,129,488)	(115,600,104)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS		
Class A Units Class I Units	(10,678,537) 7,251,436	(79,667,240) 20,212,749
Class I Offics		
TOTAL NET ACCETC. TAID OF DEDICE	(3,427,101)	(59,454,491)
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units	202,186,516	212,865,053
Class I Units	27,464,185	20,212,749
	\$229,650,701	\$233,077,802

Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
EQUITIES – 97.	7%			EQUITIES (cont			
	UITIES – 93.9%			CANADIAN EQ			
Energy – 13.99		44.074.400	0.202.500	Financials (con		20.045.025	
425,000 520,100	Calfrac Well Services Ltd. Canadian Natural Resources Ltd.	14,271,483 24,208,994	9,392,500 32,324,215		Sun Life Financial Services of Canada Inc. Toronto-Dominion Bank	30,946,936	44,388,000
,	EnCana Corporation	39,099,535	65,733,500	1,073,000	TOTOTILO-DOTTILITION BATIK	78,269,523	130,725,000
	Imperial Oil Ltd.	5,961,776	19,533,150			490,111,071	830,927,964
	Nexen Inc.	21,103,895	23,112,000	Telecommunica	tion Services – 5.4%		
	Petro-Canada	21,588,167	32,231,250	1,006,499		28,078,015	31,604,069
950,000	Shell Canada Ltd.	11,460,076	41,334,500		Bell Aliant Regional Communications	22,294,538	18,872,000
526,100		25,092,905	48,290,719	525,000	Manitoba Telecom Services Inc.	20,275,804	24,360,000
1,000,000	Talisman Energy Inc.	12,139,352	19,800,000	747,500	Telus Corporation Non-Voting	23,297,030	38,892,425
		174,926,183	291,751,834			93,945,387	113,728,494
Materials – 8.6	%			Utilities – 5.5%			
	Agrium Inc.	10,035,394	13,154,400	,	Emera Inc.	7,757,378	9,605,000
720,000		34,602,976	40,881,600	525,000	Enbridge Inc.	15,033,004	21,141,750
1,250,000	Barrick Gold Corporation	32,885,872	44,812,500	1,202,700	Fortis Inc.	23,346,440	35,804,379
229,600	Cameco Corporation	2,442,085	10,837,120	500,000	TransAlta Corporation	12,277,274	13,320,000
	Goldcorp Inc.	13,756,985	15,065,050	850,000	TransCanada Corporation	19,753,160	34,518,500
	IAMGOLD Corporation	2,554,586	2,580,000			78,167,256	114,389,629
75,000		5,044,112	12,525,000	Income Trust U	nits – 8.1%		
335,000		4,667,682	29,446,500		AltaGas Income Trust	17,965,383	20,305,000
800,000	Yamana Gold Inc.	9,317,190	12,248,000	425,000	Bell Nordiq Income Fund	7,357,683	6,336,750
		115,306,882	181,550,170	580,100	Canadian Apartment Properties		
Industrials – 5.	6%				Real Estate Investment Trust	10,080,665	10,778,258
	Canadian National Railway Company	30,569,229	46,489,995	200,000	Canadian Oil Sands Trust	5,700,818	6,522,000
	Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd.	9,339,914	14,122,000	600,000	CCS Income Trust	15,817,557	22,650,000
525,000	Finning International Inc.	17,469,487	25,089,750	500,000	Chartwell Seniors Housing		
250,000	SNC-Lavalin Group Inc.	7,271,786	7,867,500	200.000	Real Estate Investment Trust	6,645,560	6,970,000
932,100	Toromont Industries Ltd.	21,834,370	22,836,450	300,000	CML Healthcare Income Fund	4,556,686	4,185,000
		86,484,786	116,405,695	625,000 600,000	Cominar Real Estate Investment Trust Energy Savings Income Fund	12,598,250 10,306,532	14,062,500 8,070,000
Consumer Disc	retionary – 2.9%			360,000	Eveready Income Fund Trust	2,353,488	2,286,000
	Canadian Tire Corporation Ltd. Class A	11,522,653	14,176,000	375,000	Extendicare Real Estate Investment Trust	5,306,250	5,448,750
	Quebecor World Inc. 6.152% 1st Pref. Series 3	2,879,641	1,780,268	445,900	Keyera Facilities Income Fund	7,124,629	7,419,776
	Rogers Communications Inc. Class B	17,869,009	29,148,000	450,000	Newalta Income Fund	9,975,205	12,667,500
200,000	Thomson Corporation	8,330,908	9,676,000	500,000	Retirement Residences Real Estate		
200,000	Tim Hortons Inc.	5,608,000	6,738,000		Investment Trust	4,100,000	4,140,000
		46,210,211	61,518,268	300,000	RioCan Real Estate Investment Trust	6,055,617	7,545,000
Concumor Stan	Jos. 4.39/			156,900	Royal Utilities Income Fund Trust	1,571,271	1,780,815
Consumer Stap	Alimentation Couche-Tard Inc. Class B	16,933,601	17,745,000	405,000	Student Transportation of America Inc. – IPS	4,849,101	4,556,250
,	Jean Coutu Group Inc. Class A	6,791,229	8,104,250	248,000	Total Energy Services Trust	4,472,363	2,961,120
	Loblaw Companies Ltd.	25,869,825	21,465,551	1,200,000 374,700	TransAlta Power LP Trust	8,735,000	8,964,000
300,000		9,939,485	11,088,000	600,000	Trinidad Energy Services Income Trust Yellow Pages Income Fund	5,052,864 8,412,093	5,170,860 7,722,000
	Shoppers Drug Mart Corporation	26,551,264	31,306,250	000,000	reliow rages income rund		
		86,085,404	89,709,051			159,037,015	170,541,579
Financials – 39	60/-				TOTAL CANADIAN EQUITIES	1,330,274,195	1,970,522,684
900,000	Bank of Montreal	38,420,237	62,100,000	FOREIGN EQUI	TIES – 3.8%		
1,350,000	Bank of Nova Scotia, The	62,158,167	70,335,000	United States -	- 3.8%		
450,000	Brookfield Asset Management Inc. Class A	4,423,394	25,362,000	,	Arch Coal Inc.	4,404,458	3,499,103
800,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	48,422,671	78,640,000	100,000	Dominion Resources Inc.	8,562,277	9,769,057
345,600	•	6,135,848	9,600,768	250,000	Exelon Corporation	15,282,952	18,028,594
1,350,000	Great-West Lifeco Inc.	26,079,958	45,630,000	100,000	Harsco Corporation	9,120,345	8,867,190
332,000	Home Capital Group Inc.	11,333,545	11,304,600	75,000	PepsiCo Inc.	5,095,183	5,466,256
180,000		8,332,200	8,838,000	225,000	Pfizer Inc. Praxair Inc.	8,948,594	6,790,217 10,369,718
2,850,000		65,739,899	112,147,500	150,000 625,000	Seaspan Corporation	6,886,004 15,672,785	16,837,175
600,000	National Bank of Canada	17,175,216	39,504,000	023,000	·		
1,300,000		21,791,000	45,877,000		TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES	73,972,598	79,627,310
558,400 2,260,000	Power Financial Corporation Royal Bank of Canada	9,106,585 61,775,892	21,046,096 125,430,000		TOTAL EQUITIES	1,404,246,793	2,050,149,994
2,200,000	noyar bunk of culture	01,113,032	123,730,000			_	_

SONITY FUNDS

Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund (Continued)

Face		Average	Market
Value (\$)	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
SHORT-TERM N	IOTES – 2.2%		
15,525,000	Government of Canada Treasury Bills		
	4.08% to 4.17% due from		
	Jan. 25, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007	15,384,661	15,442,651
2,435,000	•		
(US)	Commercial Paper		
	5.15% to 5.18% due from	2 762 707	2 022 550
24,325,000	Jan. 23, 2007 to Mar. 16, 2007 Canadian Wheat Board	2,762,787	2,823,558
	Commercial Paper		
(03)	5.12% to 5.16% due from		
	Jan. 17, 2007 to Feb. 23, 2007	27,634,755	28,197,429
55,000	Export Development Corporation	,,	,,
(US)	Commercial Paper		
	5.17% due Jan. 12, 2007	60,400	63,968
	TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES	45,842,603	46,527,606
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	1,450,089,396	2,096,677,600
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 0.1%		2,194,297
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		2,098,871,897

Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Subscriptions receivable	\$2,096,677,600 270,623 3,806,561 740,628	\$1,751,460,939 333,220 5,394,025 2,260,543
	2,101,495,412	1,759,448,727
LIABILITIES Distributions payable Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	456 211,937 2,411,122	335 453,340 2,193,068
	2,623,515	2,646,743
Net assets	\$2,098,871,897	\$1,756,801,984
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$1,829,354,529 \$ 6,380,372 \$ 212,313,197 \$ 50,823,799	\$1,569,156,778 \$ 592,616 \$ 132,630,822 \$ 54,421,768
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	46,872,169 163,889 5,427,082 1,308,106	45,014,813 17,024 3,796,546 1,568,577
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 39.03 \$ 38.93 \$ 39.12 \$ 38.85	\$ 34.86 \$ 34.81 \$ 34.93 \$ 34.70

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends Interest Securities lending Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 38,804,514 12,758,220 255,943 (451,002)	\$ 33,297,391 10,245,031 162,044 (368,397)
	51,367,675	43,336,069
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees Filing fees	25,137,185 26,815 2,755 125,651 79,157	20,142,268 22,248 2,642 103,396 64,602
Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	29,153 253,750 2,804,501	7,891 301,591 2,477,112
Absorbed expenses	28,458,967 (19,581)	23,121,750 (51,899)
	28,439,386	23,069,851
Net investment income (loss)	22,928,289	20,266,218
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	59,369,235 1,330,231 109,431 152,697,626	89,688,812 259,648 11,150 163,380,821
Net gain (loss) on investments	213,506,523	253,340,431
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$236,434,812	\$273,606,649
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$204,005,988 \$ 540,681 \$ 25,174,243 \$ 6,713,900	\$250,375,947 \$ 88,490 \$ 13,325,042 \$ 9,817,170
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 4.41 \$ 5.74 \$ 5.27 \$ 5.03	\$ 5.72 \$ 6.38 \$ 6.57 \$ 6.29

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS — BEGINNING OF PERIOD		
Class A Units	\$1,569,156,778	\$1,212,891,559
Class F Units	592,616	385,567
Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	132,630,822 54,421,768	36,849,270 38,109,751
Scotta i rivate circit onits	1,756,801,984	1,288,236,147
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS	,,	,,
Class A Units	204,005,988	250,375,947
Class F Units	540,681	88,490
Class I Units	25,174,243	13,325,042
Scotia Private Client Units	6,713,900	9,817,170
	236,434,812	273,606,649
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS		
From net investment income	(40.474.004)	(40.440.640)
Class A Units Class F Units	(12,471,021)	(10,140,640)
Class I Units	(63,219) (4,289,776)	(6,789) (1,623,538)
Scotia Private Client Units	(1,087,679)	(1,074,279)
From realized gain	() / /	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
Class A Units	_	(10,749,540)
Class F Units Class I Units	_	(4,057)
Scotia Private Client Units	_	(889,145) (371,172)
Scotta Frivate Circle Offics	/17 011 60E\	
LINET TRANSACTIONS	(17,911,695)	(24,859,160)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue		
Class A Units	356,785,366	392,351,870
Class F Units	6,569,953	313,234
Class I Units	64,234,629	87,157,499
Scotia Private Client Units	18,548,458	27,356,247
Reinvested distributions Class A Units	12,151,849	20,343,515
Class F Units	61,215	8,533
Class I Units	4,138,042	2,512,683
Scotia Private Client Units	1,075,131	1,443,353
Payments on redemption	(200 274 424)	(205.045.022)
Class A Units Class F Units	(300,274,431) (1,320,874)	(285,915,933) (192,362)
Class I Units	(9,574,763)	(4,700,989)
Scotia Private Client Units	(28,847,779)	(20,859,302)
	123,546,796	219,818,348
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS		
Class A Units	260,197,751	356,265,219
Class F Units	5,787,756	207,049
Class I Units	79,682,375	95,781,552
Scotia Private Client Units	(3,597,969)	16,312,017
	342,069,913	468,565,837
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD		
Class A Units	1,829,354,529	1,569,156,778
Class F Units Class I Units	6,380,372	592,616
Scotia Private Client Units	212,313,197 50,823,799	132,630,822 54,421,768
Scota i mate cheft offici		
	\$2,098,871,897	\$1,756,801,984

Number

Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

				Number			
Neumber		A.,	Maukat	of Shares/		A	Market
Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Contracts	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
EQUITIES – 97.		3333 (47	(+)	EQUITIES (cont		3333 (47	1 (+7
	UITIES – 80.8%				UITIES (cont'd)		
Energy - 15.29				Financials (con			
	Canadian Natural Resources Ltd.	2,233,727	7,316,547	612	S&P/TSX 60 Index Put Options \$73.55	100.036	45 720
	EnCana Corporation	5,097,850	12,485,233	225 228	Feb. 16, 2007 Sun Life Financial Services of Canada Inc.	108,936 7,300,889	45,726 11,113,670
	Ensign Resource Service Group Inc. Husky Energy Inc.	970,636 1,056,913	1,263,393 2,855,015		Toronto-Dominion Bank	9,639,550	21,275,616
	Imperial Oil Ltd.	2,836,327	4,858,603	,		71,620,504	135,137,926
	Nexen Inc.	6,722,088	6,793,066	Information To	shaplam, 2.60/	71,020,304	133,137,320
	Petro-Canada	5,262,079	9,619,429		chnology – 2.6% CGI Group Inc. Class A	1,859,481	1,518,684
,	Shell Canada Ltd.	679,636	1,669,522 12,088,743		Cognos Inc.	1,379,643	1,415,644
	Suncor Energy Inc. Talisman Energy Inc.	3,929,351 3,323,890	7,923,960		Nortel Networks Corporation	7,125,560	4,169,249
	Trican Well Service Ltd.	942,325	798,576	32,400	Research in Motion Ltd.	2,692,891	4,827,600
46,600	Western Oil Sands Inc. Class A	1,106,537	1,524,286			13,057,575	11,931,177
		34,161,359	69,196,373	Telecommunica	ation Services – 3.0%		
Materials – 10.	2%				BCE Inc.	6,850,438	6,913,935
	Agnico-Eagle Mines Ltd.	1,881,078	2,005,353		Bell Aliant Regional Communications	872,271	608,784
	Alcan Inc.	6,827,330	7,604,829	118,440	Telus Corporation	3,126,047	6,338,909
	Barrick Gold Corporation	8,533,863	11,347,314			10,848,756	13,861,628
	Cameco Corporation Goldcorp Inc.	646,947 6,701,232	4,432,646 7,976,199	Utilities – 3.0%			
164,300		2,023,563	2,270,626		Enbridge Inc.	3,587,602	5,818,210
15,690		1,052,625	2,620,230		TransAlta Corporation TransCanada Corporation	2,858,255 1,994,159	4,417,178 3,516,826
94,105	Teck Cominco Ltd. Class B	3,158,283	8,271,830	80,000	ilaliscaliada Corpolation		
		30,824,921	46,529,027			8,440,016	13,752,214
Industrials – 6.	3%			Income Trust U		2 260 250	2 604 020
	Bombardier Inc. Class B	876,157	897,440		Canadian Oil Sands Trust Penn West Energy Trust	3,369,350 1,612,926	3,684,930 2,849,193
	CAE Inc.	2,676,287	3,104,600		Precision Drilling Trust	2,387,272	2,049,193
	Canadian National Railway Company	4,226,557	11,748,926		Yellow Pages Income Fund	1,205,910	1,077,219
	Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd. Finning International Inc.	2,666,225 1,407,697	4,649,454 2,403,837			8,575,458	9,641,202
	Macdonald Dettwiler & Associates Ltd.	780,756	1,416,680		TOTAL CANADIAN EQUITIES	221,097,808	368,748,407
	Ritchie Bros. Auctioneers Inc.	770,016	1,902,741	FOREICN FOLL		221,037,000	300,740,407
81,100	SNC-Lavalin Group Inc.	2,509,036	2,552,217	FOREIGN EQUI United States -			
		15,912,731	28,675,895		Abbott Laboratories	213,240	230,433
Consumer Disc	retionary – 4.9%				Abercrombie & Fitch Company Class A	213,603	230,418
	Alliance Atlantis Communications Class B	1,734,689	3,495,740	6,650		263,080	318,622
	Astral Media Inc. Class A	2,308,572	3,398,043		Advanced Micro Devices Inc.	155,943	150,096
	Canadian Tire Corporation Ltd. Class A	1,434,023	2,208,904		Alcoa Inc. Altria Group Inc.	166,741 310,675	149,662 343,992
242,580	Rogers Communications Inc. Class B Thomson Corporation	4,311,154 3,754,776	8,417,526 3,979,158		American Express Company	357,576	385,276
	Tim Hortons Inc.	896,148	889,416		American International Group Inc.	526,614	583,654
,		14,439,362	22,388,787		Amgen Inc.	478,595	481,550
Canaumar Stan	Jan 3 60/	14,433,302	22,300,707		Apache Corporation	125,419	134,071
Consumer Stap	Alimentation Couche-Tard Inc. Class B	1,701,270	2,494,187		Apple Computer Inc. AT&T Corporation	417,349 644,088	598,077 837,702
	Jean Coutu Group Inc. Class A	1,843,314	2,171,153		Bank of America Corporation	981,246	1,059,439
23,545	Loblaw Companies Ltd.	1,277,124	1,148,761	11,350	Bank of New York Company Inc.	452,948	520,670
	Metro Inc. Class A	987,147	1,590,672		Best Buy Company Inc.	195,454	178,254
	Saputo Inc.	3,396,303	3,744,085		Boeing Company	137,409	155,275
102,923	Shoppers Drug Mart Corporation	2,725,101	5,155,413		Broadcom Corporation Class A Burlington Northern Santa Fe Corporation	85,651 130,411	91,107 129,005
		11,930,259	16,304,271		Caterpillar Inc.	93,367	129,003
Health Care –					Chevron Corporation	309,584	334,142
62,525	MDS Inc.	1,286,867	1,329,907	20,740	Cisco Systems Inc.	580,768	660,465
Financials – 29					Citigroup Inc.	895,416	976,123
	Bank of Montreal	5,856,927	10,629,312		Colgate-Palmolive Company Comcast Corporation Class A	299,016 305,074	319,275 383,240
	Bank of Nova Scotia, The Brookfield Asset Management Inc. Class A	6,783,838 2,189,086	7,726,430 7,682,995		ConocoPhillips	258,500	457,746
	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	7,424,146	13,264,799		Constellation Brands Inc. Class A	146,454	149,323
	Great-West Lifeco Inc.	3,824,756	5,965,700	9,860	Corning Inc.	287,142	214,957
527,570	Manulife Financial Corporation	10,833,565	20,759,874		Costco Wholesale Corporation	132,670	155,243
45,634		2,047,164	3,004,543		CVS Corporation	258,093	316,944
301,690		5,852,900 9,758,747	10,646,640		Danaher Corporation Deere & Company	135,336 111,520	155,309 132,931
414,822	Royal Bank of Canada	9,/38,/4/	23,022,621	1,200	beere a company	111,320	اددیدا

Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund (Continued)

Number

Number of Shares/							
Number		Average	Market	Number		Average	Market
of Contracts	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)	of Shares	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
		C03t (\$)	value (3)			C03t (\$)	value (\$)
EQUITIES (cont FOREIGN EQUI				EQUITIES (cont FOREIGN EQUI			
United States (United States (
	Dollar General Corporation	81,848	96,934		Wal-Mart Stores Inc.	222,836	216,850
	Dominion Resources Inc.	555,906	628,150		Walt Disney Company	274,169	337,022
.,	Eaton Corporation	151,583	161,098		WellPoint Inc.	222,531	237,477
	Electronic Arts Inc.	154,287	138,484		Wells Fargo & Company	403,544	447,908
3,300	Eli Lilly & Company	210,026	200,333		Wyeth	406,814	433,124
	Emerson Electric Company	211,252	251,731		XTO Energy Inc.	138,246	200,816
	Entergy Corporation	488,077	606,703		Yahoo! Inc.	176,893	171,116
	Exelon Corporation	131,892	141,344	1,800	Zimmer Holdings Inc.	152,151	164,391
	Exxon Mobil Corporation	704,666	948,254			28,158,825	31,756,847
	Federated Department Stores Inc. Franklin Resources Inc.	156,534	153,281	Australia – 0.3	%		
	Freeport-McMoran Copper & Gold Inc. Class B	205,096 127,235	232,350 123,380		Coles Group Ltd.	64,139	70,649
	GAP Inc.	151,430	162,004		Macquarie Airports	103,380	115,486
21,980		927,731	952,991		Macquarie Bank Ltd.	153,181	166,453
1,000	Gilead Sciences Inc.	75,759	75,657	7,000	National Australia Bank Ltd.	225,456	259,206
	Goldman Sachs Group Inc.	120,828	197,441		QBE Insurance Group Ltd.	474,031	693,185
3,520		151,927	186,824	11,400	Zinifex Ltd.	148,750	196,312
210		97,302	112,676			1,168,937	1,501,291
3,800	Halliburton Company	139,149	137,482	Austria – 0.1%			
1,680	Harrah's Entertainment Inc.	140,845	161,928		OMV AG	119,377	151,400
	Hartford Financial Services Group Inc.	271,832	340,309		Voest Alpine AG	95,138	203,840
	Hess Corporation	76,952	75,087	3,100	voest Alpine Ad		
	Hewlett-Packard Company	297,062	346,522			214,515	355,240
	Home Depot Inc.	217,733	225,362	Belgium – 0.19	%		
	Honeywell International Inc.	147,233	169,738	6,000	Fortis	234,255	297,162
	Intel Corporation	453,919	408,200	Finland - 0.1%			
	International Business Machines Corporation	97,628	97,351 753,112		Nokia Oyj	175,243	187,154
13,360	Johnson & Johnson JPMorgan Chase & Company	709,772			Stora Enso Oyj Class R	134,383	150,457
13,300	Kellogg Company	651,999 284,864	751,891 319,649	,	,,,	309,626	337,611
	Kellogg Company Kohl's Corporation	124,978	154,686			309,020	337,011
	McCormick & Company Inc.	140,683	151,415	France – 1.1%		24500	24544
	McGraw-Hill Companies Inc.	204,331	301,177		Air France	24,590	24,511
	MEMC Electronic Materials Inc.	53,975	73,426	6,949		656,398	879,233
	Merrill Lynch & Company Inc.	392,506	496,840		Cappemini SA	274,289	397,825
	Micron Technology Inc.	137,118	135,010	1,300	Compagnie Generale des Etablissements Michelin Class B	109,918	144,874
22,590	Microsoft Corporation	727,488	785,973	5 500	Credit Agricole SA	170,574	268,484
6,330	Motorola Inc.	162,523	151,645	1,734		194,105	216,648
	Nabors Industries Ltd.	263,159	267,535		Groupe Danone	184,005	208,372
	Newmont Mining Corporation	250,909	229,901		Renault SA	377,628	475,479
	Norfolk Southern Corporation	322,956	361,550		Sanofi-Aventis SA	314,505	375,421
	Omnicom Group Inc.	220,358	257,020		SES Global SA – FDR	119,082	134,473
	Oracle Corporation	249,677	291,785	1,785	Societe Generale	224,026	351,795
95	Oracle Corporation Call Options \$17.50	12 122	2 404	9,347	Societe Television Francaise 1	347,261	403,799
2 200	Jan. 19, 2007 Peabody Energy Corporation	12,423	2,491 159,150		Total SA	359,856	499,274
6,600		168,269 437,680	481,031	3,565	Vinci SA	382,702	529,063
	Pfizer Inc.	498,738	452,681			3,738,939	4,909,251
60	Pfizer Inc. Put Options \$25.00 Jan. 19, 2007	2,875	1,223	Germany – 0.7	0/_		
	Praxair Inc.	195,473	270,995		Allianz AG Holdings	110,265	142,750
	Procter & Gamble Company	529,974	622,765	3,000		310,937	340,117
	Prudential Financial Inc.	269,297	422,187	6,007		334,788	375,396
	Qualcomm Inc.	240,873	221,046	1,600		142,121	216,671
4,330	Schlumberger Ltd.	200,486	318,663	1,200		69,507	86,553
2,650	Starwood Hotels & Resorts Worldwide Inc.	177,563	192,987	8,500		166,289	272,388
5,520	Symantec Corporation	132,623	134,105		Deutsche Telekom AG	149,102	155,290
	Target Corporation	267,259	293,819	2,333	E.ON AG	198,056	368,703
	Texas Instruments Inc.	319,752	308,732	1,527	Merck KGAA	186,743	184,343
	Textron Inc.	123,737	149,688	2,400	Muenchener Rueckver AG	350,685	480,457
	Thermo Electron Corporation	140,603	184,702	4,705		475,950	603,768
	Time Warner Inc.	159,759	159,882	3,800	TUI AG	86,048	88,429
	Transocean Inc.	108,184	194,162			2,580,491	3,314,865
	United Technologies Corporation	259,770	305,964	Greece – 0.0%			
	UnitedHealth Group Inc. Verizon Communications Inc.	310,739 279,438	345,587 329,346		OPAP SA	18,357	18,544
	Wachovia Corporation	214,116	228,936	712		10,337	10,544
3,430	rraciiovia Corporation	217,110	220,330				

Number

Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund (Continued)

Mare					of Shares/			
ROUTES (control) Formation	Number		Average	Market			Average	Market
Forestable For	of Shares	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)	Value (\$)	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
Herry Group - 0.27% Simpsore - 0.17% Simpsore								
27,000 Life Amps Left 197,200 27,100 27,100								
A-0.00 U.S. Iurug tofi 197,256 267,412 263,133 886,680 73,100 8page / 197,556 447,750 393,12 274,755 284,755 2			272 660	2/0 200			225 170	105.02/
105,50 Sinc Land Co. Lit.						riextionics international Etd.	223,176	103,334
Personal Composition PLC 12,000						Panco Pilhao Vizcaya Argentaria CA	467 E02	E02 120
Telestand - O-396 18,144 Telefonica SA 49.286 449.286 449.286 429.286	•							
1.27, 1.27	Iraland 0.20/		037,130	000,000				
6,973 Crife Fruit C		Anglo Irich Rank Corporation PLC	523 020	600 469	,			
Taby					Sweden 0.10	V	1,121,001	1,521,001
taby — 0.4 % 10.599.70 2.900 Suerska Celluliosa AB Class B 147,691 176,161							144 530	159 55/
Trace Process February Trace			865.946	1.059.770	.,			
6,800 Buzzi Unicam SpA 128,200 224,735 500,772	Italy = 0.4%			, ,				165,050
25.79. Frii SpA		Buzzi Unicem SpA	128.290	224.735			450.499	500.773
2,800 Fondiaria-3ai SpA 130,362 150,368 29,489 A8B tut 46,7778 615,227 14,9816 14,092 14,092 14,982 14					Switzorland	1 79/-	150,155	500,775
1,200 Fondam's Sail SpA — NNC 42,980 493,799 1,500 Alcon Inc. 191,204 195,552 1,934,948 1,483 Nestle SA 54,761 612,223 1,934,948 1,483 Nestle SA 1,934 1,9							467 778	615 223
43,1100								195,352
Japan - 2-58	48,498	UniCredito Italiano SpA	431,100	493,799				1,409,168
Age			1,526,935	1,934,948	,			612,222
14,300 Dalich Sanhpu Co, Ltd. 148,193 156,585 3,626 Rocher Holdings AG - Genusscheine 522,706 755,231	Japan – 2.5%							
1,000 Delicit Sainty C.C. Ltd. 312,259 32,354 21,196 UBS AG 636,083 859,585								
1,000 Demo Corporation 1,000 1						3		
22 East Japan Rallway Co. Ltd.								
Section Corporation 130,062 95,164 1,300 1,3					.2,.50	000 7.0		
13,000 Hitachi Ltd.							4,249,955	3,430,600
10,300 Honda Motor Co. Ltd. 337,249 474,686 7,400 Aviva P.C. 236,767 325,522 3							200 524	275 100
9,100 Hoya Corporation 328,774 413,867 27,800 BAE Systems PLC 199,316 268,721 16,000 Incohu Corporation 99,987 153,307 23,127 83,128 PC 264,814 338,4								
Note National Content 199, 997 193, 997 23, 127 38 arcksys PLC 264, 814 383, 344 383, 94 384, 945, 988 384, 945, 988 384, 945, 988 384, 945, 988 384, 945, 988 384, 945, 988 384, 945, 988 384, 946, 988 384, 988								
Agapan Lobacco Inc. 195,097 449,388 13,015 BG Group PLC 170,024 206,827 206,007								383,846
Missubishi Corporation 32,312 153,044 6,707 8hritsh American Tobacco PLC 183,397 218,66 31,000 Missubishi UFF Financial Group Inc. 482,786 521,803 19,800 Centrica PLC 158,366 160,020 17,000 Missub & Co. Ltd. 468,500 537,531 4,800 Centrica PLC 176,489 218,867 25,000 Missu & Co. Ltd. 168,854 205,570 44,230 Friends Provident PLC 176,489 218,867 25,000 Missub & Co. Ltd. 254,805 288,364 15,020 HBOS PLC 288,127 387,311 21,500 Missub & Co. Ltd. 101,437 117,457 22,443 International Power PLC 305,534 385,151 383,940 Misson Motor Co. Ltd. 101,437 117,457 22,443 Marks & Spencer Group PLC 248,425 366,331 383,151 383,100 Misson Motor Co. Ltd. 101,437 117,457 22,443 Marks & Spencer Group PLC 248,425 366,331 383,151 383,161 383							170,024	206,829
Missai & Co. Ltd. 48,2786 521,803 19,800 Centrica PLC 153,366 160,201								265,663
31,000 Mitsui & Co. Ltd. 468,500 537,531 59,000 Enterprise Inns PLC 87,984 147,787 23,000 Mitsui Chemicals Inc. 168,854 205,570 4,800 Enterprise Inns PLC 176,489 218,481 248,810 25,000 Mitsui Chemicals Inc. 254,805 288,364 15,020 HBOS PLC 288,127 387,311 21,500 Mitsui O.S.K. Lines Ltd. 254,805 288,364 15,020 HBOS PLC 288,127 387,311 21,500 Mitsui Molecular Inc. 254,805 264,812 Marks & Spencer Group PLC 336,534 385,151 Mitsui Molecular Inc. 310,000 Mitsui Molec								
23,000 Mitsui (chemicals Inc. 168,854 205,570 44,200 Friends Provident PLC 176,489 1218,482 25,000 Mitsui O.S.K. Lines Ltd. 205,110 287,679 44,230 Friends Provident PLC 176,489 1218,484 25,000 NGK Insulators Ltd. 254,805 288,364 15,020 HBOS PLC 288,127 387,311 21,500 Nippon Mining Holdings Inc. 155,197 180,225 44,214 International Power PLC 305,534 385,151 46 Nippon Telegraph and Telephone Corporation 249,080 264,812 40,208 Man Group PLC 356,046 479,400 Nissan Motor Co. Ltd. 101,437 117,457 24,43 Marks & Spencer Group PLC 248,425 366,33 7,300 Nitto Denko Corporation 507,816 423,894 4,350 Punch Taverns PLC 70,435 126,54 18,100 Nomura Holdings Inc. 391,060 389,940 2,127 Reckitt Benkiser PLC 111,259 113,277 2,750 Orix Corporation 711,199 99,567 7,739 Rio Tinto PLC 469,288 479,277 1,000 Rengo Co. Ltd. 65,495 74,292 40,697 Royal & Sum Alliance Insurance Group PLC 469,288 141,577 1,000 Rengo Co. Ltd. 232,168 238,235 9,000 Royal & Sum Alliance Insurance Group PLC 75,986 141,577 1,000 Sharp Corporation 234,731 241,077 8,043 Royal & Sum Alliance Insurance Group PLC 388,951 448,877 1,000 Shin-Etsu Chemical Co. Ltd. 210,944 224,905 2,279 Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class A 313,933 330,455 1,000 Sumitomo Heavy Industries Ltd. 166,992 220,608 7,197 Sabmiller PLC 164,256 192,444 27,000 Tokyo Gas Co. Ltd. 146,645 167,326 192,348 248,844 11,389 Sumitomo Mitsui Financial Group Inc. 613,913 748,699 30,100 Sainbard Chartered PLC 364,118 385,544 27,000 Tokyo Gas Co. Ltd. 146,645 167,326 192,301 Tokyo Gas Co. Ltd. 146,645 167,326 1								
29,000 Mitsur O.S.K. Lines trd. 205,110 287,679 6,500 GlaxoSmithKline PLC 192,702 199,69 16,000 NGK Insulators trd. 254,805 288,364 15,020 HBOS PLC 288,127 387,31-21,000 Nippon Mining Holdings Inc. 155,197 180,225 44,214 International Power PLC 305,534 385,151 386,000 Nissan Motor Co. Ltd. 101,437 117,457 22,443 Mark Sa Spencer Group PLC 248,425 363,300 Nitso Denko Corporation 507,816 423,894 4,350 Punch Taverns PLC 70,435 126,54 18,100 Nomura Holdings Inc. 391,060 398,940 2,127 Recktit Benkiser PLC 112,529 113,277 2,750 Orix Corporation 711,199 929,567 7,739 Rio Tinto PLC 469,288 479,277 10,000 Rengo Co. Ltd. 65,495 74,292 7,739 Rio Tinto PLC 388,951 448,77 10,000 Rengo Co. Ltd. 232,168 238,235 9,900 Royal B Ston Alliance Insurance Group PLC 75,986 141,577 10,000 Nicro Holding Inc. 234,731 241,077 8,043 Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class A 313,933 330,458 12,900 Nibri-Etsu Chemical Co. Ltd. 210,944 224,905 2,279 Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class B 95,281 93,766 35 Sumitomo Heavy Industries Ltd. 126,992 220,608 2,279 Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class B 95,281 93,766 35 Sumitomo Heavy Industries Ltd. 126,992 220,608 2,279 Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class B 95,281 93,766 35 33,900 70 70 70 70 70 70 70								
16,000 NGK Insulators Ltd. 254,805 288,364 15,020 HBOS PLC 288,177 387,31. 21,500 Nippon Mining Holdings Inc. 155,197 180,225 44,214 International Power PLC 305,534 385,151 46 Nippon Telegraph and Telephone Corporation 249,080 264,812 44,214 International Power PLC 305,046 479,400 8,300 Nissan Motor Co. Ltd. 101,437 117,457 22,443 Marks & Spencer Group PLC 248,425 366,333 7,300 Nitto Denko Corporation 507,816 423,894 43,500 Numary Holdings Inc. 391,060 398,940 2,127 Reckitt Benkiser PLC 112,529 113,277 2,750 Orix Corporation 711,199 99,567 7,739 Rio Tinto PLC 469,288 479,277 10,000 Ricoh Co. Ltd. 65,495 74,292 40,697 Royal & Sun Alliance Insurance Group PLC 388,951 448,477 12,000 Sharp Corporation 234,731 241,077 8,043 Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class A 313,933 330,455 18,000 Sumitomo Heavy Industries Ltd. 126,992 220,608 7,197 Sabmiller PLC 164,256 192,444 18,000 Sumitomo Hitsui Financial Group Inc. 613,913 748,699 30,100 Sainsbury ()) PLC 191,084 281,101 27,000 Tokyo Gas Co. Ltd. 146,645 167,326 19,230 192,30 Tesco PLC 166,997 177,721 27,000 Tokyo Gas Co. Ltd. 146,645 167,326 19,230 Toyota Motor Corporation 29,474,639 10,601,732 19,230 Toyota Motor Corporation 29,474,639 10,601,732 19,230 Toyota Motor Corporation 29,474,639 10,601,754 11,610,574 11,610								
A								387,314
8,300 Nissan Motor Co. Ltd. 101,437 117,457 11								385,150
7,300 Nitto Denko Corporation 507,816 423,894 4,350 Punch Tavems PLC 70,435 126,54 18,100 Nomura Holdings Inc. 391,060 398,940 2,127 Reckitt Benkiser PLC 112,529 113,277 126,54 19,1000 Rengo Co. Ltd. 65,495 74,292 40,697 Royal & Sun Alliance Insurance Group PLC 75,986 141,577 12,000 Rengo Co. Ltd. 232,168 238,235 9,900 Royal Bank of Scotland Group PLC 388,951 448,477 12,000 Sharp Corporation 234,731 241,077 8,043 Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class A 313,933 330,455 18,000 Sumitomo Heavy Industries Ltd. 126,992 220,608 7,197 Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class B 95,281 93,766 Sumitomo Mistusi Financial Group Inc. 613,913 748,699 7,197 Sabmiller PLC 1645 B 95,281 193,766 192,444 11,389 Standard Chartered PLC 364,118 385,844 27,000 Tokyo Electric Power Co. Ltd. 192,881 248,884 11,389 Standard Chartered PLC 364,118 385,844 27,000 Tokyo Gas Co. Ltd. 146,645 167,326 192,200 Royal Bank of Scotland Group PLC 364,118 385,844 27,000 Tokyo Gas Co. Ltd. 146,645 167,326 192,230 Tesco PLC 166,997 177,124 13,900 Toyota Motor Corporation 755,708 1,062,120 15,351 Xstrata PLC 604,729 892,744 16,992 11,312 ING Groep NV 375,688 583,949 11,057,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills 4,800 Koninklijke Bam Groep NV 103,429 108,254 4,1496 to 4,17% due from 4,1496 to 4,17% due from 5,550 Mittal Steel Company NV 209,090 271,505 4,300 Wolters Kluwer NV 120,210 144,034 Urter All Royal Steel Company NV 209,090 271,505 4,300 Wolters Kluwer NV 120,210 144,034 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES 0.2% 930,855								479,409
18,100 Nomura Holdings Inc. 391,060 398,940 2,127 Reckitt Benkiser PLC 112,529 113,274 (2,750 Orix Corporation 711,199 929,567 7,399 Rio Tinto PLC 469,288 479,271 (1),000 Rengo Co. Ltd. 65,495 74,292 40,697 Royal & Sun Alliance Insurance Group PLC 75,986 141,577 (1),000 Ricoh Co. Ltd. 232,168 238,235 9,900 Royal Bank of Scotland Group PLC 388,951 448,477 (1),000 Shin-Etsu Chemical Co. Ltd. 210,944 224,905 2,799 Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class A 313,933 330,456 (1),000 Sumitomo Heavy Industries Ltd. 210,944 224,905 2,799 Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class B 95,281 18,000 Sumitomo Mitsui Financial Group Inc. 613,913 748,699 30,100 Sainsbury (I) PLC 191,044 281,100 Tokyo Electric Power Co. Ltd. 192,881 248,884 113,899 Standard Chartered PLC 364,118 388,841 27,000 Tokyo Electric Power Co. Ltd. 192,881 248,884 113,899 Standard Chartered PLC 364,118 388,841 27,000 Tokyo Gas Co. Ltd. 192,881 248,884 113,899 Standard Chartered PLC 364,118 388,841 27,000 Tokyo Gas Co. Ltd. 190,573 205,028 143,675 Vodafone Group PLC 390,804 461,961 33,900 Toyota Motor Corporation 190,573 205,028 143,675 Vodafone Group PLC 390,804 461,961 5,500 Buhrmann NV 88,765 95,185 TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES 63,192,895 75,616,533 4,300 Koninklijke Bam Groep NV 103,429 108,254 4,14% to 4.17% due from 11,2529 110,956,725 4,300 Wolters Kluwer NV 46,050 71,008 Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 10,958,870 10,996,725 4,300 Wolters Kluwer NV 120,210 144,034 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES - 0.2% 930,855					22,443	Marks & Spencer Group PLC		
2,750								
10,000 Ricoh Co. Ltd. 65,495 74,292 40,697 Royal & Sun Alliance Insurance Group PLC 75,986 141,575 12,000 Sharp Corporation 234,731 241,077 8,043 Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class A 313,933 330,455								
12,000 Sharp Corporation 234,731 241,077 8,043 Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class A 313,933 330,455 340,455 340,4								141,579
2,900 Shin-Etsu Chemical Co. Ltd. 210,944 224,905 2,279 Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class B 95,281 93,765 18,000 Sumitomo Heavy Industries Ltd. 126,992 220,608 7,197 Sabmiller PLC 164,256 192,444 192,481 248,884 17,390 30,100 36,000 36				,				448,477
18,000 Sumitomo Heavy Industries Ltd. 126,992 220,608 7,197 Sabmiller PLC 164,256 192,444 16,561 166,256 192,444 17,500 166,000 Tokyo Electric Power Co. Ltd. 192,881 248,884 11,389 154,340 170,000 Tokyo Gas Co. Ltd. 146,645 167,326 192,300 Toshiba Corporation 190,573 205,028 143,675 Vodafone Group PLC 390,804 461,961 13,900 Toyota Motor Corporation 755,708 1,062,120 15,351 Xstrata PLC 604,729 892,749 11,312 ING Groep NV 375,688 583,949 11,075,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills 4,300 Koninklijke RPN NV 46,050 71,008 4,300 Wolters Kluwer NV 120,210 144,034 1,395,014 1,395,014 1,395,014 1,395,014 1,773,645 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES 0.2% 930,855 193,000 100 Sainsbury (I) PLC 164,256 192,444 11,389 154 193,040 Sainsbury (I) PLC 191,044 281,100 Sainsbury (I) PLC 191,044 11,389 Standard Chartered PLC 192,04								330,456
Sumitomo Mitsui Financial Group Inc. 613,913 748,699 30,100 Sainsbury (I) PLC 191,084 281,101 6,600 Tokyo Electric Power Co. Ltd. 192,881 248,884 11,389 Standard Chartered PLC 364,118 385,841 27,000 Tokyo Gas Co. Ltd. 146,645 167,326 19,230 Tesco PLC 166,997 177,120 17,000 Tokyo Gas Co. Ltd. 190,573 205,028 143,675 Vodafone Group PLC 390,804 461,961 46,645 167,326 19,230 Tesco PLC 166,997 177,120 15,351 Xstrata PLC 604,729 892,741 15,351 Xstrata PLC 604,729 892,741 15,351 Xstrata PLC 63,192,895 75,616,531 15,351 Xstrata PLC 64,200 15,351 1								
6,600 lokyo Electric Power Co. Ltd. 19,4881 248,884 27,000 Tokyo Gas Co. Ltd. 146,645 167,326 19,230 Tesco PLC 166,997 177,126 19,000 Tokyo Gas Co. Ltd. 146,645 167,326 19,230 Tesco PLC 166,997 177,126 19,000 Tokshiba Corporation 190,573 205,028 143,675 Vodafone Group PLC 390,804 461,961 604,729 892,745 15,351 Xstrata PLC 604,729 892,745 6,821,810 8,413,526 15,351 Xstrata PLC 604,729 892,745 6,821,810 8,413,526 15,351 Xstrata PLC 604,729 892,745 15,351 Xstrata PLC 60		,						
27,000								
13,900 Toyota Motor Corporation 755,708 1,062,120 15,351 Xstrata PLC 604,729 892,749 Netherlands - 0.4% 6,967 ABN AMRO Holding NV 211,428 260,354 5,500 Buhrmann NV 88,765 95,185 TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES 284,290,703 444,364,940 1,312 ING Groep NV 375,688 583,949 11,075,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills 4,800 Koninklijke Bam Groep NV 103,429 108,254 4,300 Koninklijke KPN NV 46,050 71,008 Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 10,958,870 10,996,729 4,300 Wolters Kluwer NV 120,210 144,034 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES - 0.2% 930,855								177,126
Netherlands		The state of the s						461,965
Netherlands - 0.4% 6,967 ABN AMRO Holding NV 211,428 260,354 TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES 63,192,895 75,616,533 5,500 Buhrmann NV 88,765 95,185 TOTAL EQUITIES 284,290,703 444,364,946 5,970 European Aeronautic Defence & Space Company 240,354 239,356 SHORT-TERM NOTES - 2.4% 11,312 ING Groep NV 375,688 583,949 11,075,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills 4,800 Koninklijke Bam Groep NV 103,429 108,254 4,300 Koninklijke KPN NV 46,050 71,008 Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 10,958,870 10,996,729 5,550 Mittal Steel Company NV 209,090 271,505 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 295,249,573 455,361,669 4,300 Wolters Kluwer NV 120,210 144,034 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES - 0.2% 930,853	13,900	Toyota Motor Corporation			15,351	Xstrata PLC	604,729	892,749
6,967 ABN AMRO Holding NV 211,428 260,354 TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES 284,290,703 444,364,940 5,500 Buhrmann NV 88,765 95,185 TOTAL EQUITIES 284,290,703 444,364,940 5,970 European Aeronautic Defence & Space Company 240,354 239,356 SHORT-TERM NOTES – 2.4% 11,312 ING Groep NV 375,688 583,949 11,075,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills 4,800 Koninklijke Bam Groep NV 103,429 108,254 4.14% to 4.17% due from 4,300 Koninklijke KPN NV 46,050 71,008 Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 10,958,870 10,996,729 5,550 Mittal Steel Company NV 209,090 271,505 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 295,249,573 455,361,669 4,300 Wolters Kluwer NV 1,395,014 1,773,645 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 0.2% 930,855			9,474,639	11,610,574			6,821,810	8,413,528
5,907 Buhrmann NV 88,765 95,185 TOTAL EQUITIES 284,290,703 444,364,940 5,970 European Aeronautic Defence & Space Company 240,354 239,356 SHORT-TERM NOTES – 2.4% 11,312 ING Groep NV 375,688 583,949 11,075,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills 4,800 Koninklijke Bam Groep NV 103,429 108,254 4.14% to 4.17% due from 4,300 Koninklijke KPN NV 46,050 71,008 Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 10,958,870 10,996,729 5,550 Mittal Steel Company NV 209,090 271,505 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 295,249,573 455,361,669 4,300 Wolters Kluwer NV 1,395,014 1,773,645 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 0.2% 930,853						TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES	63,192.895	75,616.533
5,970 European Aeronautic Defence & Space Company 240,354 239,356 SHORT-TERM NOTES – 2.4% 11,312 ING Groep NV 375,688 583,949 11,075,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills 4,800 Koninklijke Bam Groep NV 103,429 108,254 4.14% to 4.17% due from 4,300 Koninklijke KPN NV 46,050 71,008 Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 10,958,870 10,996,729 5,550 Mittal Steel Company NV 209,090 271,505 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 295,249,573 455,361,669 4,300 Wolters Kluwer NV 1,395,014 1,773,645 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 0.2% 930,853								
11,312 ING Groep NV 375,688 583,949 11,075,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills 4,800 Koninklijke Bam Groep NV 103,429 108,254 4.14% to 4.17% due from 4,300 Koninklijke KPN NV 46,050 71,008 Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 10,958,870 10,996,729 5,550 Mittal Steel Company NV 209,090 271,505 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 295,249,573 455,361,669 4,300 Wolters Kluwer NV 1,395,014 1,773,645 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 0.2% 930,853					CHODE TERM	•	204,230,103	77,504,540
4,800 Koninklijke Bam Groep NV 103,429 108,254 4.14% to 4.17% due from 4,300 Koninklijke KPN NV 46,050 71,008 Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 10,958,870 10,996,729 10,958,870 10,996,729 10,958,870 10,996,729 10,958,870 10,9								
4,300 Koninklijke KPN NV 46,050 71,008 209,090 271,505 Mittal Steel Company NV 209,090 4,300 Wolters Kluwer NV 209,090 271,505 120,210 144,034 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 10,958,870 295,249,573 295,249,573 295,361,665 209,090 271,505 209,090 271,5					11,075,000			
5,550 Mittal Steel Company NV 209,090 271,505 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100							10,958.870	10,996.729
4,300 vvolters kluwer NV 120,210 144,034	5,550	Mittal Steel Company NV	209,090	271,505		•		
1,75,045	4,300	Wolters Kluwer NV	120,210	144,034			233,243,373	
			1,395,014	1,773,645		OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.2%		930,853
						TOTAL NET ASSETS — 100.0%		456,292,522

Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund (Continued)

COMMITMENTS - FORWARD CONTRACTS

Settlement Date	Currency To Be Received	Contractual Amount	Currency To Be Delivered	Contractual Amount	Canadian Value as at December 31, 2006 (\$)	Canadian \$ Appreciation/ (Depreciation)
Mar. 15, 2007	Canadian Dollar	2,305,218	Japanese Yen	230,614,000	2,272,880	32,338
Mar. 15, 2007	Canadian Dollar	404,148	Swiss Franc	417,000	400,089	4,059
Mar. 15, 2007	Canadian Dollar	41,841	Swiss Franc	45,000	43,175	(1,334)
Mar. 15, 2007	Hong Kong Dollar	1,307,000	Canadian Dollar	192,944	195,900	(2,957)
Mar. 15, 2007	Japanese Yen	22,479,000	Canadian Dollar	221,359	221,548	189
					3,133,592	32,295

The currency forward contracts outstanding at December 31, 2006 are placed with a financial institution with a credit rating of A1 by Standard & Poor's.

Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold Subscriptions receivable Receivable from forward contracts	\$455,361,669 1,028,718 634,575 154,572 64,814 32,295	\$479,442,260 767,137 965,449 4,834,016 325,659
LIABILITIES	457,276,643	486,334,521
Payable for securities purchased Redemptions payable Accrued expenses Payable for currency forward contracts	230,117 27,119 726,885 —	59,665 106,866 811,090 50,207
	984,121	1,027,828
Net assets	\$456,292,522	\$485,306,693
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$430,903,781 \$ 29,770 \$ 25,358,971 \$ -	\$435,685,433 \$ 19,588 \$ 20,873,672 \$ 28,728,000
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	15,459,368 1,067 882,455	18,026,123 810 854,452 1,081,373
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 27.87 \$ 27.91 \$ 28.74 \$ -	\$ 24.17 \$ 24.18 \$ 24.43 \$ 26.57

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends Interest Securities lending Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 7,486,033 1,554,032 20,142 (173,777)	\$ 11,866,336 1,181,348 11,393 (395,781)
	8,886,430	12,663,296
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees	7,776,878 19,700	9,439,309 19,172
Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees Filing fees	2,755 197,789 39,304	2,642 200,820 43,056
Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	15,403 111,110 1,099,413	6,067 178,394 1,366,321
Absorbed expenses	9,262,352 (21,002)	11,255,781 (204,660)
	9,241,350	11,051,121
Net investment income (loss)	(354,920)	1,612,175
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of currency forward	64,871,839 7,570 961,804 82,503	110,201,591 (75,410) 8,281,574 (50,207)
Net gain (loss) on investments	65,923,716	118,357,548
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$65,568,796	\$119,969,723
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$60,445,181 \$ (17,027) \$ 3,925,296 \$ 1,215,346	\$ 87,387,536 \$ 1,911 \$ 1,098,871 \$ 31,481,405
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 3.67 \$ (19.47) \$ 4.19 \$ 4.60	\$ 3.76 \$ 4.00 \$ 2.88 \$ 4.19

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS — BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$435,685,433 19,588 20,873,672	\$529,657,755 8,438
Scotia Private Client Units	28,728,000	228,067,693
	485,306,693	757,733,886
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	60,445,181 (17,027) 3,925,296 1,215,346	87,387,536 1,911 1,098,871 31,481,405
	65,568,796	119,969,723
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units Payments on redemption Class A Units	23,654,969 27,209 6,425,781 35,752 (88,881,802)	32,945,764 18,672 19,964,928 60,686,642 (214,305,622)
Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	(5,865,778) (29,979,098)	(9,433) (190,127) (291,507,740)
	(94,582,967)	(392,396,916)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	(4,781,652) 10,182 4,485,299 (28,728,000)	(93,972,322) 11,150 20,873,672 (199,339,693)
	(29,014,171)	(272,427,193)
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	430,903,781 29,770 25,358,971	435,685,433 19,588 20,873,672 28,728,000
	\$456,292,522	\$485,306,693

Number

Scotia Canadian Growth Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

Number Susper					of Shares/		
Control Cont	Number		Avorago	Market		Avorago	Market
EVALIDAM SQUITES conf. CAMADIAN EQUITES conf.		Issuer	•			_	
CAMADINE CURIES - 88 796 Promy - 1718 Promy -	_		C03t (\$)	value (\$)		C031 (\$)	value (\$)
Energy = 11%							
1,500 1,50		IIIE3 = 00.7 70				2 501 460	4 005 602
\$40,000 Canadam Sub-Outrine therapy Services Corporation \$9,023.138 21,646,000 \$400,000 Final Conceptation \$1,060,000 \$12,00		Canadian Natural Resources Ltd	6 156 087	12.057.100	, 3		
A00,000 Inchains Corporation 9,28318 21444,000 40,000 Richiel Brob. Auctionest Inc. 1,614.77 28,071.28 15,000 Graph Recurst Service (Furst Inc. 1,968.801 1,968.801 1,969.000 1,650,000 (Farst Septems Inc. 62,200 62,200 62,200 1,969.000 1,9							
1,500 Froigh Recurser Service Complex 1,988,891 2,286,750 199,000 SIC-Lawlin Group Inc. 627,500 588,000 580,000 Sicron Service New 1,985,724 4,484,800 1,000,000 Weekelt Artines Ltd. 1,332,800 1,432,000 1,000,000 Weekelt Artines Ltd. 41,312,801 1,432,000 1,000,000 Weekelt Artines Ltd. 41,312,801 1,432,000							
1,000 Selen Finergy inc.					,		
1,98,000 1,98,000							
150,000 Interpretation 1,413,109 5,688,800 1,500,000 Interpretation 1,413,109 1,456,800 1,450,000 Interpretation 1,413,100 1,450,000 1,4							
150,000 Injent oil list					,		
194000 Neser Inc.						41,307,933	00,393,222
1,45,000 Nemer Inc.					,		
25.000 Publish Resources Itsl 11,64,996 1927,996 53,049 Canadian Tire Corporation M. Class A 2,773,733 37,85,630 200,000					,		
200,000 Pan Client Enterry Corporation 799,939 550,000 55,000 Cours Interfariment Inc. Class 8 1,608,658 2,283,500 399,000 Repers Enterry Inc. Class 4 1,520,752 1,712,500 110,000 Shew Communications Inc. Class 8 3,913,573 4,060,100 4,000,000 Petror-Canada 1,761,011 2,595,000 55,000 Trin Hortors Inc. Class 8 3,913,573 4,060,100 4,000,000 Petror-Canada 1,761,011 2,595,000 55,000 Trin Hortors Inc. Class 8 3,913,573 4,060,100 4,000,000 Petror-Canada 1,761,011 2,595,000 55,000 Trin Hortors Inc. Class 8 3,913,573 4,060,100 4,000,000 Petror-Canada 1,761,011 2,595,000 55,000 Trin Hortors Inc. Class 8 2,285,000 2,285,00	200,000	Oilexco Inc.	1,271,400	1,450,000			
200,020 Pertless Frency Inc. Class A 846,669 972,980 399,600 Rogers Communications Inc. Class B 3,113,737 3,606,100 2,00	235,000	Paladin Resources Ltd.	1,164,906	1,872,950			
15,000 Petro-Canada	200,000	Pan Orient Energy Corporation	799,593	650,000			
1,257,000 1,000	240,242	Peerless Energy Inc. Class A	846,649	972,980			
1,761,014 2,955,000 55,000 Tim Hortons Inc. 1,869,975 1,852,950 1,860,000 Shirmor Energy Inc. 5,821,950 1,821,			11,520,752	16,712,500			
1,000 Spire Canada Itu			2,793,532				
230,000 Suncer Tengry Inc. 9,032,566 21,111,700 Consumer Staples - 3.0% Consumer Staples - 3.0% R8,000 Tran Well Service Ltd. 2,094,266 16,255,600 170,000 Administration Couche-Tard Inc. Class 8 2,32,004 4,305,500 2,400,000 2,40			1,761,014	2,505,000	55,000 TIM Hortons Inc.	1,866,975	
September Sept			1,034,968	2,610,600		28,269,494	41,046,278
1,00,000 1,00,000			9,032,546		Consumer Staples – 3.0%		
80,000 linéan Well Service Ltd. 20,000 Veerens Energin (1,08,713 a) 1338,000 249,848 learn Court Group Inc. Class A 2,916,701 3,435,410 2,9500 Western Olf Sands Inc. Class A 1,596,707 3,038,759 68,438 Metro Inc. Class A 1,590,770 2,596,538 130,000 Agnico-Eagle Mines Ltd. 31,000 Agnico-Eagle Mines Ltd. 31,000 Agnico-Eagle Mines Ltd. 31,000 Aurelian Resources Inc. 31,000 Aurelian Resources						2.352.004	4.309.500
20,0000 Verenex Energy Inc. 1,988,718 3,385,000 2498,88 Jean Coutu Group Inc. Class A 1,580,770 2,996,588 2,986,000 1,580,770 2,996,588 2,986,000 2,988,88 Jean Coutu Group Inc. Class A 1,580,770 2,996,588 1,848,000 2,450,000 Algrain Inc. 11,391,829 1,911,100 1,000,400 2,000,000 Algrain Inc. 1,193,1829 1,911,100 1,000,400 2,000,000 Algrain Inc. 1,193,1829 1,911,100 1,000,400 2,000,4					,		
1,788,70 308,799 68,438 Merlonc Class A 1,580,770 2,596,538 1,386,070 1,575,589 1,386,070 1,575,589 1,386,070 1,575,589 1,386,070 1,375,090 1,37							
Materials - 13 5% 5% 5% 5% 5% 5% 5% 5	92,900) Western Oil Sands Inc. Class A	1,758,207	3,038,759	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1,580,770	
13,000 Agnico-Eagle Mines Ltd.			82,250,621	135,067,727	50,000 Saputo Inc.	1,575,985	1,848,000
13,000 Agrico-Eagle Miries Ltd. 5,758,417 6,251,700 24,000 Africo-Eagle Miries Ltd. 1,931,829 3,911,100 3,91	Materials = 13 50	/a				8,182,113	
Health Care - 1.3% 1.391.00 Algorith Resources Inc. 1.931.829 1.991.100 1.984.000 3.1000 Aurolian Resources Inc. 1.106.200 1.084.000 1.084.000 3.0000 Barrick Gold Corporation 12.851.272 15.415.500 7.802.160 97.693.000 Agoldseth Pharmaceuticals Inc. 1.181.451 717.910 3.0000 Barrick Gold Corporation 2.245.256 7.802.160 97.693.000 Carneo-Corporation 3.0000 European Minerals Ltd 1.080.000 1.288.000 2.288.000 2.200.000 Deuropean Minerals Ltd 1.227.151 1.134.000 2.000.000 European Minerals Corporation 1.026.272 80.1000 2.200.000 Deuropean Minerals Corporation 1.026.272 8.0000 7.200.000 European Minerals Corporation 1.006.000 2.250.000 7.200.000 European Minerals Corporation 1.006.000 7.200.000 European Minerals Corporation 1.006.000 7.200.000 European Minerals Corporation 1.006.000 7.200.000 7.200.000 European Minerals Corporation 1.006.000 7.200.000 7			5 758 417	6 251 700		18 124 573	24 070 998
					11 14 6 4 20/	10,124,575	24,070,550
80,000 Aurosa Energy Resources Inc. 1,106,200 1,084,000 7,000 Angiotech Pharmaerucikal Inc. 1,181,451 777,910 77,000 Angiotech Pharmaerucikal Inc. 1,181,451 777,910 77,000 Angiotech Pharmaerucikal Inc. 3,492,183 1,506,770 76,900 Cambero Corporation 2,242,561 7,802,160 907,693 Isotechnika Inc. 3,492,183 1,506,770 76,900 Cambero Corporation 1,063,191 460,000 Cumberland Resources Itd. 1,080,000 1,288,000 2,000,000 Medical Ventures Corporation 1,053,191 460,000 70,000 Giguinox Minerals Ltd. 1,227,151 1,134,000 1,600,000 Medical Ventures Corporation 1,053,191 460,000 70,000 Giguinox Minerals Corporation 1,062,272 801,000 1,600,000 Medical Ventures Corporation 1,053,191 460,000 70,000 Giguinox Minerals Corporation 1,067,464 2,056,600 500,000 Migenix Inc. 600,000 540,000 540,000 70,000 Giglocorp Inc. 750,000							
1,00,000 Barrick Gold Corporation 1,2,851,272 15,415,500 630,000 Conjucter Marineculas file. 1,00,113 1,00,000 1,0					,	- 4 404 454	747.040
165,300 Cameoc Corporation							
200,000 Cumberland Resources Ltd.							
600,000 Equinox Minerals Ltd. 1,227,151 1,134,000 1,000,000 Medicure linc. 1,034,183 2,255,000 900,000 Equinox Minerals Corporation 1,026,272 801,000 1,000,000 Migenix Inc. 600,000 550,000 1,000,000 Migenix Inc. 600,000 540,000 553,800 Glodcorp Inc. 13,893,460 17,740,338 1,500,000 Minerals Inc. Warrants Dec. 6, 2011 750,000 1,350,000 87,700 Guyana Goldfields Inc. 643,870 1,045,334 600,000 Ondine Biopharma Corporation 1,136,721 888,000 270,000 IAMGOLD Corporation 2,693,820 2,786,400 1,000,000 Response Biomedical Corporation 705,000 735,000 1,000,000 Response Biomedical Corporation 705,000 735,000 1,000,000 Response Biomedical Corporation 705,000 700,000 Ninross Gold Corporation 3,055,500 3,731,400 705,000 700,000 Ninross Gold Corporation 705,000 705,000 700,000 Ninross Gold Corporation 705,000 705,000 Ninross Gold Corporation 705,000 705,000 Ninross Gold Corporation 705,000 705,000 Ninross Gold Corporation 705,000 Ninross							
900,000 Legropean Minerals Corporation 1,026,272 801,000 720,000 BGS Gold International Inc. 1,667,464 2,505,600 500,000 Migenix Inc. Warrants Dec. 6, 2011 535,800 Goldcorp Inc. 13,893,460 17,740,338 1,500,000 Monogen Inc. Warrants Dec. 6, 2011 750,000 1,350,0000 Monogen Inc. 1,136,721 858,000 7270,000 IAMGOILD Corporation 2,693,820 2,786,400 1,000,000 Response Biomedical Corporation 705,000 730,000 International Royalty Corporation 1,402,853 1,930,500 1,000,000 Response Biomedical Corporation 811,144 683,844 500,000 Nernia Inc. 1,402,853 1,300,500 1,000,000 Response Biomedical Corporation 811,144 683,844 500,000 Nernia Inc. 1,402,853 1,300,500 1,000,000 Response Biomedical Corporation 811,144 683,844 500,000 Nernia Inc. 1,402,853 1,330,500 1,300,000 Nernia Inc. 1,402,853 1,330,500 1,000,000 Response Biomedical Corporation 811,144 683,844 500,000 Nernia Inc. 1,402,853 1,330,500 1,000,000 Response Biomedical Corporation 811,144 683,844 500,000 Nernia Inc. 1,402,853 1,330,500 1,000,000 Response Biomedical Corporation 811,144 683,844 500,000 Nernia Inc. 1,402,853 1,330,500 1,000,000 Response Biomedical Corporation 811,144 683,844 500,000 Nernia Inc. 1,402,853 1,330,500 1,500,731,400 1,500,000 Nernia Inc. 1,402,853 1,330,750 1,500,000 Nernia Inc. 1,402,853 1,330,750 1,500,000 Nernia Inc. 1,402,854 1,500,8	600,000	Equinox Minerals Ltd.	1,227,151	1,134,000			
1,607,464 2,505,600 1,607,464 2,505,600 1,607,464 2,505,600 1,607,464 2,505,600 1,607,464 2,505,600 1,607,600 1,367,200 1,870,000 1,367,000 1,367,000 1,367,000 1,367,000 1,367,000 1,367,000 1,367,000 1,367,000 1,367,000 1,367,000 1,000,000 1,00	900,000	D European Minerals Corporation	1,026,272	801,000			
1,355,800 Coloctor 1,045,384 1,740,388 1,500,000 Monogen Inc. 750,000 1,35	720,000	GBS Gold International Inc.	1,607,464	2,505,600		000,000	340,000
87,700 Glyang Goldhelds Inc.	535,800) Goldcorp Inc.	13,893,460	17,740,338		750 000	1 350 000
270,000 Indernational Royalty Corporation 1,402,853 1,930,500 1,900,000 Response Biomedical Corporation 705,000 730,000			643,870	1,045,384			
325,000 International Royalty Corporation 1,402,853 1,930,500 814,100 Tm Bioscience Corporation 811,144 683,844 500,000 Vernia Inc. 863,034 735,000 5,000 Tm Bioscience Corporation Warrants May 1, 2009 5,600 - 2,700,000 5,600 - 2,700,000 5,000 1,002,400 Lake Shore Gold Corporation 2,035,836 1,657,344 1,770,000 VoM MedTech Ltd. 1,830,769 75,000 2,000,000 5,000							
S00,000 Nernia Inc. S63,038 735,000 S0,000 Tm Bioscience Corporation Warrants May 1, 2009 5,600 75,000 1,062,400 Lake Shore Gold Corporation 2,035,836 1,657,344 1,770,000 World Heart Corporation Warrants Sep. 22, 2008 85,005 Says Resources Inc. 2,379,610 4,859,700 250,000 YM BioSciences Inc. 3,719,600 3,725,000 3,731,7							
1,062,400							-
1,062,400 Lake Shore Gold Corporation 2,035,86 1,657,344 1,770,000 World Heart Corporation Warrants Sep. 22, 2008 2,200,000 250,000 YM BioSciences Inc. 250,000 25							75.000
29,100 Potash Corporation of Saskatchewan Inc. 2,379,610 4,859,700 250,000 YM BioSciences Inc. 857,035 827,500 85,000 Shore Gold Inc. 1,245,722 1,230,000 981,750 981,750 981,750 981,750 981,750 7,356,839 14,723,250 190,000 Bank of Montreal 8,961,410 13,110,000 320,000 U308 Corporation 800,000 1,168,000 255,000 Bank of Nova Scotia, The 11,667,641 13,285,500 100,000 UR-Energy Inc. 322,515 386,000 187,500 Brookfield Asset Management Inc. Class A 5,734,432 10,567,500 140,000 Yamana Gold Inc. 1,435,513 2,143,400 214,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce 14,166,510 21,036,200 140,000 Yamana Gold Inc. 4,234,716 4,419,000 Yamana Gold Inc. 4,234,716 4,419,000 Yamana Gold Inc. 4,345,718 4,419,000 Yamana Gold Inc. 4						_	_
85,000 Skye Resources Inc. 913,750 P31,750 P31,750 P31,750 P31,750 P31,750 P32,750 Skye Resources Inc. Warrants Mar. 13, 2008 99,875 P1,000 P32,000 P			, ,			857,035	827,500
42,500 Skye Resources Inc. Warrants Mar. 13, 2008 7,356,839 14,723,250 190,000 Bank of Montreal 8,961,410 13,110,000 320,000 U308 Corporation 800,000 1,168,000 255,000 Bank of Nova Scotia, The 11,667,641 13,285,500 100,000 UR-Energy Inc. 322,515 386,000 187,500 Brookfield Asset Management Inc. Class A 5,734,432 10,567,500 140,000 Yamana Gold Inc. 1,435,513 2,143,400 214,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce 14,166,510 21,036,200 Feet-West Lifeco Inc. 7,423,707 8,906,000 IGM Financial Inc. 1,435,710 Financial Inc.						1/ 710 069	10 /52 22/
167,500 Teck Cominco Ltd. Class B 7,356,839 14,723,250 190,000 Bank of Montreal 8,961,410 13,110,000 320,000 U308 Corporation 800,000 1,168,000 255,000 Bank of Nova Scotia, The 11,667,641 13,285,500 100,000 UR-Energy Inc. 322,515 386,000 187,500 Brookfield Asset Management Inc. Class A 5,734,432 10,567,500 140,000 Yamana Gold Inc. 7,437,077 78,926,957 16,496,401 265,000 Great-West Lifeco Inc. 7,423,707 4,219,000 1,		· ·	913,/50	,		14,719,900	10,432,324
320,000 U308 Corporation			7.256.020				
100,000 UR-Energy Inc. 322,515 386,000 187,500 Brookfield Asset Management Inc. Class A 5,734,432 10,567,500 140,000 Yamana Gold Inc. 1,435,513 2,143,400 214,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce 14,166,510 21,036,200 214,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce 14,166,510 21,036,200 265,000 Great-West Lifeco Inc. 7,423,707 8,957,000 1							
140,000 Yamana Gold Inc. 1,435,513 [2,143,400] 214,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce 14,166,510 [2,1036,200] 21,036,200 [2,000] Industrials – 7.6% 465,100 Allen-Vanguard Corporation 196,200 Allen-Vanguard Corporation Warrants Mar. 15, 2007 [1,000] 999,516 [1,651,105] [1,651,105] [1,651,105] [1,000] 1,015,000 Manulife Financial Corporation (24,543,974) [24,543,974] [24,543,974		·			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
T8,926,957 106,496,401 265,000 Great-West Lifeco Inc. 7,423,707 8,957,000 10dustrials - 7.6% 90,000 IdM Financial Inc. 4,324,716 4,419,000							
Industrials = 7.6%	140,000	o Talifalia Gold IIIC.			, ,		
Industrials – 7.6% 465,100 Allen-Vanguard Corporation 999,516 1,651,105 1,015,000 Manulife Financial Corporation 24,543,974 399,40,250 465,100 Allen-Vanguard Corporation Warrants Mar. 15, 2007 – 304,110 540,900 Power Corporation of Canada 4,984,081 6,584,000 1,025,000 Bombardier Inc. Class B 3,953,928 4,048,750 870,000 Royal Bank of Canada 23,091,309 48,285,006 550,000 CAE Inc. 4,571,839 5,912,500 1,536 8P/TSX 60 Index Put Options \$73.55 Feb. 16, 2007 273,408 114,763 448,600 Canadian National Railway Company 12,543,306 22,461,402 1,536 8P/TSX 60 Index Put Options \$73.55 Feb. 16, 2007 273,408 114,763 119,100 Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd. 4,499,313 7,312,740 7,3			78,926,957	106,496,401			
465,100 Allen-Vanguard Corporation 999,516 1,651,105 196,200 Allen-Vanguard Corporation Warrants Mar. 15, 2007 - 304,110 1,005,000 Bombardier Inc. Class B 3,953,928 4,048,750 550,000 CAE Inc. 4,571,839 5,912,500 448,600 Canadian National Railway Company 12,543,306 22,461,402 119,100 Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd. 4,499,313 7,312,740	Industrials - 7.69	6			•		
196,200 Allen-Vanguard Corporation Warrants Mar. 15, 2007 - 304,110 1,025,000 Bombardier Inc. Class B 3,953,928 4,048,750 550,000 CAE Inc. 4,571,839 5,912,500 448,600 Canadian National Railway Company 12,543,306 22,461,402 119,100 Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd. 4,499,313 7,312,740 100,000 National Bail Not Canadia 4,364,001 540,900 Power Corporation of Canada 14,461,690 19,088,361 14,90,000 Royal Bank of Canada 23,091,309 48,285,006 1,536 S&P/TSX 60 Index Put Options \$73.55 Feb. 16, 2007 273,408 114,763	465,100	Allen-Vanguard Corporation	999,516	1,651,105			
1,025,000 Bombardier Inc. Class B 3,953,928 4,048,750 550,000 CAE Inc. 4,571,839 5,912,500 448,600 Canadian National Railway Company 12,543,306 22,461,402 119,100 Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd. 4,499,313 7,312,740	196,200	Allen-Vanguard Corporation Warrants Mar. 15, 2007	-				
550,000 CAE Inc. 4,5/1,839 5,912,500 1,536 S&P/TSX 60 Index Put Options \$73.55 Feb. 16, 2007 273,408 114,763 448,600 Canadian National Railway Company 12,543,306 22,461,402 119,100 Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd. 4,499,313 7,312,740	1,025,000	Bombardier Inc. Class B	3,953,928		,		
448,600 Canadian National Railway Company 12,543,306 22,461,402 119,100 Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd. 4,499,313 7,312,740	550,000	CAE Inc.	4,571,839	5,912,500			
	448,600	Canadian National Railway Company	12,543,306		1,550 301/15/100 midex rut Options \$15.55 red. 10, 2007	213,400	114,703
80,000 Canam Manac Group Inc. Class A 704,530 740,800							
	80,000	Canam Manac Group Inc. Class A	704,530	740,800			

QUITY FUNDS

Scotia Canadian Growth Fund (Continued)

Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
CANADIAN EQU Financials (cont'				FOREIGN EQUITIES (cont'd) Austria – 0.0%		
	0 Sun Life Financial Services of Canada Inc.	14,740,382	18,337,176	2,500 OMV AG	129,758	164,565
,	0 Toronto-Dominion Bank	13,320,595	33,814,200	2,800 Voest Alpine AG	68,950	184,113
			237,538,956		198,708	348,678
	1.40/	147,055,055	231,330,330	D.I.' 0.40/	150,700	340,070
Information Tecl		1 000 000	255.000	Belgium – 0.1%	205.725	251.642
	0 Art Advanced Research Technologies Inc.	1,000,000	255,000	7,100 Fortis	285,725	351,642
	0 Certicom Corporation 0 Cognos Inc.	1,701,530 2,494,129	1,140,750 2,525,068	1,000 KBC Groep SA NV	98,067	142,587
	O Cognos inc.	316,887	467,625		383,792	494,229
,	0 Gemcom Software International Inc.	677,417	830,500	Denmark – 0.0%		
	0 Matrikon Inc.	441,487	337,000	700 Carlsberg A/S Series B	54,468	80,809
	0 Nortel Networks Corporation	12,807,033	8,852,240	Finland – 0.1%		
	0 Research in Motion Ltd.	12,034,114	17,322,405	9,700 Nokia Oyj	219,312	229,796
3,000,00	O SIRIT Inc.	1,674,246	555,000	6,700 Sampo Oyj Series A	126,286	208,187
		33,146,843	32,285,588		345,598	437,983
Tolocommunicat	ion Services – 2.6%	3371 1070 13	32,203,300	F 0.60/	3 13,330	137,303
	0 BCE Inc.	8,859,018	9,420,000	France – 0.6% 500 Air France	24,590	24,511
,	0 Telus Corporation	7,590,623	11,239,200	7.234 BNP Paribas SA	678,373	915,293
210,00	o leius Corporation			5,140 Capgemini SA	242,979	374,509
		16,449,641	20,659,200	200 Compagnie Generale des Etablissements Michelin		374,303
Utilities – 1.5%				Class B	22,128	22,288
	O Enbridge Inc.	3,576,429	6,531,794	5,870 Credit Agricole SA	182,049	286,545
200,00	0 TransAlta Corporation	4,035,815	5,328,000	1,631 Essilor International SA	179,823	203,779
		7,612,244	11,859,794	3,600 France Telecom SA	82,704	115,485
Income Trust Ur	nits = 2.7%			1,111 Groupe Danone	170,032	196,021
	0 Canada Cartage Diversified Income Fund	1,871,189	1,645,735	4,200 Renault SA	431,856	587,356
	O Canadian Oil Sands Trust	7,454,314	8,152,500	3,527 Sanofi-Aventis SA	324,127	378,317
	0 Energy Savings Income Fund	2,226,407	1,815,750	5,000 SES Global SA – FDR	91,602	103,440
100,00	Penn West Energy Trust	4,427,213	3,557,000	1,785 Societe Generale	224,048	351,795
140,00	O Precision Drilling Trust	4,445,497	3,780,000	8,792 Societe Television Française 1	321,433	379,822
50,00	O Trinidad Energy Services Income Trust	742,006	690,000	6,288 Total SA	396,160	528,169
148,90	O Yellow Pages Income Fund	2,229,117	1,916,343	3,185 Vinci SA	324,018	472,669
		23,395,743	21,557,328		3,695,922	4,939,999
	TOTAL CANADIAN EQUITIES		701,427,816	Germany – 0.4%		
FOREIGN FOLUT		431,037,072	701,427,010	300 Allianz AG Holdings	53,318	71,375
FOREIGN EQUIT				3,300 BASF AG	355,914	374,129
United States –		1,644,073	1,622,661	5,654 Bayer AG	312,225	353,336
	O Abercrombie & Fitch Company Class A O Amdocs Ltd.	1,784,265	2,031,822	1,800 Continental AG	160,523	243,754
	0 Amgen Inc.	6,148,836	5,969,623	1,500 DaimlerChrysler AG	80,896	108,191
	O Apple Computer Inc.	1,608,435	2,224,255	10,100 Deutsche Lufthansa AG	196,331	323,661
	0 AT&T Corporation	2,061,952	2,707,639	6,400 Deutsche Telekom AG 2,623 E.ON AG	129,336 261,103	136,144 414,534
	0 Bank of New York Company Inc.	1,956,278	2,293,701	1,436 Merck KGAA	174,647	173,357
25,00	O Caterpillar Inc.	1,753,127	1,786,547	2,700 Muenchener Rueckver AG	390,121	540,514
137,00	O Cisco Systems Inc.	3,154,212	4,362,762	4,775 RWE AG	476,133	612,751
35,00	O Citrix Systems Inc.	1,146,097	1,103,155	4,500 TUI AG	105,058	104,718
	O Commercial Metals Company	235,177	288,597	,,===		
	O Dollar General Corporation	2,087,130	2,245,578		2,695,605	3,456,464
	0 Eli Lilly & Company	911,868	910,606	Greece – 0.0%		
	0 JPMorgan Chase & Company	1,656,051	1,969,775	387 OPAP SA	17,242	17,418
	0 Manpower Inc.	1,341,195	1,746,172	Hong Kong – 0.1%		
,	Norfolk Southern Corporation Overlander Inc.	2,247,038	2,343,921	25,500 Esprit Holdings Ltd.	250,885	329,884
,	0 Qualcomm Inc. 0 Wyeth	1,772,307 3,373,515	1,585,188 3,559,926	70,000 Li & Fung Ltd.	178,195	252,957
00,00	o vvyeui			120,407 Sino Land Co. Ltd.	206,845	325,723
		34,881,556	38,751,928		635,925	908,564
Australia – 0.2%				Ireland – 0.1%		
,	0 Macquarie Airports	120,020	120,450	23,489 Anglo Irish Bank Corporation PLC	489,712	565,104
	9 Macquarie Bank Ltd.	144,366	156,632	6,375 C&C Group PLC	116,855	131,800
	0 Macquarie Infrastructure Group	114,427	105,632	6,229 CRH PLC	197,552	300,999
,	0 National Australia Bank Ltd.	199,841	233,285		804,119	997,903
	8 QBE Insurance Group Ltd.	396,670	578,906		004,113	201,203
12,20	0 Zinifex Ltd.	175,740	210,089			
		1,151,064	1,404,994			

Number

Scotia Canadian Growth Fund (Continued)

17,077 Telefonica SA

				of Shares/			
Number		Average	Market	Face		Average	Market
of Shares	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)	Value (\$)	Issuer	_	Value (\$)
FOREIGN EQUITI	ES (cont'd)			FOREIGN EQUIT	TES (cont'd)		
Italy - 0.3%				Sweden - 0.1%)		
,	0 Buzzi Unicem SpA	111,046	188,381	,	00 Nordea Bank AB	97,537	155,969
	2 Eni SpA	791,010		,	00 Svenska Cellulosa AB Class B	108,886	127,571
	0 Fondiaria-Sai SpA	156,075		16,2	73 TeliaSonera AB	148,979	155,351
	0 Fondiaria-Sai SpA – RNC	53,790	61,940			355,402	438,891
	0 Italcementi SpA 2 UniCredito Italiano SpA	143,348 399,188	173,875 464,720	Switzerland – 0.	.7%		
43,04	2 Officiento Italiano SpA			27,75	55 ABB Ltd.	429,118	579,047
		1,654,457	2,083,641	1,40	00 Alcon Inc.	180,611	182,329
Japan – 1.5%				,	74 Credit Suisse Group	1,050,213	1,492,337
,	0 Astellas Pharma Inc.	49,842			06 Nestle SA	505,264	580,435
,	0 Canon Inc.	650,308			04 Nobel Biocare Holding AG	150,061	207,811
	0 Daiichi Sankyo Co. Ltd.	137,848			59 Novartis AG	555,372	599,334
	0 Daiwa House Industry Co. Ltd.	294,939			06 Roche Holdings AG – Genusscheine	478,339	709,410
	0 Denso Corporation	240,114			11 Swiss Re	257,862	287,112
	3 East Japan Railway Co. Ltd.	162,126 150,202		11,4	79 UBS AG	586,069	809,047
	0 Edion Corporation 0 Hitachi Ltd.	89,348	87,289			4,192,909	5,446,862
	0 Honda Motor Co. Ltd.	370,787	553,033	United Kingdon	n – 1.1%		
,	0 Hoya Corporation	305,695			00 Astrazeneca PLC	379,558	387,640
	5 Japan Tobacco Inc.	187,289		18,50	00 Aviva PLC	251,703	346,210
	0 JFE Holdings Inc.	272,152		23,80	00 BAE Systems PLC	170,957	230,071
	0 Kyocera Corporation	140,942	165,032	25,20	08 Barclays PLC	292,732	418,385
	0 Leopalace21 Corporation	77,134		12,24	42 BG Group PLC	155,468	194,545
	0 Mitsubishi Corporation	35,084			00 Billiton PLC	55,818	66,757
. 3	4 Mitsubishi UFJ Financial Group Inc.	461,007	492,814		DO BP PLC	363,674	355,519
32,00	0 Mitsui & Co. Ltd.	486,554	554,871	,	77 British American Tobacco PLC	187,873	227,464
24,00	0 Mitsui Chemicals Inc.	186,135	214,508		00 Enterprise Inns PLC	69,634	117,071
28,00	0 Mitsui O.S.K. Lines Ltd.	224,605	322,200		00 Friends Provident PLC	163,181	201,543
16,00	0 NGK Insulators Ltd.	256,083	288,364		40 HBOS PLC	322,022	431,667
	0 Nippon Mining Holdings Inc.	120,826			84 International Power PLC	281,870	362,240
	1 Nippon Telegraph and Telephone Corporation	278,145			40 Man Group PLC	324,082 220,332	451,175 345,553
	0 Nissan Motor Co. Ltd.	162,005			70 Marks & Spencer Group PLC 40 Punch Taverns PLC	83,328	149,529
	0 Nitto Denko Corporation	492,893		,	D2 Reckitt Benkiser PLC	105,912	106,621
	0 Nomura Holdings Inc.	369,422		,	84 Rio Tinto PLC	527,506	543,986
	0 Orix Corporation	602,404			42 Royal & Sun Alliance Insurance Group PLC	94,705	176,525
	0 Rengo Co. Ltd. 0 Ricoh Co. Ltd.	39,297 209,785	44,575 214,412		00 Royal Bank of Scotland Group PLC	429,635	502,838
	0 Sharp Corporation	235,646			52 Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class A	288,891	314,392
	0 Shin-Etsu Chemical Co. Ltd.	204,032			D6 Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class B	154,945	152,473
	O Sumitomo Heavy Industries Ltd.	166,706			71 Sabmiller PLC	154,244	181,050
	5 Sumitomo Mitsui Financial Group Inc.	612,823		30,90	00 Sainsbury (J) PLC	190,212	288,579
	Tokyo Electric Power Co. Ltd.	202,918		10,71	15 Standard Chartered PLC	340,416	363,011
	0 Tokyo Gas Co. Ltd.	163,019			95 Tesco PLC	156,949	166,671
	0 Toyota Motor Corporation	801,284			87 Vodafone Group PLC	510,948	602,514
	•	9,439,399		16,90	D2 Xstrata PLC	642,673	982,949
N. d. L. L. O.	20/	3,433,333	11,732,403			6,919,268	8,666,978
Netherlands – 0.		147 500	177 201		TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES	70,099,118	83,540,351
	4 ABN AMRO Holding NV	147,593					
,	0 Buhrmann NV	105,203	114,222		TOTAL EQUITIES	561,996,990	/84,968,167
	0 European Aeronautic Defence & Space Company 3 ING Groep NV	315,797 458,947	326,358 729,575	SHORT-TERM N			
,	5 Mittal Steel Company NV	250,421	325,072	2,785,00	00 Government of Canada Treasury Bills		
	0 Wolters Kluwer NV	129,507	170,831		4.08% to 4.17% due from		
3,10	o Worters Mawer IVV				Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007	2,762,955	2,765,846
		1,407,468	1,843,339		TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	564,759,945	787,734,013
Singapore – 0.09					OTHER ACCETS LESS HARBILITIES O 40/		2 074 242
9,50	0 Flextronics International Ltd.	153,899	127,077		OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 0.4%		2,874,243
Spain – 0.2%					TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		790,608,256
	0 Banco Bilbao Vizcaya Argentaria SA	422,313	558,190				
9,00	0 Repsol YPF SA	286,118	361,801				

422,138

403,886

1,112,317 1,342,129

Scotia Canadian Growth Fund (Continued)

COMMITMENTS - FORWARD CONTRACTS

Settlement Date	Currency To Be Received	Contractual Amount	Currency To Be Delivered	Contractual Amount	Canadian Value as at December 31, 2006 (\$)	Appreciation/ (Depreciation)
Mar. 15, 2007 Mar. 15, 2007 Mar. 15, 2007 Mar. 15, 2007 Mar. 15, 2007	Canadian Dollar Canadian Dollar Canadian Dollar Canadian Dollar Japanese Yen	234,131 2,518,713 500,097 181,473 26,986,000	Hong Kong Dollar Japanese Yen Swiss Franc Swiss Franc Canadian Dollar	1,586,000 251,972,000 516,000 191,000 265,741	237,719 2,483,380 495,074 183,254 265,968 3,665,395	(3,588) 35,333 5,023 (1,781) 227 35,214

The currency forward contracts outstanding at December 31, 2006 are placed with a financial institution with a credit rating of A1 by Standard & Poor's.

Scotia Canadian Growth Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold Subscriptions receivable Receivable from forward contracts	\$787,734,013 921,845 1,043,011 1,920,464 398,686 35,213	\$731,568,695 647,799 1,290,415 420,017 1,412,355
	792,053,232	735,339,281
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Redemptions payable Accrued expenses Payable for currency forward contracts	256,682 141,126 1,047,168	92,973 281,394 1,121,772 55,679
	1,444,976	1,551,818
Net assets	\$790,608,256	\$733,787,463
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$608,934,657 \$ 47,058 \$181,626,541	\$610,602,975 \$ 32,840 \$123,151,648
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	8,971,003 686 2,486,186	10,064,001 541 1,927,797
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$ 67.88 \$ 68.63 \$ 73.05	\$ 60.67 \$ 60.72 \$ 63.88

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends Interest Securities lending Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 11,559,581 1,231,651 107,459 (194,089)	\$ 11,146,632 202,811 23,215 (198,218)
	12,704,602	11,174,440
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting	10,978,298 24,129 2,755 219,723 34,505 20,249 177,523	12,151,793 19,573 2,642 184,596 39,413 5,773 246,923
Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	1,554,708	1,749,016
Absorbed expenses	13,011,890 (10,546)	14,399,729 (129,004)
	13,001,344	14,270,725
Net investment income (loss)	(296,742)	(3,096,285)
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of currency forward	100,268,618 11,785 8,282,761 90,893	69,733,481 (117,333) 68,799,244 (55,679)
Net gain (loss) on investments	108,654,057	138,359,713
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$108,357,315	\$135,263,428
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$ 82,765,987 \$ 6,007 \$ 25,585,321	\$119,953,422 \$ 4,816 \$ 15,305,190
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$ 8.91 \$ 12.42 \$ 11.13	\$ 9.99 \$ 10.07 \$ 12.72

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$ 610,602,975 32,840 123,151,648	\$ 665,949,040 24,365 42,127,027
	733,787,463	708,100,432
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	82,765,987 6,007 25,585,321 108,357,315	119,953,422 4,816 15,305,190 135,263,428
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS	100,337,313	133,203,420
From realized gain Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	(15,288,658) (1,179) (4,533,848) (19,823,685)	- - - -
UNIT TRANSACTIONS	(15/025/005)	
Proceeds from issue Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	38,209,211 16,083 44,696,328	48,607,123 31,173 69,746,486
Reinvested distributions Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	15,230,283 1,179 4,533,848	- - -
Payments on redemption Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	(122,585,141) (7,872) (11,806,756)	(223,906,610) (27,514) (4,027,055)
	(31,712,837)	(109,576,397)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	(1,668,318) 14,218 58,474,893 56,820,793	(55,346,065) 8,475 81,024,621 25,687,031
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	608,934,657 47,058 181,626,541 \$ 790,608,256	610,602,975 32,840 123,151,648 \$ 733,787,463

Number

Scotia Cassels Canadian Equity Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

				Number of Shares/			
Number		Average	Market	Face		Average	Market
of Shares	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)	Value (\$)	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
EQUITIES - 93				EQUITIES (co			
Energy – 17.3		4 257 262	4 260 706	Financials (co		4 224 000	4 400 000
,	Canadian Natural Resources Ltd.	1,357,363	1,369,786	20,000 41.900	S&P/TSX 60 Index Participation Fund	1,324,800	1,490,000
16,760	EnCana Corporation Ensign Resource Service Group Inc.	2,433,621 379,611	2,292,033 308,216	55.140	Sun Life Financial Services of Canada Inc. Toronto-Dominion Bank	1,931,067 3,403,610	2,066,508 3,844,361
	Husky Energy Inc.	549,036	641,489	33,140	Toronto-Dominion Bank		
	Imperial Oil Ltd.	872,412	920,419			23,314,047	26,675,075
	Nexen Inc.	1,326,426	1,397,313		echnology – 2.7%		
35,650	Petro-Canada	1,848,577	1,702,288		CGI Group Inc. Class A	255,166	254,388
	Shell Canada Ltd.	319,575	373,316	7,240	Cognos Inc. Nortel Networks Corporation	283,537 671,356	358,742 662,198
	Suncor Energy Inc.	2,220,010	2,327,794	21,170 5,350	Research in Motion Ltd.	432,898	797,150
	Talisman Energy Inc. Trican Well Service Ltd.	1,457,445	1,402,236	3,330	research in Motion Eta.		
	Western Oil Sands Inc. Class A	180,669 320,556	145,085 323,502			1,642,957	2,072,478
3,030	Western Oil Sands Inc. Class A				cation Services – 4.0%		
		13,265,301	13,203,477		BCE Inc.	1,352,362	1,511,784
Materials – 11				3,587 5,180	Bell Aliant Regional Communications Manitoba Telecom Services Inc.	124,443 244,459	96,706 240,352
	Agnico-Eagle Mines Ltd.	310,364	330,859	21,960	Telus Corporation	1,052,540	1,175,299
	Alcan Inc.	1,549,002	1,646,620	21,900	ielus Corporation		
	Barrick Gold Corporation	1,835,751	1,948,304			2,773,804	3,024,141
	Cameco Corporation Goldcorp Inc.	749,640 1,406,704	833,552 1,563,421	Utilities – 3.5			
	Kinross Gold Corporation	406,162	431,046	,	Enbridge Inc.	918,655	1,074,001
	Potash Corporation of Saskatchewan Inc.	316,873	489,310	36,090	TransAlta Corporation	858,500	961,438
	Teck Cominco Ltd. Class B	1,350,231	1,692,954	16,320	TransCanada Corporation	556,487	662,755
,		7,924,727	8,936,066			2,333,642	2,698,194
	50/	1,324,121	0,550,000	Income Trust	Units – 2.6%		
Industrials – 6	.6% Bombardier Inc. Class B	167 221	171 201		Canadian Oil Sands Trust	743,288	812,641
	CAE Inc.	167,321 509,201	171,391 589,208		Penn West Energy Trust	492,786	423,994
	Canadian National Railway Company	2,235,808	2,263,665	14,630	Precision Drilling Trust	541,147	395,010
	Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd.	616,517	658,822	26,660	Yellow Pages Income Fund	421,592	343,114
	Finning International Inc.	480,857	576,347			2,198,813	1,974,759
	Macdonald Dettwiler & Associates Ltd.	274,757	268,784		TOTAL EQUITIES	64,902,698	71,468,808
15,940	SNC-Lavalin Group Inc.	478,524	501,632	SHORT-TERM	NOTES – 5.8%		
		4,762,985	5,029,849		Government of Canada Treasury Bills		
Consumer Dis	cretionary – 6.0%			, .,	4.15% to 4.17% due from		
	Alliance Atlantis Communications Class B	547,146	800,108		Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007	4,398,664	4,421,357
	Astral Media Inc. Class A	614,713	687,595		TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	69,301,362	75,890,165
5,502	Canadian Tire Corporation Ltd. Class A	356,790	389,982				
51,000	Rogers Communications Inc. Class B	1,255,340	1,769,700		OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 0.5%		361,700
	Thomson Corporation	710,321	774,564		TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		76,251,865
4,790	Tim Hortons Inc.	162,703	161,375				
		3,647,013	4,583,324				
Consumer Sta	ples – 3.9%						
18,760	Alimentation Couche-Tard Inc. Class B	458,524	475,566				
27,572	Jean Coutu Group Inc. Class A	331,276	379,115				
	Loblaw Companies Ltd.	241,268	205,406				
,	Metro Inc. Class A	228,237	265,732				
	Saputo Inc.	654,739	695,587				
19,270	Shoppers Drug Mart Corporation	837,619	965,234				
		2,751,663	2,986,640				
Health Care -	0.4%						
13,390	MDS Inc.	287,746	284,805				
Financials – 3	5.0%	_	•				
	Bank of Montreal	1,754,139	1,924,410				
	Bank of Nova Scotia, The	1,068,055	1,222,266				
	Brookfield Asset Management Inc. Class A	1,166,743	1,498,612				
	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	2,091,900	2,554,817				
	Great-West Lifeco Inc.	1,038,910	1,200,914				
	Manulife Financial Corporation	3,532,627	3,924,769				
	National Bank of Canada Power Corporation of Canada	825,029	883,573				
	Royal Bank of Canada	1,689,060 3,488,107	1,886,251 4,178,594				
13,230	Nogal Dulik of Culturu	5,400,107	7,170,334				

Scotia Cassels Canadian Equity Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Subscriptions receivable	\$75,890,165 118,121 120,164 169,364	\$14,773,539 76,547 30,780 –
	76,297,814	14,880,866
LIABILITIES Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	31,898 14,051 45,949	- 5,168 5,168
Net assets	\$76,251,865	\$14,875,698
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Scotia Private Client Units UNITS OUTSTANDING	\$76,251,865	\$14,875,698
Scotia Private Client Units	6,490,710	1,465,661
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 11.75	\$ 10.15

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005*
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends Interest Securities lending	\$ 883,992 215,523 843	\$ 60,897 8,626 3
	1,100,358	69,526
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Custodian fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	50,341 15,317 14,670 13,598 3,162 10,092 39,817	2,346 2,250 149
Absorbed expenses	146,997 (1,697) 145,300	27,515 (17,832) 9,683
Net investment income (loss)	955,058	59,843
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	930,380 6,263,259	(49,537) 302,849
Net gain (loss) on investments	7,193,639	253,312
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$8,148,697	\$313,155
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Scotia Private Client Units	\$8,148,697	\$313,155
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 1.75	\$ 0.24

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005*
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 14,875,698	\$ -
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Scotia Private Client Units	8,148,697	313,155
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income		
Scotia Private Client Units From realized gain	(769,582)	(19,170)
Scotia Private Client Units	(62,136)	(3,951)
	(831,718)	(23,121)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue		
Scotia Private Client Units	67,089,058	14,711,835
Reinvested distributions Scotia Private Client Units	830,544	23,121
Payments on redemption Scotia Private Client Units	(13,860,414)	(149,292)
	54,059,188	14,585,664
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Scotia Private Client Units	61,376,167	14,875,698
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 76,251,865	\$14,875,698

^{*}For the period since inception to December 31, 2005

QUITY FUNDS

Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

			Number		
N. I			of Shares/		
Number of Shares Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Face Value (\$) Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
EQUITIES — 94.4%	C031 (\$)	value (\$)	CANADIAN EQUITIES (cont'd)	Cost (\$)	value (\$)
CANADIAN EQUITIES – 89.0%			Health Care (cont'd)		
Energy – 17.5%	2 544 220	2 000 250	542,600 Ondine Biopharma Corporation	1,121,918	775,918
425,000 Bow Valley Energy Ltd. 90,000 Calfrac Well Services Ltd.	2,544,238 2,314,869	2,860,250 1,989,000	850,000 Tm Bioscience Corporation 413,000 World Heart Corporation Warrants Sep. 22, 2008	1,333,433	714,000
250,000 Cyries Energy Inc.	3,070,652	3,165,000	250,000 YM BioSciences Inc.	704,396	827,500
505,000 HSE Integrated Ltd. 220,000 HSE Integrated Ltd. Warrants Jun. 23, 2007	960,150	883,750		16,240,515	11,912,868
286,900 Innova Exploration Ltd.	1,614,882	1,861,981	Financials – 9.3%		
550,000 Leader Energy Services Ltd.	2,802,974	907,500	140,000 Equitable Group Inc.	3,435,320	4,368,000
145,000 Major Drilling Group International Inc. 140,000 Petrobank Energy & Resources Ltd.	1,399,826 2,077,627	3,781,600 2,480,800	131,100 Home Capital Group Inc. 60.000 Hub International Ltd.	2,780,240 1,539,682	4,463,955 2,206,800
235,000 Proex Energy Ltd.	3,449,004	3,019,750	750,000 Killam Properties Inc.	1,171,063	1,897,500
140,000 Savanna Energy Services Corporation	965,064	2,651,600	375,000 Rentcash Inc.	2,413,382	2,958,750
1,098,600 Terra Energy Corporation	1,426,040	1,318,320		11,339,687	15,895,005
500,000 Terra Energy Corporation Warrants Jan. 26, 2007 600,000 Tusk Energy Corporation	1,516,395	1,890,000	Information Technology – 10.1%		
575,000 West Energy Ltd.	3,667,223	3,116,500	150,000 Aastra Technologies Ltd. 625,000 Art Advanced Research Technologies Inc.	2,003,706	5,384,994
	27,808,944	29,926,051	150,000 Corel Corporation	781,250 2,195,904	318,750 2,362,500
Materials – 15.8%			170,000 Dalsa Corporation	3,102,225	2,176,000
600,000 Crystallex International Corporation	2,223,022	2,538,000	367,700 Fun Technologies Inc.	1,433,415	1,058,976
1,000,000 Dynatec Corporation 2,000,000 European Minerals Corporation	1,383,545 2,412,419	2,130,000 1,780,000	750,000 Intrinsyc Software Inc. 250,000 Intrinsyc Software International Inc. Warrants	661,651	450,000
475,000 Gabriel Resources Ltd.	1,634,613	2,403,500	Mar. 30, 2010	_	_
700,000 Golden Star Resources Ltd.	3,369,979	2,387,000	575,000 Matrikon Inc.	2,026,571	1,937,750
140,000 Hudbay Minerals Inc.	845,914	3,057,600	150,000 Sierra Wireless Inc. 125,000 Tundra Semiconductor Corporation	2,321,719 1,857,870	2,460,000 1,193,750
50,000 Inmet Mining Corporation 1,350,000 Ivernia Inc.	536,378 2,114,649	3,120,500 1,984,500	125,000 fundia semiconductor corporation	16,384,311	17,342,720
125,000 Osisko Exploration Ltd.	871,241	1,383,750	Income Trust Units O 20/	10,364,311	17,342,720
290,000 Quadra Mining Ltd.	2,776,529	2,972,500	Income Trust Units – 9.8% 250,000 Canada Cartage Diversified Income Fund	2,601,328	2,275,000
700,000 Rio Narcea Gold Mines Ltd. 1,000,000 Tahera Diamond Corporation	1,485,798 2,487,070	2,009,000 1,200,000	325,000 Eveready Income Fund Trust	1,688,225	2,063,750
1,000,000 functu blantona Corporation	22,141,157	26,966,350	375,000 Keystone North America Inc. IPS	3,308,870	2,880,000
Industrials – 13.5%	22,141,137	20,300,330	350,000 New Flyer Industries Inc. IDS 35,000 Newalta Income Fund	2,975,083 858,840	3,213,000 985,250
450,000 Allen-Vanguard Corporation	1,488,494	1,597,500	325,000 Somerset Entertainment Income Fund	2,186,383	757,250
86,800 Allen-Vanguard Corporation Warrants			175,000 Total Energy Services Trust	211,282	2,089,500
Mar. 15, 2007 295,000 Azure Dynamics Corporation	250,750	134,540 233,050	250,000 Vicwest Income Fund	2,977,000	2,545,000
550,000 Canam Manac Group Inc. Class A	3,162,825	5,093,000	TOTAL CANADIAN FOUNTIES	16,807,011	16,808,750
475,000 CPI Plastics Group Ltd.	2,945,504	674,500	TOTAL CANADIAN EQUITIES	139,047,036	152,325,994
250,000 Martinrea International Inc. 465,000 MTI Global Inc.	1,514,631 1,076,940	2,975,000 651,000	FOREIGN EQUITIES – 5.4% United States – 2.2%		
850,000 Neo Material Technologies Inc.	1,700,000	2,201,500	40,000 Century Aluminum Company	1,300,051	2,081,051
500,000 Neo Material Technologies Inc. Warrants		205.000	100,000 CV Therapeutics Inc.	2,392,621	1,626,623
Aug. 31, 2008 250,000 Pure Technologies Ltd.	547,933	385,000 325,000		3,692,672	3,707,674
302,200 QuestAir Technologies Inc.	407,970	392,860	Ireland – 1.7%		
70,000 Richelieu Hardware Ltd.	1,192,800	1,696,800	2,500,000 Kenmare Resources PLC	999,674	2,510,584
500,000 Torr Canada Inc. 125,000 Transat A.T. Inc. Class B	597,535 1,878,298	400,000 3,973,750	687,500 Kenmare Resources PLC Warrants Jul. 23, 2009	- 000 674	392,265
325,000 Westaim Corporation	1,131,958	585,000	11 15 117 1 4 507	999,674	2,902,849
125,000 Westjet Airlines Ltd.	1,342,301	1,866,250	United Kingdom – 1.5% 2,400,000 European Nickel PLC	1,752,656	2,517,313
	19,237,939	23,184,750	TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES	6,445,002	9,127,836
Consumer Discretionary – 3.1%					161,453,830
200,000 IMAX Corporation	1,968,156	870,000	TOTAL EQUITIES	145,492,038	101,433,630
75,200 Le Chateau Inc.	3,431,097	4,512,000	SHORT-TERM NOTES – 5.6% 9,605,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills		
6 6 1 200	5,399,253	5,382,000	4.08% to 4.18% due from		
Consumer Staples – 2.9% 325,000 Atrium Biotechnologies Inc.	3,688,219	4,907,500	Jan. 25, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007	9,508,971	9,531,690
Health Care – 7.0%	3,000,213	4,307,300	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	155,001,009	170,985,520
1,180,100 6550568 Canada Inc.	_	_	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.0%		53,363
165,000 Angiotech Pharmaceuticals Inc.	2,090,903	1,582,350	TOTAL NET ASSETS — 100.0%		171,038,883
577,400 Bioniche Life Sciences Inc. 1,500,000 Conjuchem Biotechnologies Inc.	1,855,645 2,558,670	866,100 1,065,000			
300,000 Conjuction Biotechnologies Inc.	1,567,332	1,686,000			
750,000 Isotechnika Inc.	2,022,260	1,245,000			
250,000 Labopharm Inc. 1,200,000 Medical Ventures Corporation	1,138,992	1,705,000			
600,000 Medicure Inc.	687,680 799,286	276,000 846,000			
600,000 Migenix Inc.	360,000	324,000			
300,000 Migenix Inc. Warrants Dec. 6, 2011	-	-			

Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold Subscriptions receivable	\$170,985,520 110,306 23,394 _ 124,966	\$182,845,957 106,025 175,339 938,911 521,906
	171,244,186	184,588,138
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	10,619 16,220 178,464 205,303	- 35,767 224,795 260,562
Net assets	\$171,038,883	\$184,327,576
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 87,299,355 \$ 53,471,596 \$ 30,267,932	\$100,872,037 \$ 33,332,363 \$ 50,123,176
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	3,685,471 2,081,212 1,180,653	3,871,118 1,208,800 1,819,152
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 23.69 \$ 25.69 \$ 25.64	\$ 26.06 \$ 27.57 \$ 27.55

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

		2006		2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends Interest Securities lending	\$	1,856,020 478,795 189,177	\$	1,755,587 514,411 37,178
	_	2,523,992		2,307,176
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4)	_	1,940,226		3,122,963
Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees		19,428 2,755 20,448		15,559 2,642 22,343
Filing fees Legal fees		30,436 7,325		30,601 1,109
Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST		49,413 456,215		111,570 673,170
Absorbed expenses		2,526,246 (70,469)		3,979,957 (88,142)
		2,455,777		3,891,815
Net investment income (loss)		68,215		(1,584,639)
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments		37,851,776 (47,320) (17,386,303)		60,115,601 (45,715) 17,160,855)
Net gain (loss) on investments		20,418,153		42,909,031
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$	20,486,368	\$	41,324,392
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ \$ \$	9,965,030 5,368,027 5,153,311		27,264,059 4,215,883 9,844,450
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ \$ \$	2.98 3.67 3.16	\$ \$ \$	4.20 7.79 5.52

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$100,872,037 33,332,363 50,123,176	\$ 173,600,807 7,196,471 47,023,782
	184,327,576	227,821,060
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	9,965,030 5,368,027 5,153,311	27,264,059 4,215,883 9,844,450
	20,486,368	41,324,392
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From realized gain Class A Units Class I Units	(15,317,653) (9,319,905)	(5,828,179) (1,800,159)
Scotia Private Client Units	(5,293,134)	(2,763,043)
	(29,930,692)	(10,391,381)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	13,771,832 22,375,796 11,249,963	15,634,696 22,607,486 11,172,410
Reinvested distributions Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	15,253,592 9,319,854 5,294,349	5,817,401 1,800,159 2,763,043
Payments on redemption Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	(37,245,483) (7,604,539) (36,259,733) (3,844,369)	(115,616,747) (687,477) (17,917,466) (74,426,495)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS	(3,644,309)	(74,420,493)
INCLREASE (DECIREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	(13,572,682) 20,139,233 (19,855,244)	(72,728,770) 26,135,892 3,099,394
	(13,288,693)	(43,493,484)
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	87,299,355 53,471,596 30,267,932	100,872,037 33,332,363 50,123,176
	\$171,038,883	\$ 184,327,576

Number

QUITY FUND

500,000 Scorpio Mining Corporation

 \sim

Scotia Resource Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

				of Shares/			
Number		Average	Market	Face		Average	Market
of Shares	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)	Value (\$)	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
EQUITIES - 9	5.6%			EQUITIES (co	nt'd)		
	QUITIES – 76.9%				EQUITIES (cont'd)		
Energy – 28.5				Materials (co			
	Antrim Energy Inc.	465,367	1,157,990	87,500	Scorpio Mining Corporation Warrants		
225,000	, 3,	1,288,835	1,514,250	440.000	Apr. 24, 2008	-	19,250
50,000		1,613,054	1,105,000		Skye Resources Inc.	516,603	1,270,500
110,000 52,500		1,298,703 1,595,444	1,392,600 2,817,150		Skye Resources Inc. Warrants Mar. 13, 2008 Tahera Diamond Corporation	1 712 004	17,625 960,000
80,000		1,393,444	1,256,000		Teck Cominco Ltd. Class B	1,713,994 730,525	2,241,450
250,000	5 .	475,500	437,500		Yamana Gold Inc.	475,976	2,143,400
100,000			437,300	140,000	ramana dola me.		
144,000		872,723	934,560			32,289,031	52,972,755
475,000		1,904,080	783,750		Units – 4.0%		
26,500	Nexen Inc.	1,762,780	1,701,300		Canadian Oil Sands Trust	455,075	2,021,820
25,000	Niko Resources Ltd.	857,466	2,083,750		Eveready Income Fund Trust	673,325	1,111,250
80,000		2,845,207	3,820,000	110,000	3	1,267,440	662,200
106,600		1,485,503	1,888,952	35,000	Precision Drilling Trust	1,274,966	945,000
375,000	·	750,000	408,750			3,670,806	4,740,270
187,500			2.042		TOTAL CANADIAN EQUITIES	62,764,246	91,796,230
200.000	Apr. 19, 2007	4 400 453	2,813	EOREIGN EO	UITIES – 18.7%		
300,000	•	1,400,452	1,332,000	United States			
100,000 80,000		576,119	1,515,200		Apache Corporation	1,302,491	1,278,711
31,000		1,460,132	2,845,490		Arch Coal Inc.	1,806,955	1,259,677
150,000		1,574,175	2,970,000		Century Aluminum Company	1,176,280	2,081,051
70,000		585,924	1,422,400	40,000	ConocoPhillips	2,523,614	3,353,453
425,000		1,297,593	1,338,750	16,800		614,944	1,313,118
250,000	3, ,	1,360,516	1,355,000	17,600		545,893	1,280,697
	3,	26,804,409	34,083,205	25,000		1,004,507	1,623,418
	4.40/	20,004,403	34,003,203	25,200	XTO Energy Inc.	531,704	1,381,534
Materials – 4		2 122 542	2 022 650			9,506,388	13,571,659
	Alcan Inc. Anatolia Minerals Development	3,123,543 557,339	3,832,650 729,750	Australia – 2	.6%		
350,000	•	572,171	1,281,000	28,400		497,313	1,315,397
75,000		2,041,550	2,688,750		Newcrest Mining Ltd.	836,057	1,816,412
250,000		866,264	1,525,000			1,333,370	3,131,809
2,500,000		750,000	1,212,500		0/	1,555,570	3,131,003
1,000,000		600,000	610,000	Ireland – 1.0		200 970	1 004 224
500,000	Coalcorp Mining Inc. Warrants Feb. 08, 2011	_	110,000	1,000,000	Kenmare Resources PLC Warrants Jul. 23, 2009	399,870	1,004,234 142,642
385,000	Crystallex International Corporation	1,276,202	1,628,550	230,000	Refillible Resources FLC Wallants Jul. 23, 2009		
725,000		1,003,206	1,544,250			399,870	1,146,876
235,000		696,717	1,482,850	United Kingd	lom – 3.7%		
750,000		478,976	1,417,500	64,600	Anglo American PLC ADR	939,852	1,837,391
1,250,000		1,208,794	1,112,500	1,200,000		876,328	1,258,656
175,000		114 275	82,250	5,500	Rio Tinto PLC ADR	878,078	1,361,766
35,000 200,000		114,275	2,196,250			2,694,258	4,457,813
325,000		400,000 1,023,439	994,000 1,644,500		TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES	13,933,886	22,308,157
100,000		2,724,508	3,311,000				
200,000	•	1,003,653	682,000		TOTAL EQUITIES	76,698,132	114,104,387
100,000		344,626	2,184,000		NOTES – 4.4%		
145,000		985,992	1,496,400	3,450,000			
30,000		340,199	1,872,300	4 550 000	4.22% due Jan. 27, 2007	3,430,310	3,439,919
1,000,000	Ivernia Inc.	1,279,121	1,470,000		Canadian Wheat Board Commercial Paper	1 070 600	1 026 054
115,000		1,132,348	1,589,300	(US)	5.12% due Jan. 29, 2007	1,878,688	1,926,054
150,000		656,003	1,987,500		TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES	5,308,998	5,365,973
190,000		358,676	874,000		TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	82,007,130	119,470,360
20,000		-	37,600				
13,500		82,593	117,180		OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 0.0%		(52,892)
100,000		705,255	950,000		TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		119,417,468
85,000 45,000	•	593,478	940,950				
45,000 140,000		1,206,522	1,323,000				
400,000		1,336,330 702,270	1,435,000 1,148,000				
500,000		687 883	810 000				

810,000

687,883

Scotia Resource Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Subscriptions receivable	\$119,470,360 131,917 47,475 44,934	\$90,522,429 182,097 152,008 37,588
	119,694,686	90,894,122
LIABILITIES Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	51,923 225,295 277,218	31,204 171,339 202,543
Net assets	\$119,417,468	\$90,691,579
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units	\$119,391,777 \$ 25,691	\$90,647,577 \$ 44,002
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units	5,617,865 1,181	5,349,129 2,561
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 21.25 \$ 21.76	\$ 16.95 \$ 17.18

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

		2006		2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends Interest Securities lending Foreign withholding taxes	\$	769,136 652,751 95,814 (19,507)	\$	720,204 137,911 27,159 (10,454)
	_	1,498,194		874,820
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	2	2,239,974 19,604 2,755 12,011 17,544 4,433 39,079 315,276		1,418,891 13,775 2,642 8,598 16,926 1,110 29,287 230,661
Absorbed expenses	Ž	2,650,676 (3,200)		1,721,890 (10,545)
		2,647,476		1,711,345
Net investment income (loss)	(1	1,149,282)		(836,525)
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments		0,623,444 (39,670) 4,158,309		9,596,915 (51,296) 6,109,021
Net gain (loss) on investments	24	4,742,083	2	5,654,640
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$23	3,592,801	\$2	4,818,115
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	\$23 \$	3,583,577 9,224	\$2 \$	4,805,211 12,904
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ \$	4.05 5.48	\$ \$	4.79 5.04

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 90,647,577 44,002	\$ 57,295,115 31,098
	90,691,579	57,326,213
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	23,583,577 9,224	24,805,211 12,904
	23,592,801	24,818,115
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units Class F Units	44,350,663 2,865	29,545,822
Payments on redemption Class A Units Class F Units	(39,190,040) (30,400)	(20,998,571) _
	5,133,088	8,547,251
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F Units	28,744,200 (18,311)	33,352,462 12,904
	28,725,889	33,365,366
TOTAL NET ASSETS - END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	119,391,777 25,691	90,647,577 44,002
	\$119,417,468	\$ 90,691,579

Scotia Cassels North American Equity Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

Number			
of Shares/ Number		Average	Market
of Contracts		Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
	QUITIES – 74.1%		
Energy – 12.8 207.000	% Canadian Natural Resources Ltd.	12,108,940	12,865,050
128,000 (600)	EnCana Corporation	6,833,770	6,868,480
	\$55.00 Jan. 19, 2007	(74,131)	(1,748)
, , , , , ,	Petro-Canada	14,764,179	15,948,500
314,000	Talisman Energy Inc.	6,305,380	6,217,200
M	20/	39,938,138	41,897,482
Materials – 7.	3% Alcan Inc.	3,029,375	3,350,020
180,000		5,401,028	8,496,000
	Goldcorp Inc.	7,611,355	8,111,950
46,000	Teck Cominco Ltd. Class B	3,075,835	4,043,400
		19,117,593	24,001,370
Industrials – 3			
	Canadian National Railway Company	10,368,930	12,066,870
Consumer Sta 127,000	ples – 2.6% Metro Inc. Class A	A 220 A11	4,818,380
95,000	Saputo Inc.	4,238,411 3,283,778	3,511,200
33,000	sapato inci	7,522,189	8,329,580
Financials – 3	5.4%	7,522,103	0,323,300
	Bank of Montreal	16,593,767	18,975,000
563,000		17,636,703	22,154,050
466,000		15,599,438	17,563,540
(1,000)	Power Financial Corporation Written Call Options \$40.00 Apr. 21, 2007	(65,000)	(55,000)
464,200	•	18,367,656	25,763,100
150,000	Sun Life Financial Services of Canada Inc.	6,601,795	7,398,000
347,200	Toronto-Dominion Bank	19,719,023	24,206,784
		94,453,382	116,005,474
	echnology — 1.0%	2 242 202	2 272 222
22,000	Research in Motion Ltd.	3,213,283	3,278,000
	ation Services – 2.9%	10 206 910	0 526 560
178,000	Telus Corporation	10,396,819	9,526,560
Utilities – 5.69	⁷⁰ Emera Inc.	3,198,280	3,819,400
(1,690)	Emera Inc. Written Call Options \$20.00	3,130,200	3,013,100
	Jan. 19, 2007	(400,530)	(443,625)
151,000	Enbridge Inc.	5,236,304	6,080,770
217,000	TransCanada Corporation	7,161,890	8,812,370
		15,195,944	18,268,915
Income Trust I	Jnits – 2.8% RioCan Real Estate Investment Trust	7 760 000	0 170 750
303,000		7,760,080	9,179,750
FORFICAL FOL	TOTAL CANADIAN EQUITIES	207,966,358	242,554,001
United States	IITIES – 24.5% – 24.5%		
74,000	Amgen Inc.	6,084,812	5,890,028
45,000	Caterpillar Inc.	3,158,245	3,215,784
139,000	Citigroup Inc.	7,573,429	9,021,347
93,000	Citrix Systems Inc.	3,207,200	2,931,241
76,000	ConocoPhillips Constellation Brands Inc. Class A	5,723,452 3,159,804	6,371,560 3,719,559
110,000 125,000	CVS Corporation	4,190,474	4,502,051
65,930	Dominion Resources Inc.	6,197,077	6,440,739
75,000	Home Depot Inc.	3,115,442	3,509,590
139,200	Johnson & Johnson	10,084,422	10,708,191
97,000	Microsoft Corporation	3,040,879	3,374,916
92,000	PepsiCo Inc.	6,078,753	6,705,274

EQUITIES (cont'd) FOREIGN EQUITIES (cont'd) United States (cont'd) 50,000 Praxair Inc. 2,956,559 3,45 54,000 UnitedHealth Group Inc. 3,069,002 3,38 172,000 Wells Fargo & Company 6,171,502 7,12 73,811,052 80,35 TOTAL EQUITIES 281,777,410 322,90 SHORT-TERM NOTES — 1.3% 2,600,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills 4,08% to 5.10% due from Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 2,597,251 2,59 125,000 Business Development Bank Commercial Paper (US) 5.18% due Mar. 16, 2007 142,519 14 1,180,000 Canadian Wheat Board Commercial Paper (US) 5.12% to 5.20% due from Jan. 30, 2007 to Mar. 5, 2007 1,355,158 1,36 TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES 4,094,928 4,10 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 285,872,338 327,01	Number of Shares/ Face		Average	Market
FOREIGN EQUITIES (cont'd) United States (cont'd) 50,000 Praxair Inc. 2,956,559 3,45 54,000 UnitedHealth Group Inc. 3,069,002 3,38 172,000 Wells Fargo & Company 6,171,502 7,12 TOTAL EQUITIES 280,35 TOTAL EQUITIES 281,777,410 322,90 SHORT-TERM NOTES — 1.3% 2,600,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills 4,08% to 5.10% due from Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 2,597,251 2,59 125,000 Business Development Bank Commercial Paper (US) 5.18% due Mar. 16, 2007 142,519 14 1,180,000 Canadian Wheat Board Commercial Paper (US) 5.12% to 5.20% due from Jan. 30, 2007 to Mar. 5, 2007 1,355,158 1,36 TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES 4,094,928 4,10 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 285,872,338 327,01	Value (\$)	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
United States (cont'd) 50,000 Praxair Inc. 2,956,559 3,45 54,000 UnitedHealth Group Inc. 3,069,002 3,38 172,000 Wells Fargo & Company 6,171,502 7,12 73,811,052 80,35 TOTAL EQUITIES 281,777,410 322,90 SHORT-TERM NOTES — 1.3% 2,600,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills 4.08% to 5.10% due from Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 2,597,251 2,59 125,000 Business Development Bank Commercial Paper (US) 5.18% due Mar. 16, 2007 142,519 14 1,180,000 Canadian Wheat Board Commercial Paper (US) 5.12% to 5.20% due from Jan. 30, 2007 to Mar. 5, 2007 1,355,158 1,36 TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES 4,094,928 4,10 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 285,872,338 327,01				
50,000 Praxair Inc. 2,956,559 3,45 54,000 UnitedHealth Group Inc. 3,069,002 3,38 172,000 Wells Fargo & Company 6,171,502 7,12 73,811,052 80,35 TOTAL EQUITIES 281,777,410 322,90 SHORT-TERM NOTES – 1.3% 2,600,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills 4.08% to 5.10% due from Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 2,597,251 2,59 125,000 Business Development Bank Commercial Paper 142,519 14 (US) 5.18% due Mar. 16, 2007 142,519 14 1,180,000 Canadian Wheat Board Commercial Paper 5.12% to 5.20% due from 1,355,158 1,36 (US) 5.12% to 5.20% due from 4,094,928 4,10 TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES 4,094,928 4,10 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 285,872,338 327,01				
54,000 InitedHealth Group Inc. 3,069,002 (6,171,502) 3,38 (6,171,502) 7,12 (73,811,052) 80,35 (6,171,502) 7,12 (73,811,052) 80,35 (73,811,052) 80,35 (73,811,052) 322,90 (73,811,052) <td></td> <td>,</td> <td>2.056.550</td> <td>2 456 572</td>		,	2.056.550	2 456 572
172,000 Wells Fargo & Company 6,171,502 /7,12 7,12 /73,811,052 80,35 /73,811,052 80,35 /73,811,052 322,90 SHORT-TERM NOTES — 1.3% 2,600,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills 4.08% to 5.10% due from Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 2,597,251 2,597 125,000 Business Development Bank Commercial Paper (US) 5.18% due Mar. 16, 2007 142,519 14 1,180,000 Canadian Wheat Board Commercial Paper (US) 5.12% to 5.20% due from Jan. 30, 2007 to Mar. 5, 2007 1,355,158 1,36 TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES 4,094,928 A,10 4,094,928 4,10 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 285,872,338 327,01	,			
TOTAL EQUITIES 281,777,410 322,90		· ·		
SHORT-TERM NOTES — 1.3% 2,600,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills 4.08% to 5.10% due from Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 2,597,251 2,599 125,000 Business Development Bank Commercial Paper (US) 5.18% due Mar. 16, 2007 1,180,000 Canadian Wheat Board Commercial Paper (US) 5.12% to 5.20% due from Jan. 30, 2007 to Mar. 5, 2007 1,355,158 1,36 TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES 4,094,928 4,10 285,872,338 327,01	172,000	wells raigo & Collipally		
SHORT-TERM NOTES — 1.3% 2,600,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills 4.08% to 5.10% due from Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 2,597,251 2,59 125,000 Business Development Bank Commercial Paper (US) 5.18% due Mar. 16, 2007 1,180,000 Canadian Wheat Board Commercial Paper (US) 5.12% to 5.20% due from Jan. 30, 2007 to Mar. 5, 2007 1,355,158 1,36 TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES 4,094,928 4,10 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 285,872,338 327,01			73,811,052	80,354,346
2,600,000 Government of Canada Treasury Bills 4.08% to 5.10% due from Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 2,597,251 2,59 125,000 Business Development Bank Commercial Paper (US) 5.18% due Mar. 16, 2007 142,519 14 1,180,000 Canadian Wheat Board Commercial Paper (US) 5.12% to 5.20% due from Jan. 30, 2007 to Mar. 5, 2007 1,355,158 1,36 TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES 4,094,928 4,10 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 285,872,338 327,01		TOTAL EQUITIES	281,777,410	322,908,347
4.08% to 5.10% due from Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 125,000 Susiness Development Bank Commercial Paper (US) 1,180,000 Canadian Wheat Board Commercial Paper (US) 5.12% to 5.20% due from Jan. 30, 2007 to Mar. 5, 2007 TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 2,597,251 142,519 142,519 142,519 142,519 142,519 142,519 144,519 144,094,928 4,10 285,872,338 327,01	SHORT-TERM	NOTES - 1.3%		
Jan. 11, 2007 to Apr. 5, 2007 125,000 Business Development Bank Commercial Paper (US) 5.18% due Mar. 16, 2007 1,180,000 Canadian Wheat Board Commercial Paper (US) 5.12% to 5.20% due from Jan. 30, 2007 to Mar. 5, 2007 TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES 1,365,158 1,36 285,872,338 327,01	2,600,000			
125,000 Business Development Bank Commercial Paper 5.18% due Mar. 16, 2007 142,519 14 1,180,000 Canadian Wheat Board Commercial Paper 5.12% to 5.20% due from Jan. 30, 2007 to Mar. 5, 2007 1,355,158 1,36 TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES 4,094,928 4,10 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 285,872,338 327,01		,	2 597 251	2,598,976
(US) 5.18% due Mar. 16, 2007 142,519 14 1,180,000 Canadian Wheat Board Commercial Paper 5.12% to 5.20% due from Jan. 30, 2007 to Mar. 5, 2007 1,355,158 1,36 TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES 4,094,928 4,10 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 285,872,338 327,01	125.000	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	2,557,251	2,550,570
(US) 5.12% to 5.20% due from Jan. 30, 2007 to Mar. 5, 2007 1,355,158 1,36 TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES 4,094,928 4,10 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 285,872,338 327,01		·	142,519	144,077
Jan. 30, 2007 to Mar. 5, 2007 1,355,158 1,36 TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES 4,094,928 4,10 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 285,872,338 327,01				
TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 285,872,338 327,01	(03)		1,355,158	1,363,114
===		TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES	4,094,928	4,106,167
OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 0.1%		TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	285,872,338	327,014,514
		OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.1%		300,929
TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0% 327,31		TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		327,315,443

Scotia Cassels North American Equity Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income	\$327,014,514 127,180 219,011	\$341,958,359 102,484 691,162
	327,360,705	342,752,005
LIABILITIES Accrued expenses Net assets	45,262 \$327,315,443	44,504 \$342,707,501
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Scotia Private Client Units	\$327,315,443	\$342,707,501
UNITS OUTSTANDING Scotia Private Client Units	28,696,662	33,015,744
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 11.41	\$ 10.38

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005*
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends Interest Securities lending Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 5,680,269 1,323,564 33,498 (214,628) 6,822,703	\$ 2,263,497 293,240 16,302 (70,397) 2,502,642
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Custodian fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting	331,667 19,636 28,853 13,734 4,199 10.092	111,850 15,057 11,538 2,265 448 2,143
Unitholder administration, service fees and GST Absorbed expenses	59,577 467,758 (11,676) 456,082	18,079 161,380 (11,157) 150,223
Net investment income (loss)	6,366,621	2,352,419
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Capital gains distributions received from investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	5,955,289 81,974 166,340 24,637,521	(5,560,461) (69,330) 23,183 16,502,052
Net gain (loss) on investments	30,841,124	10,895,444
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$37,207,745	\$13,247,863
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Scotia Private Client Units	\$37,207,745	\$13,247,863
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 1.21	\$ 0.43

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005*
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 342,707,501	\$ -
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Scotia Private Client Units	37,207,745	13,247,863
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income Scotia Private Client Units	(6,663,171)	(1,491,712
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Scotia Private Client Units	124,040,690	354,760,916
Reinvested distributions Scotia Private Client Units Payments on redemption	6,622,526	1,486,117
Scotia Private Client Units	(45,936,632)	(25,295,683 330,951,350
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Scotia Private Client Units	(15,392,058)	342,707,501
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 327,315,443	\$342,707,501

^{*}For the period since inception to December 31, 2005

QUITY FUND

Scotia American Stock Index Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
EQUITIES -	99.7%			EQUITIES (c	cont'd)		
Energy – 9.9				Industrials -	- 10.8%		
2,206	Anadarko Petroleum Corporation	68,853	111,865	3,612	3M Company	246,153	327,985
1,676	Apache Corporation	45,721	129,886	1,603	Allied Waste Industries Inc.	30,869	22,956
267 1,722	Ashlands Inc. Baker Hughes Inc.	15,049 77,195	21,523 149,804	350 800	American Power Conversion Corporation American Standard Companies Inc.	17,009 31,527	12,475 42,740
1,722	BJ Services Company	42,136	47,829	651	Avery Dennison Corporation	50,983	51,528
1,800	Chesapeake Energy Corporation	62,030	60,928	3,793	Boeing Company	262,148	392,638
10,990	Chevron Corporation	668,256	941,594	1,869	Burlington Northern Santa Fe Corporation	79,550	160,741
8,028	ConocoPhillips	351,200	673,038	3,328	Caterpillar Inc.	118,844	237,825
800	Consol Energy Inc.	39,911	29,950	320	Cintas Corporation	18,116	14,806
2,342	Devon Energy Corporation	110,926	183,055	303	Cooper Industries Ltd. Class A	19,066	31,927
2,592	El Paso Corporation EOG Resources Inc.	158,820	46,149	1,886	CSX Corporation	48,578	75,662
1,120 29,054	Exxon Mobil Corporation	36,391 1,640,938	81,499 2,594,216	193 1,500	Cummins Inc. D.R. Horton Inc.	12,343 68,946	26,577 46,299
5,284	Halliburton Company	154,234	191,173	1,234	Danaher Corporation	53,538	104,159
1,068	Hess Corporation	35,964	61,687	1,178	Deere & Company	67,916	130,494
400	Kinder Morgan Inc.	29,783	49,288	745	Dover Corporation	41,779	42,553
1,895	Marathon Oil Corporation	94,558	204,245	612	Eaton Corporation	33,783	53,583
1,000	Murphy Oil Corporation	66,730	59,251	3,872	Emerson Electric Company	162,474	198,919
1,800	Nabors Industries Ltd.	73,181	62,460	367	Equifax Inc.	16,545	17,362
800	National Oilwell Varco Inc.	46,641	57,030	1,450	FedEx Corporation	93,303	183,518
510	Noble Corporation Occidental Petroleum Corporation	32,360	45,252	352	Fluor Corporation	18,489	33,489
4,332 1,300	Peabody Energy Corporation	67,571 62,555	246,477 61,212	2,096 50,328	General Dynamics Corporation General Electric Company	95,549 2,806,328	181,582 2,182,080
816	Rowan Companies Inc.	27,324	31,567	891	Goodrich Corporation	42,819	47,290
5,824	Schlumberger Ltd.	269,591	428,613	4,272	Honeywell International Inc.	296,508	225,193
900	Smith International Inc.	38,936	43,069	2,042	Illinois Tool Works Inc.	95,054	109,902
592	Sunoco Inc.	26,279	43,016	1,732	Ingersoll Rand Company Class A	56,887	78,969
1,651	Transocean Inc.	97,948	155,612	676	ITT Corporation	16,091	44,756
3,100	Valero Energy Corporation	104,363	184,796	700	L-3 Communications Holdings Inc.	70,353	66,703
1,600	Weatherford International Ltd.	57,286	77,910	1,877	Lockheed Martin Corporation	110,824	201,365
2,545 1,766	Williams Companies Inc.	128,364	77,457 96,817	1,916 520	Masco Corporation Monster Worldwide Inc.	70,412	66,686 28,259
1,700	XTO Energy Inc.	56,114		2,005	Norfolk Southern Corporation	47,902 68,832	117,489
		4,787,208	7,248,268	1,698	Northrop Grumman Corporation	109,319	133,945
${\sf Materials} - $				1,123	Paccar Inc.	21,628	84,923
906	Air Products & Chemicals Inc.	46,331	74,193	1,002	Pall Corporation	31,305	40,338
4,296	Alcoa Inc.	186,575	150,221	517	Parker Hannifin Corporation	29,342	46,313
659	Allegheny Technologies Inc.	46,447	69,630	1,090	Pitney Bowes Inc.	75,673	58,665
608 794	Ball Corporation Bemis Company Inc.	8,584 19,774	30,888 31,437	918	R.R. Donnelley & Sons Company	38,011	38,016
4,936	Dow Chemical Company	244,068	229,482	2,249	Raytheon Company	136,174	138,365
4,827	DuPont (E.I.) de Nemours & Company	376,878	273,966	1,000 753	Robert Half International Inc. Rockwell Automation Inc.	47,750 54,467	43,252 53,591
241	Eastman Chemical Company	16,592	16,655	1,053	Rockwell Collins Inc.	37,577	77,654
632	Ecolab Inc.	15,923	33,286	467	Ryder System Inc.	16,067	27,784
904	Freeport-McMoran Copper & Gold Inc. Class B	23,487	58,703	3,214	Southwest Airlines Company	65,651	57,373
923	Hercules Inc.	37,201	20,768	400	Terex Corporation	29,360	30,100
130	International Flavors & Fragrances Inc. International Paper Company	6,774 151 747	7,447 97,665	664	Textron Inc.	63,085	72,549
2,458 388	MeadWestvaco Corporation	151,747 17,326	13,590	10,419	Tyco International Ltd.	596,757	369,063
2,422	Monsanto Company	29,987	148,246	1,278	Union Pacific Corporation	100,099	137,030
2,280	Newmont Mining Corporation	80,270	119,948	5,200 473	United Parcel Service Inc. Class B	521,493	454,308
1,768	Nucor Corporation	73,888	112,604	4,856	United States Steel Corporation United Technologies Corporation	16,795 221,215	40,310 353,752
350	Pactiv Corporation	6,716	14,555	205	W.W. Grainger Inc.	12,895	16,706
1,130	Phelps Dodge Corporation	82,937	157,633	2,904	Waste Management Inc.	136,425	124,420
810	PPG Industries Inc.	63,710	60,602	,			
1,580	Praxair Inc.	50,368	109,228	C	2:	7,630,606	7,956,967
909	Rohm & Haas Company	49,988	54,145		Discretionary – 10.4%	00.004	72 500
395 150	Sealed Air Corporation Sigma-Aldrich Corporation	30,632 6,767	29,880 13,584	1,600 800	Amazon.com Inc. Apollo Group Inc. Class A	89,984 46,796	73,566 36,326
764	Temple Inland Inc.	31,490	13,584 40,977	600	Apollo Group Inc. Class A AutoNation Inc.	46,796 12,110	36,326 14,905
363	Vulcan Materials Company	24,243	38,012	297	AutoZone Inc.	11,284	39,991
1,164	Weyerhaeuser Company	99,977	95,822	1,368	Bed Bath & Beyond Inc.	36,906	60,731
,	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	1,828,680	2,103,167	2,027	Best Buy Company Inc.	85,650	116,180
		1,020,000	4,103,107	973	Big Lots Inc.	31,733	25,985
				300	Black & Decker Corporation	18,995	27,954
				729	Brunswick Corporation	23,488	27,097

Scotia American Stock Index Fund (Continued)

EQUITES (cort of corname Discretinary (con'd)	Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
Consume Discretionary (control 2,213 Cambula Ciporation 19,988 38,005 2,213 Cambula Ciporation 19,988 38,005 2,235 26,560 23,979 Vilsor Inc. Class 18,513 129,302 3,759 Vilsor Inc. Class 18,513 129,302 3,759 Vilsor Inc. Class 18,513 129,302 3,759 Vilsor Inc. Class 18,516 129,317 31,602 179,711 200 Circuit City Stores Inc. 12,9279 6,414 400 Wardy's International Inc. 21,808 30,603	EOUITIES (c	ont'd)			EOUITIES (d	cont'd)		
3,599 CBS Corporation Class B 18,513 129,302 3,799 Vaccom Inc. Class B 310,602 179,711								
548 Centex Corposation 11,945 35,930 10,894 Walt Disrey Company 477,797 427,027 227			127,205	126,480			19,988	38,065
201 Clear Ciny Spores Inc. 12,979 6,414 499 Wendy's International Inc. 7,728 18,893 2,041 Clear Channel Communications Inc. 199,916 84,570 317 Whitippool Copropation 27,865 30,66								
2,041 Clear Channel Communications Inc.						, , ,		
1,800 Coach Inc.								
10,600 Comeast Comporation Clasis A 43,644 527,268 1,318 Visini Bands Inc. 82,892 90,301						·		
Section Sect						·		
Dillard's Inc. Class A 1,662 2,037 2,008 2,008 2,009 2,0					1,510	Tami Stands mei		
Doul Cement Corporation	50	Dillard's Inc. Class A					0,321,312	7,049,040
Down Jones & Company Inc.						•	FF2.0F2	1.045.176
According Company Class A 22,077 23,276 3,151 Archer-Daniels-Midland Inc. 59,350 81,385 51,171 Examiny Lordinary Company 16,181 52,248 52,375 51,376 51,3								
Statistics Sta								
Family Dollar Stores Inc. 23,908 13,859 23,927								
2,249 Federated Department Stores Inc. 72,079 106,363 1,153 Campbell Soup Company 43,327 50,061								
8,82 ford Motor Company 335,258 76,848 670 Clorox Corpany 43,327 50,081 1,244 Gannett Company Inc. 116,701 87,637 1,068 Coca-Cola Enterprises Inc. 41,671 25,411 2,457 GAP Inc. 123,038 55,5877 2,580 Calpal-Plandinive Company 187,682 197,494 2,768 General Motors Corporation 263,982 99,881 2,457 ConAgia Foods Inc. 86,411 77,298 1,333 Goodyear Tire & Rubber Company 77,294 32,602 2,319 Costso Wholesale Corporation 129,703 142,860 1,333 Goodyear Tire & Rubber Company 77,294 32,602 4,238 CVS Corporation 126,903 31,419 34,458 CVS Corporation 126,903 142,860 CVS Corporation 126,903 31,719 34,455 916 Harrah's Sintertainment Inc. 30,547 88,289 600 Ester Lauder Companies Inc. Class A 24,180 28,538 24,180 28,538 24,180 28,538 24,180 18,531 1					1,153	Campbell Soup Company	61,811	52,248
1,244 Gamett Company Inc. 116,701 87,637 1,068 Cocar-Cola Enterprises Inc. 41,671 25,411 2,457 GAP Inc. 122,033 55,827 2,598 Colgate-Palemiolic Company 187,682 197,494 2,758 General Motors Corporation 63,3962 99,081 2,457 ConAgra Foods Inc. 86,411 77,298 1,082 Genuine Parts Company 43,316 59,797 900 Constellation Brands Inc. Class A 22,969 30,433 1,333 Goodyear Tine & Rubber Company 77,294 32,602 2,319 Costsco Wholesale Corporation 129,703 142,860 1,296 HAR Block Inc. 20,201 34,793 4,258 Colgate-Palemole Company 31,719 314,485 1,406 Harley-Davidson Inc 84,881 115,449 700 Dean Foods Company 31,719 31,449 1,407 Harley-Davidson Inc 30,547 88,289 600 Estee Lauder Companies Inc. Class A 24,180 28,538 1,241 Hasbro Inc. 37,562 39,404 1,394 General Mills Inc. 120,960 131,144 1,577 Hilton Hotels Corporation 26,116 64,130 1,458 HJ. Heinz Company 89,772 76,646 1,574 Home Depot Inc. 653,117 493,261 860 Hershey Company/The 32,365 49,903 1,349 International Game Technology Inc. 40,6577 93,994 34,650 46,626 2,328 Kimberly Clark Corporation 197,577 843,221 1,1025 L.C. Penney Company Inc. 40,687 96,310 1,000 McCormick & Company (Lass B 19,907 22,890 242 K8 Home 19,832 14,460 900 Pepis Bottling Group Inc. 33,195 32,415 1,701 Kohl's Corporation 135,562 86,037 20,742 K8 Home 19,832 14,460 900 Pepis Bottling Group Inc. 32,99 32,415 1,701 Kohl's Corporation 135,629 86,037 20,742 K8 Home 19,832 14,460 900 Pepis Bottling Group Inc. 32,99 32,415 1,701 Kohl's Corporation 135,861 86,037 96,037 97,044 97,04								
2,455 GAP Inc. 123,038 55,827 2,598 Colgate-Palmolive Company 187,682 197,494 2,768 General Motors Corporation 263,962 99,081 2,475 Condequeration 263,962 99,081 2,475 Condequeration 2,	675		34,260	67,160				
2,768 General Motors Corporation 263,962 99,081						•		
1,082 Genuine Parts Company 43,316 59,797 900 Constellation Brands Inc. Class A 32,969 30,433 33,336 34,933 34,938								
1,333 Goodyear Tire & Rubber Company 77,294 32,602 2,319 Costco Wholesale Corporation 129,703 142,860 1,296 HaR Block Inc. 20,201 34,793 4,258 CVS Corporation 126,902 153,358 CVS Corporation 126,906 126,9		•				3		
1,296 H&R Block Inc 20,201 34,793 4,258 CVS Corporation 126,902 153,358 1,406 Harley-Davidson Inc 34,381 115,449 700 700 144,861 1,414 Habro Inc 37,562 39,404 1,954 1,954 1,954 1,954 1,577 Hillion Hotels Corporation 26,116 64,130 1,458 1,451 1,157 1,110 1,456 1,456 1,456 1,457 1,157 1,110 1,456 1,								
Harley-Davidson Inc.								
Harrah's Entertainment Inc. 30,547 88,289 600 Estee Lauder Companies Inc. Class A 24,180 28,538 1,241 Hasbro Inc. 37,562 39,404 1,954 Hilton Hotels Corporation 26,116 64,130 1,458 H.J. Heinz Company 89,772 76,466 40,626 1,311,448 H.J. Heinz Company 89,772 76,466 40,626 1,458 H.J. Heinz Company 10,000 1,448 H.J. Heinz Company 10,000					700	Dean Foods Company	31,719	34,485
1,577 Hilton Hotels Corporation 26,116 64,130 1,458 H.J. Heirz Company 89,772 76,466 1,577 Hilton Hotels Corporation 26,116 64,130 493,261 860 Hershey Company/The 32,386 49,903 3,129 Interpublic Group of Companies Inc. 162,456 44,626 2,328 Kimberly Clark Corporation 197,577 184,321 1,025 J.C. Penney Company Inc. 40,687 96,310 1,000 McCommick & Company Inc. 38,131 44,930 962 Johnson Controls Inc. 40,687 96,310 1,000 McCommick & Company Inc. 38,131 44,930 316 Jones Apparel Group Inc. 16,287 12,309 257 Moles Coorporation 115,505 135,629 8,093 Pepsi Rottling Group Inc. 32,195 32,415 1,701 Kohl's Corporation 115,505 135,629 8,093 Pepsi Rottling Group Inc. 436,242 589,845 1,701 Kohl's Corporation 115,505 135,629 8,093 Pepsi Rottling Group Inc. 436,242 589,845 1,881 Limited Brands Inc. 53,228 67,037 2,074 Safeway Inc. 54,264 15,581 83,519 1,988 Limited Brands Inc. 53,228 67,037 2,074 Safeway Inc. 54,264 15,581 83,519 1,488 Marriott International Inc. Class A 36,620 81,626 3,382 Sysco Corporation 94,849 144,861 2,166 Martiott International Inc. Class A 36,620 81,626 3,382 Sysco Corporation 94,849 144,861 2,179 McGraw-Hill Companies Inc. 70,017 142,346 1,155 1,150 1,170 142,346 1,115 1,170 1,								
10,541 Home Depot Inc. 653,117 493,261 860 Hershey Company/The 32,386 49,903 1,840 International Game Technology Inc. 40,095 99,052 1,115 Kellogg Company 50,271 65,038 3,129 Interpublic Group of Companies Inc. 162,456 44,626 2,328 Kimberly Clark Corporation 197,577 184,321 1,025 J.C. Penney Company Inc. 46,577 92,394 3,492 Kroger Company 117,244 93,869 962 Johnson Controls Inc. 40,687 96,310 1,000 McCormick & Company Inc. 38,131 44,930 1,000 McCormick & Company Inc. 38,131 44,930 44,9	1,241	Hasbro Inc.	37,562	39,404				
1,840 International Game Technology Inc. 40,095 99,052 1,115 Kellogg Company 50,271 65,038 3,129 Interpublic Group of Companies Inc. 162,456 44,626 2,328 Kimberly Clark Corporation 197,577 184,321 1,025 J.C. Penney Company Inc. 46,677 92,394 3,492 Kroger Company 117,244 93,869 962 Johnson Controls Inc. 40,687 96,310 1,000 McCormick & Company Inc. 38,131 44,930 316 Jones Apparel Group Inc. 16,287 12,309 257 Molson Coors Brewing Company Class B 19,907 22,890 242 KB Home 19,832 14,460 90 Pepsi Bottling Group Inc. 32,195 32,415 1,701 Kohl's Corporation 115,505 135,629 8,093 PepsiCo Inc. 436,242 589,845 1,701 Kohl's Corporation 115,505 135,629 8,093 PepsiCo Inc. 436,242 589,845 1,701 Kohl's Corporation 12,1125 18,853 15,401 Proter & Gamble Company 924,512 1,153,337 1,988 Liz Claiborne Inc. 53,228 67,037 24,789 1,000 Reynolds American Inc. 57,362 76,286 1,988 Liz Claiborne Inc. 9,222 16,103 3,550 Sara Lee Corporation 94,825 70,444 1,192 Lowe's Companies Inc. 133,816 261,041 730 Super Valu Inc. 22,083 30,409 1,468 Marriott International Inc. Class A 36,620 81,626 3,382 Sysco Corporation 94,849 144,861 1,795 McGraw-Hill Companies Inc. 70,017 142,346 1,115 M.M. Wrigley Jr. Company 51,248 67,195 1,796 McGraw-Hill Companies Inc. 70,017 142,346 1,115 M.M. Wrigley Jr. Company 190,865 250,566 1,960 Meredith Corporation 12,009 94,620 Melath Care Inc. 18,740 645,655 1,248 New York Times Company Class A 255,126 280,320 Melath Care Inc. 54,781 425,110 1,170 New Corporation Class A 255,126 280,320 Melath Care Inc. 54,781 425,110 1,170 New Corporation Class A 255,126 280,320 Melath Care Inc. 54,781 425,110 1,170 Mile Bomes Inc. 31,846 26,034 658 Allergan Inc. 57,755 91,805 1,170								
16,2456								
1,025 J.C. Penney Company Inc.								
962 Johnson Controls Inc.								
316 Jones Apparel Group Inc. 16,287 1,309 257 Molson Coors Brewing Company Class B 19,907 22,890 242 KB Home 19,832 14,460 900 Pepsi Bottling Group Inc. 32,145 32,415					1,000	McCormick & Company Inc.	38,131	44,930
242 KB Home 19,832 14,460 900 Pepsi Bottling Group Inc. 32,195 32,415 1,701 Kohl's Corporation 115,505 135,629 8,093 PepsiCo Inc. 436,242 589,845 677 Leggett & Platt Inc. 21,125 18,853 15,401 Procter & Gamble Company 924,512 1,153,337 700 Lennar Corporation Class A 50,332 42,789 1,000 Reynolds American Inc. 57,362 76,286 1,988 Limited Brands Inc. 53,228 67,037 2,074 Safeway Inc. 151,581 83,519 318 Liz Claiborne Inc. 9,222 16,103 3,550 Sara Lee Corporation 94,825 70,444 7,192 Lowe's Companies Inc. 133,816 261,041 730 Super Valu Inc. 220,833 30,409 2,156 Mattel Inc. 60,946 56,926 1,500 Tyson Foods Inc. Class A 32,741 28,751 5,731 McGraw-Hill Companies Inc. 70,017 142,346 1,115 M.M.Wrigley Jr						3 . ,		
17,50	242		19,832	14,460				
Total Companies Total Comp						•		
1,988 Limited Brands Inc. 53,228 67,037 2,074 Safeway Inc. 151,581 83,519 318 Liz Claiborne Inc. 9,222 16,103 3,550 Sara Lee Corporation 94,825 70,444 7,192 Lowe's Companies Inc. 133,816 261,041 730 Super Valu Inc. 2,083 30,409 1,468 Marriott International Inc. Class A 36,620 81,626 3,382 Sysco Corporation 94,849 144,861 2,156 Mattel Inc. 60,946 56,926 1,500 Tyson Foods Inc. Class A 32,741 28,751 1,796 McGraw-Hill Companies Inc. 70,017 142,346 1,115 W.M. Wrigley Jr. Company 51,248 67,195 376 Meredith Corporation 17,709 24,688 11,999 Wal-Mart Stores Inc. 817,400 645,655 1,248 New York Times Company Class A 63,324 35,424 4,686 Walgreen Company 190,865 250,566 956 Newell Rubbermaid Inc. 46,580 32,248 600 Whole Foods Markets Inc. 54,298 32,810 11,200 News Corporation Class A 255,126 280,320 Whole Foods Markets Inc. 6,152,911 6,762,751 1,773 Office Depot Inc. 29,643 52,170 2,552 Aetna Inc. 31,022 128,400 450 OfficeMax Inc. 29,643 52,170 2,552 Aetna Inc. 31,022 128,400 676 Vulte Homes Inc. 8,700 33,806 5,783 Amgen Inc. 385,675 460,294 4600 40,900 AmerisourceBergen Corporation 44,392 47,463 40,901 40,902 40,002 40,002 40,002 40,002 40,902 40,002 40,002 40,002 40,903 40,002 40,002 40,002 40,903 40,002 40,002 40,002 40,903 40,002 40,002 40,002 40,903 40,002 40,002 40,002 40,904 40,902 40,002 40,904 40,902 40,002 40,905 40,002 40,002 40,905 40,002 40,002 40,905 40,002 40,002 40,905 40,002 40,002 40,905 40,002 40,002 40,905 40,002 40,002 40,905 40,002 40,002 40,905 40,002 40,002 40,905 40,002 40,002 40,905 40,002 40,002 40,905 40,002 40,002 40,905 40,002 40,002 40,905 40,002 40,002 40,905 40,002		55						
318 Liz Claiborne Inc. 9,222 16,103 3,550 Sara Lee Corporation 94,825 70,444 7,192 Lowe's Companies Inc. 133,816 261,041 730 Super Valu Inc. 22,083 30,409 1,468 Marriott International Inc. Class A 36,620 81,626 3,382 Sysco Corporation 94,849 144,861 2,156 Mattel Inc. 60,946 56,926 1,500 Tyson Foods Inc. Class A 32,741 28,751 5,731 McDonald's Corporation 290,369 296,026 665 UST Inc. 25,714 45,097 1,796 McGraw-Hill Companies Inc. 70,017 142,346 1,115 W.M. Wrigley Jr. Company 51,1248 67,195 376 Meredith Corporation 17,709 24,688 11,999 Wal-Mart Stores Inc. 817,400 645,655 1,248 New York Times Company Class A 63,324 35,424 4,686 Walgreen Company 190,865 250,566 956 Newell Rubbermaid Inc. 46,580 32,248 600 Whole Foods Markets Inc. 54,298 32,810 11,200 News Corporation Class A 255,126 280,320 Realth Care - 11.8% 956 Nordstrom Inc. 17,549 54,961 7,490 Abbott Laboratories 457,817 425,110 1,173 Office Depot Inc. 29,643 52,170 2,552 Aetna Inc. 31,022 128,400 957 McGraw-Hill Companies Inc. 33,022 128,400 958 OfficeMax Inc. 23,446 26,034 658 Allergan Inc. 57,755 91,805 881 Omnicom Group Inc. 8,700 33,806 5,783 Amgen Inc. 385,675 460,298 886 Omnicom Group Inc. 8,700 33,806 5,783 Amgen Inc. 385,675 460,298 358 Amgen Inc. 385,675 460,298		•						
7,192 Lowe's Companies Inc. 133,816 261,041 730 Super Valu Inc. 22,083 30,409 1,468 Marriott International Inc. Class A 36,620 81,626 3,382 Sysco Corporation 94,849 144,861 2,156 Mattel Inc. 60,946 56,926 1,500 Tyson Foods Inc. Class A 32,741 28,751 5,731 McDonald's Corporation 290,369 296,026 665 UST Inc. 25,714 45,097 1,796 McGraw-Hill Companies Inc. 70,017 142,346 1,115 W.M. Wrigley Jr. Company 51,248 67,195 376 Meredith Corporation 17,709 24,688 11,999 Wal-Mart Stores Inc. 817,400 645,655 1,248 New York Times Company Class A 63,324 35,424 4,686 Walgreen Company 190,865 250,566 956 Newell Rubbermaid Inc. 46,580 32,248 600 Whole Foods Markets Inc. 6,152,911 6,762,751 11,200 News Corporation Class A 255,126 280,320						•		
1,468 Marriott International Inc. Class A 36,620 81,626 3,382 Sysco Corporation 94,849 144,861 2,156 Mattel Inc. 60,946 56,926 1,500 Tyson Foods Inc. Class A 32,741 28,751 5,731 McDonald's Corporation 290,369 296,026 665 UST Inc. 25,714 45,097 1,796 McGraw-Hill Companies Inc. 70,017 142,346 1,115 W.M. Wrigley Jr. Company 51,248 67,195 376 Meredith Corporation 17,709 24,688 11,999 Wal-Mart Stores Inc. 817,400 645,655 1,248 New York Times Company Class A 63,324 35,424 4,686 Walgreen Company 190,865 250,566 956 Newell Rubbermaid Inc. 46,580 32,248 600 Whole Foods Markets Inc. 54,298 32,810 11,200 New S Corporation Class A 255,126 280,320 Health Care – 11.8% 457,817 425,110 956 Nordstrom Inc. 17,549 54,961 7,490 Abbott Laboratories 457,817 425,110 1,717 Offi					730	Super Valu Inc.	22,083	30,409
5,731 McDonald's Corporation 290,369 296,026 665 UST Inc. UST Inc. 25,714 45,097 1,796 McGraw-Hill Companies Inc. 70,017 142,346 1,115 W.M. Wrigley Jr. Company 51,248 67,195 376 Meredith Corporation 17,709 24,688 11,999 Wal-Mart Stores Inc. 817,400 645,655 1,248 New York Times Company Class A 63,324 35,424 4,686 Walgreen Company 190,865 250,566 956 Newell Rubbermaid Inc. 46,580 32,248 600 Whole Foods Markets Inc. 54,298 32,810 11,200 News Corporation Class A 255,126 280,320 Nike Inc. Class B 63,190 94,620 Nordstrom Inc. 45,496 74,961 7,490 Abbott Laboratories 457,817 425,110 1,173 Office Depot Inc. 29,643 52,170 2,552 Aetna Inc. 31,022 128,400 450 OfficeMax Inc. 23,446 26,034 658 Allergan Inc. 658 Allergan Inc. 57,755 91,805 881 Omnicom Group Inc. 98,351 107,315 906 AmerisourceBergen Corporation 44,392 47,463 876 Pulte Homes Inc. 8,700 33,806 5,783 Amgen Inc. 385,675 460,298		•						
1,796 McGraw-Hill Companies Inc. 70,017 142,346 1,115 W.M. Wrigley Jr. Company 51,248 67,195 376 Meredith Corporation 17,709 24,688 11,999 Wal-Mart Stores Inc. 817,400 645,655 1,248 New York Times Company Class A 63,324 35,424 4,686 Walgreen Company 190,865 250,566 956 Newell Rubbermaid Inc. 46,580 32,248 600 Whole Foods Markets Inc. 54,298 32,810 11,200 News Corporation Class A 255,126 280,320 820 Nike Inc. Class B 63,190 94,620 956 Nordstrom Inc. 17,549 54,961 7,490 Abbott Laboratories 457,817 425,110 1,173 Office Depot Inc. 29,643 52,170 2,552 Aetna Inc. 31,022 128,400 450 OfficeMax Inc. 23,446 26,034 658 Allergan Inc. 57,755 91,805 881 Omnicom Group Inc. 8,700 33,806 5,783 AmerisourceBergen Corporation 44,392 47,463 876 Pulte Homes Inc. 385,675 460,298 467,95 460,298 460,298 460,298 460,298 47,468 Walgreen Company 190,865 250,566 Whole Foods Markets Inc. 51,298 32,810 Whole Foods Markets Inc. 51,591 6,762,751 450 Office Depot Inc. 29,643 52,170 2,552 Aetna Inc. 31,022 128,400 457,817 425,110 457,817	2,156	Mattel Inc.	60,946	56,926				
New York Times Company Class A 17,709 24,688 11,999 Wal-Mart Stores Inc. 817,400 645,655 1,248 New York Times Company Class A 63,324 35,424 4,686 Walgreen Company 190,865 250,566 956 Newell Rubbermaid Inc. 46,580 32,248 600 Whole Foods Markets Inc. 54,298 32,810 11,200 News Corporation Class A 255,126 280,320 Whole Foods Markets Inc. 6,152,911 6,762,751 820 Nike Inc. Class B 63,190 94,620 Health Care - 11.8% 956 Nordstrom Inc. 17,549 54,961 7,490 Abbott Laboratories 457,817 425,110 1,173 Office Depot Inc. 29,643 52,170 2,552 Aetna Inc. 31,022 128,400 450 OfficeMax Inc. 23,446 26,034 658 Allergan Inc. 57,755 91,805 881 Omnicom Group Inc. 8,700 33,806 5,783 AmerisourceBergen Corporation 44,392 47,463 886 Allergan Inc. 385,675 460,298 887 Pulte Homes Inc. 8,700 33,806 5,783 AmerisourceBergen Corporation 385,675 460,298 888 Allergan Inc. 385,675 460,298 888 AmerisourceBergen Corporation 385,675 460,298 889 AmerisourceBergen Corporation 385,675 460,298 880 AmerisourceBergen Corporation 385,675 460,298 881 American Company 190,865 250,566 881 American Company 190,865 250,566 881 American Company 190,865 250,566 882 Allergan Inc. 31,022 31,022 883 American Company 190,865 884 Allergan Inc. 31,022 31,022 885 Allergan Inc. 385,675 460,298 885 Allergan Inc. 385,675 460,298 885 Allergan Inc. 385,675 460,298 886 Allergan Inc. 385,675 460,298 886 Allergan Inc. 385,675 460,298 887 Allergan Inc. 385,675 460,298 888 Allergan Inc. 385,675 460,298 888 Allergan Inc. 385,675 460,298 888 Allergan Inc								
1,248 New York Times Company Class A 63,324 35,424 4,686 Walgreen Company 190,865 250,566 956 Newell Rubbermaid Inc. 46,580 32,248 600 Whole Foods Markets Inc. 54,298 32,810 11,200 News Corporation Class A 255,126 280,320		·				3 , , ,		
New Rubbermaid Inc. 46,580 32,248 600 Whole Foods Markets Inc. 54,298 32,810								
11,200 News Corporation Class A 255,126 280,320 Section Class A 255,126 280,320 Section Class B 63,190 94,620 Section Class B 63,190 94,620 Section Class B 63,190 94,620 Section Class B Sectin				,				
820 Nike Inc. Class B 63,190 94,620 Health Care – 11.8% 956 Nordstrom Inc. 17,549 54,961 7,490 Abbott Laboratories 457,817 425,110 1,173 Office Depot Inc. 29,643 52,170 2,552 Aetna Inc. 31,022 128,400 450 OfficeMax Inc. 23,446 26,034 658 Allergan Inc. 57,755 91,805 881 Omnicom Group Inc. 98,351 107,315 906 AmerisourceBergen Corporation 44,392 47,463 876 Pulte Homes Inc. 385,675 460,298								
956 Nordstrom Inc. 17,549 54,961 7,490 Abbott Laboratories 457,817 425,110 1,173 Office Depot Inc. 29,643 52,170 2,552 Aetna Inc. 31,022 128,400 450 OfficeMax Inc. 23,446 26,034 658 Allergan Inc. 57,755 91,805 881 Omnicom Group Inc. 98,351 107,315 906 AmerisourceBergen Corporation 44,392 47,463 876 Pulte Homes Inc. 38,700 33,806 5,783 Amgen Inc. 385,675 460,298		•	,		IIIlab C	- 11.00/	0,132,311	0,702,731
1,1/3 Office Depot Inc. 29,643 52,170 2,552 Aetna Inc. 31,022 128,400 450 OfficeMax Inc. 23,446 26,034 658 Allergan Inc. 57,755 91,805 881 Omnicom Group Inc. 98,351 107,315 906 AmerisourceBergen Corporation 44,392 47,463 876 Pulte Homes Inc. 8,700 33,806 5,783 Amgen Inc. 385,675 460,298							/IS7 Q17	/25 110
450 OfficeMax Inc. 23,446 26,034 658 Allergan Inc. 57,755 91,805 881 Omnicom Group Inc. 98,351 107,315 906 AmerisourceBergen Corporation 44,392 47,463 876 Pulte Homes Inc. 8,700 33,806 5,783 Amgen Inc. 385,675 460,298		Office Depot Inc.					,	
881 Omnicom Group Inc. 98,351 107,315 906 AmerisourceBergen Corporation 44,392 47,463 876 Pulte Homes Inc. 8,700 33,806 5,783 Amgen Inc. 385,675 460,298								
3,703 AHUGH HL. 303.073 400.790		•						
L/X Magios nack Lornoration 10.171 3.490	876 178	RadioShack Corporation	8,700 10,171	33,806	5,783	Amgen Inc.	385,675	460,298
406 Soars Holding Corporation 86.414 97.054 Applied Corporation — Applied Biosystems Group 46,380 27,703								
704 Sharwin Williams Company 44 006 58 922		3 .						
794 Shelwill-Williams Company 44,996 36,822 500 Barr Laboratories Inc. 38,478 29,200 469 Snap-On Inc. 21,410 26,034 420 Bausch & Lomb Inc. 34,408 25,477								
134 Stanley Works 5,816 7,852 3.390 Baxter International Inc. 37,406 23,477		Stanley Works	5,816	7,852				
3,608 Staples Inc. 80,566 112,248 1 173 Becton Dickinson and Company 53,094 95,880		!						
3,960 Starbucks Corporation 64,363 163,435 1.611 Biogen Idec Inc. 128.144 92.337						· ·		
1,300 Starwood Hotels & Resorts Worldwide Inc. /5,315 94,673 1,172 Biomet Inc. 28,508 56,359					1,172	Biomet Inc.	28,508	56,359
4,239 Target Corporation 186,162 281,787 5,497 Boston Scientific Corporation 124,126 110,040 496 Tiffany & Company 24,077 22,678 9,787 Boston Scientific Corporation 124,126 110,040 140,040 1						•		
10.400 Time Warner Inc. 1.400 546 402 564 9,767 Blistoi-Wyels Squibb Company 807,024 300,149								
1.069 TIV Companies Inc. 22.401 65.400 Z,103 Calullal Health Inc. 133,122 137,001								
792 Tribune Company 43,057 28,405 2,699 Celleniar Kills. 93,172 132,321	792	Tribune Company	43,057	28,405				
1,100 Univision Communications Inc. Class A 65,887 45,399 900 Coventry Health Care Inc. 56,489 52,487	1,100	Univision Communications Inc. Class A	65,887	45,399				

For equities, all common shares unless otherwise noted The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements

Scotia American Stock Index Fund (Continued)

Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
EQUITIES (co	ont'd)			EQUITIES (c	cont'd)		
Health Care				Financials (
4,707	Eli Lilly & Company	497,017	285,748	4,615	Fannie Mae	429,962	319,364
700	Express Scripts Inc.	28,159	58,400	800	Federated Investors Inc. Class B	31,444	31,488
1,380	Forest Laboratories Inc.	73,564	81,364	700	Fidelity National Information Service Inc.	33,324	32,699
1,416	Genzyme Corporation	128,246	101,602	2,729	Fifth Third Bancorp	183,825	130,151
2,400 961	Gilead Sciences Inc. Health Management Associates Inc. Class A	107,752 30,293	181,576 23,638	700 945	First Horizon National Corporation Franklin Resources Inc.	42,683 74,910	34,078 121,310
649	Hospira Inc.	25,381	25,394	3,553	Freddie Mac	265,768	281,104
584	Humana Inc.	10,588	37,637	2,000	Genworth Financial Inc. Class A	80,270	79,723
944	IMS Health Inc.	32,850	30,227	2,100	Goldman Sachs Group Inc.	247,945	487,795
14,221	Johnson & Johnson	911,782	1,093,974	1,578	Hartford Financial Services Group Inc.	119,027	171,568
996	King Pharmaceuticals Inc.	42,749	18,476	1,300	Huntington Bancshares Inc.	42,949	35,976
500	Laboratory Corporation of America Holdings	27,990	42,804	1,000	IAC/InterActive Corporation	41,288	43,299
86	Manor Care Inc.	2,730	4,702	934	Janus Capital Group Inc.	38,739	23,496
1,447	McKesson Corporation	86,970	85,483	16,816	JPMorgan Chase & Company	933,478	946,392
1,329 764	Medco Health Solutions Inc. Medimmune Inc.	47,010	82,755	1,976	KeyCorp Kimco Realty Corporation	75,595	87,562
5,714	Medtronic Inc.	69,672 341,852	28,816 356,268	1,000 600	Legg Mason Inc.	47,372 85,669	52,376 66,451
11,054	Merck & Company Inc.	1,057,690	561,574	2,768	Lehman Brothers Holdings Inc.	123,741	251,959
450	Millipore Corporation	29,581	34,921	1,198	Lincoln National Corporation	68,613	92,689
1,000	Mylan Laboratories Inc.	33,331	23,257	2,570	Loews Corporation	69,658	124,185
700	Patterson Dental Company	33,136	28,963	300	M&T Bank Corporation	38,764	42,702
1,029	PerkinElmer Inc.	37,569	26,654	2,500	Marsh & McLennan Companies Inc.	156,131	89,313
35,328	Pfizer Inc.	1,718,312	1,066,155	968	Marshall & Ilsley Corporation	50,637	54,264
600	Quest Diagnostics Inc.	27,536	37,053	519	MBIA Inc.	28,982	44,182
6,967	Schering-Plough Corporation	431,512	191,909	2,099	Mellon Financial Corporation	107,737	103,089
2,076	St. Jude Medical Inc.	47,637	88,437	4,270	Merrill Lynch & Company Inc.	295,174	463,211
1,360	Stryker Corporation	53,993	87,331	3,803	Metlife Inc.	201,232	261,489
3,795	Tenet Healthcare Corporation	119,508	30,821	623	MGIC Investment Corporation	42,914	45,399
1,720 6,476	Thermo Electron Corporation UnitedHealth Group Inc.	67,164 143,620	90,768 405,439	1,012 5,201	Moody's Corporation Morgan Stanley	12,477 427,748	81,435 493,484
708	Waters Corporation	43,657	40,398	3,298	National City Corporation	136,203	140,494
914	Watson Pharmaceuticals Inc.	62,198	27,722	858	Northern Trust Corporation	68,105	60,674
2,932	WellPoint Inc.	119,269	268,834	770	Plum Creek Timber Company Inc.	37,454	35,754
6,540	Wyeth	509,081	388,032	1,379	PNC Financial Services Group Inc.	109,535	118,969
1,268	Zimmer Holdings Inc.	53,785	115,805	1,200	Principal Financial Group Inc.	50,239	82,077
		9,886,369	8,644,102	3,620	Progressive Corporation	44,557	102,161
Financials –	22.50/-			1,400	ProLogis	73,028	99,133
	ACE Ltd.	113,440	129,225	2,300	Prudential Financial Inc.	111,164	230,102
2,354	AFLAC Inc.	91,182	126,173	500	Public Storage Inc. Realogy Corporation	43,966	56,804
3,162	Allstate Corporation	152,269	239,889	1,510 3,391	Regions Financial Corporation	45,494 135,499	53,347 147,775
410	AMBAC Financial Group Inc.	35,121	42,552	528	Safeco Corporation	24,559	38,482
6,014	American Express Company	374,381	425,147	1,000	Simon Property Group Inc.	64,311	118,023
12,985	American International Group Inc.	1,207,297	1,084,227	2,204	SLM Corporation	60,102	125,247
1,422	Ameriprise Financial Inc.	59,196	90,302	2,205	Sovereign Bancorp Inc.	62,202	65,234
1,408	Aon Corporation	71,041	57,979	3,678	St. Paul Companies Inc.	218,788	230,095
700	Apartment Investment & Management Company	37,746	45,692	1,700	State Street Corporation	120,280	133,588
900 22,034	Archstone-Smith Trust Bank of America Corporation	42,828 1,004,133	61,044 1,370,739	1,819	SunTrust Banks Inc.	167,907	178,992
3,974	Bank of New York Company Inc.	206,027	182,303	1,390	Synovus Financial Corporation	43,857	49,933
2,914	BB&T Corporation	144,887	149,160	1,556	T. Rowe Price Group Inc.	40,102	79,357
631	Bear Stearns Companies Inc.	62,118	119,683	408	Torchmark Corporation	17,220	30,312
700	Boston Properties Inc.	78,476	91,254	8,813 2,011	U.S. Bancorp UnumProvident Corporation	307,664 103,330	371,633 48,692
2,443	Capital One Financial Corporation	209,888	218,675	700	Vornado Realty Trust	71,370	99,100
800	CB Richard Ellis Group Inc.	27,776	30,948	9,216	Wachovia Corporation	495,561	611,558
4,718	Charles Schwab Corporation	171,838	106,320	4,548	Washington Mutual Inc.	252,743	241,067
150	Chicago Mercantile Exchange Holdings Inc.	82,221	89,094	16,198	Wells Fargo & Company	497,385	671,158
1,998	Chubb Corporation	94,541	123,178	964	XL Capital Ltd. Class A	127,089	80,897
440	CIGNA Corporation	52,542	67,455	422	Zions Bancorporation	37,096	40,537
1,073	Cincinnati Financial Corporation	57,095	56,649			14,134,063	16,482,066
700	CIT Group Inc.	34,526	45,488 1 561 147	Information	Tachnology 15 6%	7.2.7200	.,,.50
24,054 710	Citigroup Inc. Comerica Inc.	1,386,019 54,446	1,561,147 48,546	information 936	Technology – 15.6% ADC Telecommunications Inc.	194,068	15,847
900	Connerce Bancorp Inc.	39,201	48,546 36,987	3,064	Adobe Systems Inc.	73,217	146,806
800	Compass Bancshares Inc.	46,407	55,603	2,600	Advanced Micro Devices Inc.	81,647	61,651
	Countrywide Financial Corporation	38,974	143,739	600	Affiliated Computer Services Inc.	42,441	34,145
2.906							
2,906 2,500	E-Trade Financial Corporation	43,575	65,310	2,385	Agilent Technologies Inc.	213,069	90,040
	E-Trade Financial Corporation Equity Office Properties Trust	43,575 84,231	98,504	2,385 1,440	Agrient Technologies Inc. Altera Corporation	213,069 89,085	96,848 33,021 67,906

FUNDS

Scotia American Stock Index Fund (Continued)

Number		Average	Market	Number		Average	Market
of Shares	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)	of Shares	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
EQUITIES (c	ont'd)			EQUITIES (c	ont'd)		
	Technology (cont'd)				Technology (cont'd)		
4,136	Apple Computer Inc.	112,083	408,867	3,843	Western Union Company	86,046	100,394
7,520	Applied Materials Inc.	250,821	161,665	4,749	Xerox Corporation	219,106	93,794
1,048	Autodesk Inc.	12,491	49,407	1,592	Xilinx Inc.	120,044	44,168
2,796	Automatic Data Processing Inc.	186,050	160,452	6,382	Yahoo! Inc.	654,042	189,924
2,411	Avaya Inc.	70,220	39,274	-,			
662	BMC Software Inc.	44,668	24,838			20,963,990	11,423,705
2,248	Broadcom Corporation Class A	405,029	84,632	Telecommur	nication Services – 3.1%		
2,438	CA Inc. Rights	_	_	2,004	Alltel Corporation	183,112	141,225
390	Ciena Corporation	77,524	12,592	19,570	AT&T Corporation	2,101,360	815,208
29,581	Cisco Systems Inc.	1,567,299	942,006	8,716	BellSouth Corporation	508,906	478,445
1,066	Citrix Systems Inc.	59,009	33,599	550	CenturyTel Inc.	32,667	27,980
600	Cognizant Technology Solution Corporation	54,590	53,944	2,319	Citizens Communications Company	54,165	38,829
2,438	Computer Associates International Inc.	162,352	64,343	740	Embarq Corporation	36,855	45,320
812	Computer Sciences Corporation	76,667	50,496	8,769	Qwest Communications International Inc.	299,571	85,522
3,120	Compuware Corporation	119,269	30,283	14,612	Verizon Communications Inc.	999,471	634,046
1,532	Comverse Technology Inc.	169,635	37,683	2,071	Windstream Corporation	27,011	34,315
242	Convergys Corporation	16,343	6,705			4,243,118	2,300,890
7,725	Corning Inc.	403,948	168,412			4,243,110	2,300,030
10,703	Dell Inc.	522,193	312,901	Utilities – 3			
5,800	eBay Inc.	130,242	203,218	2,814	AES Corporation	161,609	72,267
1,600	Electronic Arts Inc.	71,664	93,887	1,090	Allegheny Energy Inc.	71,017	58,309
2,594		217,383	83,271	1,109	Ameren Corporation	61,004	69,430
10,913	Electronic Data Systems Corporation	585,290	167,849	1,610	American Electric Power Company Inc.	79,246	79,879
3,843	EMC Corporation First Data Corporation	102,868	114,275	953	CentrePoint Energy Inc.	39,345	18,411
700	Fisery Inc.	32,922	42,756	1,163	CMS Energy Corporation	56,171	22,631
1,000		462,762	536,552	1,057	Consolidated Edison Inc.	56,178	59,204
300	Google Inc.	37,749	34,925	863	Constellation Energy Group Inc.	41,520	69,254
	Harman International Industries Inc. Hewlett-Packard Company		642,505	1,593	Dominion Resources Inc.	112,195	155,621
13,387	, ,	793,050 1,558,773	662,345	815	DTE Energy Company	44,646	45,972
28,071 7,606	Intel Corporation	1,035,302	860,995	6,170	Duke Energy Corporation	246,006	238,757
	International Business Machines Corporation			2,930	Dynegy Inc. Class A	231,212	24,718
1,600 632	Intuit Inc. Jabil Circuit Inc.	57,978 34,060	56,881 18,079	1,413	Edison International	47,156	74,880
		1,615,503		1,126	Entergy Corporation	47,696	121,125
1,391	JDS Uniphase Corporation		27,002	3,348	Exelon Corporation	128,536	241,439
2,700 782	Juniper Networks Inc. KLA-Tencor Corporation	49,148 50,850	59,586 45,332	1,571	FirstEnergy Corporation	65,578	110,381
427	•	47,828	36,420	1,762	FPL Group Inc.	66,562	111,729
	Lexmark International Inc.			1,120	KeySpan Corporation	58,727	53,741
1,266 3,094	Linear Technology Corporation	103,601 129,316	44,726	329	Nicor Inc.	18,027	17,941
	LSI Logic Corporation		32,446	1,685	NiSource Inc.	57,029	47,317
1,273	Maxim Integrated Products Inc.	103,689	45,419	342	Peoples Energy Corporation	17,367	17,761
4,428	Micron Technology Inc.	165,202	72,027	1,503	PG & E Corporation	53,370	82,889
42,024	Microsoft Corporation	2,074,930	1,462,139	714	Pinnacle West Capital Corporation	38,545	42,172
475	Molex Inc.	29,976	17,506	1,586	PPL Corporation	32,107	66,233
12,705	Motorola Inc.	524,637	304,368	1,151	Progress Energy Inc.	65,498	65,824
1,536	National Semiconductor Corporation	38,828	40,627	1,229	Public Service Enterprise Group Inc.	65,263	95,058
1,136	NCR Corporation	45,179	56,600	400	Questar Corporation	39,376	38,708
1,508	Network Appliance Inc.	95,897	69,020	1,067	Sempra Energy Corporation	33,226	69,673
3,005	Novell Inc.	79,821	21,709	3,682	Southern Company	140,211	158,140
	Novellus Systems Inc.	20,085	10,428	1,157	TECO Energy Inc.	48,486	23,228
1,582	NVIDIA Corporation	71,542	68,222	2,388	TXU Corporation	73,961	150,840
19,165	Oracle Corporation	478,211	382,755	1,540	Xcel Energy Inc.	55,095	41,379
886	Parametric Technology Corporation	59,681	18,603			2,351,965	2,544,911
1,401	Paychex Inc.	66,993	64,547				
1,382	PMC-Sierra Inc.	78,035	10,805		TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	80,500,222	73,116,667
380	QLogic Corporation	32,096	9,706		OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 0.3%		202,351
7,864	Qualcomm Inc.	428,350	346,276				
796	Sabre Holdings Corporation	57,492	29,578		TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		73,319,018
800	Sandisk Corporation	57,981	40,111				
4,396	Sanmina-SCI Corporation	229,988	17,672				
6,916	Solectron Corporation	310,827	25,949				
14,808	Sprint Nextel Corporation	849,502 548,036	325,934 123 807				
14 607							

548,036

208,230

73,397

24,103

159,107

119,497

484,219

96,296

35,297

123,807

134,567

34,120

27,803

25,368

25,659

261,449

24,848

36,430

19,604 Sun Microsystems Inc.

818 Tektronix Inc.

2,122 Tellabs Inc.

1,472 Teradyne Inc.

1,960

5,539 Symantec Corporation

7,791 Texas Instruments Inc.

2,720 Unisys Corporation 1,300 Verisign Inc.

Symbol Technologies Inc.

2006

Scotia American Stock Index Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold Subscriptions receivable	\$73,116,667 178,513 68,585 — 32,073	\$71,427,611 - 83,658 770,125 133,962
LIABILITIES Bank indebtedness Payable for securities purchased Distributions payable Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	73,395,838 - 19,528 7,723 49,569 76,820	72,415,356 572,952 54,298 17,635 6,552 55,014 706,451
Net assets	\$73,319,018	\$71,708,905
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class I Units UNITS OUTSTANDING	\$58,766,640 \$14,552,378	\$63,458,146 \$ 8,250,759
Class A Units Class I Units	3,890,279 958,555	4,760,934 616,189
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class I Units	\$ 15.11 \$ 15.18	\$ 13.33 \$ 13.39

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends Interest Securities lending Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 1,360,129 (3,724) 985 (185,445)	\$ 1,640,088 3,988 1,377 (229,272)
	1,171,945	1,416,181
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	455,721 17,451 2,755 10,117 15,689 5,741 51,644 345,976	654,152 13,774 2,642 10,281 13,204 1,110 100,033 467,637
Absorbed expenses	905,094 (351,310)	1,262,833 (468,589)
	553,784	794,244
Net investment income (loss)	618,161	621,937
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	(4,143,664) (16,825) 12,716,216	(4,729,613) (9,829) 4,493,705
Net gain (loss) on investments	8,555,727	(245,737)
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$ 9,173,888	\$ 376,200
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class I Units	\$ 7,492,133 \$ 1,681,755	\$ 305,925 \$ 70,275
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class I Units	\$ 1.79 \$ 2.20	\$ 0.05 \$ 0.26

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class I Units	\$ 63,458,146 8,250,759	\$ 91,402,382 —
•	71,708,905	91,402,382
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class I Units	7,492,133 1,681,755	305,925 70,275
•	9,173,888	376,200
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income		
Class A Units Class I Units	(415,222) (218,587)	(553,091) (68,985)
	(633,809)	(622,076)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue		
Class A Units Class Units Reinvested distributions	6,964,721 5,668,710	11,964,007 8,257,998
Class A Units Class I Units	371,842 218,587	518,549 68,985
Payments on redemption Class A Units Class I Units	(19,104,980) (1,048,846)	(40,179,626) (77,514)
	(6,929,966)	(19,447,601)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class I Units	(4,691,506) 6,301,619	(27,944,236) 8,250,759
	1,610,113	(19,693,477)
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class I Units	58,766,640 14,552,378	63,458,146 8,250,759
	\$ 73,319,018	\$ 71,708,905

Scotia American Growth Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

				Number		
				of Shares/	_	
Number		Average	Market	Number	Average	Market
of Shares	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)	of Contracts Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
EQUITIES – 97				EQUITIES (cont'd)		
Energy – 9.8% 6,000		432,546	464,986	Health Care – 11.0% 19,450 Abbott Laboratories	1,041,567	1,103,924
12,800	Apache Corporation Chevron Corporation	1,010,214	1,096,670	19,720 Ampen Inc.	1,544,836	1,103,924
18,350		709,012	1,538,396	11,600 Eli Lilly & Company	740,428	704,202
37,090		2,320,256	3,311,746	3,500 Gilead Sciences Inc.	265,157	264,798
13,300		486,204	481,188	32,670 Johnson & Johnson	2,213,182	2,513,194
4,600		272,293	265,692	50,000 Pfizer Inc.	1,761,350	1,508,937
21,580		706,425	748,820	200 Pfizer Inc. Put Options \$25.00 Jan. 19, 2007	9,582	4,078
12,110		601,309	570,209	10,780 Thermo Electron Corporation	415,980	568,882
14,610		617,700 313,680	1,075,211	16,600 UnitedHealth Group Inc.	940,968 718.533	1,039,265
6,930 12,586	Transocean Inc. XTO Energy Inc.	435,846	653,175 689,999	8,300 WellPoint Inc. 26,690 Wyeth	1,481,879	761,025 1,583,574
12,300	ATO Energy Inc.			6,700 Zimmer Holdings Inc.	566,591	611,901
		7,905,485	10,896,092	o, roo Emmer Holamgs mei	11,700,053	12,233,393
Materials – 2.		642.027	400 200	5' ' 20 20/	11,700,033	12,233,393
	Alcoa Inc.	643,837	498,290	Financials – 20.2%	1 116 222	1 210 744
14,750	Freeport-McMoran Copper & Gold Inc. Class B Newmont Mining Corporation	448,996 847,297	435,076 775,981	17,240 American Express Company 24,610 American International Group Inc.	1,116,232 1,827,512	1,218,744 2,054,896
13,310	Praxair Inc.	616,834	920,140	59,720 Bank of America Corporation	3,382,500	3,715,191
,				38,250 Bank of New York Company Inc.	1,521,658	1,754,681
		2,556,964	2,629,487	50,370 Citigroup Inc.	3,121,973	3,269,102
Industrials – 9		450.040	F27.02F	6,320 Franklin Resources Inc.	705,283	811,301
	Boeing Company Burlington Northern Santa Fe Corporation	456,643 485,581	527,935	2,800 Goldman Sachs Group Inc.	361,776	650,393
5,580		287,118	481,620 398,757	10,630 Hartford Financial Services Group Inc.	878,068	1,155,747
6,800		487,554	573,969	44,980 JPMorgan Chase & Company 14,740 Merrill Lynch & Company Inc.	2,153,655	2,531,442
	Deere & Company	435,146	520,646	14,610 Prudential Financial Inc.	1,145,481 831,420	1,599,000 1,461,647
6,100		497,652	534,075	11,700 Wachovia Corporation	725,251	776,392
	Emerson Electric Company	665,759	811,706	36,580 Wells Fargo & Company	1,317,980	1,515,678
	General Electric Company	3,379,643	3,270,432	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	19,088,789	22,514,214
11,490		481,139	609,831	Information Technology 4C 40/	13,000,703	22,314,214
10,460 20,370	Honeywell International Inc. Norfolk Southern Corporation	468,080 1,052,890	551,386 1,193,643	Information Technology — 16.4% 23,500 Adobe Systems Inc.	888,761	1,125,958
4,900	Textron Inc.	429,500	535,379	23,500 Adobe Systems Inc. 21,000 Advanced Micro Devices Inc.	518,465	497,949
14,430	United Technologies Corporation	844,272	1,051,203	20,230 Apple Computer Inc.	1,303,377	1,999,852
,		9,970,977	11,060,582	9,000 Broadcom Corporation Class A	309,584	338,829
6 6'	40.40/	9,970,977	11,000,362	70,920 Cisco Systems Inc.	1,950,530	2,258,446
	cretionary – 10.4%	836,500	894,897	33,170 Corning Inc.	991,131	723,137
	Abercrombie & Fitch Company Class A Best Buy Company Inc.	721,705	659,138	8,350 Electronic Arts Inc.	544,082	489,975
25,600		963,382	1,262,669	800 Google Inc. 24,020 Hewlett-Packard Company	354,972 972,148	429,242 1,152,832
	Dollar General Corporation	294,975	355,550	59,210 Intel Corporation	1,694,696	1,132,032
12,000		538,246	533,150	2,995 International Business Machines Corporation	342,468	339,032
24,800		523,972	563,492	5,960 MEMC Electronic Materials Inc.	191,329	271,812
5,900		494,626	568,675	24,000 Micron Technology Inc.	396,202	390,389
18,866		1,032,940	882,826	77,150 Microsoft Corporation	2,606,140	2,684,276
6,480	Kohl's Corporation McGraw-Hill Companies Inc.	403,816 651,508	516,682 1,024,001	21,000 Motorola Inc.	539,407	503,088
7,210	Omnicom Group Inc.	739,169	878,252	49,000 Oracle Corporation 330 Oracle Corporation Call Options \$17.50	797,205	978,607
8,800	Starwood Hotels & Resorts Worldwide Inc.	578,955	640,861	330 Oracle Corporation Call Options \$17.50 Jan. 19, 2007	43,154	8,652
15,600	Target Corporation	917,996	1,037,007	16,800 Qualcomm Inc.	815,241	739,754
	Time Warner Inc.	573,116	573,545	16,000 Symantec Corporation	384,872	388,712
29,940	Walt Disney Company	1,131,761	1,195,549	32,000 Texas Instruments Inc.	1,223,100	1,073,851
		10,402,667	11,586,294	20,000 Yahoo! Inc.	613,383	595,185
Consumer Sta	ples – 9.4%				17,480,247	18,386,659
11,890	Altria Group Inc.	1,062,788	1,188,972	Telecommunication Services – 3.5%		
	Colgate-Palmolive Company	987,012	1,056,647	68,900 AT&T Corporation	2,148,249	2,870,097
	Constellation Brands Inc. Class A	513,360	519,183	25,000 Verizon Communications Inc.	907,417	1,084,803
	Costco Wholesale Corporation	401,180	494,682		3,055,666	3,954,900
17,820	CVS Corporation Kellogg Company	910,481 910,680	1,134,878 1,039,441	Utilities – 4.2%		
11,990		471,526	538,713	21,570 Dominion Resources Inc.	1,811,289	2,107,186
23,270		1,551,623	1,695,997	19,420 Entergy Corporation	1,610,877	2,089,038
28,440		1,861,752	2,129,802	6,400 Exelon Corporation	430,668	461,532
13,400	Wal-Mart Stores Inc.	741,661	721,041		3,852,834	4,657,756
		9,412,063	10,519,356	TOTAL EQUITIES	95,425,745	108,438,733
				IOIAL EQUIIES	33,423,143	100,400,733

SONITY FUNDS

Scotia American Growth Fund (Continued)

Face Value (\$)	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
SHORT-TERM	NOTES – 2.7%		
790,000 (US)	Canadian Wheat Board Commercial Paper 5.14% to 5.19% due from Jan. 29, 2007 to Feb. 15, 2007	886,626	916,169
1,150,000 (US)	Export Development Corporation Commercial Paper 5.15% to 5.18% due from		
665,000	Jan. 12, 2007 to Jan. 22, 2007 Government of Canada Treasury Bills	1,279,176	1,335,817
(US)	5.10% due Mar. 15, 2007	763,076	766,716
	TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES	2,928,878	3,018,702
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	98,354,623	111,457,435
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.1%		117,847
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		111,575,282

Scotia American Growth Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold Subscriptions receivable	\$111,457,435 31,847 74,308 619,941 87,636	\$123,648,480 128,098 121,912 2,953,493 257,201
Subscriptions receivable	112,271,167	127,109,184
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	557,225 5,401 133,259 695,885	12,433 196,370 208,803
Net assets	\$111,575,282	\$126,900,381
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 66,214,614 \$ 45,360,668 \$ -	
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	6,788,257 4,256,857 –	9,034,614 3,069,922 1,614,997
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 9.75 \$ 10.66 \$ —	\$ 8.99 \$ 9.55 \$ 10.13

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends	\$1,747,420	\$ 3,262,540
Interest Securities lending	261,487 1,726	204,468 1,100
Foreign withholding taxes	(250,567)	(425,497)
	1,760,066	3,042,611
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4)	1,355,363	2,633,673
Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees	18,744 2,755	15,558 2,642
Custodian fees	19,711	20,654
Filing fees	29,084	34,012
Legal fees Unitholder reporting	11,231 76,334	2,574 164,974
Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	575,941	847,687
Absorbed expenses	2,089,163 (280,407)	3,721,774 (164,630)
	1,808,756	3,557,144
Net investment income (loss)	(48,690)	(514,533)
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	1,189,335 (58,448) 8,852,888	(1,724,406) (215,199) 4,206,036
Net gain (loss) on investments	9,983,775	2,266,431
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$9,935,085	\$ 1,751,898
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$5,317,605 \$ - \$4,468,763 \$ 148,717	\$ 128,339 \$ 124 \$ 360,442 \$ 1,262,993
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 0.71 \$ -	\$ 0.01 \$ -
Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	\$ - \$ 1.17 \$ 0.32	\$ 0.21 \$ 0.22

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 81,204,890	\$ 153,946,773 3,700
Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	29,328,573 16,366,918	9,231,774 73,341,853
	126,900,381	236,524,100
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	5,317,605	128,339 124
Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	4,468,763 148,717	360,442 1,262,993
	9,935,085	1,751,898
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue		
Class A Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	4,865,115 11,853,734 50,458	14,173,940 20,077,232 26,757,065
Payments on redemption Class A Units	(25,172,996)	(87,044,162)
Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	(290,402) (16,566,093)	(3,824) (340,875) (84,994,993)
	(25,260,184)	(111,375,617)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	(14,990,276)	(72,741,883)
Class F Units Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	16,032,095 (16,366,918)	(72,741,663) (3,700) 20,096,799 (56,974,935)
Scotta Frivate Client Onits	(15,325,099)	(109.623.719)
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD	(13,323,099)	(109,023,719)
Class A Units Class F Units	66,214,614	81,204,890
Class I Units Scotia Private Client Units	45,360,668 —	29,328,573 16,366,918
	\$111,575,282	\$ 126,900,381

UITY FUNDS

Scotia Cassels U.S. Equity Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
EQUITIES —	95.3%			EQUITIES (c	ont'd)		
Energy – 9.	5%			Health Care			
	Apache Corporation	122,646	131,746		Abbott Laboratories	177,842	195,244
3,600	Chevron Corporation	282,898	308,438	5,290		426,520	421,057
4,900	ConocoPhillips	359,660	410,798	3,000	Eli Lilly & Company	191,515	182,121
9,600 3,700	Exxon Mobil Corporation Halliburton Company	699,736 135,248	857,179 133,864	900 10,700	Gilead Sciences Inc. Johnson & Johnson	68,183 740,335	68,091 823,115
	Hess Corporation	65,113	63,535	8,580	Pfizer Inc.	249,848	258,934
	Nabors Industries Ltd.	208,320	174,540	3,020	Thermo Electron Corporation	116,833	159,371
2,700	Peabody Energy Corporation	144,784	127,132	4,800	UnitedHealth Group Inc.	272,087	300,510
3,920		245,928	288,489	2,400	WellPoint Inc.	208,028	220,055
1,840	Transocean Inc.	149,080	173,426	6,740	Wyeth	363,476	399,898
2,900	XTO Energy Inc.	148,665	158,986	1,500	Zimmer Holdings Inc.	126,035	136,993
		2,562,078	2,828,133			2,940,702	3,165,389
Materials –	2.4%			Financials –	19.8%		
	Alcoa Inc.	134,655	129,381	4,420		267,074	312,462
1,900	Freeport-McMoran Copper & Gold Inc. Class B	127,235	123,380	6,340	American International Group Inc.	464,621	529,380
4,000	Newmont Mining Corporation	246,475	210,436	15,900	Bank of America Corporation	842,997	989,142
3,580	Praxair Inc.	217,501	247,491	9,760	Bank of New York Company Inc.	385,915	447,730
		725,866	710,688	13,170	Citigroup Inc.	724,570	854,756
Industrials –	- 10.6%			1,690	Franklin Resources Inc.	186,274	216,946
1,500		134,320	155,275	740	Goldman Sachs Group Inc.	118,519	171,889
1,700	Burlington Northern Santa Fe Corporation	147,357	146,206	2,740 11,610	Hartford Financial Services Group Inc. JPMorgan Chase & Company	269,331	297,907 653,402
	Caterpillar Inc.	238,811	221,532	3,900	Merrill Lynch & Company Inc.	564,190 334,102	423,073
2,000		143,398	168,815	3,940	Prudential Financial Inc.	340,757	394,174
1,300	Deere & Company	119,641	144,009	3,200	Wachovia Corporation	198,415	212,346
	Eaton Corporation	138,679	148,841	9,320	Wells Fargo & Company	353,221	386,170
	Emerson Electric Company	207,095	226,045		5 . ,	5,049,986	5,889,377
19,340	General Electric Company	767,948	838,528	If	Tarlow allow	3,043,300	3,003,311
3,840		181,165	203,808		Technology – 14.8%	256.015	201.052
2,870 5,470	Honeywell International Inc. Norfolk Southern Corporation	133,030 308,226	151,288 320,531	6,300 5,000	Adobe Systems Inc. Advanced Micro Devices Inc.	256,815 123,444	301,853 118,559
1,260	Textron Inc.	120,213	137,669	3,520	Apple Computer Inc.	263,451	347,972
	United Technologies Corporation	249,496	271,725	18,960	Cisco Systems Inc.	481,061	603,781
-/		2,889,379	3,134,272	7,400	Corning Inc.	218,916	161,327
		2,009,379	3,134,272	2,500	Electronic Arts Inc.	157,897	146,699
	Discretionary – 10.2%	242.006	226.264	180	Google Inc.	79,869	96,579
	Abercrombie & Fitch Company Class A	212,006	226,361	6,170	Hewlett-Packard Company	227,505	296,127
7 500	Best Buy Company Inc. Comcast Corporation Class A	169,748 279,215	154,754 369,923	14,940	Intel Corporation	338,524	352,515
5,400	Dollar General Corporation	83,835	101,051	660	International Business Machines Corporation	63,468	74,712
,	Federated Department Stores Inc.	125,582	124,402	1,560 6,000	MEMC Electronic Materials Inc. Micron Technology Inc.	55,990 99,051	71,145 97,597
	GAP Inc.	147,895	159,050	20,330	Microsoft Corporation	593,345	707,341
1,480	Harrah's Entertainment Inc.	119,972	142,651	5,000	Motorola Inc.	128,430	119,783
4,378	Home Depot Inc.	200,714	204,866	14,500	Oracle Corporation	216,404	289,588
	Kohl's Corporation	101,864	144,320	3,400	Qualcomm Inc.	184,691	149,712
3,690	McGraw-Hill Companies Inc.	223,943	292,459	4,000	Symantec Corporation	96,218	97,178
	Omnicom Group Inc.	179,724	222,913	6,500	Texas Instruments Inc.	231,933	218,126
	Starwood Hotels & Resorts Worldwide Inc. Target Corporation	150,940	167,498	4,800	Yahoo! Inc.	147,212	142,844
	Time Warner Inc.	259,052 159,759	273,211 159,882			3,964,224	4,393,438
	Walt Disney Company	222,584	286,309	Telecommu	nication Services – 3.5%		
7,170	wait sisiley company				AT&T Corporation	548,419	740,643
		2,636,833	3,029,650	7,000		254,502	303,745
	staples – 9.2%	252.242	200.002			802,921	1,044,388
	Altria Group Inc.	250,318	280,993	Heilieinn 4	C0/	552,521	.,,500
	Colgate-Palmolive Company Constellation Brands Inc. Class A	236,669	282,026	Utilities – 4	.6% Dominion Resources Inc.	616 7/17	662 242
	Costco Wholesale Corporation	122,263 126,699	142,899 134,913	5,400	Entergy Corporation	616,247 440,826	662,342 580,886
	CVS Corporation	256,171	280,208	1,800	Exelon Corporation	121,125	129,806
	Kellogg Company	242,073	274,151	1,000			
	McCormick & Company Inc.	112,131	133,443			1,178,198	1,373,034
5,780	. ,	391,094	421,266		TOTAL EQUITIES	25,202,475	28,287,503
7,757	·	521,143	580,903				
3,500	Wal-Mart Stores Inc.	193,727	188,332				
		2,452,288	2,719,134				
			 _				

Scotia Cassels U.S. Equity Fund (Continued)

Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
SHORT-TERM	Л NOTES − 4.4%		
590,000	Business Development Bank Commercial Paper		
(US)	5.13% to 5.16% due from		
	Feb. 13, 2007 to Mar. 16, 2007	679,894	681,860
380,000	Canadian Wheat Board Commercial Paper		
(US)	5.15% to 5.19% due from		
	Jan. 29, 2007 to Feb. 20, 2007	431,812	439,877
160,000	Export Development Corporation Commercial Paper		
(US)	5.15% due Jan. 22, 2007	177,635	185,827
	TOTAL SHORT-TERM NOTES	1,289,341	1,307,564
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	26,491,816	29,595,067
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.3%		81,039
	TOTAL NET ASSETS — 100.0%		29,676,106

Scotia Cassels U.S. Equity Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold Subscriptions receivable	\$29,595,067 112,831 18,615 55,258 36,161	\$14,741,695 114,243 9,964 -
	29,817,932	14,865,902
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	120,618 10,237 10,971	967,717 - 4,346
	141,826	972,063
Net assets	\$29,676,106	\$13,893,839
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Scotia Private Client Units	\$29,676,106	\$13,893,839
UNITS OUTSTANDING Scotia Private Client Units	2,679,423	1,381,710
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 11.08	\$ 10.06

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005*
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends Interest Securities lending Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 405,864 50,513 84 (58,746)	\$ 32,125 9,933 - (4,653)
	397,715	37,405
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Custodian fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	24,078 12,627 16,109 13,593 3,162 10,092 38,136	2,048 9,314 3,106 2,250 149 2,143 8,253
Absorbed expenses	117,797 (5,245)	27,263 (20,003)
Mat investment in some (law)	112,552	7,260
Net investment income (loss) Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	285,163 (522,876) (2,891) 3,096,290	30,145 (68,717) (36,691) 3,126
Net gain (loss) on investments	2,570,523	(102,282)
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$2,855,686	\$ (72,137)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Scotia Private Client Units INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT	\$2,855,686	\$ (72,137)
Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 1.20	\$ (0.09)

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005*
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Scotia Private Client Units	\$13,893,839	\$ -
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Scotia Private Client Units	2,855,686	(72,137)
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income Scotia Private Client Units	(269,773)	(14,768)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Scotia Private Client Units	22,802,176	14,209,988
Reinvested distributions Scotia Private Client Units	269,605	14,768
Payments on redemption Scotia Private Client Units	(9,875,427)	(244,012)
	13,196,354	13,980,744
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Scotia Private Client Units	15,782,267	13,893,839
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Scotia Private Client Units	\$29,676,106	\$13,893,839

^{*}For the period since inception to December 31, 2005

Scotia CanAm Stock Index Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Face Value (\$)	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
.,,	S – 8.3% Government of Canada 5.14% due Apr. 16, 2007	11,095,591	11,478,504
99,000,000	PAPER — 82.7% Export Development Corporation 5.17% to 5.25% due from		
	Jan. 30, 2007 to Mar. 26, 2007 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	109,911,502	114,666,980
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 9.0%	121,007,093	12,510,777
	TOTAL NET ASSETS — 100.0%		138,656,261

Note: As at December 31, 2006, the Scotia CanAm Stock Index Fund holds 333 futures contracts to purchase the Standard and Poor's 500 Composite Stock Index ("S&P 500 Index") contracts for settlement in March 2007. These futures contracts are financial agreements to purchase the S&P 500 Index at a contracted price on a specific future date. However, the Fund does not intend to purchase the S&P 500 Index on settlement. Rather, it intends to close out each futures contract before settlement by entering into equal, but offsetting futures contracts.

Number of Futures Contracts	Contract Issuer	Contract Price (\$)	Market Price (\$)	Contractual Market Value (\$)
224 109	S&P 500 Composite Stock Index Futures Contracts – March 2007 Futures Contracts – March 2007	1,425 1,425	1,428 1,428	93,205,006 45,354,221
333			TOTAL	138,559,227

With respect to the above futures contracts, \$8,500,000 of the April 16, 2007 Government of Canada Treasury Bill is held on margin.

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Subscriptions receivable Receivable from futures contracts	\$126,145,484 11,680,340 1,480 959,107	\$163,694,924 782,816 4,916
	138,786,411	164,482,656
LIABILITIES Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	16,311 113,839 130,150	35,907 142,158 178,065
Net assets	\$138,656,261	\$164,304,591
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units	\$138,656,261	\$164,304,591
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	14,242,411	19,284,087
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 9.74	\$ 8.52

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Interest Futures contracts	\$ 6,703,112 13,783,848	\$ 6,967,472 2,714,159
	20,486,960	9,681,631
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	1,113,456 19,636 2,755 9,181 16,823 10,195 93,381 645,732	2,071,483 15,558 2,642 15,754 20,117 1,109 188,511 898,955
Absorbed expenses	1,911,159 (510,195)	3,214,129 (753,630)
Net investment income (loss)	1,400,964	2,460,499 7,221,132
Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	(3,651,634) 2,786,086	(12,649,343) 5,717,626
Net gain (loss) on investments	(865,548)	(6,931,717)
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$18,220,448	\$ 289,415
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	\$18,220,448	\$ 289,415
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 1.14	\$ 0.01

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

2006	2005
\$164,304,591	\$277,749,759
18,220,448	289,415
6.233.619	19,321,422
(50,102,397)	(133,056,005)
(43,868,778)	(113,734,583)
(25,648,330)	(113,445,168)
\$138,656,261	\$164,304,591
	\$164,304,591 18,220,448 6,233,619 (50,102,397) (43,868,778) (25,648,330)

Scotia Nasdaq Index Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Face Value (\$)	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
TREASURY BIL			
, ,	Government of Canada 5.14% due Apr. 16, 2007	2,773,898	2,869,626
COMMERCIAL 1,000,000	PAPER – 61.7% Business Development Bank		
(US) 5,900,000	5.17% due Jan. 4, 2007 Export Development Corporation	1,100,542	1,164,377
(US)	5.17% to 5.25% due from Feb. 14, 2007 to Mar. 26, 2007	6,549,585	6,812,262
		7,650,127	7,976,639
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	10,424,025	10,846,265
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 16.1%		2,084,065
	TOTAL NET ASSETS — 100.0%		12,930,330

Note: As at December 31, 2006, the Scotia Nasdaq Index Fund held 62 futures contracts to purchase the Nasdaq 100 Index and held 2 futures contracts to purchase the Nasdaq 100 Index E-Mini futures contracts for settlement in March 2007. These futures contracts are financial agreements to purchase the Nasdaq 100 Index at a contracted price on a specific future date. However, the Fund does not intend to purchase the Nasdaq 100 Index on settlement. Rather, it intends to close out each futures contract before settlement by entering into equal, but offsetting futures contracts.

Number of				Contractual
Futures	Contract	Contract	Market	Market
Contracts	Issuer	Price (\$)	Price (\$)	Value (\$)
	Nasdaq 100 Index			
37	Futures Contracts – March 2007	1,809	1,775	7,652,467
25	Futures Contracts – March 2007	1,809	1,775	5,170,585
62				
	Nasdaq 100 Index			
1	E-Mini Futures Contracts – March 2007	1,807	1,775	41,365
1	E-Mini Futures Contracts – March 2007	1,786	1,775	41,365
2			TOTAL	12,905,782

With respect to the above futures contracts, \$1,800,000 of the April 16, 2007 Government of Canada Treasury Bill is held on margin.

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Subscriptions receivable Receivable from futures contracts	\$10,846,265 2,046,408 1,101 48,705	\$14,816,016 287,728 2,161 –
	12,942,479	15,105,905
LIABILITIES Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	1,463 10,686	5,930 13,356
	12,149	19,286
Net assets	\$12,930,330	\$15,086,619
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units	\$12,926,504 \$3,826	\$15,083,028 \$ 3,591
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units	2,748,786 788	3,401,123 788
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 4.70 \$ 4.85	\$ 4.43 \$ 4.56

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME	£ 506 550	£ 404.027
Interest Futures contracts	\$ 596,558 334,310	\$ 494,027 (269,207)
Tatales contacts	930,868	224,820
EXPENSES	330,000	22.1,020
Management fees (note 4)	98,790	130,500
Audit fees	12,627	9,314
Directors'/trustee fees	2,755	2,642
Custodian fees	1,495	3,166
Filing fees Legal fees	14,922 2,070	15,861 1,109
Unitholder reporting	17,188	11,751
Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	78,738	81,497
	228,585	255,840
Absorbed expenses	(100,987)	(86,527)
•	127,598	169,313
Net investment income (loss)	803,270	55,507
Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange	(321,459)	(899,998)
Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	247,234	373,754
Net gain (loss) on investments	(74,225)	(526,244)
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$ 729,045	\$(470,737)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS		
Class A Units	\$ 728,810	\$(470,248)
Class F Units	\$ 235	\$ (489)
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT		,
Class A Units	\$ 0.26	\$ (0.13)
Class F Units	\$ 0.30	\$ (0.49)

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	\$15,083,028 3,591	\$18,223,675 13,949
	15,086,619	18,237,624
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	728,810 235	(470,248) (489)
	729,045	(470,737)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue		
Class A Units	3,031,000	2,576,215
Payments on redemption Class A Units Class F Units	(5,916,334)	(5,246,614) (9,869)
	(2,885,334)	(2,680,268)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F Units	(2,156,524) 235	(3,140,647) (10,358)
	(2,156,289)	(3,151,005)
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	12,926,504 3,826	15,083,028 3,591
	\$12,930,330	\$15,086,619

Scotia Young Investors Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Marke Value (\$
QUITIES – 98	3.4%			EQUITIES (cont'd)		
•	QUITIES – 4.0%			FOREIGN EQUITIES (cont'd)		
nergy – 1.1%	0			United States (cont'd)		
3,500	Petro-Canada	167,525	167,125	1,000 Wal-Mart Stores Inc.	58,183	53,809
√aterials – 1.	5%			3,000 Walt Disney Company	128,954	119,794
	Barrick Gold Corporation	108,945	143,400	2,400 Wells Fargo & Company	93,068	99,443
2,000	Cameco Corporation	20,084	94,400	1,500 Wyeth	79,556	88,998
		129,029	237,800	2,800 Yahoo! Inc.	85,415	83,326
ndustrials 1	40/				6,618,083	7,166,367
ndustrials – 1	Canadian National Railway Company	118,334	230,322	Australia – 1.2%		
4,000				5,500 BHP Billiton Ltd.	68,818	127,252
	TOTAL CANADIAN EQUITIES	414,888	635,247	2,500 News Corporation Class A	61,410	62,57
OREIGN EQL	JITIES – 94.4%				130,228	189,823
Jnited States	- 45.1%			Finland 1 FO/	.55/225	103/023
	Abercrombie & Fitch Company Class A	69,047	81,133	Finland – 1.5%	422.012	226.003
	Adobe Systems Inc.	104,420	114,991	10,000 Nokia Oyj	423,912	236,903
3,000	Advanced Micro Devices Inc.	74,066	71,136	France – 6.3%		
1,760		104,416	124,419	1,100 Carrefour SA	78,544	77,684
1,600	American International Group Inc.	128,811	133,597	1,200 Groupe Danone	121,667	211,724
1,800	Amgen Inc.	134,995	143,271	660 L'Air Liquide SA	123,356	182,119
1,500	Apple Computer Inc.	82,249	148,284	1,600 Societe Generale	195,116	315,337
6,600	AT&T Corporation	206,205	274,930	2,600 Total SA ADR	211,884	217,884
7,800	Bank of America Corporation	445,606	485,239		730,567	1,004,748
1,350	Best Buy Company Inc.	85,511	77,377 41,407	Germany – 7.1%		
400	Boeing Company Caterpillar Inc.	35,633 86,800	128,631	1,200 Adidas-Salomon AG	65,275	69,598
1,800 1,200	Chevron Corporation	102,055	102,813	1,000 BASF AG	104,631	113,37
8,800	Cisco Systems Inc.	245,514	280,236	3,700 Bayerische Motoren Werke		246,69
1,000	Colgate-Palmolive Company	61,962	76,018	900 Deutsche Bank AG	132,015	140,139
3,500	Comcast Corporation Class A	144,898	172,631	800 Deutsche Boerse AG	52,564	171,766
5,100	Corning Inc.	152,495	111,185	1,000 RWE AG	130,714	128,325
2,200	CVS Corporation	78,712	79,236	1,500 Siemens AG	178,426	173,206
1,400	Electronic Arts Inc.	88,328	82,151	600 Volkswagen AG	73,321	79,252
5,500	Exxon Mobil Corporation	412,797	491,092		940,872	1,122,355
1,700	Federated Department Stores Inc.	76,613	75,530	H K 2.00/	3.0,072	1,122,000
800	Franklin Resources Inc.	94,222	102,696	Hong Kong – 2.0%	07.426	120.20
3,500	GAP Inc.	75,260	79,525	10,000 Esprit Holdings Ltd. 16,000 Hutchinson Whampoa Ltd	87,426 . 182,793	129,366 188,853
6,400	General Electric Company	266,047	277,486	10,000 Hutchinson Whampoa Etu		
80	Google Inc.	35,497	42,924		270,219	318,219
700	Harrah's Entertainment Inc.	55,511	67,470	Japan – 10.8%		
1,900	Hewlett-Packard Company	74,975	91,190	7,500 Canon Inc.	281,949	494,832
1,500	Home Depot Inc.	63,082	70,192	20 East Japan Railway Co. Lt	d. 128,187	155,382
3,800	Intel Corporation	131,843	89,662	6,000 Honda Motor Co. Ltd.	157,976	276,516
2,300	Johnson & Johnson	169,986	176,931	4,000 KAO Corporation	140,686	125,376
3,500	JPMorgan Chase & Company	178,552	196,977	8,000 Nomura Holdings Inc.	176,550	176,327
1,500	Kellogg Company	84,604	87,495	1,920 Seven & I Holdings Co. Lt		69,63
1,500	McGraw-Hill Companies Inc.	79,923	118,886	7,000 Sharp Corporation	147,299	140,628
700	MEMC Electronic Materials Inc.	24,938	31,924	3,200 Sony Corporation	326,875	159,809
800	Merrill Lynch & Company Inc.	78,543	86,784	1,500 Toyota Motor Corporation	81,350	114,617
1,900 11,700	Micron Technology Inc. Microsoft Corporation	31,673 386,645	30,906 407,077		_1,523,333	1,713,124
3,000	Motorola Inc.	77,058	71,870	Netherlands – 2.7%		
1,700	Norfolk Southern Corporation	97,296	99,617	6,000 ING Groep NV	317,820	309,733
1,000	Omnicom Group Inc.	99,324	121,810	2,700 Koninklijke Philips Electror		118,228
5,000	Oracle Corporation	81,136	99,858	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	421,394	427,96
2,000	Peabody Energy Corporation	97,117	94,172		421,394	427,30
3,000	PepsiCo Inc.	212,950	218,650	Sweden – 2.6%		
6,200	Pfizer Inc.	232,214	187,108	1,300 Autoliv Inc.	69,810	91,34
2,000	Procter & Gamble Company	113,031	149,775	6,700 Telefonaktiebolaget LM Er	icsson ADR 269,618	314,07
1,000	Qualcomm Inc.	54,838	44,033		339,428	405,410
1,200	Starwood Hotels & Resorts Worldwide Inc.	80,833	87,390	Switzerland – 4.7%		
2,000	Symantec Corporation	48,463	48,589	600 Nestle SA	195,125	247,69
2,950	Texas Instruments Inc.	104,318	98,996	3,000 Novartis AG	185,684	200,692
2,000	United Technologies Corporation	121,895	145,697	5,000	103,004	200,000

SONITY FUNDS

Scotia Young Investors Fund (Continued)

Number			
of Shares/ Face		A	Market
Value (\$)	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
		C031 (\$)	value (4)
EQUITIES (con FOREIGN EQU			
Switzerland (c			
500	Swatch Group AG Class B	96,360	128,583
2,400	UBS AG	105,588	169,153
		582,757	746,124
United Kingdo	m – 10.4%		<u> </u>
2,300	Barclays PLC ADR	141,784	155,813
11,000	BP PLC	141,644	143,250
900	BP PLC ADR	74,495	70,367
	BT Group PLC ADR	74,311	83,741
3,500	, , , , ,	146,784	175,077
2,400		100,974	73,733
1,100	GlaxoSmithKline PLC ADR	66,060	67,624
14,153	HSBC Holdings PLC	453,132	480,276
2,600		105,570	117,782
8,937	Vodafone Group PLC ADR	370,227	289,285
		1,674,981	1,656,948
	TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES	13,655,774	14,987,982
	TOTAL EQUITIES	14,070,662	15,623,229
SHORT-TERM	NOTES - 0.8%		<u> </u>
110,000	Canadian Wheat Board Commercial Paper		
(US)	5.16% due Jan. 30, 2007	124,837	127,607
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	14,195,499	15,750,836
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 0.8%		131,584
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		15,882,420

Scotia Young Investors Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold Subscriptions receivable	\$15,750,836 139,904 20,583 — 3,730	\$13,335,611 143,924 11,860 82,139
	15,915,053	13,573,534
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	32,633 32,633	248,997 2,493 28,785 280,275
Net assets	\$15,882,420	\$13,293,259
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units	\$15,882,420	\$13,293,259
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	1,720,776	1,639,233
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 9.23	\$ 8.11

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

		2006	;	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends Interest Securities lending Foreign withholding taxes	\$	309,380 29,717 825 (34,619)		3,986 9,083 6 2,359)
roleigh withholding taxes	-	305,303		5,716
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4)	_	283,469	256	5,460
Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees Filing fees		12,423 2,755 9,870 13,838	2	9,314 2,642 5,043 3,922
rilling lees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST		3,332 19,343 94,988	1 12	1,872 2,743 7,949
Absorbed expenses		440,018 (65,711)	390),945 1,962)
		374,307	335	5,983
Net investment income (loss)	_	(69,004)	(100),267)
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	_1	103,673 (5,673) ,869,623	(33	1,397) 3,616) 5,206
Net gain (loss) on investments	_1	,967,623	407	7,193
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$1	,898,619	\$ 306	5,926
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	\$1	,898,619	\$ 306	5,926
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units	\$	1.13	\$	0.19

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$13,293,259	\$12,432,244
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	1,898,619	306,926
UNIT TRANSACTIONS		
Proceeds from issue Class A Units Payments on redemption	2,206,676	2,142,171
Class A Units	(1,516,134)	(1,588,082)
	\$13,293,259 1,898,619 2,206,676	554,089
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	2,589,161	861,015
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$15,882,420	\$13,293,259

Scotia International Stock Index Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Face Average Market Value (\$) Issuer Cost (\$) Value (\$) SHORT-TERM NOTES – 68.2% Treasury Bills - 8.5% 4,700,000 Government of Canada 4.18% to 4.19% due from Jan. 25, 2007 to May 3, 2007 4,615,034 4,650,900 Banker's Acceptance - 26.8% 2,400,000 Bank of America Corporation 4.32% due Jan. 25, 2007 2,387,856 2,392,657 4,700,000 Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce 4.30% due from Feb. 8, 2007 to Feb. 21, 2007 4,653,734 4,674,739 2,300,000 Chase Manhattan Bank 4.30% due Jan. 23, 2007 2,283,049 2,293,542 700,000 National Bank of Canada 4.29% due Feb. 14, 2007 693,077 696,253 4,600,000 Royal Bank of Canada 4.30% to 4.31% due from Jan. 3, 2007 to Feb. 8, 2007 4,564,052 4,587,678 14,581,768 14,644,869 Bearers' Deposit Notes - 12.5% 2,300,000 Comerica Bank Canada 4.30% due Feb. 22, 2007 2,275,068 2,285,523 4,600,000 Toronto-Dominion Bank 4.30% due Jan. 29, 2007 4,551,194 4,583,910 6,826,262 6,869,433 Commercial Paper - 20.4% 2,300,000 Caterpillar Financial Services Ltd. 4.30% due Jan. 29, 2007 2,287,074 2,291,921 2,400,000 CDP Financial Inc. 4.34% due Mar. 26, 2007 2,375,136 2,375,701 1,000,000 Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. 4.32% due Jan. 31, 2007 994,230 996,232 2,000,000 General Electric Capital Canada Funding Company 4.32% due Jan. 11, 2007 1,978,920 1,997,189 2,300,000 Key Nova Scotia Funding Company 4.31% due Feb. 28, 2007 2,275,804 2,283,869 1,200,000 US Bank National Association Canada Branch 4.32% due Jan. 24, 2007 1,196,040 1,196,464 11,107,204 11,141,376 SHORT-TERM BONDS - 24.3% 4,700,000 Bank of Montreal 4.40% due Sep. 14, 2007 4,702,203 4,702,580 2,200,000 Honda Canada Finance Inc. (Floating Rate) 4.42% due May 14, 2007 2,200,770 2,200,770 4,000,000 National Bank of Canada 4.35% due Oct. 25, 2007 4,000,000 4,000,000 2,400,000 Wells Fargo Financial Canada Corporation (Floating Rate) 4.43% due Dec. 10, 2007 2,401,977 2,401,978 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 50,435,218 50,611,906 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES - 7.5% 4.079.094 TOTAL NET ASSETS - 100.0% 54,691,000

INDEX FUTURES CONTRACTS

Number of		Settlement	Contract	Market Value in
Contracts	Issuer/Country Index	Date	Price \$	Canadian \$
1	EUROPE			
133	DJ EURO STOXX 50	March 2007	4,056	8,501,415
	FRANCE			
32	CAC 40 Index	March 2007	5,482	2,752,037
	GERMANY			
8	DAX Index	March 2007	6,528	2,045,853
-	ITALY	M 2007	44.260	4 605 433
5	S&P/MIB Index NFTHERI ANDS	March 2007	41,260	1,605,122
9	Amsterdam Index	January 2007	482	1,374,619
9	SPAIN	January 2007	402	1,374,013
4	IBFX 35 Plus Index	January 2007	14,200	866,993
-	SWEDEN	January 2007	14,200	000,555
97	OMX Index	January 2007	1,146	1,906,579
	SWITZERLAND	,	•	
46	Swiss Market Index	March 2007	8,605	3,857,174
	UNITED KINGDOM			
100	FTSE 100 Index	March 2007	6,185	14,186,599
	AUSTRALIA			
25	SPI 200	March 2007	5,575	3,241,459
0	HONG KONG	M 2007	10.210	1 100 507
8	Hang Seng Index JAPAN	March 2007	19,310	1,199,597
79	Topix Index	March 2007	1,603	13,010,918
73	TOPIX ITIUEX	Water 2007		
			TOTAL	54,548,365

Contractual

CURRENCY FUTURES CONTRACTS

Number of Contracts		Settlement Date	Contract Price \$	Contractual Market Value in Canadian \$
28	Australian \$ against US\$	March 2007	78	2,566,335
89	British Pound against US\$	March 2007	195	12,685,471
96	Japanese Yen against US\$	March 2007	87	11,862,693
31	Swiss Franc against US\$	March 2007	84	3,726,812
106	Euro against US\$	March 2007	1.3	20,434,970
(513)	Canadian \$ against US\$	March 2007	87	(51,418,354)
			TOTAL	(142,073)

The above futures and currency futures contracts are financial agreements to purchase the indexes and foreign currencies at a contracted price on a specific future date. However, the Fund does not intend to purchase the indexes and foreign currencies on settlement. Rather, it intends to close out each futures contract and currency futures contract before settlement by entering into equal, but offsetting futures contracts and currency futures contracts.

With respect to the above futures contracts, \$3,200,000 of the May 3, 2007 Government of Canada Treasury Bill is held on margin.

Scotia International Stock Index Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Subscriptions receivable Receivable from futures contracts Receivable from currency futures contracts	\$50,611,906 347,494 54,218 58,764 3,337,909 359,898	\$39,748,525 74,697 86,187 203,970 4,734,658
	54,770,189	44,848,037
LIABILITIES Distributions payable Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	42 44,616 34,531	- 4,962 32,833
	79,189	37,795
Net assets	\$54,691,000	\$44,810,242
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class I Units	\$35,143,897 \$19,547,103	\$31,792,076 \$13,018,166
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class I Units	3,586,473 1,926,509	3,918,731 1,565,381
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class I Units	\$ 9.80 \$ 10.15	\$ 8.11 \$ 8.32

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Interest Futures contracts Securities lending	\$ 1,841,705 5,467,773 135	\$ 1,477,612 12,580,074 162
	7,309,613	14,057,848
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting	250,683 14,733 2,755 5,540 15,242 3,628 31,816	339,587 13,774 2,642 5,937 15,394 1,110 52,976
Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	197,148	253,854
Absorbed expenses	521,545 (130,870)	685,274 (184,542)
	390,675	500,732
Net investment income (loss)	6,918,938	13,557,116
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of currency futures	3,182,812 25,664 1,325 185,074	(9,086,904) (908,739) 4,875 908,795
Net gain (loss) on investments	3,394,875	(9,081,973)
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$10,313,813	\$ 4,475,143
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class I Units	\$ 6,638,723 \$ 3,675,090	\$ 3,212,903 \$ 1,262,240
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class I Units	\$ 1.85 \$ 1.98	\$ 0.58 \$ 0.73

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class I Units	\$31,792,076 13,018,166	\$ 47,106,236 7,830,828
	44,810,242	54,937,064
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class I Units	6,638,723 3,675,090	3,212,903 1,262,240
	10,313,813	4,475,143
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income		
Class A Units Class I Units	(559,047) (310,185)	_
	(869,232)	
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue		
Class A Units Class I Units	5,999,161 4,435,657	5,557,218 19,482,002
Reinvested distributions Class A Units Class I Units	558,748 310,185	_
Payments on redemption Class A Units Class I Units	(9,285,764) (1,581,810)	(24,084,281) (15,556,904)
	436,177	(14,601,965)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class I Units	3,351,821 6,528,937	(15,314,160) 5,187,338
	9,880,758	(10,126,822)
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class I Units	35,143,897 19,547,103	31,792,076 13,018,166
	\$54,691,000	\$ 44,810,242

UITY FUNDS

Scotia Global Growth Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
EQUITIES —	98.4%			EQUITIES (d	ont'd)		
	EQUITIES – 6.4%				QUITIES (cont'd)		
Energy – 1.6				United Stat			
	Canadian Natural Resources Ltd.	1,116,311	1,249,215	16,100	General Motors Corporation Series C	250.074	406.000
	EnCana Corporation	214,873	219,518	4 400	6.25% Jul. 15, 2033	359,074	426,222
4,100	Suncor Energy Inc.	280,668	376,339	1,400	Google Inc.	665,835	751,173
		1,611,852	1,845,072	7,187	Hanesbrands Inc.	163,435	197,801
Materials –	4.0%			5,900	Hewlett-Packard Company	154,267 269,489	283,169
36,200		278,180	108,238	20,200 8,900	Hudson City Bancorp Inc. Huntsman Corporation	187,323	326,695 196,725
	Alcan Inc.	961,451	1,061,785	11,100	Illinois Tool Works Inc.	603,948	597,410
19,800	Barrick Gold Corporation	670,766	708,280	6,700	Imclone Systems Inc.	363,196	208,911
25,400	Cameco Corporation	468,445	1,198,880	10,200	Intel Corporation	302,241	240,673
19,500	Methanex Corporation	448,624	622,050	3,700	International Business Machines Corporation	350,404	418,838
6,100	Potash Corporation of Saskatchewan Inc.	627,830	1,018,700	800	International Paper Company	46,964	31,787
		3,455,296	4,717,933	5,400	Jabil Circuit Inc.	163,600	154,471
Canaumau F	Discretionan, 0.39/	-,,	.,,	10,176	JPMorgan Chase & Company	510,944	572,698
	Discretionary – 0.2%	162 025	240 940	20,100	KLA-Tencor Corporation	1,468,501	1,165,173
	Rogers Communications Inc. Class B	163,825	249,840	7,400	Kraft Foods Inc. Class A	319,394	307,823
Financials –				3,500	Las Vegas Sands Corporation	263,665	364,918
12,400	IGM Financial Inc.	421,447	608,840	1,900	Lennar Corporation Class A	87,572	116,140
Telecommur	nication Services – 0.1%			5,600	Lincare Holdings Inc.	238,287	259,961
2,100	Telus Corporation	65,142	112,392	5,400	Linear Technology Corporation	293,025	190,776
	TOTAL CANADIAN EQUITIES	5,717,562	7,534,077	18,700	Lowe's Companies Inc.	556,174	678,736
		3,717,302	7,334,077	7,300	Marsh & McLennan Companies Inc.	234,548	260,793
	QUITIES – 92.0%			5,700	McDonald's Corporation	218,188	294,425
United State		10.765	20.454	5,400	Medtronic Inc.	364,350	336,690
	Advanced Micro Devices Inc.	48,765	28,454	2,400	Merrill Lynch & Company Inc.	229,405	260,353
	Affiliated Computer Services Inc.	246,452	210,561	38,800	Microsoft Corporation	1,627,509	1,349,966
	AFLAC Inc.	252,682	278,716	11,700	Motorola Inc.	306,826	280,292
3,000 23,600	Allergan Inc. Altera Corporation	279,064 630,152	418,564 541,176	4,300	PartnerRe Ltd.	330,729	355,887
2,100	Altria Group Inc.	159,432	209,995	5,100	Paychex Inc.	243,676	234,968
5,000	Amazon.com Inc.	222,779	229,894	3,900	Pepsi Bottling Group Inc.	135,364	140,464
9,300	American International Group Inc.	1,030,282	776,535	5,900	PepsiCo Inc.	411,311	430,012
7,100	American Standard Companies Inc.	325,383	379,314	21,300 11,900	Sandisk Corporation Sara Lee Corporation	1,313,258 192,683	1,067,953
6,800	AmeriCredit Corporation	197,031	199,431	15,300	Schlumberger Ltd.	652,328	236,136 1,125,991
2,800	Amgen Inc.	241,116	222,866	17,400	Seagate Technology	463,352	537,275
4,800	Anheuser-Busch Companies Inc.	305,333	275,174	18,100	SLM Corporation	887,048	1,028,567
61,100	Applied Materials Inc.	1,581,259	1,313,527	38,600	Sprint Nextel Corporation	876,886	849,612
6,000	Arch Coal Inc.	228,288	209,946	3,700	Starwood Hotels & Resorts Worldwide Inc.	176,729	269,453
5,800	AT&T Corporation	222,451	241,605	21,500	Sysco Corporation	933,210	920,906
6,300	Baker Hughes Inc.	416,824	548,062	6,900	Target Corporation	425,197	458,676
10,400	Bank of America Corporation	555,027	646,986	18,500	Time Warner Inc.	442,646	469,495
9,200	Baxter International Inc.	422,130	497,294	2,200	Transocean Inc.	79,526	207,357
3,800	Beazer Homes USA Inc.	290,681	208,149	7,000	United Parcel Service Inc. Class B	608,136	611,568
7	Berkshire Hathaway Inc. Class A	825,232	897,124	9,500	United Technologies Corporation	601,075	692,060
4,800	Best Buy Company Inc.	298,566	275,118	9,700	UnitedHealth Group Inc.	537,061	607,281
4,600	Capital One Financial Corporation	426,658	411,750	14,600	Wachovia Corporation	904,512	968,831
	Cisco Systems Inc.	1,317,625	1,847,009	22,500	Walt Disney Company	711,125	898,458
3,700	Citigroup Inc.	211,585	240,137	20,800	Washington Mutual Inc.	1,060,713	1,102,505
4,800	Coca-Cola Company	251,188	269,861	4,000	WellPoint Inc.	292,662	366,759
7,000	Comcast Corporation Class A	323,336	345,261	9,200	Wells Fargo & Company	356,352	381,198
20,600	Corning Inc.	483,443	449,099	32,100	Xilinx Inc.	1,145,606	890,565
8,500	Danaher Corporation	567,908	717,462	11,000	Yahoo! Inc.	389,260	327,352
7,700	Dell Inc.	188,711	225,109			45,565,269	46,275,551
7,700	Dow Chemical Company	319,809	357,985	Australia –	2.6%		
13,500 3,700	eBay Inc. Exxon Mobil Corporation	585,187 260,199	473,008 330,371	39,000		315,137	259,874
20,000	Fannie Mae	260,199 1,723,770	330,371 1,384,027	5,654	Billabong International Ltd.	88,241	90,426
1,100	FedEx Corporation	1,723,770	1,384,027	22,914	Boral Ltd.	153,809	160,544
4,500	Fifth Third Bancorp	214,051	214,613	43,300	Coca-Cola Amatil Ltd.	284,029	308,783
6,600	Fluor Corporation	359,029	627,916	4,206	Insurance Australia Group Ltd.	20,891	24,482
29,500	Forest Laboratories Inc.	2,233,726	1,739,298	4,348	Macquarie Bank Ltd.	247,971	313,986
9,600	Freddie Mac	814,670	759,526	12,236	Promina Group Ltd.	47,351	77,586
34,800	General Electric Company	1,594,750	1,508,830	9,936	Publishing & Broadcasting Ltd.	124,555	194,529
	Getty Images Inc.	253,164	174,629	6,600	QBE Insurance Group Ltd.	112,053	175,201
3,500							

Scotia Global Growth Fund (Continued)

Number of Shares Issu	er	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
EQUITIES (cont'd) FOREIGN EQUITIE					QUITIES (cont'd)		
Australia (cont'd)	6	450.050	402.270	Ireland – 0.		220.240	E 44 200
,	ra Corporation Ltd. Holdings Ltd.	159,858 300,409	193,270 415,664	14,000	CRH PLC Depfa Bank PLC	320,349 260,993	541,208 292,504
	odside Petroleum Ltd.	236,981	216,703	2,300		166,444	218,417
12,899 Woo		220,109	282,376	2,500	Nyaman moranig rize rizm	747,786	
,		2,472,822	3,004,432		0/	747,700	1,052,129
Austria – 0.5%		2,172,022	3,00 1,132	Israel – 0.5	% Teva Pharmaceutical Industries Ltd. ADR	E0/ 207	626 E11
	Bank der oesterreichischen Sparkassen AG	183,982	338,148			584,397	626,511
,	feisen International Bank Holding AG	90,182	248,627	Italy - 0.29		220 011	2/12 207
,		274,164	586,775		Mediaset SpA	238,811	243,207
D		274,104	300,773	Japan – 13		107 112	207 206
Bermuda – 0.6% 13,600 Sead	drill Ltd	209,641	266,619	3,100 14,600	Advantest Corporation Aeon Co. Ltd.	197,113 367,677	207,396 366,242
	itherford International Ltd.	247,992	438,244	29,000		168,122	264,959
5,000 WCa	titicitora international Eta.			6,950		310,596	458,544
		457,633	704,863	16,000	Daimaru Inc.	179,773	252,957
Cayman Islands –				6,000	Daiwa House Industry Co. Ltd.	121,260	121,329
2,700 XL C	Capital Ltd. Class A	211,080	226,578	5,400	Fanuc Ltd.	437,480	616,914
China – 0.0%				34,000	Hankyu Holdings Inc.	200,033	225,676
37,000 Indu	strial and Commercial Bank of China Class H	16,634	26,698	1,700	Idemitsu Kosan Co. Ltd.	186,975	199,353
Finland - 0.7%				5,000	Millea Holdings Inc.	184,888	204,726
9,100 Noki		214,798	215,582	18,700 11,000	Mitsubishi Corporation Mitsubishi Estate Co. Ltd.	315,602 175,400	408,847 332,302
	a Enso Oyj Class R	169,342	172,747	46,000	Mitsubishi Heavy Industries Ltd.	223,926	243,960
13,500 UPN	1-Kymmene Oyj	371,617	395,278	29	,	273,035	241,640
		755,757	783,607	7,000	•	139,675	177,255
France – 6.1%				700	Nintendo Co. Ltd.	100,812	211,413
5,300 Axa		217,497	248,936	8,000	Nippon Electric Glass Co. Ltd.	143,786	196,093
5,620 BNP		418,864	711,079	36	Nippon Telegraph and Telephone Corporation	186,010	207,244
	ygues Guyancourt	524,704	692,791	24,800	Nissan Motor Co. Ltd.	342,644	350,957
	sault Systemes SA	225,180	227,997	3,500 1,200	•	282,588 79,443	203,237 86,265
	r Liquide SA eal SA	306,139 266,441	403,697 303,261	1,780	Orix Corporation	557,329	601,683
	rge SA	242,462	329,127	2,300	Rohm Co. Ltd.	354,689	267,066
	ault SA	231,576	293,678	1,900	Shimamura Co. Ltd.	219,082	253,247
	ofi-Aventis SA	1,732,414	1,898,557	1,400	SMC Corporation	212,404	229,662
4,500 Schn	neider Electric SA	402,493	579,767	57,400	Softbank Corporation	1,162,356	1,304,032
	ete Generale	341,045	538,039	7,000		73,538	99,845
3,400 Tota		257,780	285,588	8,000 32,000		72,436 431,336	72,421 555,798
6,800 Veol	ia Environment	336,040	610,534	153	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1,255,743	1,818,269
		5,502,635	7,123,051	13,000	Sumitomo Realty And Development Co. Ltd.	225,277	487,040
Germany – 3.6%				25,200	, ,	503,263	829,944
	nz AG Holdings	397,874	452,043	6,300	Takeda Pharmaceutical Co. Ltd.	347,139	504,281
	er AG	113,112	174,981	13,000	Tokuyama Corporation	221,355	229,139
	erische Motoren Werke AG Imerzbank AG	320,315 241,235	360,045 265,238	6,400	Tokyo Electric Power Co. Ltd.	189,429	241,342
	nlerChrysler AG	508,930	562,593	3,000	Tokyo Electron Ltd.	246,519	276,001
	tsche Bank AG	113,460	140,139	3,000 60,000		17,107 417,351	18,592 455,618
	tsche Post AG	248,569	306,150	42,000		394,368	490,806
4,800 SAP		257,282	296,955	8,500		355,762	290,879
2,500 SAP		132,676	154,681	9,900	Ushio Inc.	238,607	237,390
5,700 Siem		545,849	658,182	520	Yahoo Japan Corporation	334,227	241,714
	swagen AG	281,047	581,180	3,980	Yamada Denki Co. Ltd.	416,824	394,144
3,100 Volk	swagen AG Non-voting	158,008	269,046	24,000	Yamato Holdings Co. Ltd.	448,248	430,562
		3,318,357	4,221,233			13,311,227	15,906,784
Greece - 0.2%				Mexico – 1	1%		
5,510 OPA	P SA	200,487	247,999		America Movil SA de CV Series L ADR	350,367	1,090,692
Hong Kong – 1.69	%			11,600	America Telecom SA de CV ADR	50,068	239,529
5 5	k of East Asia Ltd.	165,295	235,315			400,435	1,330,221
	Hong Kong Holdings Ltd.	199,939	297,273	Netherland:	s – 1 4%	, 2	, ,
	it Holdings Ltd.	125,427	174,644		ASML Holding NV	379,512	406,063
	g Lung Properties Ltd.	149,138	184,288		Heineken NV	245,861	327,939
	co International Development Ltd.	123,201	129,157	17,800		754,471	918,874
	Hung Kai Properties Ltd. e Pacific Ltd. Class A	286,173 486,158	293,306 523,972	24	Koninklijke Numico NV	913	1,498
72,000 JWIII	e rueme Etu. Cluss A					1,380,757	1,654,374
		1,535,331	1,837,955				

EQUITY FUNDS

Scotia Global Growth Fund (Continued)

Number of Shares Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
EQUITIES (cont'd)			EQUITIES (c			
FOREIGN EQUITIES (cont'd)				QUITIES (cont'd)		
Norway – 0.4%	244.562	227.002	Taiwan – 0.		225.656	255 702
11,355 Norske Skogindustrier ASA 11,900 Telenor ASA	244,563 224,681	227,903 259,015		Taiwan Semiconductor Manufacturing Co. Ltd. ADR	235,656	255,783
11,900 Teleflor ASA			J	dom – 9.4%		
	469,244	486,918	29,600		1,915,207	1,850,711
South Africa – 0.7%			47,600	BAE Systems PLC	413,983	460,142
19,500 Sasol Ltd.	388,160	834,298	15,400	Billiton PLC	122,912	331,631
South Korea – 0.6%			47,300 51,000	HBOS PLC Kingfisher PLC	827,490 234,908	1,219,704 277,124
1,740 Samsung Electronics Co. Ltd. GDR	451,543	667,032	21,000	Reed Elsevier PLC	234,908	268,565
Spain – 2.0%			3,700	Rio Tinto PLC	222,289	229,138
34,800 Banco Bilbao Vizcaya Argentaria SA	649,309	972,710	31,200	Royal Bank of Scotland Group PLC	1,155,628	1,413,383
20,400 Banco Santander Central Hispano SA	275,333	442,105	55,000	Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class A	1,834,768	2,259,741
14,600 Repsol YPF SA	467,791	586,922	9,800	Sabmiller PLC	215,206	262,042
12,063 Telefonica SA	230,017	298,194	9,500	Scottish & Southern Energy PLC	234,793	336,726
	1,622,450	2,299,931	21,800	Smith & Nephew PLC	227,596	265,123
C 0.50/	1,022,430	2,233,331	22,100	Tesco PLC	163,218	203,561
Sweden – 0.6%	220 501	270 452	427,762	Vodafone Group PLC	1,500,604	1,375,402
18,200 Eniro AB 7.500 Svenska Handelsbanken AB Class A	230,501 225,700	279,453 263,777	19,200	Yell Group PLC	195,285	249,740
19,900 TeliaSonera AB	175,964	189,977			9,503,295	11,002,733
15,500 Teliasoffeta Ab				TOTAL FOREIGN EQUITIES	94,840,539	108,015,373
	632,165	733,207		TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	100,558,101	115,549,450
Switzerland – 5.0%					100,550,101	
9,037 Compagnie Financiere Richemont AG	319,118	611,032		OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 1.6%		1,860,954
6,594 Holcim Ltd.	449,148	701,530		TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		117,410,404
124 Lindt & Spruengli AG 2,046 Nestle SA	143,818 680,315	355,778 844,644				
27,700 Novartis AG	1,627,555	1,853,060				
1,083 Petroplus Holdings AG	66,041	76,564				
1,717 Roche Holdings AG — Genusscheine	296,793	357,621				
7,669 Swiss Re	701,658	756,393				
742 Swisscom AG	279,998	326,881				
	4,564,444	5,883,503				
	4,304,444	2,002,203				

COMMITMENTS - FORWARD CONTRACT

						Canadian \$
		Contractual		Contractual	Canadian Value as at	Appreciation/
Settlement Date	Currency To Be Received	Amount	Currency To Be Delivered	Amount	December 31, 2006 (\$)	(Depreciation)
Jan. 11, 2007	Japanese Yen	32,237,896	Euro	218,325	315,769	(19,941)

The currency forward contract outstanding at December 31, 2006 is placed with a financial institution with a credit rating of A1 by Standard & Poor's.

Scotia Global Growth Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold Subscriptions receivable	\$115,549,450 1,741,509 369,891 229,005 530	\$119,100,211 812,492 408,070 616,030 52,401
	117,890,385	120,989,204
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Redemptions payable Accrued expenses Payable for currency forward contracts	211,358 11,591 237,091 19,941	212,952 50,270 254,226 18,839
	479,981	536,287
Net assets	\$117,410,404	\$120,452,917
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	\$117,410,404 3,247,149	\$120,452,917 3,737,203
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 36.16	\$ 32.23

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME		
Dividends	\$ 2,286,764	\$2,868,091
Interest	58,438	44,070
Securities lending	10,916	721
Foreign withholding taxes	(276,711)	(355,602)
	2,079,407	2,557,280
EXPENSES		<u> </u>
Management fees (note 4)	2,279,665	2,558,477
Audit fees	19,180	15,558
Directors'/trustee fees	2,755	2,642
Custodian fees	118,949	124,315
Filing fees	17,327	18,364
Legal fees	12,328 112.996	2,282
Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	667.824	151,079 737,038
ommoder duministration, service ices and dor		
Absorbed sussess	3,231,024	3,609,755
Absorbed expenses	(296,598)	(324,670)
	2,934,426	3,285,085
Net investment income (loss)	(855,019)	(727,805)
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold	3,496,453	960,047
Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange	(12,770)	(62,019)
Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	10,496,713	7,117,579
Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of currency forward	(15,194)	(30,070)
Net gain (loss) on investments	13,965,202	7,985,537
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$13,110,183	\$7,257,732
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	\$13,110,183	\$7,257,732
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 3.78	\$ 1.74

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$120,452,917	\$137,925,514
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	13,110,183	7,257,732
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units Payments on redemption	9,598,824	12,542,319
Class A Units	(25,751,520)	(37,272,648)
	(16,152,696)	(24,730,329)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units	(3,042,513)	(17,472,597)
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units	\$117,410,404	\$120,452,917

Scotia Cassels International Equity Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
FOREIGN EQUI				FOREIGN EQUI			
Australia – 3.3	% □ Coles Group Ltd.	1,166,632	1,252,410	Germany (cont	'd)) TUI AG	418,215	/11 001
	Macquarie Airports	446,160	533,421	17,700	DA TOT AG		411,891
15,701	Macquarie Bank Ltd.	1,047,771	1,133,829			17,567,294	20,538,962
	Macquarie Infrastructure Group	747,800	748,938	Greece – 0.0%		126 170	127 /65
	National Australia Bank Ltd.	1,284,573	1,410,822		2 OPAP SA	126,178	127,465
	QBE Insurance Group Ltd. Zinifex Ltd.	2,954,946 1,016,575	4,006,844 1,157,209	Hong Kong – 2	9.3% China Construction Bank Class H	562,356	754,879
07,200	Zimex Eta.	8,664,457	10,243,473		China Construction Bank Class II China Mobile (Hong Kong) Ltd.	722,853	795,702
Atui- 0.00/		0,004,437	10,243,473		China Netcom Group Corporation	374,192	568,152
Austria – 0.8%	OMV AG	1,179,785	1,230,950		Esprit Holdings Ltd.	1,685,414	2,050,455
.,	Voest Alpine AG	635,592	1,177,009) Li & Fung Ltd.) PetroChina Co. Ltd. Class H	1,254,429 384,658	1,597,243 476,060
	·	1,815,377	2,407,959		S Sino Land Co. Ltd.	645,501	1,030,859
Belgium – 0.89	6			,		5,629,403	7,273,350
41,600		1,778,490	2,060,323	Hungary – 0.19	0/	3,023,403	7,273,330
3,800	KBC Groep SA NV	365,634	541,831) Mol Magyar Olaj-ES Gazipari GDR	217,367	235,406
		2,144,124	2,602,154	India – 0.1%	. mer magyar etaj ze eazipan een	217/307	233,100
Brazil – 1.8%) State Bank of India GDR	250,786	388,376
	Banco Do Brasil SA	175,171	231,881	Ireland – 2.3%			
	Companhia de Bebidas das Americas Pref. ADR	729,511	813,125		5 Anglo Irish Bank Corporation PLC	3,729,799	4,146,796
	Companhia Vale do Rio Doce SA ADR Gerdau SA ADR	1,604,287 306.868	1,895,526 420,405	44,430	C&C Group PLC	823,208	918,568
	Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR	877,416	1,032,036	44,491	CRH PLC	1,712,398	2,149,901
	Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR Non-Voting	282,454	453,954			6,265,405	7,215,265
	Unibanco de Bancos Brasileiros SA GDR	396,758	509,091	Italy - 3.7%			
4,900	Usinas Siderurgicas de Minas Gerais SA Pref. A	186,134	213,719) Banco Popolare di Verona e Novara Scrl	535,995	543,562
		4,558,599	5,569,737) Buzzi Unicem SpA 5 Eni SpA	349,347 4,621,317	584,973 5,124,518
China – 0.6%					Fondiaria-Sai SpA	712,010	830,332
	China Petroleum & Chemical Corporation	458,197	593,612	6,000	Fondiaria-Sai SpA – RNC	215,933	247,761
	China Shenhua Energy Co. Ltd. Class H China Telecom Corporation Ltd. Class H	819,196 114,075	1,216,152 191,538) Italcementi SpA	548,243	725,026
302,000	Clinia refección corporation eta. Class II	1,391,468	2,001,302	327,339	O UniCredito Italiano SpA	3,003,599	3,332,914
Denmark – 0.3	0/	1,331,400	2,001,302			9,986,444	11,389,086
	Carlsberg A/S Series B	557,294	842,724	Japan – 22.2%		602.257	200 444
Finland – 0.2%		557,251	0.2/,2.) Alps Electric Co. Ltd.) Canon Inc.	603,357 3,592,313	398,444 4,496,372
	Sampo Oyj Series A	482,374	739,531		Cosmo Oil Co. Ltd.	386,436	360,675
France – 10.9%	,			29,600	Daiichi Sankyo Co. Ltd.	1,031,913	1,077,885
	Air France	559,514	637,278		Daiwa House Industry Co. Ltd.	1,799,000	1,819,934
	BNP Paribas SA	5,155,108	6,069,857		Denso Corporation East Japan Railway Co. Ltd.	1,731,336 583,675	1,832,018 598,220
	Capgemini SA	2,562,219	3,245,408		Edion Corporation	447,153	325,289
9,000	Compagnie Generale des Etablissements Michelin Class B	757,821	1,002,972		Hitachi Ltd.	256,129	247,319
34,630	Credit Agricole SA	1,393,358	1,690,471		Honda Motor Co. Ltd.	2,021,507	2,507,082
11,719	Essilor International SA	1,347,996	1,464,188) Hoya Corporation) Isuzu Motors Ltd.	2,518,963 924,948	2,665,123 1,120,184
	France Telecom SA	776,577	936,715		2 Japan Tobacco Inc.	1,673,661	2,259,178
	Groupe Danone Renault SA	1,241,887 2,569,458	1,380,442 3,062,644) JFE Holdings Inc.	1,924,541	2,752,740
	Sanofi-Aventis SA	2,381,354	2,456,325		Leopalace21 Corporation	728,412	694,009
	Societe Generale	1,788,869	2,207,341) Mitsubishi Corporation	934,047 3,493,012	911,708
	Societe Television Française 1	2,460,938	2,737,425		2 Mitsubishi UFJ Financial Group Inc. 3 Mitsui & Co. Ltd.	3,493,012	3,362,731 4,196,209
	Total SA Vinci SA	2,983,672 2,930,369	3,233,859 3,637,694) Mitsui Chemicals Inc.	629,271	715,027
24,312	VIIICI SA) Mitsui O.S.K. Lines Ltd.	816,351	1,070,166
	2/	28,909,140	33,762,619		NGK Insulators Ltd.	1,694,544	1,838,319
Germany – 6.6		625,970	808,919		Nippon Mining Holdings Inc. Nippon Telegraph and Telephone Corporation	1,136,104 1,586,065	1,165,177 1,669,467
	Allianz AG Holdings BASF AG	2,080,639	2,222,101		Nissan Motor Co. Ltd.	1,353,966	1,420,811
	Bayer AG	2,252,581	2,494,223		Nitto Denko Corporation	3,449,201	2,851,125
	Continental AG	1,326,811	1,733,365		Nomura Holdings Inc.	2,629,347	2,682,374
	Deutsche Lufthansa AG	828,697	1,307,463		Oki Electric Industry Co. Ltd. Orix Corporation	417,800 4,890,730	288,950 5,736,271
	Deutsche Telekom AG E.ON AG	1,614,114 1,973,681	1,684,787 2,417,985		Rengo Co. Ltd.	60,943	66,863
	Epcos AG	60,629	95,434	83,000) Sharp Corporation	1,636,589	1,667,447
10,013	Merck KGAA	1,229,900	1,208,793		Sony Corporation	457,675	449,464
	Muenchener Rueckver AG	2,648,715	3,193,035		Sumitomo Heavy Industries Ltd. Sumitomo Mitsui Financial Group Inc.	763,859	1,090,785
23,074	RWE AG	2,507,342	2,960,966		Tokyo Electric Power Co. Ltd.	4,706,308 1,282,157	4,789,297 1,493,303
				33,000	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	.,_02,.07	., .55,505

Scotia Cassels International Equity Fund (Continued)

Number		Average	Market	Number	Average	Market
of Shares	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)	of Shares Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
FOREIGN EQUI	TIES (cont'd)			FOREIGN EQUITIES (cont'd)		
Japan (cont'd) 169 000	Toshiba Corporation	1,236,761	1,283,323	Switzerland (cont'd) 25,216 Roche Holdings AG — Genusscheine	4,661,278	5,252,047
	Toyota Motor Corporation	5,627,949	6,861,751	21,416 Swiss Re	1,971,955	2,112,257
		62,832,802	68,765,040	86,687 UBS AG	5,406,551	6,109,752
Luxembourg –	0.5%				31,544,974	36,321,542
26,067	JP Morgan International Derivatives Ltd.			Taiwan – 0.9%		
	Warrants on Infosys Technologies Ltd. Aug. 21, 2009	1,395,756	1,538,440	19,673 AU Optronics Corporation ADR 19,105 China Steel Corporation GDR	327,774 441,888	316,567 472,605
Mexico – 1.3%	•	1,333,730	1,556,440	16,300 Compal Electronics Inc. GDR	82,274	86,607
	America Movil SA de CV Series L ADR	2,149,523	2,766,249	13,317 Hon Hai Precision Industry Co. Ltd. GDR	136,829	220,341
. ,	Grupo Televisa SA ADR	1,172,880	1,271,474	56,538 JP Morgan International Derivatives Ltd.		
		3,322,403	4,037,723	Warrants on Foxconn Technology Co. Ltd. Aug. 22, 2008	460,356	789,353
Netherlands – 3	3.3%			24,885 Quanta Computer Inc. GDR	234,676	246,467
	ABN AMRO Holding NV	1,389,153	1,568,664	34,200 Siliconware Precision Industries Co. ADR	244,828	313,220
	European Aeronautic Defence & Space Company ING Groep NV	1,682,147 3,196,563	1,731,223 3,912,957	21,938 Taiwan Semiconductor Manufacturing Co. Ltd. ADR	222,202	279,395
	Koninklijke KPN NV	285,122	440,912	23,538 United Microelectronics Corporation ADR	97,505	95,719
	Mittal Steel Company NV	1,459,669	1,764,780		2,248,332	2,820,274
28,981	Wolters Kluwer NV	860,769	970,754	Thailand – 0.1%		
		8,873,423	10,389,290	56,800 PTT Public Company Ltd. Foreign Shares	421,554	384,468
Philippines – 0.		420.250	400.535	United Kingdom – 16.5%		
	Philippine Long Distance Telephone Co.	120,350	198,636	26,600 Astrazeneca PLC	1,688,496	1,663,102
Russia – 0.5%	JSC MMC Norilsk Nickel ADR	469,749	486,582	114,600 Aviva PLC 161,300 BAE Systems PLC	1,750,841 1,310,520	2,144,632 1,559,262
,	Lukoil Oil Company ADR	947,217	974,872	155,900 Barclays PLC	2,162,495	2,587,520
	, ,	1,416,966	1,461,454	84,583 BG Group PLC	1,220,011	1,344,160
Singapore – 0.1	1%			26,800 Billiton PLC 104,600 BP PLC	523,889 1,398,727	577,125 1,362,173
	Flextronics International Ltd.	294,178	248,803	45,000 British American Tobacco PLC	1,279,499	1,467,086
South Africa –	0.3%			131,800 Centrica PLC	968,557	1,066,384
	ABSA Group Ltd.	51,079	59,956	11,600 Enterprise Inns PLC 100,610 Friends Provident PLC	206,087 381,259	357,374 496,992
	Sanlam Ltd. Standard Bank Group Ltd.	417,337 166,822	459,648 217,333	43,800 GlaxoSmithKline PLC	1,340,536	1,345,625
	Tiger Brands Ltd.	165,619	191,198	29,100 Greene King PLC	562,134	751,484
		800,857	928,135	97,440 HBOS PLC 160,060 International Power PLC	2,055,296 1,370,197	2,512,642 1,394,290
South Korea –	0.8%			271,382 Man Group PLC	2,578,136	3,235,752
	Honam Petrochemical Corporation	119,094	183,118	141,369 Marks & Spencer Group PLC	1,756,493	2,307,535
	Hyundai Mobis Co. Hyundai Motor Company Ltd. 2nd Pref.	111,823 228,314	129,149 198,818	34,414 Mitchells & Butlers PLC 19,970 Punch Taverns PLC	319,736 330,521	555,923 580,953
	Industrial Bank of Korea	93,972	102,713	14,280 Reckitt Benkiser PLC	756,221	760,513
6,500	Industrial Bank of Korea GDR	125,911	140,116	57,781 Rio Tinto PLC	3,511,028	3,578,329
	Kookmin Bank Kookmin Bank ADR	82,459 109,826	84,524 150,339	97,447 Royal & Sun Alliance Insurance Group PLC 67,900 Royal Bank of Scotland Group PLC	200,540 2,619,465	339,005 3,075,919
	LG Philips LCD Co. Ltd.	113,273	94,554	68,243 Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class A	2,679,810	2,803,846
3,100	POSCO ADR	186,928	298,615	104,000 Sainsbury (J) PLC	645,418	971,268
	Samsung Electronics Co. Ltd	205,731	199,688	55,356 Standard Chartered PLC	1,756,162	1,875,394
	Samsung Electronics Co. Ltd. GDR Samsung Electronics Co. Ltd. GDR Pref.	177,702 219,537	191,676 206,561	127,696 Tesco PLC 892,575 Vodafone Group PLC	1,114,919 2,427,799	1,176,197 2,869,935
	Samsung Electronics Co. Ltd. Pref.	184,116	180,325	17,800 Wolverhampton & Dudley Breweries PLC	596,252	732,122
3,000	Shinhan Financial Group Ltd.	164,462	179,122	95,801 Xstrata PLC	4,372,265	5,571,382
		2,123,148	2,339,318		43,883,309	51,063,924
Spain – 2.3%	B. 18			TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	257,180,443	296,151,537
	Banco Bilbao Vizcaya Argentaria SA Repsol YPF SA	3,406,307 1,496,816	3,879,015 1,732,625	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 4.6%		14,291,514
	Telefonica SA	1,496,816	1,732,625 1,505,825	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		310,443,051
,		6,374,719	7,117,465			
Sweden – 1.0%		.,,	, ,,,			
49,000	Electrolux AB Series B	1,111,014	1,138,689			
.,	Nordea Bank AB	693,281	785,221			
21,000	Svenska Cellulosa AB Class B	1,157,667	1,275,706			
	4.70/	2,961,962	3,199,616			
Switzerland – 1	1./%					

4,332,807

9,284,014

4,191,020

1,466,722

2,882,679

690,244

3,427,865

7,607,016

3,819,093

1,239,751

2,730,407

681,058

207,681 ABB Ltd.

5,300 Alcon Inc.

10,152 Nestle SA

43,091 Novartis AG

114,307 Credit Suisse Group

4,263 Nobel Biocare Holding AG

Scotia Cassels International Equity Fund (Continued)

COMMITMENTS - FORWARD CONTRACTS

Settlement Date	Currency To Be Received	Contractual Amount	Currency To Be Delivered	Contractual Amount	Canadian Value as at December 31, 2006 (\$)	Canadian \$ Appreciation/ (Depreciation)
Mar. 15, 2007 Mar. 15, 2007 Mar. 15, 2007 Mar. 15, 2007 Mar. 15, 2007	Canadian Dollar Canadian Dollar Canadian Dollar Canadian Dollar Japanese Yen	724,092 10,471,991 275,953 2,271,758 249,304,000	Hong Kong Dollar Japanese Yen Swiss Franc Swiss Franc Canadian Dollar	4,905,000 1,047,618,000 294,000 2,344,000 2,480,637	735,189 10,325,089 282,077 2,248,940 2,457,085 16,048,380	(11,097) 146,902 (6,124) 22,818 (23,552) 128,947

The currency forward contracts outstanding at December 31, 2006 are placed with a financial institution with a credit rating of A1 by Standard & Poor's.

Scotia Cassels International Equity Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold Subscriptions receivable Receivable from forward contracts	\$296,151,537 13,401,145 217,585 827,020 856,322 128,947	\$86,908,462 2,955,483 63,406 159,249 71,761
	311,582,556	90,158,361
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Redemptions payable Accrued expenses Payable for currency forward contracts	993,436 62,581 83,488 –	390,063 21,790 42,058 79,826
	1,139,505	533,737
Net assets	\$310,443,051	\$89,624,624
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Scotia Private Client Units	\$310,443,051	\$89,624,624
UNITS OUTSTANDING Scotia Private Client Units	23,843,588	8,342,325
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 13.02	\$ 10.74

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005*
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends Interest Securities lending Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 3,748,897 198,382 393 (611,090)	\$ 339,258 38,119 3 (38,458)
	3,336,582	338,922
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Custodian fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	486,782 19,148 238,688 13,732 3,162 10,092 82,684	85,186 11,957 137,718 2,261 448 2,143 24,828
Absorbed expenses	854,288 (2,415)	264,541 (114,378)
	851,873	150,163
Net investment income (loss)	2,484,709	188,759
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of currency forward	3,056,139 (582,298) 33,085,849 208,774	206,249 (124,015) 5,885,245 (79,827)
Net gain (loss) on investments	35,768,464	5,887,652
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$38,253,173	\$6,076,411
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Scotia Private Client Units	\$38,253,173	\$6,076,411
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 2.73	\$ 0.81

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005*
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Scotia Private Client Units	\$ 89,624,624	\$ -
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Scotia Private Client Units	38,253,173	6,076,411
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS From net investment income Scotia Private Client Units	(2,354,536)	(117,201)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Scotia Private Client Units	206.190.830	89.118.553
Reinvested distributions Scotia Private Client Units Payments on redemption	2,351,355	117,171
Scotia Private Client Units	(23,622,395)	(5,570,310)
	184,919,790	83,665,414
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Scotia Private Client Units	220,818,427	89,624,624
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Scotia Private Client Units	\$310,443,051	\$89,624,624

^{*} For the period since inception to December 31, 2005

Scotia European Growth Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
FOREIGN E	QUITIES – 99.4%			FOREIGN EQUITIES (cont'd)		
Austria – 1.				Ireland – 3.9%		
	OMV AG	151,007	190,896	12,746 Allied Irish Banks PLC	378,364	443,093
	Voest Alpine AG	70,243	197,001	22,187 Anglo Irish Bank Corporation PLO		533,780
943	Wiener Staedtische Versicher	65,271	77,007	12,121 C&C Group PLC	221,850	250,596
		286,521	464,904	5,756 CRH PLC	192,840	278,142
Belgium – 0).7%				1,210,040	1,505,611
5,300	Fortis	214,535	262,493	Italy - 6.5%		
Denmark –	0.5%			3,800 Banco Popolare di Verona e Nov		126,720
1,600	Carlsberg A/S Class B	112,628	184,707	6,300 Buzzi Unicem SpA	120,582	208,211
Finland – 3.	2%			8,700 Eni SpA 3,225 FastWeb SpA	281,491 176,986	340,966 213,834
15,300	Nokia Oyj	343,234	362,462	1,500 Fondiaria-Sai SpA	74,702	83,590
11,149	Outokumpu Technology	199,575	387,312	4,600 Fondiaria-Sai SpA – RNC	153,169	189,950
	Sampo Oyj Class A	131,549	217,509	22,824 Geox SpA	330,010	411,644
	Stora Enso Oyj Class R	127,809	148,599	5,600 Italcementi SpA	144,573	183,717
2,100	Wartsila Oyj Class B	95,870	131,727	9,127 Saipem SpA	226,674	277,050
		898,037	1,247,609	47,220 UniCredito Italiano SpA	406,333	480,787
France – 15	.2%				2,031,403	2,516,469
	Accor SA	164,448	249,346	Netherlands – 7.6%		
	Air France	376,923	583,943	10,134 ABN AMRO Holding NV	267,032	378,704
	BNP Paribas SA	679,679	957,426	10,900 Buhrmann NV	171,981	188,639
3,750	Capgemini SA Compagnie Generale des Etablissements Michelin	197,088	273,232	3,350 European Aeronautic Defence &		134,312
2,000	Class B	193,667	289,748	2,100 Heijmans NV	104,796	134,502
4.940	Credit Agricole SA	152,844	241,147	21,521 ING Groep NV 7,000 Koninklijke Bam Groep NV	699,461 152,720	1,110,960 157,871
1,709	Essilor International SA	179,881	213,525	4,953 Mittal Steel Company NV	186,696	242,299
7,019	France Telecom SA	222,500	225,165	5,200 SNS Reaal	128,906	131,137
	Iliad SA	173,121	198,410	8,960 Unilever NV	240,237	285,063
700	Lagardere S.C.A.	64,013	65,541	4,248 Wolters Kluwer NV	118,231	142,292
1,500	Natixis	44,767	49,059		2,201,184	2,905,779
1,400 1,700	Pernod Ricard SA Renault SA	298,648 180,939	373,482 237,740	Norway – 0.5%		
	Sanofi-Aventis SA	261,121	311,063	5,778 Statoil ASA	179,220	177,610
	Societe Generale	264,011	374,460		173,220	177,010
	Societe Television Française 1	348,923	416,716	Russia – 0.2% 674 Lukoil Oil Company ADR	49,585	68,090
6,220	Total SA	392,833	522,457		43,303	00,030
1,701	Vinci SA	182,336	252,436	Spain – 4.0%	SA 513,299	686,627
		4,377,742	5,834,896	24,565 Banco Bilbao Vizcaya Argentaria 15,200 Banco Santander Central Hispano		329,412
Germany –	10.0%			4,500 Repsol YPF SA	142,215	180,901
	Allianz AG Holdings	194,346	261,709	5,660 Tecnicas Reunidas SA	221,830	252,252
3,000	BASF AG	301,521	340,117	3,889 Telefonica SA	95,326	96,135
7,934		272,874	393,948		1,243,383	1,545,327
700	Continental AG	62,215	94,793	Sweden – 2.3%		
3,600	DaimlerChrysler AG	206,171	259,658	1,849 Atlas Copco AB Class A	61,100	72,108
9,300	Deutsche Lufthansa AG Deutsche Telekom AG	194,146 254,799	298,025 272,289	7,800 Electrolux AB Class B	165,312	181,261
	E.ON AG	198,732	336,147	54,600 Ericsson LM Class B	194,325	256,666
,	Merck KGAA	307,773	325,467	10,300 Nordea Bank AB	113,342	184,652
1,530	Muenchener Rueckver AG	200,297	306,291	3,400 Svenska Cellulosa AB Class B	160,301	206,543
7,695	ProsiebenSat.1 Media AG Pref.	234,607	293,750		694,380	901,230
	RWE AG	292,631	373,810	Switzerland – 12.0%		
	SAP AG	201,605	220,489	23,971 ABB Ltd.	386,372	500,102
3,400	TUI AG	80,341	79,120	1,900 CIBA Specialty Chemicals AG	136,739	147,089
		3,002,058	3,855,613	16,493 Credit Suisse Group	998,685	1,339,555
Greece – 1.	6%			1,343 Nestle SA	474,086	554,427
	Hellenic Telecommunication Organization SA	261,944	297,445	743 Nobel Biocare Holding AG	195,861	255,636
	OPAP SA	146,124	153,615	6,919 Novartis AG 2,146 Partners Group AG	418,712 165,785	462,864 301,293
6,080	Public Power Corporation	160,498	179,474	2,897 Petroplus Holdings AG	186,182	204,807
		568,566	630,534	872 Roche Holdings AG – Genusschei		181,622
Hungary – 0	0.3%			2,861 Swiss Re	264,358	282,180
	Mol Magyar Olaj-ES Gazipari GDR	104,340	125,638	5,569 UBS AG	255,251	392,506
					3,610,621	4,622,081
						. , , , , ,

Scotia European Growth Fund (Continued)

Number		Average	Market	Number		Average	Market
of Shares	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)	of Shares	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
FOREIGN E	QUITIES (cont'd)			FOREIGN E	QUITIES (cont'd)		<u> </u>
United King	dom – 29.7%			United King	dom (cont'd)		
5,200	Astrazeneca PLC	281,938	325,118	8,336	Prudential PLC	94,564	132,720
15,200	Aviva PLC	215,817	284,454	13,680	Punch Taverns PLC	222,348	397,969
30,700	BAE Systems PLC	194,497	296,772	13,434	Resolution PLC	161,652	196,634
19,713	Barclays PLC	203,861	327,183	3,000	Rio Tinto PLC	171,899	185,787
19,267	BG Group PLC	277,446	306,184	37,527	Royal & Sun Alliance Insurance Group PLC	70,364	130,551
39,569	BP PLC	517,657	515,295	12,200	Royal Bank of Scotland Group PLC	463,839	552,669
13,037	British American Tobacco PLC	357,797	425,031	14,987	Royal Dutch Shell PLC Class B	610,038	616,597
13,100	British Energy PLC	140,408	162,241	16,807	Sabmiller PLC	371,266	449,402
31,397	Capita Group PLC	314,502	434,839	36,300	Sainsbury (J) PLC	227,345	339,010
30,900	Centrica PLC	193,572	250,010	8,743	Scottish Power PLC	101,489	149,067
16,052	Easyjet PLC	121,196	223,522	14,244	Standard Chartered PLC	396,358	482,569
42,820	Friends Provident PLC	171,363	211,522	16,000	Taylor Woodrow PLC	126,904	155,575
9,100	GlaxoSmithKline PLC	269,567	279,571	279,816	Vodafone Group PLC	815,991	899,705
7,900	Greene King PLC	122,797	204,011	990	Wellington Underwriting PLC	1,971	2,818
15,440	HBOS PLC	293,432	398,144	9,855	Xstrata PLC	338,092	573,125
95	HSBC Holdings PLC	1,879	2,018			8,897,986	11,414,493
30,099	International Power PLC	201,326	262,194		TOTAL INIVESTMENT DODTEOLIO		
72,178	Legal & General Group PLC	193,587	258,695		TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	29,682,229	38,263,084
16,624	Man Group PLC	88,874	198,212		OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES - 0.6%		217,044
22,006	Marks & Spencer Group PLC	224,039	359,199		TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		
32,317	Michael Page International PLC	250,952	333,428		TOTAL NET ASSETS - 100.0%		38,480,128
5,278	Pearson PLC	87,359	92,652				

COMMITMENTS - FORWARD CONTRACTS

						Canadian\$
		Contractual		Contractual	Canadian Value as at	Appreciation/
Settlement Date	Currency To Be Received	Amount	Currency To Be Delivered	Amount	December 31, 2006 (\$)	(Depreciation)
Mar. 15, 2007	Canadian Dollar	191,786	Euro	133,000	204,697	(12,911)
Mar. 15, 2007	Canadian Dollar	215,784	Euro	148,000	227,783	(11,999)
Mar. 15, 2007	Canadian Dollar	164,080	Euro	112,000	172,377	(8,297)
Mar. 15, 2007	Euro	120,000	Canadian Dollar	184,356	184,689	333
					789,546	(32,874)

The currency forward contracts outstanding at December 31, 2006 are placed with a financial institution with a credit rating of A1 by Standard & Poor's.

SOUITY FUNDS

Scotia European Growth Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Subscriptions receivable	\$38,263,084 273,208 30,320 28,700	\$31,788,888 452,775 24,871 41
	38,595,312	32,266,575
LIABILITIES Payable for securities purchased Redemptions payable Accrued expenses Payable for currency forward contracts	- 82,310 32,874	50,771 404 77,473 4,127
	115,184	132,775
Net assets	\$38,480,128	\$32,133,800
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units	\$38,480,128	\$32,133,800
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units	2,799,572	3,065,680
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units	\$ 13.75	\$ 10.48

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends Interest Securities lending Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 948,847 12,758 7,910 (131,801) 837,714	\$ 1,045,818 10,930 378 (168,941) 888,185
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees Filing fees	664,267 12,423 2,755 108,030 15,774	687,219 9,315 2,642 145,499 16,870
Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	3,994 35,190 211,204 1,053,637	1,109 36,426 226,185 1,125,265
Absorbed expenses	(100,408) 953,229	(127,404) 997,861
Net investment income (loss) Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of currency forward	(115,515) 3,206,748 (25,454) 6,257,000 (28,747)	(109,676) 7,170,836 (214,048) (5,321,928) (4,127)
Net gain (loss) on investments Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	9,409,547 \$9,294,032	1,630,733 \$ 1,521,057
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	\$9,294,032 \$	\$ 1,521,086 \$ (29)
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 3.23 \$ -	\$ 0.45 \$ -

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	\$32,133,800 —	\$36,927,648 5,430
	32,133,800	36,933,078
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	9,294,032	1,521,086 (29)
	9,294,032	1,521,057
UNIT TRANSACTIONS		
Proceeds from issue Class A Units	5,030,226	3,483,352
Payments on redemption Class A Units Class F Units	(7,977,930) –	(9,798,286) (5,401)
	(2,947,704)	(6,320,335)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F Units	6,346,328	(4,793,848) (5,430)
	6,346,328	(4,799,278)
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	38,480,128	32,133,800
	\$38,480,128	\$32,133,800

Scotia Pacific Rim Growth Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

16,000 Shionogi & Co. Ltd.

19,000 Sompo Japan Insurance Inc.

38,000 Sumitomo Chemical Co. Ltd.

Number of Shares	lection	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)	Number of Shares	lection	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
		Cost (\$)	value (\$)			COST (\$)	value (\$
Australia –	QUITIES – 98.1% 13.6%			Japan (cont	QUITIES (cont'd) 'd)		
	AMP Ltd.	460,776	608,099		Sumitomo Mitsui Financial Group Inc.	622,194	736,815
33,300	BHP Billiton Ltd.	562,861	770,453	12,000	Sumitomo Realty And Development Co. Ltd.	220,080	449,575
20,900		791,003	947,150	23,000	Sumitomo Trust & Banking Co. Ltd.	285,661	279,394
8,600		143,813	168,373	3,500	Takeda Pharmaceutical Co. Ltd.	249,083	280,156
18,400		207,238	488,439	6,700	Terumo Corporation	243,400	307,273
19,400 7,800		245,850 78,522	321,135 130,512	3,400 66,000	Tokyo Electron Ltd. Tokyo Gas Co. Ltd.	284,233 380,961	312,80° 409,020
9,950	5	305,609	347,774	42,000	Toray Industries Inc.	380,420	367,18
	Woolworths Ltd.	333,568	489,271	14,500	Toyota Motor Corporation	797,229	1,107,966
		3,129,240	4,271,206	433	Yahoo Japan Corporation	337,138	201,274
China OC	20/	3,123,210	1,271,200	4,140	Yamada Denki Co. Ltd.	293,786	409,989
China – 0.8 1,000		831	1,595	9,100	Yamaha Motor Co. Ltd.	258,897	333,713
	China Merchants Bank Co. Ltd. Class H	185,530	241,214			13,243,266	14,882,694
/		186,361	242,809	Malaysia –	1.3%		
	44.20/	180,301	242,809	21,000	Genting Berhad	131,206	228,257
Hong Kong		162.052	207 121	32,100	IOI Corporation Berhad	162,113	194,944
229,000	ASM Pacific Technology Ltd. China Life Insurance Co. Ltd. Class H	163,853 276,850	207,131 895,646			293,319	423,201
35,000		184,816	352,526	New Zealar	nd – 1.2%		
168,000	. 5 5	395,685	491,435		Fisher & Paykel Healthcare Corporation Ltd.	145,483	175,958
10,000		155,311	159,065	48,500	Telecom Corporation of New Zealand Ltd.	154,598	191,711
84,500		349,814	1,074,352			300,081	367,669
100,000		114,313	164,159	Philippines -	- 0.6%		
15,000	Wing Hang Bank Ltd.	162,843	204,874		Universal Robina Corporation	174,058	175,072
		1,803,485	3,549,188	Singapore –	•		
India – 2.7				68,000		156,727	318,056
5,300		115,403	200,706	27,000	Keppel Corporation Ltd.	216,149	360,105
15,400		179,265	170,469	118,000	SIA Engineering Co. Ltd.	305,791	385,401
5,300	State Bank of India GDR	165,498	459,463	117,000	Singapore Exchange Ltd.	322,847	503,955
		460,166	830,638			1,001,514	1,567,517
Indonesia –				South Korea	a – 8.3%		
237,000		138,076	159,670	2,080	Hyundai Heavy Industries Co.	176,459	327,311
953,000	Kalbe Farma Tbk PT	138,743	146,930	4,000	K T & G Corporation	236,895	283,433
		276,819	306,600	11,600	LG Telecom Ltd.	136,048	138,774
Japan – 47	.5%			1,410	NHN Corporation	189,301	200,600
	Advantest Corporation	223,875	267,608	2,900 1,360	POSCO ADR Samsung Electronics Co. Ltd. GDR	210,337 290,954	279,349 521,358
7,300		280,749	285,635	2,050	Samsung Fire & Marine Insurance Co. Ltd.	321,445	413,274
12,500 19,000		289,597 297.177	183,014	610	Shinsegae Co. Ltd.	330,563	443,256
7,600		389,767	266,296 501,430			1,892,002	2,607,355
63		462,304	489,453	Tairran 4	00/	1,032,002	2,001,555
6,800		307,095	436,365	Taiwan – 4.	Acer Inc. GDR	143,286	195,950
2,200	Fanuc Ltd.	222,677	251,335			126,352	128,732
42,000		218,440	228,387	44,000	Formosa International Hotels	140,214	156,416
	JFE Holdings Inc.	429,914	603,095	31,272	Hon Hai Precision Industry Co. Ltd. GDR	246,340	517,423
86,000 160	*	273,261 224,741	376,929	18,000	Shin Zu Shing Co. Ltd.	141,540	143,340
14,100		272,568	185,379 330,860	29,626	Taiwan Semiconductor Manufacturing Co. Ltd. ADR	313,578	377,307
2,800		104,675	91,386			1,111,310	1,519,168
17,200		418,839	376,052		TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	23,871,621	30,743,117
55		746,965	797,199		OTHER ASSETS LESS LIADILITIES 1 00/		606,629
21,000		290,464	257,337		OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES - 1.9%		
14,000		271,843	354,510		TOTAL NET ASSETS - 100.0%		31,349,747
1,010 596		247,594 267,206	341,404 234,459				
4,600	3	246,271	278,194				
16,000		269,185	270,479				
8,060		325,769	292,330				
13,000		255,765	261,166				
5,700		373,714	442,054				
10,000	Shinko Electric Industries Co. Ltd.	311,149 324 102	304,995 365 181				

365,181

271,007

343,998

324,102

276,188

268,290

Scotia Pacific Rim Growth Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold	\$30,743,117 668,575 9,982 —	\$24,473,727 1,053,302 538 536,283
Subscriptions receivable	2,344	99,999
LIABILITIES	31,424,018	26,163,849
Payable for securities purchased Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	7,974 66,297	712,400 1,330 57,809
	74,271	771,539
Net assets	\$31,349,747	\$25,392,310
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class I Units	\$30,921,485 \$ 428,262	\$25,115,896 \$ 276,414
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class I Units	2,259,274 30,175	2,038,935 22,180
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class I Units	\$ 13.69 \$ 14.19	\$ 12.32 \$ 12.46

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

		2006		2005
INVESTMENT INCOME				
Dividends	\$	536,048	\$	469,294
Interest		30,124		11,861
Securities lending Foreign withholding taxes		596 (82,260)		1,723 (77,134)
roleigh withholding taxes	_			
	_	484,508		405,744
EXPENSES				
Management fees (note 4)		554,162		422,310
Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees		12,423 2,755		9,260 2,642
Custodian fees		52,324		47,387
Filing fees		16,652		16,359
Legal fees		3,293		1,107
Unitholder reporting		28,486		23,019
Unitholder administration, service fees and GST		164,256		149,428
		834,351		671,512
Absorbed expenses		(34,875)		(52,163)
		799,476		619,349
Net investment income (loss)	Ξ	(314,968)		(213,605)
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold		1,896,099	1	,994,630
Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange		(320,759)		(237,679)
Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	_	1,768,546	3	,635,457
Net gain (loss) on investments	_3	3,343,886	5	,392,408
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$3	3,028,918	\$5	,178,803
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS	=			
Class A Units	\$2	2,978,416	\$5	,146,364
Class F Units	\$		\$	61
Class I Units	\$	50,502	\$	32,378
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT	_			
Class A Units	\$	1.32	\$	2.53
Class F Units	\$ \$ \$	_	\$	_
Class I Units	\$	1.81	\$	3.31

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	\$25,115,896	\$20,962,112 8,528
Class I Units	276,414	
	25,392,310	20,970,640
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units	2,978,416	5,146,364
Class F Units Class I Units	50,502	61 32,378
	3,028,918	5,178,803
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue		
Class A Units Class I Units	10,656,109 133,524	4,835,341 253,929
Payments on redemption Class A Units Class F Units	(7,828,936)	(5,827,921) (8,589)
Class I Units	(32,178)	(9,893)
	2,928,519	(757,133)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F Units	5,805,589	4,153,784 (8,528)
Class I Units	 151,848	276,414
	5,957,437	4,421,670
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	30,921,485	25,115,896
Class I Units	428,262	276,414
	\$31,349,747	\$25,392,310

Scotia Latin American Growth Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

FOREIGN EQUITIES - 96.9% Argentina - 3.7% 53,800 RFSA inversiones y Representaciones SA GDR 768,868 1,060,052 26,345 Tenaris SA ADR 712,927 1,531,486 712,927 1,531,486 712,927 1,531,486 712,927 1,531,486 712,927 1,531,486 712,927 1,531,486 712,927 1,531,486 712,927 1,531,486 712,927 1,531,486 712,120 Credicorp Ltd. 694,438 1,011,312 1,531,530 All America Latina Logistica SA 989,072 2,220,267 98,700 8anco Itau Holding Financeira SA ADR 3,157,927 4,157,448 102,500 Companhia Varianeanes De Energia-Copel PFB 1,259,915 1,385,616 120,000 Companhia Vale do Rio Doce SA ADR Pref. Series A 1,514,147 3,670,388 79,302 Companhia Vale do Rio Doce SA ADR Pref. Series A 1,514,147 3,670,388 79,302 Companhia Vale do Rio Doce SA ADR 1,789,736 2,748,062 7,480,623 1,059,941 4,40,812 31,100 Gol Linhas Aereas Inteligentes SA ADR 1,146,039 1,038,938 17,047 Guarrarapes Confeccoes SA 320,628 990,834 1,059,941 4,40,812 31,100 Gol Linhas Aereas Inteligentes SA ADR 1,146,039 1,038,938 17,047 Guarrarapes Confeccoes SA 1,210,577 4,401,310 1,07,466 Net Servicos De Comunicacao SA ADR 988,890 1,500,131 1,07,466 Net Servicos De Comunicacao SA ADR 1,84,487 2,544,089 40,623 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR 1,184,487 2,544,089 40,623 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR 1,84,672 1,337,415 2,1200 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR 1,86,621 2,337,911 2,3394,833 3,150,026 1,301,944 1,301,945 1,30	Number of Shares	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
Bermuda		•		
Bermuda			760.060	4 000 053
Bermuda – 1.4% 2,591,538 21,200 Credicorp Ltd. 694,438 1,011,312 Brazil – 54.4% 7 83,500 All America Latina Logistica SA 989,072 2,220,267 98,700 Banco Itau Holding Financeira SA ADR 3,157,927 4,157,448 102,500 Companhia Vale do Rio Doce SA ADR Pref. Series A 1,514,147 3,670,388 79,302 Companhia Vale do Rio Doce SA ADR 1,789,736 2,748,062 80,000 EDP – Energias do Brasil SA 1,059,974 1,440,812 31,100 Gol Linhas Aereas Inteligentes SA ADR 1,146,039 1,038,938 17,047 Guararapes Confeccoes SA 820,628 990,834 51,800 Localiza Rent A Car SA 696,087 1,816,378 106,100 Medial Saude SA 1,210,577 1,401,310 107,466 Net Servicos De Comunicacao SA ADR 1,844,877 2,544,089 40,623 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR 1,848,487 2,544,089 40,623 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR 1,848,647 2,544,089 40,623				
Bermuda	20,343	Tellalis SA AUI		
State	Davasuda	1 40/	1,401,733	2,351,336
Brazil − 54.4% 183,500 All America Latina Logistica SA 989,072 2,220,267 98,700 Banco Itau Holding Financeira SA ADR 3,157,927 4,157,448 102,500 Companhia Paranaense De Lenergia-Copel PFB 1,259,915 1,398,516 120,000 Companhia Vale do Rio Doce SA ADR Pref. Series A 1,514,147 3,670,388 79,302 Companhia Vale do Rio Doce SA ADR 1,789,736 2,748,062 80,000 EDP – Energias do Brasil SA 1,059,974 1,440,812 31,100 Gol Linhas Aereas Inteligentes SA ADR 1,146,039 1,038,938 17,047 Guararapes Confeccoes SA 820,628 990,834 51,800 Localiza Rent A Car SA 696,087 1,816,378 106,100 Medial Saude SA 1,210,577 1,401,310 73,900 Obrascon Huarte Lain Brasil 944,251 1,387,415 21,200 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR 1,184,487 2,544,089 40,623 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR 1,184,487 2,544,089 27,900 Submariono SA GDR 1,249,007 1,99,007 <td></td> <td></td> <td>694 438</td> <td>1 011 312</td>			694 438	1 011 312
183,500 All America Latina Logistica SA 989,072 2,220,267 98,700 Banco Itau Holding Financeira SA ADR 3,157,927 4,157,448 102,500 Companhia Paranaense De Lenergia-Copel PFB 1,259,915 1,398,516 120,000 Companhia Vale do Rio Doce SA ADR 1,514,147 3,670,388 79,302 Companhia Vale do Rio Doce SA ADR 1,789,736 2,748,062 80,000 EDP – Energias do Brasil SA 1,059,974 1,440,812 31,100 Gol Linhas Aereas Inteligentes SA ADR 1,146,039 1,038,938 17,047 Guararapes Confeccoes SA 820,628 990,834 51,800 Localiza Rent A Car SA 696,087 1,816,378 106,100 Meti Servicos De Comunicacao SA ADR 988,890 1,500,131 73,900 Obrascon Huarte Lain Brasil 944,251 1,387,415 21,200 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR 1,844,87 2,544,089 40,623 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR Non-Voting 1,949,077 4,390,703 68,100 Profarma Distribuidora 865,007 1,092,692 106,100 Saraiva SA Livreiros Editores Pref. 1,104,805 <		•	054,430	1,011,512
98,700 Banco Itau Holding Financeira SA ADR 1,259,915 1,398,516 120,000 Companhia Vale do Rio Doce SA ADR 1,259,915 1,398,516 1,000 1,398,516 1,000 1,000 1,440,812 1,000 1,000 1,440,812 1,440,813 1,			989 072	2 220 267
102,500				
120,000 Companhia Vale do Rio Doce SA ADR Pref. Series A 1,514,147 3,670,388 79,302 Companhia Vale do Rio Doce SA ADR 1,789,736 2,748,062 80,000 EDP — Energias do Brasil SA 1,059,974 1,440,812 1,040,813 1,019,974 1,440,812 1,014,031 1,038,938 1,047 Guararapes Confeccoes SA 820,628 990,834 51,800 Localiza Rent A Car SA 696,087 1,816,378 106,100 Medial Saude SA 1,210,577 1,401,310 1,017,407 Net Servicos De Comunicacao SA ADR 988,890 1,500,131 73,900 Obrascon Huarte Lain Brasil 944,251 1,387,415 21,200 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR 1,84,487 2,544,089 40,623 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR 1,84,487 2,544,089 7,900 106,100 Saraiva SA Livreiros Editores Pref. 1,104,805 1,383,938 27,900 Unibanco de Bancos Brasileiro SA GDR 852,963 2,130,194 26,200 Unibanco de Bancos Brasileiros SA GDR 1,860,621 2,837,911 38,150,026 1,900,000				
80,000 EDP - Energias do Brasil SA 1,059,974 1,440,812 31,100 Gol Linhas Aereas Inteligentes SA ADR 1,146,039 1,038,938 17,047 Guararapes Confeccoes SA 820,628 990,834 51,800 Localiza Rent A Car SA 696,087 1,816,378 106,100 Medial Saude SA 1,210,577 1,401,310 107,466 Net Servicos De Comunicacao SA ADR 988,890 1,500,131 73,900 Obrascon Huarte Lain Brasil 944,251 1,387,415 21,200 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR 1,184,487 2,544,089 40,623 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR 1,949,707 4,390,703 68,100 Profarma Distribuidora 865,007 1,092,692 106,100 Saraiva SA Livreiros Editores Pref. 1,104,805 1,383,938 27,990 Submariono SA GDR 852,963 2,130,194 26,200 Unibanco de Bancos Brasileiros SA GDR 1,860,621 2,837,911 23,394,833 38,150,026 Chile - 8.6% 29,500 Banco Santander Chile SA ADR 1,272,058 1,655,426 49,900 Embotelladora Andina SA 809,159 984,371 69,300 Inversiones Aguas Metropolitanas SA 1,717,509 1,983,232 21,400 Lan Airlines SA ADR 1,245,691 1,370,945 5,044,417 5,993,974 Columbia - 1.5% 28,465 Bancolombia SA ADR 1,245,691 1,370,945 2,364,675 Alsea SA 633,005 1,377,812 1,370,945 2,364,675 2,364,6	120,000	Companhia Vale do Rio Doce SA ADR Pref. Series A		3,670,388
31,100 Gol Linhas Aereas Inteligentes SA ADR 1,146,039 1,038,938 17,047 Guararapes Confecces SA 820,628 990,834 51,800 Localiza Rent A Car SA 696,087 1,816,378 106,100 Medial Saude SA 1,210,577 1,401,310 107,466 Net Servicos De Comunicacao SA ADR 988,890 1,500,131 73,900 Obrascon Huarte Lain Brasil 944,251 1,387,415 21,200 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR 1,184,487 2,544,089 40,623 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR Non-Voting 1,949,707 4,390,703 68,100 Profarma Distribuidora 865,007 1,092,692 106,100 Saraiva SA Livreiros Editores Pref. 1,104,805 1,383,938 27,900 Submariono SA GDR 852,963 2,130,194 26,200 Unibanco de Bancos Brasileiros SA GDR 1,860,621 2,837,911 23,394,833 38,150,026 Saraiva SA Livreiros Editores Pref. 1,104,805 1,383,938 27,900 Submariono SA GDR 852,963 2,130,194 26,200 Unibanco de Bancos Brasileiros SA GDR 1,860,621 2,837,911 23,394,833 38,150,026 Saraiva SA Livreiros Editores Pref. 1,104,805 1,383,938 29,500 Embotelladora Andina SA 809,159 984,371 69,300 Inversiones Aguas Metropolitanas SA 1,717,509 1,983,232 21,400 Lan Airlines SA ADR 1,245,691 1,370,945 5,044,417 5,993,974 7,993,	79,302		1,789,736	2,748,062
17,047 Guararapes Confeccoes SA 820,628 990,834 51,800 Localiza Rent A Car SA 696,087 1,816,378 106,100 Medial Saude SA 1,210,577 1,401,310 107,466 Net Servicos De Comunicacao SA ADR 988,890 1,500,131 73,900 Obrascon Huarte Lain Brasil 944,251 1,387,415 21,200 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR 1,84,487 2,544,089 40,623 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR 1,844,87 2,544,089 40,623 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR 1,949,707 4,390,703 68,100 Profarma Distribuidora 865,007 1,092,692 106,100 Saraiva SA Livreiros Editores Pref. 1,104,805 1,383,938 27,900 Submariono SA GDR 852,963 2,130,194 26,200 Unibanco de Bancos Brasileiros SA GDR 8,860,621 2,837,911 23,394,833 38,150,026				
1,800		3		
106,100 Medial Saude SA		·		,
107,466				
73,900 Obrascon Huarte Lain Brasil 944,251 1,387,415 21,200 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR 1,184,487 2,544,089 40,623 Petroleo Brasileiro SA ADR Non-Voting 1,949,707 4,390,703 68,100 Profarma Distribuidora 865,007 1,092,693 106,100 Saraiva SA Livreiros Editores Pref. 1,104,805 1,383,938 27,900 Submariono SA GDR 852,963 2,130,194 26,200 Unibanco de Bancos Brasileiros SA GDR 1,860,621 2,837,911 29,500 Banco Santander Chile SA ADR 1,272,058 1,655,426 49,900 Embotelladora Andina SA 809,159 984,371 69,300 Inversiones Aguas Metropolitanas SA 1,717,509 1,983,232 21,400 Lan Airlines SA ADR 72,476 1,032,504 Mexico – 27.3% 3 633,005 1,377,812 28,465 Bancolombia SA ADR 712,476 1,032,504 Mexico – 27.3% 3,926,909 6,343,931 20,576 Desarrolladora Homex ADR 1,148,697 1,416,215 <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>				
21,200				
A0,623				
68,100 Profarma Distribuidora 865,007 1,092,692 106,100 Saraiva SA Livreiros Editores Pref. 1,104,805 1,383,938 27,900 Submariono SA GDR 852,963 2,130,194 26,200 Unibanco de Bancos Brasileiros SA GDR 1,860,621 2,837,911 23,394,833 38,150,026 Chile – 8.6% 29,500 Banco Santander Chile SA ADR 1,272,058 1,655,426 49,900 Embotelladora Andina SA 809,159 984,371 69,300 Inversiones Aguas Metropolitanas SA 1,717,509 1,983,232 21,400 Lan Airlines SA ADR 1,245,691 1,370,945 28,465 Bancolombia SA ADR 712,476 1,032,504 Mexico – 27.3% 216,875 Alsea SA 633,005 1,377,812 120,400 America Movil SA de CV Series L ADR 3,926,909 6,343,931 37,780 Empresas ICA SA de CV ADR 1,148,697 1,416,215 379,800 Empresas ICA SA de CV 1,326,949 1,671,684 57,579				
106,100				
26,200 Unibanco de Bancos Brasileiros SA GDR 1,860,621 2,837,911 23,394,833 38,150,026	106,100	Saraiva SA Livreiros Editores Pref.	1,104,805	
Chile – 8.6% 29,500 Banco Santander Chile SA ADR 49,900 Embotelladora Andina SA 69,300 Inversiones Aguas Metropolitanas SA 21,400 Lan Airlines SA ADR 28,465 Bancolombia SA ADR 21,6875 Alsea SA 210,400 America Movil SA de CV Series L ADR 32,504 32,776 Desarrolladora Homex ADR 37,78,78 37,800 Empresas ICA SA de CV 57,579 Gruma SA ADR 37,617 20,400 Grupo Aeroportuario del Sureste SA de CV ADR 57,579 Gruma SA ADR 57,579 Gruma	27,900		852,963	2,130,194
Chile – 8.6% 29,500 Banco Santander Chile SA ADR 1,272,058 1,655,426 49,900 Embotelladora Andina SA 809,159 984,371 69,300 Inversiones Aguas Metropolitanas SA 1,717,509 1,983,232 21,400 Lan Airlines SA ADR 1,245,691 1,370,945 5,044,417 5,993,974 Columbia – 1.5% 28,465 Bancolombia SA ADR 712,476 1,032,504 Mexico – 27.3% 216,875 Alsea SA 633,005 1,377,812 120,400 America Movil SA de CV Series L ADR 3,926,909 6,343,931 35,178 Cemex SA de CV ADR 1,074,875 1,388,724 20,576 Desarrolladora Homex ADR 1,148,697 1,416,215 379,800 Empresas ICA SA de CV 1,326,949 1,671,684 57,579 Grupa Aeroportuario del Sureste SA de CV ADR 837,023 10,009,517 20,400 Grupo Famsa SA 946,201 1,195,485 252,300 Industrias CH SA Series B 681,892 1,253,117<	26,200	Unibanco de Bancos Brasileiros SA GDR	1,860,621	2,837,911
29,500 Banco Santander Chile SA ADR 1,272,058 1,655,426 49,900 Embotelladora Andina SA 809,159 984,371 69,300 Inversiones Aguas Metropolitanas SA 1,717,509 1,983,232 21,400 Lan Airlines SA ADR 1,245,691 1,370,945 5,044,417 5,993,974 Columbia – 1.5% 28,465 Bancolombia SA ADR 712,476 1,032,504 Mexico – 27.3% 216,875 Alsea SA 633,005 1,377,812 120,400 America Movil SA de CV Series L ADR 3,926,909 6,343,931 35,178 Cemex SA de CV ADR 1,074,875 1,388,724 20,576 Desarrolladora Homex ADR 1,148,697 1,416,215 379,800 Empresas ICA SA de CV 1,326,949 1,671,684 57,579 Gruma SA ADR 855,383 976,177 20,400 Grupo Aeroportuario del Sureste SA de CV ADR 837,023 1,009,517 228,488 Grupo Famsa SA 681,892 1,253,117 50,518 Wal-Mart de Mexic			23,394,833	38,150,026
A9,900 Embotelladora Andina SA 809,159 984,371				
69,300 21,400 Inversiones Aguas Metropolitanas SA 21,400 1,717,509 1,983,232 1,245,691 1,370,945 21,400 Lan Airlines SA ADR 1,245,691 1,370,945 5,044,417 5,993,974 Columbia – 1.5% 28,465 Bancolombia SA ADR 712,476 1,032,504 Mexico – 27.3% 216,875 Alsea SA 633,005 1,377,812 120,400 America Movil SA de CV Series L ADR 3,926,909 6,343,931 3,51,78 Cemex SA de CV ADR 1,074,875 1,388,724 20,576 Desarrolladora Homex ADR 1,148,697 1,416,215 379,800 Empresas ICA SA de CV 1,326,949 1,671,684 57,579 Gruma SA ADR 855,383 976,177 20,400 Grupo Aeroportuario del Sureste SA de CV ADR 837,023 1,099,517 228,488 Grupo Famsa SA 946,201 1,195,485 252,300 Industrias CH SA Series B 681,892 1,253,117 50,518 Wal-Mart de Mexico SA de CV Series V ADR 1,276,062 2,545,855 17,004 1,276,099 19,178,517 1,276,099				
21,400				
Columbia – 1.5% 28,465 Bancolombia SA ADR Mexico – 27.3% 216,875 Alsea SA 210,400 America Movil SA de CV Series L ADR 3,926,909 6,343,931 35,178 Cemex SA de CV ADR 20,576 Desarrolladora Homex ADR 1,074,875 1,388,724 20,576 Desarrolladora Homex ADR 1,148,697 1,416,215 379,800 Empresas ICA SA de CV 1,326,949 1,671,684 57,579 Gruma SA ADR 20,400 Grupo Aeroportuario del Sureste SA de CV ADR 218,488 Grupo Famsa SA 228,488 Grupo Famsa SA 252,300 Industrias CH SA Series B 50,518 Wal-Mart de Mexico SA de CV Series V ADR 1,276,062 2,545,855 12,706,996 19,178,517 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 44,034,955 67,957,871 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 3.1% 5,044,417 5,993,974 5,993,974 5,044,417 5,993,974 5,044,417 6,042,476 5,993,974 5,044,417 6,042,476 5,993,974 5,044,417 6,042,476 5,993,974 5,044,417 6,042,476 5,993,974 5,044,417 6,042,476 5,993,974 5,044,417 6,042,476 5,993,974 5,044,417 6,042,476 5,993,974 5,044,417 6,042,476 5,993,974 5,044,417 6,042,476 5,993,974 5,044,417 6,042,476 5,993,974 5,044,417 6,042,476 5,993,974 5,044,417 6,042,476 5,993,974 5,044,417 6,042,476				
Columbia – 1.5% 7.12,476 1,032,504 Mexico – 27.3% 216,875 Alsea SA 633,005 1,377,812 120,400 America Movil SA de CV Series L ADR 3,926,909 6,343,931 35,178 Cemex SA de CV ADR 1,074,875 1,388,724 20,576 Desarrolladora Homex ADR 1,148,697 1,416,215 379,800 Empresas ICA SA de CV 1,326,949 1,671,684 57,579 Gruma SA ADR 855,383 976,177 20,400 Grupo Aeroportuario del Sureste SA de CV ADR 837,023 1,009,517 228,488 Grupo Famsa SA 946,201 1,195,485 252,300 Industrias CH SA Series B 681,892 1,253,117 50,518 Wal-Mart de Mexico SA de CV Series V ADR 1,276,062 2,545,855 12,706,996 19,178,517 70TAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 44,034,955 67,957,871 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 3.1% 2,186,647	21,400	Lan Annies SA ADIO		
28,465 Bancolombia SA ADR 712,476 1,032,504 Mexico - 27.3% 216,875 Alsea SA 633,005 1,377,812 120,400 America Movil SA de CV Series L ADR 3,926,909 6,343,931 35,178 Cemex SA de CV ADR 1,074,875 1,388,725 20,576 Desarrolladora Homex ADR 1,148,697 1,416,215 379,800 Empresas ICA SA de CV 1,326,949 1,671,684 57,579 Gruma SA ADR 855,383 976,177 20,400 Grupo Aeroportuario del Sureste SA de CV ADR 837,023 1,099,517 228,488 Grupo Famsa SA 946,201 1,195,488 252,300 Industrias CH SA Series B 681,892 1,253,117 50,518 Wal-Mart de Mexico SA de CV Series V ADR 1,276,062 2,545,855 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 44,034,955 67,957,871 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 3.1% 2,186,647	Calumbia	1.50/	5,044,417	5,993,974
Mexico – 27.3% 216,875 Alsea SA 633,005 1,377,812 120,400 America Movil SA de CV Series L ADR 3,926,909 6,343,931 35,178 Cemex SA de CV ADR 1,074,875 1,388,724 20,576 Desarrolladora Homex ADR 1,148,697 1,416,215 379,800 Empresas ICA SA de CV 1,326,949 1,671,684 57,579 Gruma SA ADR 855,383 976,177 20,400 Grupo Aeroportuario del Sureste SA de CV ADR 837,023 1,009,517 228,488 Grupo Famsa SA 946,201 1,195,485 252,300 Industrias CH SA Series B 681,892 1,253,117 50,518 Wal-Mart de Mexico SA de CV Series V ADR 1,276,062 2,545,855 12,706,996 19,178,517 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 44,034,955 67,957,871 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 3.1% 2,186,647			712,476	1,032,504
216,875 Alsea SA 633,005 1,377,812 120,400 America Movil SA de CV Series L ADR 3,926,909 6,343,931 35,178 Cemex SA de CV ADR 1,074,875 1,388,724 20,576 Desarrolladora Homex ADR 1,148,697 1,416,215 379,800 Empresas ICA SA de CV 1,326,949 1,671,684 57,579 Gruma SA ADR 855,383 976,177 20,400 Grupo Aeroportuario del Sureste SA de CV ADR 837,023 1,009,517 228,488 Grupo Famsa SA 946,201 1,195,485 252,300 Industrias CH SA Series B 681,892 1,253,117 50,518 Wal-Mart de Mexico SA de CV Series V ADR 1,276,062 2,545,855 12,706,996 19,178,517 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 44,034,955 67,957,871 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 3.1% 2,186,647				
120,400 America Movil SA de CV Series L ADR 3,926,909 6,343,931 35,178 Cemex SA de CV ADR 1,074,875 1,388,724 20,576 Desarrolladora Homex ADR 1,148,697 1,416,215 379,800 Empresas ICA SA de CV 1,326,949 1,671,684 57,579 Gruma SA ADR 855,383 976,177 20,400 Grupo Aeroportuario del Sureste SA de CV ADR 837,023 1,009,517 228,488 Grupo Famsa SA 946,201 1,195,485 252,300 Industrias CH SA Series B 681,892 1,253,117 50,518 Wal-Mart de Mexico SA de CV Series V ADR 1,276,062 2,545,855 12,706,996 19,178,517 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 44,034,955 67,957,871 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 3.1% 2,186,647			633.005	1.377.812
35,178 Cemex SA de CV ADR 1,074,875 1,388,724				
379,800 Empresas ICA SA de CV 1,326,949 1,671,684 57,579 Gruma SA ADR 855,383 976,177 20,400 Grupo Aeroportuario del Sureste SA de CV ADR 837,023 1,009,517 228,488 Grupo Famsa SA 946,201 1,195,485 252,300 Industrias CH SA Series B 681,892 1,253,117 50,518 Wal-Mart de Mexico SA de CV Series V ADR 1,276,062 2,545,855 12,706,996 19,178,517 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 44,034,955 67,957,871 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 3.1% 2,186,647	35,178	Cemex SA de CV ADR	1,074,875	1,388,724
57,579 Gruma SA ADR 855,383 976,177 20,400 Grupo Aeroportuario del Sureste SA de CV ADR 837,023 1,009,517 228,488 Grupo Famsa SA 946,201 1,195,485 252,300 Industrias CH SA Series B 681,892 1,253,117 50,518 Wal-Mart de Mexico SA de CV Series V ADR 1,276,062 2,545,855 12,706,996 19,178,517 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 44,034,955 67,957,871 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 3.1% 2,186,647	20,576	Desarrolladora Homex ADR	1,148,697	1,416,215
20,400 Grupo Aeroportuario del Sureste SA de CV ADR 228,488 Grupo Famsa SA 946,201 1,195,485 252,300 Industrias CH SA Series B 681,892 1,253,117 50,518 Wal-Mart de Mexico SA de CV Series V ADR 1,276,062 2,545,855 12,706,996 19,178,517 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 44,034,955 67,957,871 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 3.1% 2,186,647		•		1,671,684
228,488 Grupo Famsa SA 946,201 1,195,485 252,300 Industrias CH SA Series B 681,892 1,253,117 50,518 Wal-Mart de Mexico SA de CV Series V ADR 1,276,062 2,545,855 12,706,996 19,178,517 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 44,034,955 67,957,871 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 3.1% 2,186,647				
252,300 Industrias CH SA Series B 681,892 1,253,117 50,518 Wal-Mart de Mexico SA de CV Series V ADR 1,276,062 2,545,855 12,706,996 19,178,517 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 44,034,955 67,957,871 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 3.1% 2,186,647		·		
50,518 Wal-Mart de Mexico SA de CV Series V ADR 1,276,062 2,545,855 12,706,996 19,178,517 TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 44,034,955 67,957,871 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 3.1% 2,186,647				
12,706,996 19,178,517 12,706,996 44,034,955 12,706,996 67,957,871 12,706,996 44,034,955 12,706,996 67,957,871 12,186,647 2,186,647				
TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO 44,034,955 67,957,871 OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 3.1% 2,186,647	30,316	Wal-Walt de Wexico SA de CV Selles V ADR		
OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES – 3.1% 2,186,647		TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO		

Scotia Latin American Growth Fund (Continued)

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Accrued investment income Receivable for securities sold Subscriptions receivable	\$67,957,871 1,951,385 343,492 — 120,673	\$47,271,789 - 342,448 47,099 167,690
LIABILITIES Bank indebtedness Distributions payable Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	70,373,421 - 213 93,095 135,595	47,829,026 38,903 508 53,997 101,564
Net assets	228,903 \$70,144,518	194,972 \$47,634,054
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$67,492,229 \$ 207,692 \$ 2,444,597	\$44,967,610 \$ 72,053 \$ 2,594,391
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	2,027,062 6,252 73,493	1,898,629 3,070 109,787
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$ 33.30 \$ 33.22 \$ 33.26	\$ 23.68 \$ 23.47 \$ 23.63

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends Interest Securities lending	\$ 1,161,172 562,398 372	\$ 1,660,336 125,028 2
Foreign withholding taxes	(84,825)	(59,118)
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4)	1,639,117	1,726,248 782.876
Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Custodian fees	17,169 2,755	9,056 2,642
Custodian rees Filing fees Lynitholder reporting	53,773 17,182 3,908 34,115	30,924 15,915 1,101 31,532
Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	233,905	205,725
Absorbed expenses	1,464,953 (4,419)	1,079,771 (14,881)
	1,460,534	1,064,890
Net investment income (loss)	178,583	661,358
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	9,614,290 (45,889) 11,193,788	9,841,351 (27,293) 4,178,426
Net gain (loss) on investments	20,762,189	13,992,484
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$20,940,772	\$14,653,842
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$19,820,884 \$ 51,455 \$ 1,068,433	\$14,410,297 \$ 5,779 \$ 237,766
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units Class I Units	\$ 9.83 \$ 8.27 \$ 11.84	\$ 7.17 \$ 6.91 \$ 4.91

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD		
Class A Units	\$ 44,967,610	\$ 33,993,406
Class F Units Class I Units	72,053	11,329
Class I Units	2,594,391	
	47,634,054	34,004,735
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS		
Class A Units	19,820,884	14,410,297
Class F Units Class I Units	51,455	5,779
Class I Utilis	1,068,433	237,766
	20,940,772	14,653,842
DISTRIBUTIONS TO UNITHOLDERS		
From net investment income	(450,440)	(250,000)
Class A Units Class F Units	(158,418)	(350,006)
Class I Units	(797) (52,134)	(1,364) (55,568)
From realized gain	(32,134)	(55,566)
Class A Units	(1,297,006)	_
Class F Units	(3,997)	_
Class I Units	(46,987)	-
	(1,559,339)	(406,938)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS		
Proceeds from issue		
Class A Units	23,196,353	12,900,272
Class F Units	130,210	68,000
Class I Units	1,047,729	2,392,322
Reinvested distributions		
Class A Units	1,445,664	346,947
Class F Units Class I Units	4,795 99,120	1,364 55,568
Payments on redemption	99,120	33,306
Class A Units	(20.482.858)	(16,333,306)
Class F Units	(46,027)	(13,055)
Class I Units	(2,265,955)	(35,697)
	3,129,031	(617,585)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS		(, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
Class A Units	22,524,619	10,974,204
Class F Units	135,639	60,724
Class I Units	(149,794)	2,594,391
	22,510,464	13,629,319
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD		
Class A Units	67,492,229	44,967,610
Class F Units	207,692	72,053
Class I Units	2,444,597	2,594,391
	\$ 70,144,518	\$ 47,634,054
	,	. ,,

Capital U.S. Large Companies Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Units	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
FOREIGN EQUIT	IES - 99.9%		
3,429,551	Capital International – U.S. Equity Class I	32,370,320	32,673,335
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	32,370,320	32,673,335
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.1%		36,851
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		32,710,186

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Subscriptions receivable	\$32,673,335 163,627 100	\$47,868,831 46,134 124
	32,837,062	47,915,089
LIABILITIES Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	63,103 63,773	11,066 116,688
	126,876	127,754
Net assets	\$32,710,186	\$47,787,335
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units	\$32,704,549 \$ 5,637	\$47,775,677 \$ 11,658
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units	3,714,392 600	5,900,772 1,366
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 8.80 \$ 9.40	\$ 8.10 \$ 8.53

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

		2006		2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Foreign withholding taxes	\$	446,833 6,092 (61,295)	\$	1,024,619 19,215 (137,156)
		391,630		906,678
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST		698,896 16,701 2,755 18,344 4,554 40,625 357,077		2,375,922 12,994 2,642 20,645 1,110 123,431 649,940
Absorbed expenses		1,138,952 (278,900)		3,186,684 (251,087)
	_	860,052		2,935,597
Net investment income (loss)		(468,422)		(2,028,919)
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments		1,310,586) 4,671,859	(11,155,781) 12,694,032
Net gain (loss) on investments	-	3,361,273		1,538,251
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$:	2,892,851	\$	(490,668)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	\$:	2,892,309 542	\$ \$	(490,813) 145
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$	0.68 0.48	\$ \$	(0.03) 0.14

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 47,775,677 11,658	\$ 149,673,320 9,708
	47,787,335	149,683,028
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	2,892,309 542	(490,813) 145
	2,892,851	(490,668)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units Class F Units	2,777,335 957	17,951,575 6,660
Payments on redemption Class A Units Class F Units	(20,740,772) (7,520)	(119,358,405) (4,855)
	(17,970,000)	(101,405,025)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F Units	(15,071,128) (6,021)	(101,897,643) 1,950
	(15,077,149)	(101,895,693)
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	32,704,549 5,637	47,775,677 11,658
	\$ 32,710,186	\$ 47,787,335

SONITY FUNDS

Capital U.S. Small Companies Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Units	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
FOREIGN EQUIT	IES – 99.6%		
590,958	Capital International – U.S. Small Cap Series I	5,633,028	5,560,027
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	5,633,028	5,560,027
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.4%		21,846
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		5,581,873

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Subscriptions receivable	\$5,560,027 32,749 694	\$5,372,222 11,209 1,038
	5,593,470	5,384,469
LIABILITIES Accrued expenses Net assets	11,597 \$5,581,873	11,290 \$5,373,179
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units	\$5,581,873 \$ -	\$5,369,098 \$ 4,081
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units	676,469 –	711,850 518
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 8.25 \$ -	\$ 7.54 \$ 7.88

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

	2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Foreign withholding taxes	\$ 47,836 438 (7,009)	\$ 8,969 118 (1,143
	41,265	7,944
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST	112,921 12,627 2,755 14,880 1,458 11,436 35,400	100,697 9,314 2,642 15,814 1,109 3,207 30,440
Absorbed expenses	191,477 (52,735)	163,223 (38,932
Net investment income (loss)	(97,477)	124,291
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments Net gain (loss) on investments	(57,058) 633,385 576,327	(56,617 (79,519)
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$478,850	\$(252,483)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units	\$479,140 \$ (290)	\$(252,310) \$ (173)
Class F Units	\$ 0.69 \$ (0.56)	\$ (0.41) \$ (0.33)

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	\$5,369,098 4,081	\$4,869,398 4,254
	5,373,179	4,873,652
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	479,140 (290)	(252,310) (173)
	478,850	(252,483)
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units	259,633	1,133,897
Payments on redemption Class A Units Class F Units	(525,998) (3,791)	(381,887)
	(270,156)	752,010
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F Units	212,775 (4,081)	499,700 (173)
TOTAL NET ASSETS – END OF PERIOD	208,694	499,527
Class A Units Class F Units	5,581,873 —	5,369,098 4,081
	\$5,581,873	\$5,373,179

Capital International Large Companies Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Units	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
FOREIGN EQUIT	IES – 99.9%		
2,672,442	Capital International – International Equity Series I	20,901,961	27,033,618
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	20,901,961	27,033,618
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.1%		37,095
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		27,070,713

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Subscriptions receivable	\$27,033,618 163,700 2,750	37,646 1,020
LIABILITIES	27,200,074	30,419,245
Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	73,627 55,734	
	129,361	77,554
Net assets	\$27,070,713	\$30,341,691
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units	\$27,033,407 \$ 37,306	
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units	2,865,473 3,73	
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 9.43 \$ 10.00	

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

\$ 420,316	\$ 560,051
	7,541
390,488	484,562
546,352 16,701 2,755 16,274 3,926	1,021,555 12,994 2,642 17,326 1,111
34,956 264,449	72,093 359,464
885,413 (211,386)	1,487,185 (221,228)
674,027	1,265,957
(283,539)	(781,395)
1,061,409 3,427,878	2,021,604 3,710,796
4,489,287	5,732,400
\$4,205,748	\$4,951,005
\$4,199,659 \$ 6,089 \$ 1.38 \$ 1.52	\$4,947,472 \$ 3,533 \$ 0.76 \$ 1.27
	4,009 (33,837) 390,488 546,352 16,701 2,755 16,274 3,926 34,956 264,449 885,413 (211,386) 674,027 (283,539) 1,061,409 3,427,878 4,489,287 \$4,199,659 \$6,089 \$1,38

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 30,296,656 45,035	\$ 57,935,195 19,354
	30,341,691	57,954,549
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	4,199,659 6,089	4,947,472 3,533
	4,205,748	4,951,005
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units Class F Units	4,802,753	22,997,665 22,964
Payments on redemption Class A Units Class F Units	(12,265,661) (13,818)	(55,583,676) (816)
	(7,476,726)	(32,563,863)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F Units	(3,263,249) (7,729)	(27,638,539) 25,681
	(3,270,978)	(27,612,858)
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	27,033,407 37,306 \$ 27.070.713	30,296,656 45,035 \$ 30,341,691

SOUITY FUNDS

Capital Global Discovery Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number of Units	Issuer	Average Cost (\$)	Market Value (\$)
FOREIGN EQUIT	IES – 99.7%		
710,604	Capital International – Global Discovery Series I	6,708,247	7,287,242
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	6,708,247	7,287,242
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.3%		20,939
	TOTAL NET ASSETS — 100.0%		7,308,181

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Subscriptions receivable	\$7,287,242 91,531 9,463	\$6,794,302 50,775 –
	7,388,236	6,845,077
LIABILITIES		
Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	64,805 15,250	14,269
	80,055	14,269
Net assets	\$7,308,181	\$6,830,808
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units	\$7,297,696 \$ 10,485	\$6,821,790 \$ 9,018
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units	773,311 1,097	829,584 1,097
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 9.44 \$ 9.56	\$ 8.22 \$ 8.22

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

		2006	2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Interest distributions received Foreign withholding taxes	\$	88,626 688 16,715 (8,705)	\$159,906 1,192 13,977 (10,780)
		97,324	164,295
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST		146,766 12,627 2,755 14,912 1,543 12,241 41,398	120,725 9,314 2,641 15,840 1,109 3,749 34,168
Absorbed expenses		232,242 (53,895)	187,546 (40,168)
	_	178,347	147,378
Net investment income (loss)		(81,023)	16,917
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	1	(23,630) 1,057,860	(96,297) 369,079
Net gain (loss) on investments	_	1,034,230	272,782
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$	953,207	\$289,699
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	\$	951,740 1,467	\$289,529 \$ 170
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ \$	1.19 1.34	\$ 0.41 \$ 0.15

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	\$6,821,790 9,018	\$5,760,911 -
	6,830,808	5,760,911
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	951,740 1,467	289,529 170
	953,207	289,699
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue		
Class A Units Class F Units Payments on redemption	383,551 –	1,594,969 8,848
Class A Units	(859,385)	(823,619)
	(475,834)	780,198
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS		
Class A Units Class F Units	475,906 1,467	1,060,879 9,018
	477,373	1,069,897
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	7,297,696 10,485	6,821,790 9,018
	\$7,308,181	\$6,830,808

Capital Global Small Companies Fund

STATEMENT OF INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO

As at December 31, 2006

Number		Average	Market
of Units	Issuer	Cost (\$)	Value (\$)
FOREIGN EQUI	TIES – 99.6%		
688,143	Capital International – Global Small Cap Series I	6,721,689	8,167,295
	TOTAL INVESTMENT PORTFOLIO	6,721,689	8,167,295
	OTHER ASSETS, LESS LIABILITIES — 0.4%		34,717
	TOTAL NET ASSETS – 100.0%		8,202,012

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

As at December 31

, 15 41 5 6 6 6 11 15 1		
	2006	2005
ASSETS Investments at market value Cash Subscriptions receivable	\$8,167,295 51,650 1,114	\$6,465,200 93,661 500
	8,220,059	6,559,361
LIABILITIES Redemptions payable Accrued expenses	18,047	50 14,582
	18,047	14,632
Net assets	\$8,202,012	\$6,544,729
NET ASSETS PER CLASS Class A Units Class F Units	\$8,179,136 \$ 22,876	\$6,525,345 \$ 19,384
UNITS OUTSTANDING Class A Units Class F Units	781,046 2,121	727,042 2,121
NET ASSET VALUE PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ 10.47 \$ 10.79	\$ 8.98 \$ 9.14

STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS

For the periods ended December 31

		2006		2005
INVESTMENT INCOME Dividends distributions received Interest Foreign withholding taxes	\$	69,723 1,179 (7,917)	\$	42,647 853 (6,020)
		62,985		37,480
EXPENSES Management fees (note 4) Audit fees Directors'/trustee fees Filing fees Legal fees Unitholder reporting Unitholder administration, service fees and GST		168,640 12,627 2,755 14,944 1,460 11,469 38,860		138,259 9,314 2,642 15,887 1,109 2,946 31,987
Absorbed expenses		250,755 (46,682)		202,144 (34,037)
	_	204,073		168,107
Net investment income (loss)	_	(141,088)		(130,627)
Net realized gain (loss) on investments sold Change in unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments	1	34,923 ,260,686	1	(311,885) ,089,116
Net gain (loss) on investments	1	,295,609		777,231
Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations	\$1	,154,521	\$	646,604
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	\$1 \$,151,029 3,492	\$ \$	644,157 2,447
INCREASE (DECREASE) FROM OPERATIONS PER UNIT Class A Units Class F Units	\$ \$	1.49 1.65	\$ \$	0.89 1.15

STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

	2006	2005
NET ASSETS – BEGINNING OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	\$6,525,345 19,384	\$ 6,995,555 16,937
	6,544,729	7,012,492
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATIONS Class A Units Class F Units	1,151,029 3,492	644,157 2,447
	1,154,521	646,604
UNIT TRANSACTIONS Proceeds from issue Class A Units	1,033,534	1,117,861
Payments on redemption Class A Units	(530,772)	(2,232,228)
	502,762	(1,114,367)
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN NET ASSETS Class A Units Class F Units	1,653,791 3,492	(470,210) 2,447
	1,657,283	(467,763)
TOTAL NET ASSETS — END OF PERIOD Class A Units Class F Units	8,179,136 22,876	6,525,345 19,384
	\$8,202,012	\$ 6,544,729

Notes to Financial Statements

December 31, 2006

 The following funds ("Funds") are open-ended mutual fund trusts established under the laws of the Province of Ontario pursuant to a master declaration of trust dated as at February 14, 2005, as amended and/or restated from time to time.

Trusts	Date of Inception
Scotia T-Bill Fund	October 3 1991
Scotia Premium T-Bill Fund	
Scotia Money Market Fund	
Scotia CanAm U.S. \$ Money Market Fund	
Scotia Canadian Bond Index Fund	
Scotia Mortgage Income Fund	
Scotia Canadian Income Fund	
Scotia Cassels Canadian Bond Fund	
Scotia Cassels Canadian Corporate Bond Fund	
Scotia CanAm U.S. \$ Income Fund	
Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund	.July 4, 1994
Scotia Diversified Monthly Income Fund	
Scotia Canadian Balanced Fund	.May 7, 1990
Scotia Total Return Fund	. April 18, 1989
Scotia Selected Income & Modest Growth Fund	. April 22, 2003
Scotia Selected Balanced Income & Growth Fund	. April 22, 2003
Scotia Selected Conservative Growth Fund	
Scotia Selected Aggressive Growth Fund	. April 22, 2003
Scotia Partners Income & Modest Growth Portfolio	
Scotia Partners Balanced Income & Growth Portfolio	
Scotia Partners Conservative Growth Portfolio	
Scotia Partners Aggressive Growth Portfolio	
Scotia Vision Conservative 2010 Fund	
Scotia Vision Aggressive 2010 Fund	
Scotia Vision Conservative 2015 Fund	
Scotia Vision Aggressive 2015 Fund	
Scotia Vision Conservative 2020 Fund	
Scotia Vision Conservative 2020 Fund	
Scotia Vision Aggressive 2030 Fund	
Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund	
Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund	
Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund	
Scotia Canadian Growth Fund	
Scotia Cassels Canadian Equity Fund	
Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund	.October 28, 1992
Scotia Resource Fund	. July 6, 1993
Scotia Cassels North American Equity Fund	. June 10, 2005
Scotia American Stock Index Fund	
Scotia American Growth Fund	
Scotia Cassels U.S. Equity Fund	
Scotia CanAm Stock Index Fund	* '
Scotia Nasdaq Index Fund	
Scotia Young Investors Fund	
Scotia International Stock Index Fund	
Scotia Global Glowth Fund	
Scotia Cassels international Equity Fund	
Scotia Pacific Rim Growth Fund	
Scotia Latin American Growth Fund	<i>y</i> ,
Capital U.S. Large Companies Fund	<i>y</i> ,
Capital U.S. Small Companies Fund	
Capital International Large Companies Fund	
Capital Global Discovery Fund	
Capital Global Small Companies Fund	. November 30, 2000

2. Summary of Significant Accounting Policies

On April 1, 2005, the Canadian Institute of Chartered Accountants ("CICA") issued Section 3855, "Financial Instruments – Recognition and Measurement" of the CICA Handbook – Accounting, which establishes generally accepted accounting principles (GAAP) for financial instrument reporting purposes. Section 3855 applies to fiscal years beginning on or after October 1, 2006. The adoption of Section 3855 impacts the calculation of net asset value of an investment fund, as well as disclosure, for financial reporting purposes. Section 14.2 of NI 81-106 of the Canadian Securities Administrators requires the daily net asset value of an investment fund to be calculated in accordance with Canadian GAAP.

Canadian securities regulatory authorities have granted relief to investment funds from complying with the requirements of Section 14.2 of NI 81-106 for the purpose of calculating and reporting of net asset value (other than for financial statements reporting purposes) for up to a one year period ending September 30, 2007, to permit further review of the impact of these financial reporting requirements on investment funds. Depending on the outcome of such review, the method by which net asset value is calculated as prescribed by Section 3855 may result in a change to the purchase and redemption price of an investment fund on the date of any such change.

The following is a summary of significant accounting policies currently followed by the Funds:

(a) Valuation of investments

Securities listed on a public securities exchange will be valued at their last sale price on that day or, if no sales are reported, at a price determined by Scotia Securities Inc. (the "Manager") but generally not higher than the closing asked price and not lower than the closing bid price. Where securities are listed or traded on more than one public securities exchange or are actively traded on over-the-counter markets while being listed or traded on such securities exchanges, such securities will be valued on the basis of the market quotation which, in the opinion of the Manager, most closely reflects their fair value.

In November 2005, the Manager expanded its use of fair value pricing to actively value foreign securities held in the Funds.

Short-term debt instruments are recorded at cost, which when taken together with accrued interest earned thereon, approximates market value.

Mortgages are valued at their market value using the prevailing rate of return on new mortgages of similar type and term.

Bonds and debentures are valued at the average of the bid and ask price quoted by major dealers in such securities.

(b) Investment transactions and income recognition

Investment transactions are accounted for on a trade date basis. Realized gains (losses) on the sale of investments and unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of investments are determined on an average cost basis.

Dividend income is recognized on the ex-dividend date and interest is recognized on an accrual basis.

Realized gains and losses on the sale of short-term debt instruments are recorded as an adjustment to interest income.

Income, realized gains (losses) and unrealized gains and losses are allocated among the classes on a prorata basis.

(c) Foreign currency conversion

Amounts denominated in foreign currencies are converted into Canadian dollars as follows:

- (i) market value of investments and other assets and liabilities at the rates of exchange prevailing at the valuation date; and
- (ii) purchase and sale of investments and investment income at the rates of exchange prevailing on the respective dates of such transactions.

(d) Foreign exchange gains (losses)

Foreign exchange gains (losses) on purchases and sales of foreign currencies are included in Net realized gain (loss) on foreign exchange in the Statement of Operations.

This does not apply to Scotia CanAm U.S. \$ Money Market Fund and Scotia CanAm U.S. \$ Income Fund which are denominated in U.S. dollars.

(e) Futures, forward and option contracts

Futures, forward and option contracts are valued on each business day according to the gain or loss that would be realized if the contracts were closed out, unless daily limits are in effect in which case they are valued based on the current market value of the underlying interest. Any payments made to satisfy the initial and the variation margin are reflected as a

receivable balance. Margin consisting of assets other than cash is noted in the Statements of Investment Portfolio. Gains or losses arising from futures, forward and option contracts which are held as hedges for capital investments are recorded as unrealized gains (losses) on investments until the contracts are closed out or have expired, at which time the gains (losses) are realized. Gains or losses arising from futures, forward and option contracts not held as hedges for capital investments are recorded as income (loss) on a daily basis in the Statement of Operations.

(f) Securities Lending

Some of the Funds may enter into securities lending transactions. These transactions involve the temporary exchange of securities for collateral with a commitment to redeliver the same securities on a future date. The income earned from these securities lending transactions is recorded in the Statement of Operations. The market value of the securities lent and collateral held is determined on a daily basis. The securities lending arrangements can be terminated by the borrower, the agent or Fund at any time.

3. Unitholders' Equity

Each of the Funds may issue an unlimited number of units. Each unit is redeemable at the option of the unitholder in accordance with the declaration of trust, ranks pari passu with all other units of the Fund, and entitles the unitholder to a proportionate undivided interest in the net assets of the Fund.

The units of each of the Funds are issued and redeemed at their net asset value per unit which is determined as of the close of business on each business day that the Toronto Stock Exchange is open for trading. The net asset value per unit is calculated by dividing the net assets of the Fund by the total number of units outstanding.

2006		2005		
Fund	Units Issued	Units Redeemed	Units Issued	Units Redeemed
Scotia T-Bill Fund				
Class A Units	9,444,822	14,383,215	14,338,802	18,447,460
Scotia Premium T-Bill Fund				
Class A Units	110,393,954	143,043,739	157,733,560	172,667,569
Scotia Money Market Fund				
Class A Units	110,042,769	128,829,341	154,269,892	168,443,704
Class I Units	567,336	61,049	818,031	7,055
Scotia Private Client Units	170,206,855	170,648,294	215,749,408	204,420,258
Scotia CanAm U.S. \$ Money Market Fund				
Class A Units	11,986,547	12,974,425	11,581,339	12,345,377
Scotia Canadian Bond Index Fund				
Class A Units	2,431,071	2,188,207	2,843,692	3,634,119
Class F Units	31,959	40,001	130,948	6,958
Class I Units	1,054,554	130,494	1,698,975	16,503
Scotia Mortgage Income Fund				
Class A Units	1,718,648	6,752,059	4,713,805	15,288,354
Class F Units	14	901	2,183	5,263
Class I Units	7,762,750	233,634	8,100,648	73,264

	20	06	20	05		20	06	20	05
Fund	Units Issued	Units Redeemed	Units Issued	Units Redeemed	Fund	Units Issued	Units Redeemed	Units Issued	Units Redeemed
Scotia Canadian Income Fund Class A Units	11 554 570	17 271 000	21 205 202	40,450,430	Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund Class A Units	10,173,089	8,315,733	12,882,843	0 025 706
Class F Units	11,554,579 16,909	17,371,065 23,712	21,395,202 22,117	6,453	Class F Units	183,411	36,547	9,976	8,825,786 5,989
Class I Units	22,879,672	1,108,892	34,115,195	1,240,374	Class I Units	1.885.168	254,633	2,697,542	143,014
Scotia Private Client Units	20,059,832	26,000,697	20,934,488	8,817,145	Scotia Private Client Units	543,894	804,364	907,942	632,772
Scotia Cassels Canadian Bond Fund	20,000,002	20,000,007	20/33 1/100	0,017,113	Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund	3 13/03 1	00 1,50 1	307/312	032///2
Scotia Private Client Units	782,188	169,877	15,000	_	Class A Units	928,048	3,494,804	1,519,626	9,573,172
Scotia Cassels Canadian Corporate Bond Fund					Class F Units	1,067	810	810	406
Scotia Private Client Units	22,252,161	10,987,111	24,636,114	11,055,113	Class I Units	249,684	221,681	862,558	8,106
Scotia CanAm U.S. \$ Income Fund					Scotia Private Client Units	1,293	1,082,667	2,640,865	11,950,380
Class A Units	188,934	509,845	357,248	657,640	Scotia Canadian Growth Fund				
Class F Units	1,277	1,223	50	_	Class A Units	825,516	1,918,515	902,010	4,050,352
Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund					Class F Units	271	126	541	471
Class A Units	308,884	1,284,196	935,342	4,529,297	Class I Units	721,737	163,348	1,188,687	69,741
Class F Units	-	- 220.022	57	3,643	Scotia Cassels Canadian Equity Fund	6 204 060	4 200 040	4 400 664	45.000
Class I Units	5,095,166	239,832	6,581,584	61,022	Scotia Private Client Units	6,291,868	1,266,819	1,480,661	15,000
Scotia Diversified Monthly Income Fund Class A Units	15 27/ 202	2.213.762	E 0.47 E 0.4	240.000	Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund Class A Units	1 121 200	1 217 046	006 161	4 602 004
Class F Units	15,374,292 346	2,213,762 497	5,947,584 213	340,900	Class I Units	1,131,399 1,113,826	1,317,046 241,413	886,164 927,935	4,692,084 26,669
Scotia Canadian Balanced Fund	340	497	213	_	Scotia Private Client Units	574,890	1,213,389	546,347	736,416
Class A Units	20,823,879	12,440,384	18,985,351	12,429,252	Scotia Resource Fund	374,030	1,213,303	340,347	730,410
Class F Units	172	2,851	3,864	1,017	Class A Units	2,310,547	2,041,810	2,107,607	1,503,262
Scotia Private Client Units	-	_	2,262	118,650	Class F Units	143	1,523	_	-
Scotia Total Return Fund			-/	,	Scotia Cassels North American Equity Fund		.,		
Class A Units	3,352,791	4,672,431	3,240,595	6,028,330	Scotia Private Client Units	12,040,404	16,359,486	35,492,740	2,476,996
Class F Units	23	_	24	6	Scotia American Stock Index Fund				
Scotia Selected Income & Modest Growth					Class A Units	535,964	1,406,619	6,872,565	2,111,631
Fund					Class I Units	419,677	77,312	621,883	5,693
Class A Units	5,734,163	3,106,586	11,186,887	1,455,225	Scotia American Growth Fund				
Scotia Selected Balanced Income & Growth					Class A Units	538,391	2,784,748	1,566,521	9,662,398
Fund					Class F Units	_	_	_	401
Class A Units	15,265,261	4,329,733	21,755,035	1,947,144	Class I Units	1,217,021	30,086	2,115,756	35,761
Scotia Selected Conservative Growth Fund	40.000.005	2 264 604	46 207 505	462.675	Scotia Private Client Units	4,882	1,619,879	2,652,188	8,441,806
Class A Units	10,060,905	2,261,694	16,387,595	463,675	Scotia Cassels U.S. Equity Fund	2 200 400	000 773	1 400 074	24.264
Scotia Selected Aggressive Growth Fund Class A Units	2 21E 177	506,418	3,077,827	91,160	Scotia Private Client Units Scotia CanAm Stock Index Fund	2,286,485	988,772	1,406,074	24,364
Scotia Partners Income & Modest Growth	2,315,177	300,410	3,011,021	91,100	Class A Units	716,108	5,757,785	2,268,993	15,633,456
Portfolio					Scotia Nasdaq Index Fund	710,100	3,131,103	2,200,333	13,033,430
Class A Units	9,153,784	5,150,715	18,089,400	2,339,940	Class A Units	684,425	1,336,762	592,272	1,197,687
Class F Units	11	1,610	39	1,818	Class F Units	-	-	-	2,208
Scotia Partners Balanced Income & Growth		.,0.0	33	1,010	Scotia Young Investors Fund				2,200
Portfolio					Class A Units	259,866	178,323	267,476	198,557
Class A Units	27,806,939	9,066,645	41,876,970	4,312,804	Scotia International Stock Index Fund				
Class F Units	1,444	18,101	8,348	6,294	Class A Units	739,119	1,071,377	719,931	3,102,735
Scotia Partners Conservative Growth Portfolio					Class I Units	531,334	170,206	2,452,659	1,919,156
Class A Units	28,079,144	6,759,077	35,653,962	3,475,888	Scotia Global Growth Fund				
Class F Units	16,647	2,955	25,346	16,858	Class A Units	291,126	781,179	409,051	1,212,852
Scotia Partners Aggressive Growth Portfolio					Scotia Cassels International Equity Fund				
Class A Units	7,627,503	2,104,894	8,602,506	1,045,300	Scotia Private Client Units	17,518,950	2,017,688	8,887,287	544,961
Class F Units	-	-	-	-	Scotia European Growth Fund	425.222		244.044	050.005
Scotia Vision Conservative 2010 Fund	4 054 000		4740 000	00.500	Class A Units	426,332	692,440	341,011	960,296
Class A Units	1,061,909	551,076	4,710,203	99,589	Class F Units	-	_	_	541
Scotia Vision Aggressive 2010 Fund	216.046	122.160	CO1 C11	25.202	Scotia Pacific Rim Growth Fund	000 404	C2C 1FF	440 140	FFO 744
Class A Units Scotia Vision Conservative 2015 Fund	216,946	122,160	681,611	35,202	Class A Units Class F Units	856,494	636,155	448,148	559,744 867
Class A Units	1,877,843	411,951	5,444,317	82,553	Class I Units	10,571	2,576	23,031	851
Scotia Vision Aggressive 2015 Fund	1,077,043	411,331	3,444,317	02,333	Scotia Latin American Growth Fund	10,371	2,370	23,031	031
Class A Units	620,801	181,947	1,715,313	30,607	Class A Units	885,531	757,098	654,714	806,285
Scotia Vision Conservative 2020 Fund	020,001	101,541	1,715,515	30,007	Class F Units	4,970	1,789	3,070	680
Class A Units	1,986,782	470,489	5,194,317	88,763	Class I Units	43,495	79,789	111,334	1,547
Scotia Vision Aggressive 2020 Fund	.,,	,	-11		Capital U.S. Large Companies Fund	,	/	,	.,
Class A Units	1,002,029	219,677	2,224,236	47,533	Class A Units	337,290	2,523,671	2,241,802	14,914,238
Scotia Vision Conservative 2030 Fund	*	*	•	•	Class F Units	108	874	783	573
Class A Units	1,041,770	223,290	2,327,280	38,745	Capital U.S. Small Companies Fund				
Scotia Vision Aggressive 2030 Fund					Class A Units	33,515	68,897	148,293	49,655
Class A Units	722,304	157,413	1,272,601	31,282	Class F Units	-	518	-	-
Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund					Capital International Large Companies Fund				
Class A Units	1,369,068	3,330,010	2,075,920	9,774,834	Class A Units	573,837	1,480,562	3,123,469	7,442,756
Class I Units	340,043	142,840	1,093,892	10,142	Class F Units	-	1,623	2,842	100
					Capital Global Discovery Fund				
					Class A Units	45,199	101,471	198,605	104,534
					Class F Units	-	-	1,097	-

	20	06	20	05
Fund	Units Issued	Units Redeemed	Units Issued	Units Redeemed
Capital Global Small Companies Fund				
Class A Units	110,488	56,485	130,019	287,630
Class F Units	_	_	_	_

4. Management Fees

The Funds' management fees are calculated daily and payable monthly on the first business day of the following calendar month. The Manager is entitled to a maximum annual management fee, exclusive of GST, as follows:

	% of I	Net Asset	Value
	Class A Units	Class F Units	Scotia Private Client Units
Contin T Dill Found			
Scotia T-Bill Fund Scotia Premium T-Bill Fund	1.00 0.50	_	_
Scotia Money Market Fund	1.00	_	0.10
Scotia CanAm U.S. \$ Money Market Fund	1.00	_	0.10
Scotia Canadian Bond Index Fund	0.70	0.35	_
Scotia Mortgage Income Fund	1.25	0.625	_
Scotia Canadian Income Fund	1.25	0.625	0.10
Scotia Cassels Canadian Bond Fund	_	_	0.10
Scotia Cassels Canadian Corporate Bond Fund	_	_	0.10
Scotia CanAm U.S. \$ Income Fund	1.50	0.75	_
Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund	1.50	0.75	-
Scotia Diversified Monthly Income Fund	1.25	0.625	_
Scotia Canadian Balanced Fund	1.75	0.875	_
Scotia Total Return Fund Scotia Selected Income & Modest Growth Fund	1.75	0.875	_
Scotia Selected Income & Modest Growth Fund Scotia Selected Balanced Income & Growth Fund	1.60 1.75	0.60	_
Scotia Selected Balanced Income & Growth Fund	1.73	0.75 0.90	_
Scotia Selected Conservative Growth Fund	2.10	1.10	_
Scotia Partners Income & Modest Growth Portfolio	1.85	0.85	_
Scotia Partners Balanced Income & Growth Portfolio	2.00	1.00	_
Scotia Partners Conservative Growth Portfolio	2.15	1.15	_
Scotia Partners Aggressive Growth Portfolio	2.35	1.35	_
Scotia Vision Conservative 2010 Fund	1.60	_	_
Scotia Vision Aggressive 2010 Fund	1.65	-	-
Scotia Vision Conservative 2015 Fund	1.70	_	-
Scotia Vision Aggressive 2015 Fund	1.75	-	-
Scotia Vision Conservative 2020 Fund	1.80	_	-
Scotia Vision Aggressive 2020 Fund	1.85	-	-
Scotia Vision Conservative 2030 Fund	2.00	_	_
Scotia Vision Aggressive 2030 Fund	2.05	- 0.40	-
Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund	0.80	0.40	0.10
Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund	1.50 1.85	0.75 0.925	0.10
Scotia Canadian Growth Fund	1.85	0.925	_
Scotia Cassels Canadian Equity Fund	1.05	0.323	0.10
Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund	2.00	1.00	0.10
Scotia Resource Fund	2.00	1.00	_
Scotia Cassels North American Equity Fund	_	_	0.10
Scotia American Stock Index Fund	0.80	0.40	-
Scotia American Growth Fund	2.00	1.00	0.10
Scotia Cassels U.S. Equity Fund	_	-	0.10
Scotia CanAm Stock Index Fund	0.80	0.40	_
Scotia Nasdaq Index Fund	0.80	0.40	-
Scotia Young Investors Fund	2.00		-
Scotia International Stock Index Fund	0.80	0.40	_
Scotia Global Growth Fund	2.00	1.00	0.20
Scotia Cassels International Equity Fund	2.00	1 00	0.30
Scotia European Growth Fund Scotia Pacific Rim Growth Fund	2.00	1.00	_
Scotia Pacific Rim Growth Fund Scotia Latin American Growth Fund	2.00 2.50	1.00 1.25	_
Capital U.S. Large Companies Fund	2.00	1.00	_
Capital U.S. Small Companies Fund	2.00	1.15	_
Capital International Large Companies Fund	2.15	1.15	_
Capital Global Discovery Fund	2.20	1.20	_
Capital Global Small Companies Fund	2.35	1.35	_

No management fees are charged on Class I Units. Instead, Class I investors negotiate a separate fee that is paid directly to the Manager.

5. Operating expenses

Each class of a Fund is allocated its own expenses and its proportionate share of the Fund's expenses that are common to all classes. Operating expenses may include legal fees, audit fees, custodial fees, taxes, brokerage commissions and servicing costs. The Manager may absorb some or all of these expenses. The absorbed expenses are reflected in the Statement of Operations. The Manager may cease to absorb expenses at any time.

6. Income Taxes

The Funds qualify or expect to qualify as mutual fund trusts under the Income Tax Act (Canada). Each of the Funds distributes sufficient of its taxable net investment income and net realized taxable capital gains, less the amount required to enable each Fund to utilize any available tax credit attributable to redemptions during the period, to its unitholders. Such income is taxable in the hands of the unitholders.

Accordingly, no provision for income taxes has been recorded in these financial statements.

(a) There are capital loss carryforwards available in the following Funds as at December 31 of the following years:

	2006	2005
Scotia CanAm U.S. \$ Money Market Fund	\$ 50,606,242	\$ 43,452,797
Scotia Canadian Bond Index Fund	235,806	106,985
Scotia Mortgage Income Fund	1,580,550	1,344,523
Scotia Cassels Canadian Corporate Bond Fund	1,669,735	4,894
Scotia CanAm U.S. \$ Income Fund	7,958,137	5,296,906
Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund	17,340,435	11,676,899
Scotia Canadian Balanced Fund	4,485,211	51,939,384
Scotia Total Return Fund	13,440,339	34,003,866
Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund	11,728,661	13,854,313
Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund	20,198	12,535
Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund	13,988,421	28,111,029
Scotia Canadian Growth Fund	_	30,751,103
Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund	16,330	16,330
Scotia Resource Fund	36,191,841	39,119,969
Scotia Cassels North American Equity Fund	2,049,008	2,049,008
Scotia American Stock Index Fund	21,324,211	17,134,573
Scotia American Growth Fund	118,083,620	118,083,620
Scotia Cassels U.S. Equity Fund	465,927	36,019
Scotia CanAm Stock Index Fund	85,405,576	81,369,946
Scotia Nasdaq Index Fund	5,587,051	5,154,751
Scotia Young Investors Fund	559,145	802,018
Scotia International Stock Index Fund	7,552,936	10,790,932
Scotia Global Growth Fund	77,433,547	78,273,430
Scotia European Growth Fund	40,836,609	42,165,941
Scotia Pacific Rim Growth Fund	11,137,288	12,541,391
Scotia Latin American Growth Fund	_	1,976,681
Capital U.S. Large Companies Fund	18,562,845	16,663,504
Capital U.S. Small Companies Fund	310,614	251,962
Capital International Large Companies Fund	2,434,658	2,434,658
Capital Global Discovery Fund	376,290	336,870
Capital Global Small Companies Fund	568,756	568,756

The capital losses for income tax purposes may be carried forward indefinitely and applied against capital gains realized in future years.

(b) There are non-capital loss carryforwards available in the following Funds as at December 31 of the following years:

	2006	2005
Scotia Total Return Fund	\$ 3,857	\$ 3,857
Scotia Selected Aggressive Growth Fund	193,707	_
Scotia Partners Conservative Growth Portfolio	2,486,887	62,908
Scotia Partners Aggressive Growth Portfolio	4,804,940	686,026
Scotia Canadian Growth Fund	461,784	1,635,448
Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund	_	1,315,061
Scotia Resource Fund	_	816,909
Scotia American Growth Fund	7,396,592	7,396,592
Scotia CanAm Stock Index Fund	113,948,290	130,924,033
Scotia Nasdaq Index Fund	3,579,154	4,248,529
Scotia Young Investors Fund	597,483	463,441
Scotia International Stock Index Fund	-	6,904,607
Scotia Global Growth Fund	5,392,454	4,850,821
Scotia Pacific Rim Growth Fund	281,082	26,472
Scotia Latin American Growth Fund	1,991	-
Capital U.S. Large Companies Fund	9,255,179	8,765,299
Capital U.S. Small Companies Fund	621,866	524,560
Capital International Large Companies Fund	1,874,883	2,393,188
Capital Global Discovery Fund	416,939	335,725
Capital Global Small Companies Fund	741,594	617,252

The non-capital losses for income tax purposes may be carried forward for up to twenty years and applied against capital gains realized and net income in future years.

7. Brokerage Fees and Soft Dollars Paid

The total commissions paid to dealers and the ascertainable soft dollar arrangements in connection with investment portfolio transactions for the twelve month period ended December 31, 2006 and the twelve month period ended December 31, 2005 are set out below.

	Brokerage Fees and Commissions		Soft D	
	2006	2005	2006	2005
Scotia Diversified Monthly Income Fund	\$ 145,307	\$ 55,856	\$ -	\$ -
Scotia Canadian Balanced Fund	875,199	764,500	172	22,187
Scotia Total Return Fund	483,645	532,890	11,054	8,765
Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund	51,434	170,891	_	-
Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund	1,864,001	1,719,393	_	-
Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund	331,151	673,117	40	10,317
Scotia Canadian Growth Fund	1,448,993	1,505,304	44	2,686
Scotia Cassels Canadian Equity Fund	77,905	11,559	-	_
Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund	664,392	830,249	-	_
Scotia Resource Fund	259,495	120,434	-	_
Scotia Cassels North American Equity Fund	350,738	293,156	-	_
Scotia American Stock Index Fund	3,220	5,559	-	_
Scotia American Growth Fund	214,266	320,989	-	_
Scotia Cassels U.S. Equity Fund	52,833	14,889	-	_
Scotia CanAm Stock Index Fund	-	33,945	-	_
Scotia Nasdaq Index Fund	-	5,506	-	_
Scotia Young Investors Fund	18,394	11,112	-	_
Scotia International Stock Index Fund	-	98,970	-	_
Scotia Global Growth Fund	87,730	104,474	-	_
Scotia Cassels International Equity Fund	374,748	133,876	-	2,450
Scotia European Growth Fund	78,454	101,150	70	4,603
Scotia Pacific Rim Growth Fund	83,963	69,686	-	_
Scotia Latin American Growth Fund	248,472	217,420	-	_

Soft dollar commissions are arrangements pursuant to which products or services, other than the execution of portfolio securities transactions, are obtained by an adviser from or through a broker-dealer in exchange for directing client securities transactions to the broker-dealer.

8. Securities Lending

The Funds have entered into a securities lending program with their custodian, The Bank of Nova Scotia ("BNS"). The aggregate market value of all securities loaned by a Fund cannot exceed 50% of the net assets of the Fund.

The Funds receive collateral of at least 102% of the value of the securities on loan. Collateral is received in the form of debt obligations of the Government of Canada, Canadian provincial and municipal governments or financial institutions, and is not included in the Statements of Investment Portfolio. The aggregated dollar values of the securities on loan and the collateral received by the Funds as at December 31, 2006 as follows:

	Market Value of	Market Value of
	Securities on Loan	Collateral Received
Scotia Premium T-Bill Fund	\$ 1,994,056	\$ 2,397,821
Scotia Money Market Fund	12,961,364	13,950,559
Scotia Canadian Bond Index Fund	12,695,805	13,498,769
Scotia Mortgage Income Fund	10,979,420	11,727,167
Scotia Canadian Income Fund	759,751,839	800,264,718
Scotia Cassels Canadian Corporate Bond Fund	399,417	501,063
Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund	2,861,836	3,176,092
Scotia Diversified Monthly Income Fund	21,515,647	23,396,422
Scotia Canadian Balanced Fund	334,951,142	352,830,634
Scotia Total Return Fund	36,649,900	38,745,932
Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund	16,850,593	17,913,259
Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund	129,974,625	136,337,949
Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund	12,177,866	12,977,970
Scotia Canadian Growth Fund	46,840,810	50,046,179
Scotia Cassels Canadian Equity Fund	2,082,201	2,280,407
Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund	20,622,306	21,881,020
Scotia Resource Fund	12,973,205	14,387,916
Scotia Cassels North American Equity Fund	8,555,500	9,016,249
Scotia American Stock Index Fund	261,849	281,649
Scotia American Growth Fund	1,171,692	1,246,806
Scotia Young Investors Fund	13,841	15,088
Scotia Global Growth Fund	2,159,890	2,447,700
Scotia European Growth Fund	271,331	292,663

9. Related Party Transactions

(a) The brokerage fees paid to Scotia Capital Inc., a wholly-owned subsidiary of BNS, and an affiliate of the Manager, during the respective twelve-month period ended December 31, are as follows:

	2006	2005
Scotia Diversified Monthly Income Fund	\$ 7,305	\$ 2,533
Scotia Canadian Balanced Fund Scotia Total Return Fund	24,427 18,647	49,081 23,605
Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund	1,594 49,732	335 65,679
Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund	15,021	70,144
Scotia Canadian Growth Fund Scotia Cassels Canadian Equity Fund	15,253 1,038	51,253 200
Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund	14,664	29,958
Scotia Resource Fund Scotia Cassels North American Equity Fund	12,770 24,510	4,368 3,121
Scotia Global Growth Fund	1,063	1,143
Scotia European Growth Fund	-	35

(b) The Manager, a wholly-owned subsidiary of the BNS, is the trustee, manager and principal distributor of the Funds. As at December 31 of each of the following years, the Manager held the following number of units in the following Funds:

	2006	2005
Scotia Young Investors Fund	772,184	772,184
Capital U.S. Small Companies Fund	493,298	493,298
Capital Global Discovery Fund	478,047	478,047
Capital Global Small Companies Fund	542,327	542,327

(c) Scotia Mortgage Income Fund purchases and sells mortgages from or to Scotia Mortgage Corporation, a wholly-owned subsidiary of the BNS, at an amount which will produce a yield to the Fund of not more than one-quarter of one percent less than the interest rate at which BNS is making similar commitments.

BNS has agreed to repurchase from Scotia Mortgage Income Fund any mortgage purchased from Scotia Mortgage Corporation at such time as the mortgage is in default. The price of such repurchase is equal to the principal value plus unpaid interest. There are no mortgages in arrears as at December 31, 2006.

Mortgage service fees of \$1,296,286 were paid to Scotia Mortgage Corporation for the twelve month period ended December 31, 2006.

(d) The Manager may enter into transactions and service arrangements with its affiliates. Scotia Capital Inc. may be involved in the purchase and sale of portfolio securities and forward contracts. Scotia Cassels Investment Counsel Limited and Scotia Capital Inc. are portfolio advisors for certain Funds. BNS acts as custodian of the Funds and as counter party to derivatives contracts for certain Funds.

10. Significant Subsequent Events

- (a) The Manager proposes to merge certain Funds as set out below:
 - (i) Scotia Young Investors Fund will merge into Scotia Global Growth Fund; and
 - (ii) Capital U.S. Small Companies Fund will merge into Capital Global Small Companies Fund (individually a "Merger" and collectively, the "Mergers").

Pursuant to each Merger, unitholders of Scotia Young Investors Fund and Capital U.S. Small Companies Fund (the "Terminating Funds") will exchange units of each of their respective Funds for units of Scotia Global Growth Fund and Capital Global Small Companies Fund (the "Continuing Funds"), respectively, on a class-by-class and dollar-for-dollar basis. The Manager will be seeking unitholder and regulatory approval in connection with each Merger.

Unitholders will be asked to approve the Mergers at special meetings to be held on or about April 5, 2007 in Toronto, Ontario. If approved, each Merger will take effect after the close of business on or about April 20, 2007. The Manager intends to wind up each of the Terminating Funds as soon as reasonably possible following the Mergers.

(b) The Manager proposes to change the investment objectives of each of Capital U.S. Large Companies Fund, Capital International Large Companies Fund, Capital Global Discovery Fund and Capital Global Small Companies Fund (collectively, the "Capital Funds") as follows:

Fund	Current Investment Objectives	Proposed Investment Objectives
Capital U.S. Large Companies Fund	To achieve long-term growth of capital through exposure primarily to equity securities of large U.S. issuers and securities whose principal markets are in the U.S. (including ADRs and other U.S. registered foreign securities) by investing its assets in Class I units of Capital International-U.S. Equity.	The fund's objective is to achieve long-term capital growth. It invests primarily in equity securities of U.S. companies.
Capital International Large Companies Fund	To achieve long-term growth of capital through exposure to securities of large capitalization issuers located outside North America by investing its assets in Class I units of Capital International-International Equity.	The fund's objective is to achieve long-term capital growth. It invests primarily in securities of companies located outside of the U.S.
Capital Global Discovery Fund	To achieve long-term growth of capital through exposure to stocks of companies in the services and information area of the global economy by investing its assets in Class I units of Capital International-Global Discovery.	The fund's objective is to achieve long-term capital growth. It invests primarily in a more concentrated portfolio of equity securities of companies located around the world.
Capital Global Small Companies Fund	To achieve long-term growth of capital through exposure to equity securities of companies located around the world with relatively small market capitalizations of approximately \$75 million to \$2.25 billion at the time of investment by investing its assets in Class I units of Capital International-Global Small Cap.	The fund's objective is to achieve long-term capital growth. It invests primarily in equity securities of smaller companies located around the world.

The Manager will be seeking the approval of unitholders of each of the Capital Funds with respect to the above change of investment objectives at special meetings to be held on or about April 5, 2007. Subject to such approval, the change of investment objectives for the Capital Funds will take effect after the close of business on or about

April 20, 2007, at which time each Capital Fund's name will be changed as set out below.

Fund	New Name
Capital U.S. Large Companies Fund	Scotia U.S. Value Fund
Capital International Large Companies Fund	Scotia International Value Fund
Capital Global Discovery Fund	Scotia Global Opportunities Fund
Capital Global Small Companies Fund	Scotia Global Small Cap Fund

(c) The Manager will change the name of Scotia Total Return Fund to Scotia Canadian Tactical Asset Allocation Fund effective April 23, 2007.

11. Accounting Guideline Changes

The Accounting Standards Board (AcSB) of the Canadian Institute of Chartered Accountants has modified Accounting Guideline 15, Consolidation of Variable Interest Entities (AcG-15) and Accounting Guideline 18, Investment Companies (AcG-18), to remove the requirement to consolidate an investment when an investment company is determined to be the primary beneficiary of another investment company that qualifies as a variable interest entity. The resulting amendments were applied retroactively, with early adoption.

Management's Responsibility For Financial Reporting

The accompanying financial statements have been prepared by management of the Funds and approved on behalf of the Board of Directors of Scotia Securities Inc. Management is responsible for the information and representations made in these financial statements.

Scotia Securities Inc. maintains appropriate processes to ensure that accurate, relevant and reliable financial information is produced. The financial statements have been produced in accordance with Canadian generally accepted accounting principles and include certain amounts based on estimates and assumptions made by Scotia Securities Inc. The significant accounting policies which Scotia Securities Inc. believes are appropriate for the Funds are described in Note 2 to the financial statements.

Ernst & Young LLP and Gaviller & Company LLP are the external auditors of the Funds. They have audited the financial statements in accordance with Canadian generally accepted auditing standards to enable them to express their opinion on the financial statements. Their report is set out on page 134.

Walter Pavan

Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer

Worth

Scotia Securities Inc.

January 31, 2007

Auditors' Report

To the Unitholders of

- (1) Scotia T-Bill Fund;
- (2) Scotia Premium T-Bill Fund;
- (3) Scotia Money Market Fund;
- (4) Scotia CanAm U.S. \$ Money Market Fund;
- (5) Scotia Canadian Bond Index Fund;
- (6) Scotia Mortgage Income Fund;
- (7) Scotia Cassels Canadian Bond Fund;
- (8) Scotia Cassels Canadian Corporate Bond Fund;
- (9) Scotia CanAm U.S. \$ Income Fund;
- (10) Scotia Diversified Monthly Income Fund;
- (11) Scotia Total Return Fund;
- (12) Scotia Selected Income & Modest Growth Fund;
- (13) Scotia Selected Balanced Income & Growth Fund;
- (14) Scotia Selected Conservative Growth Fund;
- (15) Scotia Selected Aggressive Growth Fund;
- (16) Scotia Partners Income & Modest Growth Portfolio;
- (17) Scotia Partners Balanced Income & Growth Portfolio;
- (18) Scotia Partners Conservative Growth Portfolio;
- (19) Scotia Partners Aggressive Growth Portfolio;
- (20) Scotia Vision Conservative 2010 Fund;
- (21) Scotia Vision Aggressive 2010 Fund;
- (22) Scotia Vision Conservative 2015 Fund;
- (23) Scotia Vision Aggressive 2015 Fund;
- (24) Scotia Vision Conservative 2020 Fund;
- (25) Scotia Vision Aggressive 2020 Fund;
- (26) Scotia Vision Conservative 2030 Fund;
- (27) Scotia Vision Aggressive 2030 Fund;
- (28) Scotia Canadian Blue Chip Fund;
- (29) Scotia Canadian Growth Fund;
- (30) Scotia Cassels Canadian Equity Fund;
- (31) Scotia Resource Fund:
- (32) Scotia Cassels North American Equity Fund;
- (33) Scotia American Growth Fund;
- (34) Scotia Cassels U.S. Equity Fund;
- (35) Scotia CanAm Stock Index Fund;
- (36) Scotia Nasdaq Index Fund;
- (37) Scotia Young Investors Fund;
- (38) Scotia International Stock Index Fund;
- (39) Scotia Global Growth Fund;
- (40) Scotia Cassels International Equity Fund;
- (41) Scotia European Growth Fund;
- (42) Scotia Pacific Rim Growth Fund;
- (43) Scotia Latin American Growth Fund;
- (44) Capital U.S. Large Companies Fund;
- (45) Capital U.S. Small Companies Fund;
- (46) Capital International Large Companies Fund;
- (47) Capital Global Discovery Fund;
- (48) Capital Global Small Companies Fund;
- (49) Scotia Canadian Income Fund;
- (50) Scotia CanGlobal Income Fund;
- (51) Scotia Canadian Balanced Fund;
- (52) Scotia Canadian Stock Index Fund;
- (53) Scotia Canadian Dividend Fund;
- (54) Scotia Canadian Small Cap Fund;
- (55) Scotia American Stock Index Fund: collectively referred to as "Scotia Mutual Funds"

We have audited the statements of net assets of the Scotia Mutual Funds as at December 31, 2006 and 2005, the statements of investment portfolios as at December 31, 2006 and the statements of operations and changes in net assets for the years or periods then ended. For Funds 7, 10, 20 – 27, 30, 32, 34 and 40, the financial statements are for the period from June 10, 2005 to December 31, 2005 and for the year ended December 31, 2006; for all other Funds, the financial statements are for the years then ended December 31, 2006 and 2005. These financial statements are the responsibility of the Scotia Mutual Funds' management. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on our audits.

We conducted our audits in accordance with Canadian generally accepted auditing standards. Those standards require that we plan and perform an audit to obtain reasonable assurance whether these financial statements are free of material misstatements. An audit includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. An audit also includes assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by the Scotia Mutual Funds' management, as well as evaluating the overall financial statement presentation.

In our opinion, these financial statements present fairly, in all material respects, the net assets and the investment portfolios of the Scotia Mutual Funds, and the results of their operations and the changes in their net assets for the years or periods then ended as indicated above in accordance with Canadian generally accepted accounting principles.

Ernst . young MP

Ernst & Young LLP Chartered Accountants as to Funds (1) to (48)

Toronto, Canada February 16, 2007 Gaviller & Company LLP
Chartered Accountants

as to Funds (49) to (55)

FOR MORE INFORMATION ABOUT

Scotia Mutual Funds

please call
1 800 268-9269 (English)
1 800 387-5004 (French)
www.scotiabank.com

or visit any branch of Scotiabank, Montreal Trust, National Trust, Scotiatrust or ScotiaMcLeod.





The Scotiabank Group cares about preserving our natural environment. This document is printed on paper manufactured from 100% post consumer waste fibre that is 100% process chlorine free. Not one tree was used in the manufacturing process of this paper fibre. This paper is certified Eco-Logo by Terra-Choice Canada and the CFPA and is 100% Canadian made.

® Registered trademarks of The Bank of Nova Scotia. Scotia Securities Inc. is a licensed user

Scotia Mutual Funds are offered by Scotia Securities Inc., a corporate entity separate from, although wholly-owned by, The Bank of Nova Scotia.

™ Trademarks of The Bank of Nova Scotia. Scotia Securities Inc. is an authorized user.

"Standard & Poor's®", "S&P®", and "S&P 500" are trademarks of The McGraw-Hill Companies and have been licensed for use by The Bank of Nova Scotia and its subsidiary companies. "TSX" is a trademark of The Toronto Stock Exchange and has been licensed for use by The Bank of Nova Scotia and its subsidiary companies. The Nasdaq 100 Index is published by the Nasdaq Stock Market, Inc. The Nasdaq Stock Market, Inc. has no connection with Scotia Securities Inc. and has not passed upon the merits of investing in the Scotia Mutual Funds.

